April 2022





करेंट अफेयर्स

सभी प्रतियोगी परीक्षाओं के लिए महत्वपूर्ण

विशेष आकर्षण

- 1. Important Award
- 2. Summit and conference
- 3. Newly Appointments
- 4. Apps And Yojana
- 5. International Current
- 6. Important Days
- 7. National Current Affairs
- 8. Obituary News
- 9. Sports News
- 10. Books and Authors



For More Update Visit:-

www.naukriaspirant.com

Contents

National News	3
International News	39
Govt Mission, Apps & Yojana	48
Award and Honours	58
Newly Appointments	71
Sports News	86
Index	
Books and Author	
Defence News	107
Economics News	110
Important Days	
Technology News	

National News

- 1. हाल ही की रिपोर्ट के अनुसार भारत का शीर्ष सब्जी उत्पादक राज्य कौन सा हैं? / Which is the top vegetable producing state of India according to the recent report?
 - a) उत्तर प्रदेश / Uttar Pradesh
 - b) उत्तराखंड / Uttarakhand
 - c) पंजाब / Punjab
 - d) हरियाणा / Haryana
- ▶ उत्तर प्रदेश सब्जियों का शीर्ष उत्पादक बन गया है, 2020 से दो साल के बाद 2021—22 फसल वर्ष (सीवाई) (जुलाई—जून) में उत्पादन में दस लाख टन के अंतर के साथ पश्चिम बंगाल को दूसरे स्थान पर गिराकर अपना पहला स्थान प्राप्त कर रहा है। / Uttar Pradesh has become the top producer of vegetables, after two years from 2020 in the 2021-22 crop year (CY) (July-June) with a gap of one million tonnes in production, dropping West Bengal to the second position. Has been doing.

🕨 अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- हाल ही में जारी स्कॉच स्टेट ऑफ गवर्नेंस रैंकिंग 2021 में किस राज्य ने प्रथम स्थान प्राप्त किया हैं?— आंध्र प्रदेश / Which state has topped in the recently released Scotch State of Governance Ranking 2021? Andhra Pradesh
- हाल ही में वी—डेम संस्थान द्वारा जारी डेमोक्रेसी रिपोर्ट 2022 में भारत कौन स्थान पर रहा हैं?— 93वां / Who is India's rank in the Democracy Report 2022 released by the V-Dem Institute recently? 93rd
- नीति आयोग द्वारा जारी 2019–20 के लिए राज्य स्वास्थ्य सूचकांक के चौथा संस्करण में बडे राज्यों की सूची में किस ने प्रथम स्थान प्राप्त किया हैं? उत्तर प्रदेश / In the fourth edition of State Health Index for 2019-20 released by NFTI Aayog, who has topped the list of big states? Uttar Pradesh
- ग्रामीण इलाको में 'वायु स्वारथ्य सेवा' शुरू करने वाला पहला राज्य कौन सा बन गया हैं?— ओडिशा / Which has become the first state to start 'Air Health Service' in rural areas? Odisha
- 2. हाल ही में किस राज्य में स्थित 'लिविंग रूट ब्रिज' को यूनेस्को की विश्व धरोहर स्थल सूची में शामिल किया गया हैं?/Recently 'Living Root Bridge' located in which state has been included in the UNESCO World Heritage Site list?
 - a) असम / Assam
 - b) त्रिपुरा / Tripura
 - c) मेघालय / Meghalaya
 - d) हिमाचल प्रदेश / Himachal Pradesh
- ▶ मेघालय के 70 से अधिक गांवों में लोगों और प्रकृति के बीच सामाजिक—सांस्कृतिक, सामाजिक और वानस्पतिक संबंधों को उजागर करने वाले 'जिंगकींग जेरी या लिविंग रूट ब्रिज' को संयुक्त राष्ट्र शैक्षिक, वैज्ञानिक और सांस्कृतिक संगठन (यूनेस्को) विश्व विरासत स्थलों की अस्थायी सूची में शामिल किया गया है। / The 'Jingqing Jerry or Living Root Bridge' highlighting the socio-cultural, social and botanical links between people and nature in more than 70 villages of Meghalaya has been named by the United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization (UNESCO) on the tentative list of World Heritage Sites. has been included in.

Join Us on Telegram: https://t.me/Naukri Aspirant

www.naukriaspirant.com

- भारत का 40वां विश्व धरोहर स्थल चुना गया हैं— धौलावीरा, गुजरात / India's 40th World Heritage Site has been selected Dholavira, Gujarat
- भारत की पहली रामसर साईट हैं– चिल्का झील / India's first Ramsar site is Chilka Lake
- किस राज्य में स्थित अंबोली को जैव विविधता विरासत स्थल के रूप में नामित किया गया हैं— महाराष्ट्र / Amboli located in which state has been designated as a Biodiversity Heritage Site-Maharashtra
- भारत का 52वां टाईगर रिजर्व बना हैं— रामगढ़ विषधारी / India's 52nd Tiger Reserve has become Ramgarh Vishdhari
- 3. हाल ही में किस राज्य सरकार ने ग्राम पंचायतों में जाति पूर्वाग्रह के खिलाफ जन जागरूकता अभियान के रूप में विनय समरस्य पहल शुरू की हैं? / Which state government has recently launched Vinay Samarsya initiative as a public awareness campaign against caste bias in Gram Panchayats?
 - a) महाराष्ट्र / Maharashtra
 - b) उत्तर प्रदेश / Uttar Pradesh
 - c) कर्नाटक / Karnataka
 - d) पश्चिम बंगाल / West Bengal
- ▶ बसवराज बोम्मई सरकार ने राज्य की ग्राम पंचायतों में जाति पूर्वाग्रह के खिलाफ जन जागरूकता अभियान के रूप में विनय समरस्य योजना की घोषणा की। इसे औपचारिक रूप से 14 अप्रैल को डॉ बीआर अंबेडकर की जयंती पर लॉन्च किया जाएगा। इस पहल का नाम तीन साल के दिलत बच्चे विनय के नाम पर रखा गया था, जो सितंबर 2021 में बारिश से शरण लेने के लिए कर्नाटक के कोप्पल जिले के मियापुर गांव में एक मंदिर में भटक गया था। गांव के बुजुर्गों द्वारा 25,000 रुपये का जुर्माना लगाए जाने के बाद से उनके परिवार को और भी अधिक दुश्मनी का सामना करना पड़ा है। ∕ The Basavaraj Bommai government announced the Vinay Samarsya Yojana as a public awareness campaign against caste bias in the state's gram panchayats. It will be formally launched on April 14, the birth anniversary of Dr BR Ambedkar. The initiative was named after Vinay, a three-year-old Dalit child who wandered into a temple in Miyapur village in Karnataka's Koppal district to seek shelter from the rains in September 2021. His family has faced even more hostility after the village elders imposed a fine of Rs 25,000.

- किस मंत्रालय ने भाषा सर्टिफिकेट सेल्फी अभियान शुरू किया गया हैं?— शिक्षा मंत्रालय / Which ministry has launched the language certificate selfie campaign? Ministry of Education
- केंद्रीय मंत्री स्मृति ईरानी ने किस शहर में 'स्त्री मनोरक्षा परियोजना' का शुभारंभ किया हैं?— हैदराबाद / In which city has the Union Minister Smriti Irani launched the 'Stree Manoraksha Project'? Hyderabad
- हाल ही में किस राज्य सरकार ने अम्मा और बहिनी योजना शुरू करने की घोषणा की हैं?— सिक्किम / Which state government has recently announced the launch of Amma and Bahini scheme? Sikkim
- हाल ही में किस मंत्रालय ने 'डोनेट-ए-पेंशन' पहल शुरू की है?- श्रम मंत्रालय / Which ministry has launched 'Donate-a-Pension' initiative recently? Ministry of Labor

- 4. हाल ही में किस राज्य सरकार ने स्पोर्ट्स डिजिटल एक्सपीरियंस सेंटर शुरू करने के लिए सैमसंग के साथ समझौता किया हैं? / Which state government has recently tied up with Samsung to start Sports Digital Experience Center?
 - a) मणिपुर / Manipur
 - b) नागालैंड / Nagaland
 - c) सिक्किम / Sikkim
 - d) अरुणाचल प्रदेश / Arunachal Pradesh
- ➤ मणिपुर की राज्य सरकार ने मणिपुर ओलंपियन पार्क और खुमान लम्पक स्पोर्ट्स कॉम्प्लेक्स के एक डोमेन के रूप में एक विश्व स्तरीय 'स्पोर्ट्स डिजिटल एक्सपीरियंस सेंटर' स्थापित करने के लिए सैमसंग डेटा सिस्टम इंडिया प्राइवेट लिमिटेड और अभिटेक आईटी सॉल्यूशंस प्राइवेट लिमिटेड के साथ समझौता ज्ञापन (एमओयू) पर हस्ताक्षर किए हैं। मुख्यमंत्री सचिवालय के कैबिनेट हॉल में मुख्यमंत्री एन बीरेन सिंह की उपस्थिति में समझौता ज्ञापन का आदान—प्रदान किया गया।

 / The State Government of Manipur signed a Memorandum of Understanding (MoU) with Samsung Data Systems India Pvt Ltd and Abhitek IT Solutions Pvt Ltd for setting up a world class "Sports Digital Experience Centre" as a domain of Manipur Olympian Park and Khuman Lampak Sports Complex.) is signed. The MoU was exchanged in the presence of Chief Minister N Biren Singh at the Cabinet Hall of the Chief Minister's Secretariat.

- मणिपुर के मुख्यमंत्री— एन बीरेन सिंह / Chief Minister of Manipur- N Biren Singh
- मिणपुर के राज्यपाल- ला गणेशन / Governor of Manipur- La Ganesan
- हाल ही में किस राज्य सरकार ने 'मुख्यमंत्री चा श्रमि कल्याण प्रकल्प' योजना शुरू की हैं? त्रिपुरा / Which state government has recently launched the 'Mukhyamantri Cha Shrami Kalyan Prakalpa' scheme? Tripura
- किस राज्य सरकार ने छात्रों के लिए 'नान मुंधलवन' योजना का शुभारंभ किया गया हैं?— तिमलनाडु / Which state government has launched 'Nan Mudhalvan' scheme for students? Tamil Nadu
- किस राज्य सरकार द्वारा 'कोशल्या मातृत्व योजना' शुरू की गई हैं?— छत्तीसगढ़ /'Kaushalya Matritva Yojana' has been started by which state government?- Chhattisgarh
- किस राज्य सरकार ने 'महिला@कार्य' कार्यक्रम शुरू किया है?— कर्नाटक / Which state government has launched 'Women@Work' program? Karnataka
- 5. हाल ही में केंद्र सरकार ने विदेश व्यापार नीति को कब तक बढ़ाया हैं?/How long has the central government extended the foreign trade policy recently?
 - a) 30 June 2022
 - b) 31 July 2022
 - c) 31 August 2022
 - d) 30 September 2022
- ▶ विदेश व्यापार नीति 2015—20 को 30 सितंबर, 2022 तक छह महीने के लिए बढ़ा दिया गया है। विदेश व्यापार महानिदेशालय की एक अधिसूचना के अनुसार, वर्तमान विदेश व्यापार नीति 2015—20, जो 31 मार्च, 2022 तक प्रभावी है, को 30 सितंबर, 2022 तक बढ़ा दिया गया है। कोविड —19 के प्रकोप के बाद, नीति को पहले एक वर्ष के लिए मार्च 2020 के अंत तक और बाद में एक और वर्ष के लिए 30 सितंबर तक बढ़ा दिया गया था। / The Foreign Trade Policy 2015-20 has been extended for six months till September 30, 2022. According to a

notification of the Directorate General of Foreign Trade, the current Foreign Trade Policy 2015-20, which is effective till March 31, 2022, has been extended till September 30, 2022. Following the outbreak of COVID-19, the policy was first extended for one year till the end of March 2020 and subsequently for another year till 30 September.

> अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- हाल ही में केंद्रीय मंत्री द्वारा पठन अभियान 'पढ़े भारत' शुरू किया गया हैं?— धर्मेंद्र प्रधान / Recently the reading campaign 'Padhe Bharat' has been started by the Union Minister?- Dharmendra Pradhan
- हाल ही में किस केंद्रीय मंत्री ने 'बायोमेडिकल इनोवेशन पर आईसीएमआर / डीएचआर नीति' लॉन्च की हैं?— डॉ मनसुख मंडाविया / Which Union Minister has recently launched 'ICMR/DHR Policy on Biomedical Innovation'?- Dr. Mansukh Mandaviya
- हाल ही में किस केंद्रीय मंत्री द्वारा डेयरी सहकार योजना शुरू की हैं?— अमित साहा / Which Union Minister has recently launched the Dairy Co-operative Scheme? Amit Saha
- 6. हाल ही में किस राज्य का चंद्रपुर जिला दुनिया में तीसरा सबसे गर्म स्थान दर्ज हुआ हैं? / Recently which state's Chandrapur district has been recorded as the third hottest place in the world?
 - a) तमिलनाडु / Tamil Nadu
 - b) महाराष्ट्र / Maharashtra
 - c) छत्तीसगढ़ / Chhattisgarh
 - d) झारखण्ड /Jharkhand
- ▶ एल डोराडो मौसम वेबसाइट के अनुसार, चंद्रपुर दुनिया का तीसरा सबसे गर्म शहर था, जहां अधिकतम तापमान 43.2 डिग्री सेल्सियस था। क्षेत्रीय मौसम विज्ञान केंद्र के अनुसार, नागपुर भी विदर्भ का सबसे गर्म शहर रहा, जहां अधिकतम तापमान 41.6 डिग्री सेल्सियस रहा, इसके बाद अकोला का स्थान रहा। / According to the El Dorado weather website, Chandrapur was the third hottest city in the world, with a maximum temperature of 43.2 degrees Celsius. According to the Regional Meteorological Centre, Nagpur was also the hottest city in Vidarbha with a maximum temperature of 41.6 degrees Celsius, followed by Akola.

- हाल ही में जारी रिपोर्ट के अनुसार कौन सा भारतीय शहर दुनिया का 5वां सबसे कंजेस्टेड शहर चुना गया हैं?— मुंबई / Which Indian city has been voted as the 5th most congested city in the world according to the recently released report? Mumbai
- हाल ही में एशिया के सबसे लंबे और दुनिया के पांचवें हाई स्पीड टेस्ट ट्रैक का उद्घाटन कहां किया गया हैं— इंदौर / Where has Asia's longest and world's fifth high speed test track been inaugurated recently - Indore
- हाल ही में किस शहर में दुनिया की पहली हाइड्रोजन से चलने वाली फ्लाइंग बोट 'द जेट' लॉन्च की जाएगी? दुबई / In which city the world's first hydrogen-powered flying boat 'The Jet' will be launched recently? Dubai
- 2025 तक किस देश ने दुनिया का पहला तैरता शहर बनाने की घोषणा की है?— दक्षिण कोरिया / Which country has announced to build the world's first floating city by 2025? South Korea

- 7. हाल ही में किसे दिल्ली मेट्रो रेल कॉर्पोरेशन के प्रबंध निदेशक नियुक्त किया गया हैं? / Who has been appointed as the Managing Director of Delhi Metro Rail Corporation recently?
 - a) विनय शर्मा / Vinay Sharma
 - b) दिनेश पंत / dinesh pant
 - c) अशोक तिवारी / Ashok Tiwari
 - d) विकास कुमार / Vikas Kumar
- ▶ विकास कुमार को दिल्ली मेट्रो रेल कॉर्पोरेशन का नया प्रबंध निदेशक नियुक्त किया गया है। वह मंगू सिंह का स्थान लेंगे, जिनका कार्यकाल 31 मार्च, 2022 को समाप्त हो गया था। सिंह 1 जनवरी 2012 से डीएमआरसी के प्रबंध निदेशक थे और उनका प्रसिद्ध कार्यकाल समाप्त हो गया। ई श्रीधरन और मंगू सिंह के बाद कुमार डीएमआरसी के तीसरे प्रबंध निदेशक हैं। वह पांच साल की अविध के लिए इस पद पर रहेंगे। ✓ Vikas Kumar has been appointed as the new Managing Director of Delhi Metro Rail Corporation. He will replace Mangu Singh, whose term ended on March 31, 2022. Singh was the Managing Director of DMRC from 1 January 2012 and his famous tenure came to an end. Kumar is the third managing director of DMRC after E Sreedharan and Mangu Singh. He will hold this post for a period of five years.

- हाल ही में किसे सीबीएसई के नए अध्यक्ष के रूप में नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— विनित जोशी / Recently who has been appointed as the new chairman of CBSE? Vinit Joshi
- किसे भारत के पहले राष्ट्रीय समुद्री सुरक्षा समन्वयक नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— जी अशोक कुमार / Who has been appointed as India's first National Maritime Security Coordinator? G Ashok Kumar
- हाल ही में किसे सीबीएसई के नए अध्यक्ष के रूप में नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— विनीत जोशी / Recently who has been appointed as the new chairman of CBSE? Vineet Joshi
- किसे आर्थिक विकास संस्थान के नए निदेशक के रूप में नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— चेतन घाटे / Who has been appointed as the new director of the Institute of Economic Development? Chetan Ghate
- 8. हाल ही में इंडिया बोट एंड मरीन शो का चौथा संस्करण किस शहर में संपन्न हुआ है? / In which city the 4th edition of India Boat and Marine Show has concluded recently?
 - a) कोलकाता / Kolkata
 - b) कोचीन / Cochin
 - c) चेन्नई / Chennai
 - d) बेंगलूरू / Bangalore
- इंडिया बोट एंड मरीन शो का चौथा संस्करण केरल के कोच्चि के बोलगट्टी पैलेस में आयोजित किया गया था। IBMS भारत की एकमात्र और सबसे प्रभावशाली नाव और समुद्री उद्योग से संबंधित प्रदर्शनी है। यह आयोजन कोच्चि स्थित क्रूज एक्सपो द्वारा आयोजित किया जाता है। IBMS 2022 ने देश भर के प्रमुख अंतरराष्ट्रीय ब्रांडों के साथ−साथ स्वदेशी नाव निर्माताओं को प्रदर्शित किया। एक्सपो में पूरे भारत से लगभग 45 प्रदर्शकों और दो अंतर्राष्ट्रीय प्रदर्शकों ने भाग लिया। / The 4th edition of India Boat and Marine Show was held at Bolgatti Palace, Kochi, Kerala. IBMS is India's only and most influential boat and marine industry related exhibition. The event is organized by Kochi-based Cruise Expo. IBMS 2022 showcased major international brands as well as indigenous boat makers from across the country. Around 45 exhibitors from across India and two international exhibitors participated in the expo.

- भारतीय सेना द्वारा किस शहर में 'विजय सांस्कृतिक महोत्सव' का आयोजन किया गया हैं— कोलकाता / In which city 'Vijay Cultural Festival' has been organized by the Indian Army Kolkata
- किस मंत्रालय ने अखिल भारतीय कार्यक्रम 'झरोखा' का आयोजन किया हैं?— संस्कृति मंत्रालय और कपड़ा मंत्रालय / Which ministry has organized the all India program 'Jharokha'? Ministry of Culture and Ministry of Textiles
- किसके द्वारा इंटरनेशनल इलेक्शन विजिटर्स प्रोग्राम 2022 का आयोजन किया गया हैं?— चुनाव आयोग / By whom has the International Election Visitors Program 2022 been organized? Election Commission
- 9. हाल ही में किस मंत्रालय ने 'मंदिर 360' वेबसाइट लॉन्च की हैं? / Which ministry has recently launched 'Temple 360' website?
 - a) संस्कृति मंत्रालय / Ministry of Culture
 - b) रक्षा मंत्रालय / Ministry of Defense
 - c) वित्त मंत्रालय / Ministry of Finance
 - d) ग्रामीण विकास मंत्रालय / Ministry of Rural Development
- अाजादी का अमृत महोत्सव के तत्वावधान में आईजीएनसीए एम्पीथिएटर, इंदिरा गांधी राष्ट्रीय कला केंद्र, नई दिल्ली में संस्कृति मंत्रालय द्वारा आयोजित एक कार्यक्रम के दौरान संस्कृति और विदेश राज्य मंत्री मीनाक्षी लेखी ने एक वेबसाइट 'मंदिर 360' लॉन्च की है। / Meenakshi Lekhi, Minister of State for Culture and External Affairs has launched a website 'Mandir 360' during an event organized by Ministry of Culture at IGNCA Amphitheater, Indira Gandhi National Center for the Arts, New Delhi under the aegis of Azadi Ka Amrit Mahotsav.

\succ अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- हाल ही में किस मंत्रालय ने भाषा सर्टिफिकेट सेल्फी अभियान शुरू किया गया हैं?— शिक्षा मंत्रालय / Recently which ministry has started the language certificate selfie campaign? Ministry of Education
- केंद्रीय मंत्री स्मृति ईरानी ने किस शहर में 'स्त्री मनोरक्षा परियोजना' का शुभारंभ किया हैं— हैदराबाद / In which city Union Minister Smriti Irani has launched 'Stree Manoraksha Project'-Hyderabad
- किस राज्य सरकार ने अम्मा और बहिनी योजना शुरू करने की घोषणा की हैं?— सिक्किम/Which state government has announced the launch of Amma and Bahini scheme? Sikkim
- किस मंत्रालय ने 'डोनेट-ए-पेंशन' पहल शुरू की है?- श्रम मंत्रालय / Which ministry has launched the 'Donate-a-Pension' initiative? Labor Ministry
- 10. हाल ही में किस राज्य में पहला 'शी ऑटो' स्टैंड स्थापित किया गया था? / In which state was the first 'She Auto' stand set up recently?
 - a) तमिलनाडु / Tamil Nadu
 - b) आंध्र प्रदेश / Andhra Pradesh
 - c) कर्नाटक / Karnataka
 - d) महाराष्ट्र / Maharashtra

▶ महिलाओं और छात्राओं को सुरक्षित परिवहन प्रदान करने के लिए, आंध्र प्रदेश के चित्तूर में पुलिस ने तीन 'शी ऑटो' स्टैंड स्थापित किए हैं, जो राज्य में अपनी तरह का पहला है। तीन 'शी ऑटो' स्टैंड आरटीसी बस स्टैंड, महिला विश्वविद्यालय और तिरुपित में रुइया अस्पताल में स्थापित किए गए हैं। ✓ In order to provide safe transport to women and girl students, police have set up three 'She Auto' stands in Chittoor, Andhra Pradesh, a first of its kind in the state. Three 'She Auto' stands have been set up at RTC Bus Stand, Mahila Vishwavidyalaya and Ruia Hospital in Tirupati.

> अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- आंध्रप्रदेश के मुख्यमंत्री— वाई एस जगनमोहन रेड्डी / Chief Minister of Andhra Pradesh- YS Jaganmohan Reddy
- आंध्रप्रदेश के गवर्नर— विश्व भूषण हरिचंदन / Governor of Andhra Pradesh- Vishwa Bhushan Harichandan
- हाल ही में किस राज्य सरकार ने गांजे की खेती को खत्म करने के लिए 'मिश्रन परिवर्तन' शुरू किया हैं?— आंध्रप्रदेश / Which state government has recently started 'Mission Parivartan' to eliminate hemp cultivation? Andhra Pradesh
- किस राज्य सरकार ने 'जगन्ना विद्या दीवेना' योजना की तीसरी किस्त जारी की हैं?— आंध्र प्रदेश / Which state government has released the third installment of 'Jaganna Vidya Deevena' scheme? Andhra Pradesh
- 11. हाल ही में किस राज्य सरकार ने 9वीं कक्षा से स्कूलों मे भागवत गीता पढ़ाई जाने की घोषणा की हैं? / Which state government has recently announced that Bhagwat Geeta will be taught in schools from class 9th onwards?
 - a) उत्तराखंड / Uttarakhand
 - b) पंजाब / Punjab
 - c) हरियाणा / Haryana
 - d) हिमाचल प्रदेश / Himachal Pradesh
- ▶ हिमाचल प्रदेश के शिक्षा मंत्री गोविंद सिंह ठाकुर ने कहा है कि इस सत्र से नौवीं से बारहवीं कक्षा के छात्रों को भगवद गीता एक विषय के रूप में पढ़ाया जाएगा। मंत्री एक जनमंच की अध्यक्षता करने और जनता की शिकायतें सुनने के लिए मंडी जिले के पधारे थे। उन्होंने अधिकारियों को प्राथमिकता के आधार पर समस्याओं का समाधान करने के निर्देश दिए। उन्होंने कहा कि जन मंच कार्यक्रम के माध्यम से राज्य सरकार ने जनता को अपनी शिकायतों को प्रसारित करने के लिए एक शक्तिशाली मंच दिया है ताकि इनका जल्द से जल्द समाधान किया जा सके। ∕ Himachal Pradesh Education Minister Govind Singh Thakur has said that Bhagavad Gita will be taught as a subject to the students of classes IX to XII from this session. The minister had come to Mandi district to preside over a Jan Manch and listen to the grievances of the public. He directed the officers to solve the problems on priority basis. He said that through Jan Manch programme, the State Government has given a powerful platform to the public to air their grievances so that these can be resolved at the earliest.

> अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:-

• हर घर एलपीजी कनेक्शन वाला देश पहला राज्य— हिमाचल प्रदेश / The first state in the country to have every household LPG connection - Himachal Pradesh

- हाल ही में भारत का 100वां हर घर वाला जिला कौन सा बना हैं?— चम्बा, हिमाचल प्रदेश / Which district has become India's 100th house recently? Chamba, Himachal Pradesh
- हाल ही में किस राज्य में पहला जैव विविधता पार्क खोला गया हैं?— हिमाचल प्रदेश / Recently in which state the first Biodiversity Park has been opened? Himachal Pradesh
- किस राज्य में भारत का पहला भिक्षु फल उत्पादन अभ्यास शुरू हुआ हैं— हिमाचल प्रदेश / In which state India's first monk fruit production practice has started Himachal Pradesh
- 12. किस भारतीय शहर में भारत का सबसे ऊंचा ओपीडी मेडिकल टावर बनाया जाएगा? / In which Indian city India's tallest OPD medical tower will be built?
 - a) हैदराबाद / Hyderabad
 - b) जयपुर / Jaipur
 - c) दिल्ली / Delhi
 - d) मुंबई / Mumbai
- अगले 32 महीनों में राजस्थान के जयपुर के राजकीय सवाई मान सिंह अस्पताल में देश का सबसे ऊंचा इन—पेशेंट डिपार्टमेंट भवन बनेगा। सवाई मान सिंह मेडिकल कॉलेज में इन—पेशेंट डिपार्टमेंट (आईपीडी) टॉवर और इंस्टीट्यूट ऑफ कार्डियोवास्कुलर साइंसेज की आधारशिला 5 अप्रैल को रखी गई। / The country's tallest in-patient department building will be built at the Government Sawai Man Singh Hospital in Jaipur, Rajasthan in the next 32 months. The foundation stone of the In-Patient Department (IPD) tower and Institute of Cardiovascular Sciences at Sawai Man Singh Medical College was laid on April 5.
 - 🕨 अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--
 - किस शहर में सौरव गांगुली ने दुनिया के तीसरे सबसे बड़े क्रिकेट स्टेडियम की आधारशिला रखी है?— जयपुर / In which city Sourav Ganguly has laid the foundation stone of the world's third largest cricket stadium? Jaipur
 - हाल ही में सौभाग्य योजना के तहत सौर विद्युतीकरण योजना में किस राज्य ने अव्वल स्थान प्राप्त किया हैं?— राजस्थान / Which state has topped the solar electrification scheme under Saubhagya scheme recently? - Rajasthan
 - कुसुम योजना के तहत देश का पहला कृषि आधारित सौर ऊर्जा संयंत्र किस राज्य में शुरू किया गया हैं— राजस्थान / In which state the country's first agro-based solar power plant has been started under Kusum Yojana - Rajasthan
- 13. किस मंत्रालय द्वारा दिल्ली के लाल किले पर योग महोत्सव शुरू किया गया हैं? / Which ministry has started the Yoga Mahotsav at Red Fort in Delhi?
 - a) आयुष मंत्रालय / Ministry of AYUSH
 - b) जनजातीय मामलों के मंत्रालय / Ministry of Tribal Affairs
 - c) ग्रामीण विकास मंत्रालय / Ministry of Rural Development
 - d) संस्कृत मंत्रालय / Ministry of Sanskri

▶ विश्व स्वास्थ्य दिवस और अंतर्राष्ट्रीय योग दिवस की उलटी गिनती के 75वें दिन, आयुष मंत्रालय 15 अगस्त पार्क, लाल किला, (लाल किला) दिल्ली की पृष्टभूमि में सामान्य योग प्रोटोकॉल की प्रस्तुति के लिए एक शानदार कार्यक्रम की मेजबानी कर रहा है। कार्यक्रम के मुख्य अतिथि लोकसभा अध्यक्ष श्री ओम बिरला होंगे। इस कार्यक्रम में कई केंद्रीय मंत्री, संसद सदस्य, दिल्ली में तैनात कई देशों के राजदूत, प्रसिद्ध खेल हस्तियों और योग गुरुओं के शामिल होने की उम्मीद है। । ✓ World Health Day is celebrated worldwide every year on the 7th of April. Various programs and arrangements are managed by the World Health Organisation. It was the first time celebrated in 1950.

🕨 अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- भारतीय रेलवे ने किस शहर में देश की सबसे बड़ी कुश्ती अकादमी स्थापित करने की घोषणा की हैं?— दिल्ली / Indian Railways has announced to set up the country's largest wrestling academy in which city? Delhi
- हाल ही में हाइड्रोजन ऊर्जा पर पहला अतर्राष्ट्रीय सम्मेलन कहां आयोजित किया गया हैं?— दिल्ली / Where has the first international conference on hydrogen energy been held recently? Delhi
- किस राज्य में कार्तिक पूर्णिमा पर 'बोइता बंदना' महोत्सव मनाया गया हैं?— ओडिशा / In which state 'Boita Bandana' festival is celebrated on Kartik Purnima? Odisha
- किस राज्य और केंद्रशासित प्रदेश में पर्यटन को बढ़ावा देने के लिए पहला अहरबल महोत्सव का आयोजित किया गया हैं?— जम्मू कश्मीर / In which state and union territory the first Aharbal Festival has been organized to promote tourism? Jammu and Kashmir
- 14. हाल ही में किस राज्य में सरहुल महोत्सव 2022 मनाया गया है? / In which state Sarhul Mahotsav 2022 has been celebrated recently?
 - a) बिहार / Bihar
 - b) ओडिशा / Odisha
 - c) केरल / Kerala
 - d) झारखण्ड /Jharkhand
- ➤ सरहुल झारखंड राज्य में स्थानीय सरना धर्म के हिस्से के रूप में आदिवासी समुदायों द्वारा मनाया जाने वाला नया साल का त्योहार है। यह चौत्र के हिंदू महीने में अमावस्या के प्रकट होने के तीन दिन बाद मनाया जाता है। यह वसंत की शुरुआत का उत्सव भी है। सरहुल शब्द का संबंध वृक्ष पूजा से है। यह एक ऐसा त्योहार है जहां प्रकृति की पूजा की जाती है। वर्ष 2022 में यह त्योहार 04 अप्रैल, सोमवार को पड़ रहा है। / Sarhul is a New Year festival celebrated by tribal communities as part of the local Sarna religion in the state of Jharkhand. It is celebrated three days after the new moon appears in the Hindu month of Chaitra. It is also a celebration of the beginning of spring. The word Sarhul is related to tree worship. It is a festival where nature is worshipped. In the year 2022, this festival is falling on Monday, April 04.

- किस राज्य में कार्तिक पूर्णिमा पर 'बोइता बंदना' महोत्सव मनाया जाता हैं?— ओडिशा / In which state 'Boita Bandana' festival is celebrated on Kartik Purnima? Odisha
- किस राज्य और केंद्रशासित प्रदेश में पर्यटन को बढ़ावा देने के लिए पहला अहरबल महोत्सव का आयोजित किया गया हैं?— जम्मू कश्मीर / In which state and union territory the first Aharbal Festival has been organized to promote tourism? Jammu and Kashmir

- किस भारतीय शहर में 7वां भारत अंतर्राष्ट्रीय विज्ञान महोत्सव आयोजित किया गया— पणजी / In which Indian city the 7th India International Science Festival was organized- Panaji
- हाल ही में प्रधानमंत्री ने किस राज्य / केंद्रशासित प्रदेश को राष्ट्रीय युवा महोत्सव के मेजबान के रूप में चुना हैं? पुदुचेरी / Which state/UT has been chosen by the Prime Minister as the host of the National Youth Festival recently? Puducherry
- 15. भारत के किस शहर में कोरोना वायरस बीमारी के एक्सई संस्करण का पहला मामला मिला हैं? / In which Indian city the first case of the XE variant of the corona virus disease has been found?
 - a) हैदराबाद / Hyderabad
 - b) दिल्ली / Delhi
 - c) मुंबई / Mumbai
 - d) चेन्नई / Chennai
- ▶ भारत में एक्सई वैरायटी के कोरोनावायरस बीमारी (कोविड —19) का पहला मामला मुंबई में सामने आया था। सिटी सिविक अथॉरिटी बृहन्मुंबई म्युनिसिपल कॉरपोरेशन (बीएमसी) ने अपने 11वें जीनोम सीक्वेंसिंग के नतीजों की घोषणा की, जिसमें एक सैंपल एक्सई वैरिएंट के लिए और दूसरा कप्पा वैरिएंट के लिए पॉजिटिव पाया गया। / The first case of coronavirus disease (Covid-19) of the XE variety in India was reported in Mumbai. City civic authority Brihanmumbai Municipal Corporation (BMC) announced the results of its 11th genome sequencing, in which one sample was found to be positive for the Xe variant and the other for the Kappa variant.

- भारत की कोरोना की दवा कोवैक्सिन की निर्माता कंपनी हैं— भारत बायोटेक / The manufacturer of India's corona drug Covaxin is Bharat Biotech
- कोविशील्ड की निर्माता कंपनी हैं?— सीरम इंस्टीट्यूट, पुणे / Covishield's manufacturer is?- Serum Institute, Pune
- भारत के किस व्यक्ति को कोरोना का पहला टीका लगाया गया— मनीष कुमार / Which person of India was first vaccinated against corona Manish Kumar
- 100 प्रतिशत टीकाकरण वाला देश का पहला गांव— वेयान, जम्मू कश्मीर / Country's first village to have 100% vaccination Wayan, Jammu and Kashmir
- कोविड—19 के खिलाफ बच्चों का टीकाकरण करने वाला बना दुनिया का पहला देश कौन सा बन गया हैं?— क्यूबा / Which has become the first country in the world to vaccinate children against Covid-19? Cuba
- 16. हाल ही में कैबिनेट ने अटर इनोवेशन मिशन को कब तक बढ़ाने की मंजूरी दी हैं? / Recently, the cabinet has approved to extend the Ater Innovation Mission for how long?
 - a) दिसंबर 2022 / December 2022
 - b) मार्च 2023 / March 2023
 - c) जून 2022 / June 2022
 - d) जुलाई 2023 / July 2023
- केंद्रीय मंत्रिमंडल ने मार्च 2023 तक अटल इनोवेशन मिशन को जारी रखने की मंजूरी दी है। बयान के अनुसार, एआईएम के घोषित लक्ष्यों में 10,000 अटल टिंकरिंग लैब्स (एटीएल), 101 अटल इनक्यूबेशन सेंटर (एआईसी) विकसित करना और

अटल न्यू इंडिया चौलेंजेस के माध्यम से 200 उद्यमियों को प्रायोजित करना शामिल है। / The Union Cabinet has approved the continuation of Atal Innovation Mission till March 2023. According to the statement, the stated goals of AIM include developing 10,000 Atal Tinkering Labs (ATLs), 101 Atal Incubation Centers (AICs) and sponsoring 200 entrepreneurs through the Atal New India Challenges.

> अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- हाल ही की केंद्रीय मंत्री ने 'बायोमेडिकल इनोवेशन पर आईसीएमआर / डीएचआर नीति' लॉन्च की हैं?— डॉ. मनसुख मंडाविया / Recently Union Minister has launched 'ICMR/DHR Policy on Biomedical Innovation'?- Dr. Mansukh Mandaviya
- किस केंद्रीय मंत्री ने रक्षा पेंशन शिकायत निवारण पोर्टल की स्थापना की हैं?— राजनाथ सिंह / Which Union Minister has set up Defense Pension Grievance Redressal Portal? Rajnath Singh
- किस केंद्रीय मंत्री द्वारा हाल ही में 'वेटलैंडस ऑफ इंडिया' पोर्टल लॉन्च किया हैं— भुपेंद्र कुमार / Which Union Minister has recently launched the 'Wetlands of India' portal Bhupendra Kumar
- हाल ही में केंद्रीय मंत्री पूरूषोत्तम रूपाला द्वारा किस राज्य में 'सागर परिक्रमा' प्रोगाम 2022 का उद्घाटन किया गया हैं?— गुजरात / Recently in which state 'Sagar Parikrama' program 2022 has been inaugurated by Union Minister Purushottam Rupala? Gujarat
- 17. हाल ही में भारत के राष्ट्रपति रामनाथ कोविंद ने किस राज्य में माधवपुर घेड मेला 2022 का शुभारंभ किया हैं? / Recently in which state the President of India Ram Nath Kovind has launched Madhavpur Gheed Mela 2022?
 - a) गुजरात / Gujarat
 - b) महाराष्ट्र / Maharashtra
 - c) तमिलनाडु / Tamil Nadu
 - d) कर्नाटक / Karnataka
- ▶ भारत के राष्ट्रपति, श्री राम नाथ कोविंद ने गुजरात के माधवपुर घेड, पोरबंदर में पांच दिवसीय माधवपुर घेड मेले का उद्घाटन किया। 2018 से, गुजरात सरकार संस्कृति मंत्रालय के सहयोग से भगवान कृष्ण और रुक्मिणी के पवित्र मिलन को मनाने के लिए हर साल इस मेले का आयोजन कर रही है। / The President of India, Shri Ram Nath Kovind inaugurated five-day long Madhavpur Ghed Fair at Madhavpur Ghed, Porbandar in Gujarat . Since 2018, the Government of Gujarat in association with the Ministry of Culture is organizing this fair every year to celebrate the sacred union of Lord Krishna and Rukmini.

- हाल ही में भारत के राष्ट्रपति द्वारा कहां पर 'आरोग्य वन' का उद्धाटन किया गया हैं?— राष्ट्रपति भवन / Where has the 'Arogya Van' been inaugurated by the President of India recently? Rashtrapati Bhavan
- किस भारतीय शहर पीएम नरेंद्र मोदी ने 11,400 करोड़ रुपये की मेट्रो रेल परियोजना का उद्घाटन किया हैं?— पुणे / In which Indian city PM Narendra Modi has inaugurated Rs 11,400 crore metro rail project? Pune
- किस देश में दुनिया के सबसे बड़े कैनाल लॉक का उद्घाटन किया गया हैं?— नीदरलैंड / In which country the world's largest canal lock has been inaugurated? Netherlands

- केंद्रीय मंत्री ज्योतिरादित्य सिंधिया ने किस शहर में पहले ड्रोन स्कूल का उद्घाटन किया हैं?— ग्वालियर / Union Minister Jyotiraditya Scindia has inaugurated the first Drone School in which city?- Gwalior
- 18. हाल ही में किस केंद्रीय मंत्री ने 'होम्योपैथी: पीपल्स चॉइस फॉर वेलनेस' पर वैज्ञानिक सम्मेलन का उद्घाटन किया हैं? / Which Union Minister has recently inaugurated the scientific conference on 'Homeopathy: People's Choice for Wellness'?
 - a) नरेंद्र सिंह तोमर / Narendra Singh Tomar
 - b) प्रल्हाद जोशी / Pralhad Joshi
 - c) सर्बानंद सोनोवाल / Sarbananda Sonowal
 - d) धर्मेंद्र प्रधान / Dharmendra Pradhan
- कंद्रीय आयुष मंत्री, सर्बानंद सोनोवाल ने नई दिल्ली में 'होम्योपैथीः पीपल्स चॉइस फॉर वेलनेस' विषय पर दो दिवसीय वैज्ञानिक सम्मेलन का उद्घाटन किया। विश्व होम्योपैथी दिवस के अवसर को चिह्नित करने के लिए आयुष मंत्रालय के तहत तीन शीर्ष निकायों, केंद्रीय होम्योपैथी अनुसंधान परिषद, राष्ट्रीय होम्योपैथी आयोग और राष्ट्रीय होम्योपैथी संस्थान द्वारा संयुक्त रूप से सम्मेलन का आयोजन किया गया है। / Union Minister of AYUSH, Sarbananda Sonowal inaugurated a two-day scientific conference on the topic 'Homeopathy: People's Choice for Wellness' in New Delhi. To mark the occasion of World Homeopathy Day, the conference has been jointly organized by three apex bodies, Central Council for Research in Homeopathy, National Commission for Homeopathy and National Institute of Homeopathy under the Ministry of AYUSH.

- केंद्रीय मंत्री पूरूषोत्तम रूपाला द्वारा किस राज्य में 'सागर परिक्रमा' प्रोगाम 2022 का उद्घाटन किया गया हैं?— गुजरात / In which state 'Sagar Parikrama' program 2022 has been inaugurated by Union Minister Purushottam Rupala? - Gujarat
- केंद्रीय मंत्री सर्बानंद सोनोवाल ने किस राज्य में 'आयुष वन' का उद्घाटन किया हैं— गुजरात / Union Minister Sarbananda Sonowal has inaugurated 'AYUSH Van' in which state- Gujarat
- किस केंद्रीय मंत्री द्वारा 'भारत भाग्य विधाता महोत्सव' का उद्धाटन किया गया हैं?— स्मृति जुबिन ईरानी / Which Union Minister has inaugurated the 'Bharat Bhagya Vidhata Mahotsav'? Smriti Zubis Irani
- किस शहर में केंद्रीय मंत्री अमित शाह ने इंटीग्रेटीड कमांड एंड कंट्रोल सेंटर उद्घाटन किया हैं— चंडीगढ़ / In which city Union Minister Amit Shah has inaugurated Integrated Command and Control Center Chandigarh
- 19. हाल ही में किस राज्य की कांगड़ा चाय को यूरोपीय आयोग से जीआई टैग दिया जाएगा? / Recently which state's Kangra tea will be given GI tag from European Commission?
 - a) हिमाचल प्रदेश / Himachal Pradesh
 - b) उत्तराखंड / Uttarakhand
 - c) सिक्किम / Sikkim
 - d) अरुणाचल प्रदेश / Arunachal Pradesh
- > हिमाचल प्रदेश की कांगड़ा चाय को जल्द ही एक यूरोपीय आयोग भौगोलिक संकेत टैग (जीआई टैग) मिलेगा। यह टैग कांगड़ा चाय को यूरोपीय बाजार में प्रवेश करने का अवसर प्राप्त करने में मदद करता है। कांगड़ा चाय को 2005 में

Join Us on Telegram: https://t.me/Naukri Aspirant

www.naukriaspirant.com

भारतीय जीआई टैग मिला। 1999 से, हिमाचल प्रदेश के कांगड़ा क्षेत्र में चाय की खेती और विकास में लगातार सुधार हुआ है।/The subject of a commission shortly to Kangra Sugar of Himachal Pradesh (TAG) Tag. It will help to get the tag. Kangra Chini getting Indian tag in 2005. Since 1999, farming and development improved in Kangra, Himachal Pradesh.

> अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- हाल ही में किस राज्य के वाद्ययंत्र नरसिंगपेट्टई नागस्वर्म को जीआई टैग दिया गया हैं?— तमिलनाडु / Which state's musical instrument Narsingpettai Nagaswaram has been given GI tag recently? Tamil Nadu
- किस राज्य के 'वाडा कोलम' चावल और सफेद प्याज को जीआई टैग दिया गया है?— महाराष्ट्र / Which state's 'Vada Kolam' rice and white onion have been given GI tag? Maharashtra
- हाल ही में किस राज्य की जुडिमा राइस वाइन को जीआई टैग दिया गया हैं— असम / Recently which state's Judima rice wine has been given GI tag Assam
- सुरखा अमरूद का जीआई टैग किस के पास हैं— इलाहाबाद / Who has the GI tag of Surkha Guava Allahabad
- 20. हाल ही में किस आईआईटी संस्थान द्वारा भारत का पहला स्वदेशी पॉलीसेंट्रिक प्रोस्थेटिक घुटना 'कदम' बनाया गया हैं? / India's first indigenous polycentric prosthetic knee 'Kadam' has been made by which IIT institute recently?
 - a) आईआईटी दिल्ली / IIT Delhi
 - b) आईआईटी मद्रास / IIT Madras
 - c) आईआईटी कानपुर / IIT Kanpur
 - d) आईआईटी मुंबई / IIT Mumbai
- ▶ भारतीय प्रौद्योगिकी संस्थान, मद्रास के शोधकर्ताओं ने भारत के पहले पॉलीसेंट्रिक प्रोस्थेटिक घुटने का अनावरण किया है। जो विकलांग लोगों के ऊपर हजारों की स्थित में सुधार करना चाहता है। श्कदमश एक पॉलीसेंट्रिक घुटना है जो घुटने के कृत्रिम अंग के लिए सोसाइटी फॉर बायोमेडिकल टेक्नोलॉजी (एसबीएमटी) और मोबिलटी इंडिया के सहयोग से बनाया गया है और यह 'मेड इन इंडिया' उत्पाद भी है। ∕ Researchers from the Indian Institute of Technology, Madras have unveiled India's first polycentric prosthetic knee. who seeks to improve the condition of thousands of people with disabilities. 'Kadam' is a polycentric knee prosthesis designed in association with Society for Biomedical Technology (SBMT) and Mobility India for knee prosthesis and is also a 'Made in India' product.

- हाल ही में जारी अटल रैंकिंग ऑफ़ इंस्टीट्यूशंस ऑन इनोवेशन अचीवमेंट्स में किस संस्थान ने प्रथम स्थान हासिल किया हैं?— आईआईटी मद्रास / Which institute has topped the recently released Atal Ranking of Institutions on Innovation Achievements? IIT Madras
- हाल ही में केंद्रीय शिक्षा मंत्री ने किस आईआईटी में सेंटर फॉर नैनो टेक्नोलॉजी का शुभारंभ किया किया हैं?— आईआईटी गुवहाटी / Recently in which IIT has the Union Education Minister launched the Center for Nanotechnology? IIT Guwahati
- किस आईआईटी संस्थान द्वारा भारत का पहला जैव-ईंट आधारित भवन स्थापित किया हैं— आईआईटी हैदराबाद/Which IIT institute has set up India's first bio-brick based building IIT Hyderabad

- हाल ही में किसके द्वारा आईआईटी कानपुर में ब्लॉकचेन—आधारित डिजिटल डिग्री लॉन्च की गई हैं?— नरेंद्र मोदी / Recently by whom has the Blockchain-based digital degree been launched at IIT Kanpur?- Narendra Modi
- 21. हाल ही में संयुक्त राष्ट्र खाद्य और कृषि संगठन और आर्बर डे फाउंडेशन ने किन दो भारतीय शहर को '2021 ट्री सिटी ऑफ द वर्ल्ड' के रूप में मान्यता दी है? / Which two Indian cities have been recognized by the United Nations Food and Agriculture Organization and Arbor Day Foundation as the '2021 Tree City of the World' recently?
 - a) चेन्नई, दिल्ली / Chennai, Delhi
 - b) चंडीगढ़, देहरादून / Chandigarh, Dehradun
 - c) मुंबई , हैदराबाद / Mumbai, Hyderabad
 - d) जयपुर, इंदौर / Jaipur, Indore
- भंयुक्त राष्ट्र खाद्य और कृषि संगठन (एफएओ) और आर्बर डे फाउंडेशन ने संयुक्त रूप से मुंबई और हैदराबाद को '2021 ट्री सिटी ऑफ द वर्ल्ड' के रूप में मान्यता दी है। दो भारतीय शहरों ने 'स्वस्थ, लचीला और खुशहाल शहरों के निर्माण में शहरी पेड़ों और हिरयाली को उगाने और बनाए रखने की प्रतिबद्धता' के लिए मान्यता प्राप्त की है। / The United Nations Food and Agriculture Organization (FAO) and Arbor Day Foundation have jointly recognized Mumbai and Hyderabad as the '2021 Tree Cities of the World'. Two Indian cities have gained recognition for their "commitment to growing and sustaining urban trees and greenery in building healthy, resilient and happy cities".

- संयुक्त राष्ट्र खाद्य और कृषि संगठन का मुख्यालय- रोम, इटली/Headquarters of the United Nations Food and Agriculture Organization Rome, Italy
- संयुक्त राष्ट्र खाद्य और कृषि संगठन की स्थापना— 16 अक्टूबर 1945 / Establishment of the United Nations Food and Agriculture Organization 16 October 1945
- हाल ही में इकोनॉमिस्ट इंटेलिजेंस यूनिट द्वारा जारी वर्ल्डवाइड कॉस्ट ऑफ लिविंग इंडेक्स 2021 के अनुसार दुनिया का सबसे मंहगा शहर है?— तेल अवीव/According to the Worldwide Cost of Living Index 2021 released recently by the Economist Intelligence Unit, which is the most expensive city in the world? Tel Aviv
- हाल ही में रिलायंस इंडस्ट्रीज लिमिटेड ने किस भारतीय शहर में भारत का सबसे बडा व्यापार और सांस्कृतिक केंद्र खोला हैं?— मुंबई / Reliance Industries Limited has recently opened India's largest business and cultural center in which Indian city? Mumbai
- हाल ही में किस शहर ने देश में 'सर्वक्षेष्ठ सार्वजनिक परिवहन प्रणाली' का पुरस्कार जीता हैं?— सूरत / Which city has recently won the award for 'Best Public Transport System' in the country? Surat
- 22. किस भारतीय शहर में बाबा साहेब की 70 फीट की मूर्ति 'स्टेच्यू ऑफ नॉलेज' बनाई गई हैं? / In which Indian city the 70 feet statue of Babasaheb 'Statue of Knowledge' has been made?
 - a) कोयंबटूर / Coimbatore
 - b) चेन्नई / Chennai
 - c) पणजी / Panaji

d) लातूर / Latur

इं बाबासाहेब अंबेडकर की 70 फीट ऊंची प्रतिमा 'स्टैच्यू ऑफ नॉलेज' का 13 अप्रैल को महाराष्ट्र के लातूर शहर में केंद्रीय मंत्रियों किरेन रिजिजू और रामदास अठावले की मौजूदगी में अनावरण किया जाएगा। स्थानीय भाजपा सांसद सुधाकर श्रंगारे ने यहां पत्रकारों को यह जानकारी दी। प्रतिमा डॉ बाबासाहेब अंबेडकर पार्क के परिसर में बनाई गई है। / 'Statue of Knowledge', a 70-feet tall statue of Dr Babasaheb Ambedkar, will be unveiled in Latur city of Maharashtra on April 13 in the presence of Union ministers Kiren Rijiju and Ramdas Athawale. Local BJP MP Sudhakar Shrangare gave this information to reporters here. The statue has been built in the premises of Dr Babasaheb Ambedkar Park.

> अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- स्टेच्यू ऑफ युनिटी के वास्तुकार कौन है— रामसुतार/Who is the architect of Statue of Unity Ramsutar
- स्टेच्यू ऑफ इक्वलिटी किसको समर्पित है— संत रामानुजचार्य/To whom is the Statue of Equality dedicated Sant Ramanujacharya
- किस राज्य में उपराष्ट्रपति ने महाबाहु ब्रह्मपुत्र नदी विरासत केंद्र का उद्घाटन किया है?— असम/In which state the Vice President has inaugurated the Mahabahu Brahmaputra River Heritage Center? Assam
- गाय के गोबर से बने पहले 'खादी प्राकृतिक पेंट' इकाई का उद्घाटन कहां किया गया हैं— जयपुर/Where has the first 'Khadi Natural Paint' unit made of cow dung been inaugurated- Jaipur
- 23. हाल ही में सहकारिता नीति पर दो दिवसीय राष्ट्रीय सम्मेलन कहां आयोजित किया गया हैं? / Where has the two-day National Conference on Cooperative Policy been organized recently?
 - a) देहराद्न / Dehradun
 - b) जयपुर / Jaipur
 - c) नई दिल्ली / New Delhi
 - d) पटना / Patna
- भारत सरकार ने प्रधान मंत्री श्री नरेंद्र मोदी के मार्गदर्शन में 06 जुलाई 2021 को एक नया सहकारिता मंत्रालय बनाया था, जिसका उद्देश्य सहकारी क्षेत्र के विकास को नए सिरे से गति प्रदान करना और सहयोग से समृद्धि की दृष्टि को साकार करना था। गृह एवं सहकारिता मंत्री श्री अमित शाह के गतिशील नेतृत्व में मंत्रालय नई योजनाओं और नई सहकारिता नीति के निर्माण के लिए सहकारिता क्षेत्र के विकास के लिए निरंतर कार्य कर रहा है। / Government of India, under the guidance of Prime Minister Shri Narendra Modi had carved out a new Ministry of Cooperation on 06th July 2021 with the objective to provide renewed impetus to the growth of Cooperative Sector and realization of vision from Cooperation to Prosperity. Under the dynamic leadership of Home and Cooperation Minister Shri Amit Shah, Ministry is working incessantly for development of cooperative sector for formulation of new Schemes and the new Cooperation Policy.

- हाल ही में तीसरा राष्ट्रीय युवा संसद महोत्सव कहां आयोजित किया गया हैं?— नई दिल्ली / Where has the 3rd National Youth Parliament Festival been organized recently? New Delhi
- हाल ही में हाइड्रोजन ऊर्जा पर पहला अतर्राष्ट्रीय सम्मेलन कहां आयोजित किया गया हैं? दिल्ली / Where has the first international conference on hydrogen energy been held recently? Delhi

- किस भारतीय शहर में 7वां भारत अंतर्राष्ट्रीय विज्ञान महोत्सव आयोजित किया गया हैं— पणजी / In which Indian city the 7th India International Science Festival has been organized Panaji
- मध्य प्रदेश सरकार ने किस शहर में पहला ड्रोन मेला आयोजित किया हैं? ग्वालियर / In which city has the Madhya Pradesh government organized the first drone fair? Gwalior
- 24. हाल ही में किस शहर में दृष्टिबाधित लोगों के लिए भारत का पहला इंटरनेट रेडियो 'रेडियो अक्ष' शुरू किया गया हैं? / In which city India's first internet radio 'Radio Axis' has been launched for visually impaired people recently?
 - a) नागपुर / Nagpur
 - b) भोपाल / Bhopal
 - c) रायपुर / Raipur
 - d) जयपुर / Jaipur
- ▶ दृष्टिबाधित लोगों के लिए भारत का पहला रेडियो चौनल, जिसका नाम 'रेडियो अक्ष' है, नागपुर, महाराष्ट्र में लॉन्च किया गया है। नागपुर की 96 साल पुरानी संस्था, द ब्लाइंड रिलीफ एसोसिएशन नागपुर (टीबीआरएन) और समष्टि क्षमता विकास अवम अनुसंधान मंडल (सक्षम) इस विचार के पीछे के संगठन हैं। चैनल विभिन्न इंटरनेट रेडियो प्लेटफॉर्म पर मुफ्त में उपलब्ध होगा। / India's first radio channel for visually impaired people, named 'Radio Aksh', has been launched in Nagpur, Maharashtra. The Blind Relief Association Nagpur (TBRN) and Samasthi Capacity Development Avam Anusandhan Mandal (Saksham), a 96-year-old Nagpur-based organization, are the organizations behind the idea. The channel will be available for free on various internet radio platforms.

- हाल ही में किस शहर में संत रामानुजाचार्य की 216 फुट ऊंची प्रतिमा का निर्माण किया गया हैं?— हैदराबाद / In which city 216 feet high statue of Sant Ramanujacharya has been built recently? Hyderabad
- किस शहर में 'इंटरनेशनल कॉपरेशन एंड कन्वेंशन सेंटर—रूद्राक्ष' को उद्घाटन किया हैं?— वाराणसी / In which city the 'International Cooperation and Convention Center-Rudraksh' has been inaugurated? Varanasi
- किस शहर में ई-गवर्नेंस पर 24वां राष्ट्रीय सम्मेलन का उद्घाटन किया गया हैं?- हैदराबाद / In which city the 24th National Conference on e-Governance has been inaugurated? Hyderabad
- किस शहर में भारत का पहला मत्स्य पालन व्यवसाय इनक्यूबेटर लॉन्च किया गया है? गुरूग्राम / In which city India's first fisheries business incubator has been launched? Gurugram
- 25. केंद्रीय मंत्री अनुराग ढाकुर द्वारा किस शहर में 'हुनर हाट' के 40 वें संस्करण का उद्घाटन किया जाएगा? / In which city the 40th edition of 'Hunar Haat' will be inaugurated by Union Minister Anurag Thakur?
 - a) दिल्ली / Delhi
 - b) देहरादून / Dehradun
 - c) मुंबई / Mumbai
 - d) हैदराबाद / Hyderabad
- केंद्रीय मंत्री अनुराग ठाकुर 'हुनर हाट' के 40 वें संस्करण का उद्घाटन करेंगे, जो स्थानीय कलाकारों और शिल्पकारों को संरक्षित, संरक्षित और बढ़ावा देने के लिए एक मंच है। 'हुनर हाट' प्रधान मंत्री नरेंद्र मोदी की 'स्थानीय के लिए आवाज'

और 'आत्मिनर्भर भारत' की अपील को मजबूत कर रहा है। / Union Minister Anurag Thakur will inaugurate the 40th edition of "Hunar Haat", a platform to preserve, protect and promote local artists and craftsmen. "Hunar Haat" is strengthening Prime Minister Narendra Modi's appeal of "Voice for Local" and "Self-reliant India".

अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी—

- हाल ही में रक्षा मंत्री द्वारा किस शहर में उड़ान नियंत्रण प्रणाली एकीकरण परिसर का उद्घाटन किया हैं?— बेंगलुरु / In which city has the Defense Minister recently inaugurated the Flight Control System Integration Complex?- Bengaluru
- किस शहर में इंडिया ग्लोबल फोरम का वार्षिक शिखर सम्मेलन आयोजित किया गया हैं?— बेंगलुरु / In which city the annual summit of India Global Forum has been held? Bengaluru
- हाल ही में किस शहर में राजनाथ सिंह ने ब्रह्मोस मिसाइल निर्माण इकाई का उद्घाटन किया हैं?— लखनऊ / In which city Rajnath Singh has recently inaugurated BrahMos missile manufacturing unit? Lucknow
- हाल ही में किस शहर में राइट टू पी अभियान शुरू किया गया हैं?— नागपुर / In which city the Right to Pee campaign has been started recently? Nagpur

26. हाल ही में किस राज्य में त्रिशक्ति कोर पूर्व कृपाण शक्ति का आयोजन किया हैं?/Recently in which state Trishakti Corps has organized the former Kirpan Shakti?

- a) पश्चिम बंगाल / West Bengal
- b) उत्तराखंड / Uttarakhand
- c) सिक्किम / Sikkim
- d) असम / Assam
- ➤ अभ्यास कृपाण शक्ति, एक एकीकृत अग्नि शक्ति अभ्यास हाल ही में भारतीय सेना की त्रिशक्ति कोर द्वारा पश्चिम बंगाल के सिलीगुड़ी के पास तीस्ता फील्ड फायरिंग रेंज में आयोजित किया गया था। अभ्यास का नेतृत्व लेफ्टिनेंट जनरल तरुण कुमार और त्रिशक्ति कोर के जनरल ऑफिसर कमांडिंग ने किया। अभ्यास का उद्देश्य एक एकीकृत लड़ाई में लड़ने के लिए भारतीय सेना और केंद्रीय सशस्त्र पुलिस बलों (सीएपीएफ) की संयुक्त कौशल और सिंक्रनाइजेशन क्षमताओं का प्रदर्शन करना है। / Exercise Kirpan Shakti, an integrated fire power exercise was recently conducted by the Trishakti Corps of the Indian Army at the Teesta Field Firing Range near Siliguri, West Bengal. The exercise was led by Lt Gen Tarun Kumar and General Officer Commanding Trishakti Corps. The aim of the exercise is to showcase the combined prowess and synchronization capabilities of the Indian Army and the Central Armed Police Forces (CAPFs) to fight in an integrated battle.

- हाल ही में भारत और किस देश की नौसेना के बीच अरब सागर में PASSEX अभ्यास आयोजित किया गया हैं?— रूस / Recently, the PASSEX exercise was conducted in the Arabian Sea between the Navy of India and which country? Russia
- हाल ही में भारत और किस देश के बीच द्विपक्षीय समुद्री अभ्यास SLINEX का आयोजन किया गया हैं?— श्रीलंका / Recently, bilateral maritime exercise SLINEX has been organized between India and which country? - Sri Lanka

- हाल ही में भारत और किस देश के बीच पूर्वी ब्रिज-VI वायु अभ्यास शुरू किया गया हैं?— ओमान / Recently, Eastern Bridge-VI air exercise has been started between India and which country? Oman
- हैंड इन हैंड युद्धाभ्यास आयोजित किया जाता हैं— चीन और भारत / Hand in hand exercise is conducted in- China and India
- 27. इथोश डिजिटल ने किस शहर में अपना पहला आईटी प्रशिक्षण और सेवा केंद्र स्थापित किया हैं? / Ethosh Digital has set up its first IT training and service center in which city?
 - a) देहरादून / Dehradun
 - b) शिमला / Shimla
 - c) लदाख / Ladakh
 - d) शिलॉन्ग / Shillong
- ➤ लद्दाख के अतिरिक्त पुलिस महानिदेशक एसएस खंडारे ने लेह में इथोश डिजिटल का पहला आईटी प्रशिक्षण और सेवा केंद्र खोला जिसके साथ ही लेह ने आईटी क्षेत्र के निर्माण में पहला कदम उठाया है। / Ladakh's Additional Director General of Police SS Khandare opened Ethosh Digital's first IT Training and Services Center in Leh, marking the first step in building the IT sector.

- लद्दाख के उपराज्यपाल राधाकृष्ण माथुर / Lt Governor of Ladakh Radhakrishna Mathur
- देश के पहले हिमालयन फिल्म फेस्टिवल की मेजबानी कौन से शहर ने की है— लद्दाख / Which city has hosted the country's first Himalayan film festival Ladakh
- हाल ही में किस राज्य / केंद्रशासित प्रदेश में पारंपरिक नव वर्ष 'लोसर महोत्सव' मनाया गया हैं?— लद्दाख / In which state / union territory, the traditional New Year 'Losar Mahotsav' has been celebrated recently? Ladakh
- दुनिया को सबसे ऊंचा मूवी थियेटर कहां शुरू किया गया हैं- लद्दाख / Where has the world's highest movie theater been started- Ladakh
- 28. हाल ही में किस शहर में भारत के पहले पोर्टेबल सोलर रूफटॉप सिस्टम का अनावरण किया गया हैं? / In which city India's first portable solar rooftop system has been unveiled recently?
 - a) गाँधी नगर / Gandhi Nagar
 - b) रांची / Ranchi
 - c) मुंबई / Mumbai
 - d) पटना / Patna
- भारत में पहली पोर्टेबल सोलर रूफटॉप सिस्टम का उद्घाटन गुजरात के गांधीनगर में स्वामीनारायण अक्षरधाम मंदिर परिसर में किया गया है। 10 फोटोवोल्टिक पीवी पोर्ट सिस्टम का निर्माण नई दिल्ली स्थित सर्वोटेक पावर सिस्टम्स लिमिटेड द्वारा किया गया है और जर्मन विकास एजेंसी ड्यूश गेसेलशाफ्ट फर इंटरनेशनेल जुसामेनरबीट द्वारा डिजाइन किया गया है। पूरे भारत में अक्षय ऊर्जा शहरों को विकसित करने के लिए केंद्रीय नवीन और नवीकरणीय ऊर्जा मंत्रालय की पहल के तहत सिस्टम स्थापित किए गए हैं।/The first portable solar rooftop system in India has been inaugurated at the Swaminarayan Akshardham temple complex in Gandhinagar, Gujarat. The 10 photovoltaic PV port system has been manufactured by New Delhi-based Servotech Power Systems Ltd and designed by the German development agency Deutsche Gesellschaft

für Internationale Jussamenerbeit. The systems have been set up under the initiative of the Union Ministry of New and Renewable Energy to develop renewable energy cities across India.

> अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- किस राज्य में भारत के पहले क्रिप्टोगैमिक गार्डन का उद्घाटन किया गया हैं— उत्तराखंड / In which state India's first cryptogamic garden has been inaugurated Uttarakhand
- केंद्रीय विज्ञान और प्रौद्योगिकी राज्य मंत्री, डॉ जितेंद्र सिंह ने कहां भारत के पहले ओपन रॉक संग्रहालय का उद्घाटन किया हैं?— हैदराबाद/Where has the Union Minister of State for Science and Technology, Dr Jitendra Singh inaugurated India's first Open Rock Museum?-Hyderabad
- किस राज्य में भारत के पहले वर्चुअल स्मार्ट ग्रिंड नॉलेज सेंटर का उद्घाटन किया गया हैं?— मानेसर, हिरयाणा/In which state India's first Virtual Smart Grid Knowledge Center has been inaugurated? Manesar, Haryana
- आईबीएम द्वारा किस शहर में भारत के पहले साइबर सुरक्षा केंद्र शुरू करने की घोषणा की हैं?— बैंगलुरू/In which city has IBM announced the launch of India's first cyber security center? Bangalore
- 29. हाल ही में राज्य स्तर एल-रूट सर्वर स्थापित करने वाला देश का पहला राज्य बन गया हैं? / Which state has recently become the first state in the country to set up a state level L-Root server?
 - a) हरियाणा / Haryana
 - b) राजस्थान / Rajasthan
 - c) मध्यप्रदेश / Madhya Pradesh
 - d) महाराष्ट्र /Maharashtra
- > राजस्थान एल-रूट सर्वर प्राप्त करने वाला देश का पहला राज्य बन गया है, जो राज्य सरकार को अपनी प्रमुख डिजिटल सेवाएं प्रदान करने और निर्बाध इंटरनेट कनेक्टिविटी के साथ ई-गवर्नेंस लागू करने में सक्षम बनाएगा। नई सुविधा इंटरनेट के बुनियादी ढांचे को मजबूत करेगी और इंटरनेट-आधारित संचालन की सुरक्षा और लचीलापन में सुधार करने में मदद करेगी।/Rajasthan has become the first State in the country to get the L-root server, which will enable the State government to provide its flagship digital services and enforce e-governance with seamless internet connectivity. The new facility will strengthen internet infrastructure and help improve security and resilience of internet-based operations.

🕨 अन्य महत्त्वपूर्ण जानकारी:—

- राजस्थान के मुख्यमंत्री— अशोक गहलोत / Chief Minister of Rajasthan- Ashok Gehlot
- राजस्थान के राज्यपाल- कालराज मिश्रा / Governor of Rajasthan- Kalraj Mishra
- हाल ही में किस राज्य में शरद महोत्सव 2021 का उद्घाटन किया हैं?— राजस्थान / In which state has the Sharad Mahotsav 2021 been inaugurated recently? Rajasthan
- हाल ही में किस राज्य सरकार ने 'ऊंट संरक्षण और विकास नीति' की घोषणा की हैं?— राजस्थान / Which state government has recently announced 'Camel Protection and Development Policy'? Rajasthan
- इंडियन ऐयरफार्स के लिए इमरजेंसी नेशनल हाईवे पट्टी का लोकार्पण कहा किया गया हैं— बाढमेर, राजस्थान/The Emergency National Highway strip for the Indian Air Force has been inaugurated Badhmer, Rajasthan

- 30. हाल ही में भारत का पहला शुद्ध हरित हाइड्रोजन संयंत्र किस राज्य में शुरू किया गया हैं? / In which state India's first pure green hydrogen plant has been started recently?
 - a) ओडिशा / Odisha
 - b) त्रिपुरा / Tripura
 - c) कर्नाटक / Karnataka
 - d) असम / Assam
- ➤ ऑयल इंडिया लिमिटेड द्वारा असम में अपने जोरहाट पंप स्टेशन पर भारत का पहला 99.999% शुद्ध ग्रीन हाइड्रोजन पायलट प्लांट शुरू किया गया है। संयंत्र की प्रति दिन 10 किलो की स्थापित क्षमता है। संयंत्र मौजूदा 500 किलोवॉट सौर संयंत्र द्वारा 100 किलोवॉट आयन एक्सचेंज मेम्ब्रेन (एईएम) इलेक्ट्रोलाइजर सरणी का उपयोग करके उत्पन्न बिजली से ग्रीन हाइड्रोजन का उत्पादन करता है। भारत में पहली बार एईएम तकनीक का इस्तेमाल किया जा रहा है। / India's first 99.999% Pure Green Hydrogen Pilot Plant has been commissioned by Oil India Limited at its Jorhat Pump Station in Assam. The plant has an installed capacity of 10 kg per day. The plant produces green hydrogen from electricity generated by the existing 500 kW solar plant using a 100 kW ion exchange membrane (AEM) electrolyser array. AEM technology is being used for the first time in India.

- किस राज्य में दुनिया का पहला अनुवांशिक रूप से संशोधित रबड़ का पौधा लगाया गया हैं— असम/In which state the world's first genetically modified rubber plant has been planted Assam
- हाल ही में किस उद्योगपित को असम राज्य का सर्वोच्च नागरिक राज्य पुरस्कार दिया गया हैं?— रतन टाटा/Which industrialist has recently been given the highest civilian state award of the state of Assam? Ratan Tata
- हाल ही में भारत का पहला ई-मछली बाजार ऐप फिशवाले किस राज्य मे लॉन्च किया गया है- असम/ Recently India's first e-fish market app Fishwale has been launched in which state-Assam
- निदयों में नाईट नेविगेशन मोबाइल ऐप लॉन्च करने वाला देश का पहला राज्य कौन सा बन गया हैं?— असम/Which has become the first state in the country to launch Night Navigation Mobile App in rivers? - Assam
- 31. हाल ही में किस डॉकयार्ड में स्कॉर्पीन श्रेणी की पनडुब्बी 'वगशीर' का उद्घाटन किया गया हैं? In which dockyard the Scorpene class submarine 'Vagshir' has been inaugurated recently?
 - a) सी ब्लू शिपयार्ड लिमिटेड, कोच्चि / Sea Blue Shipyard Ltd, Kochi
 - b) कोचीन शिपयार्ड लिमिटेड, कोच्चि / Cochin Shipyard Limited, Kochi
 - c) मझगांव डॉक लिमिटेड, मुंबई / Mazagon Dock Limited, Mumbai
 - d) हिंदुस्तान शिपयार्ड लिमिटेड, विशाखापत्तनम / Hindustan Shipyard Limited, Visakhapatnam
- भारतीय नौसेना ने मुंबई में मझगांव डॉक लिमिटेड (एमडीएल) के कान्होजी आंग्रे वेट बेसिन में प्रोजेक्ट 75 के तहत फ्रेंच स्कॉर्पीन—श्रेणी की छठी और आखिरी पनडुब्बी, यार्ड 11880 लॉन्च की। पनडुब्बी का नाम 'वगशीर' रखा गया है। भारतीय नौसेना में शामिल होने से पहले पनडुब्बी को अब कठोर बंदरगाह परीक्षण और समुद्री परीक्षणों से गुजरना होगा। इन पनडुब्बियों को फ्रांसीसी नौसेना रक्षा और ऊर्जा कंपनी 'डीसीएनएस' द्वारा डिजाइन किया गया है जबिक मझगांव डॉक लिमिटेड, मुंबई ने इनका निर्माण किया है। / The Indian Navy launched Yard 11880, the sixth and last

www.naukriaspirant.com

French Scorpene-class submarine under Project 75, at the Kanhoji Angre Wet Basin of Mazagon Dock Limited (MDL) in Mumbai. The submarine has been named 'Vagshir'. The submarine will now undergo rigorous port trials and sea trials before inducting into the Indian Navy. These submarines have been designed by the French Naval Defense and Energy Company 'DCNS' while manufactured by Mazagon Dock Limited, Mumbai.

> अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- हाल ही में भारतीय नौसेना में कौन सी चौथी स्कॉर्पियन पनडुब्बी का शामिल किया गया हैं?— वेला / Which fourth Scorpion submarine has been inducted into the Indian Navy recently? Vela
- हाल ही में भारतीय नौसेना ने किस जहाज को 32 साल की सेवा के बाद सेवामुक्त किया हैं? आईएनएस खुकरी / Which ship has been recently decommissioned by the Indian Navy after 32 years of service? INS Khukri
- 4 दिसंबर भारतीय नौसेना दिवस /4 December Indian Navy Day
- हाल ही में किस स्वदेशी निर्मित भारतीय तटरक्षक जहाज राष्ट्र को समर्पित किया गया है— सार्थक / Recently which indigenously built Indian Coast Guard Ship has been dedicated to the nation- Sarthak
- हाल ही में भारत के गोवा शिपयार्ड लिमिटेड द्वारा स्वदेशी रूप से डिजाइन और निर्मित किस गश्ती पोत को सौंपा हैं?— आईसीजीएस सक्षम / Which patrol vessel has recently been handed over indigenously designed and built by Goa Shippard Limited of India? ICGS Saksham
- 32. राष्ट्रीय पंचायती राज दिवस मनाने के लिए किस राज्य / केंद्रशासित प्रदेश में स्थित पल्ली पंचायत को चुना गया हैं?/In which state / union territory Palli Panchayat has been chosen to celebrate National Panchayati Raj Day?
 - a) नई दिल्ली / New Delhi
 - b) हरियाणा / Haryana
 - c) बिहार / Bihar
 - d) जम्मू और कश्मीर / Jammu and Kashmir
- ➤ जम्मू की पल्ली पंचायत को इस साल पंचायती राज दिवस समारोह के लिए चुना गया है। पीएम जम्मू के सांबा जिले के पल्ली गांव से 38,082 करोड़ रुपये की विकास परियोजनाओं का शुभारंभ करने वाले हैं, जिसे भारत की पहली कार्बन—न्यूट्रल पंचायत के रूप में बिल किया गया है। अधिकारियों ने बताया कि पल्ली गांव में होने वाले कार्यक्रम में अन्य उद्योगपितयों के बीच यूएई के कुछ निवेशक भी मौजूद रहेंगे। पल्ली गांव के सभी 340 घरों को 500 केवी के सौर संयंत्र द्वारा संचालित किया जाएगा जिसे 20 दिनों में स्थापित किया गया था। / The Palli Panchayat of Jammu has been selected for the Panchayati Raj Day celebrations this year. The PM is also scheduled to launch development projects worth Rs 38,082 crore from Palli village in Jammu's Samba district that has been billed as India's first carbon-neutral panchayat. Officials said that some investors from the UAE would also be present among other industrialists at the event in Palli village. All 340 homes of Palli village will be powered by a 500 KV solar plant that was set up in 20 days.

🕨 अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

• हाल ही में किस राज्य / केंद्रशासित प्रदेश में पारंपरिक नव वर्ष 'लोसर महोत्सव' मनाया गया हैं?— लद्दाख / In which state / union territory, the traditional New Year 'Losar Mahotsav' has been celebrated recently? - Ladakh

- पब्लिक अफेयर्स इंडेक्स 2021 के 6वें संस्करण में केंद्रशासित प्रदेश में प्रथम हैं— पुदुचेरी / In the 6th edition of Public Affairs Index 2021, the Union Territory is first Puducherry
- हाल ही में किस राज्य / केंद्रशासित प्रदेश में स्पितुक गस्टर फेस्टिवल मनाया गया हैं?— लद्दाख / In which state/UT has recently been celebrated the Spituk Gaster Festival? Ladakh
- हाल ही में किस राज्य और केंद्रशासित प्रदेश में 'ईशान मंथन' महोत्सव का आयोजन किया गया हैं?— नई दिल्ली / Recently in which state and union territory 'Ishaan Manthan' festival has been organized? New Delhi
- 33. हाल ही में किस शहर ने तीन दिवसीय 'स्मार्ट सिटीज, स्मार्ट शहरीकरण' सम्मेलन की मेजबानी की हैं? / Which city has hosted the three-day 'Smart Cities, Smart Urbanization' conference recently?
 - a) इंदौर / Indore
 - b) जयपुर / Jaipur
 - c) अहमदाबाद / Ahmedabad
 - d) सूरत / Surat
- ▶ तीन दिवसीय 'स्मार्ट सिटीज, स्मार्ट शहरीकरण' सम्मेलन आज सूरत में शुरू हुआ। स्वतंत्रता की 75वीं वर्षगांठ मनाने के लिए माननीय प्रधान मंत्री द्वारा दिए गए आजादी का अमृत महोत्सव के स्पष्ट आहवान के तहत, यह कार्यक्रम आवास और शहरी मामलों के मंत्रालय , भारत सरकार द्वारा सूरत स्मार्ट सिटी कॉर्पोरेशन डेवलपमेंट लिमिटेड के सहयोग से आयोजित किया जा रहा है। / The three-day "Smart Cities, Smart Urbanization" conference began in Surat today. In line with the clarion call of Azadi Ka Amrit Mahotsav given by Hon'ble Prime Minister to celebrate 75th anniversary of Independence, this event is being organized by Ministry of Housing and Urban Affairs, Government of India in association with Surat Smart City Corporation Development Limited.

- हाल ही में किस शहर में दृष्टिबाधित लोगों के लिए भारत का पहला इंटरनेट रेडियो 'रेडियो अक्ष' शुरू किया गया हैं?— नागपुर / Recently in which city India's first internet radio 'Radio Axis' for visually impaired people has been started? Nagpur
- किस शहर में 'इंटरनेशनल कॉपरेशन एंड कन्वेंशन सेंटर—रूद्राक्ष' को उद्घाटन किया हैं?— वाराणसी / In which city the 'International Cooperation and Convention Center-Rudraksh' has been inaugurated? Varanasi
- किस शहर में ई-गवर्नेंस पर 24वां राष्ट्रीय सम्मेलन का उद्घाटन किया गया हैं?- हैदराबाद / In which city the 24th National Conference on e-Governance has been inaugurated? Hyderabad
- किस शहर में भारत का पहला मत्स्य पालन व्यवसाय इनक्यूबेटर लॉन्च किया गया है? गुरूग्राम / In which city India's first fisheries business incubator has been launched? Gurugram
- 34. कौन सा शहर भारत के पहले अंतर्राष्ट्रीय क्रूज सम्मेलन की मेजबानी करेगा? / Which city will host India's first International Cruise Conference?
 - a) मुंबई / Mumbai
 - b) दिल्ली / Delhi
 - c) कोलकाता / Kolkata
 - d) चेन्नई / Chennai

▶ केंद्रीय बंदरगाह, नौवहन और जलमार्ग और आयुष मंत्री सर्बानंद सोनोवाल ने कहा कि पहला अतुल्य भारत अंतर्राष्ट्रीय क्रूज सम्मेलन—2022 मुंबई में आयोजित किया जाएगा मंत्री ने मुंबई में एक संवाददाता सम्मेलन के दौरान उल्लेख किया कि भारतीय क्रूज बाजार में अगले दशक में बढ़ती मांग और प्रयोज्य आय के कारण दस गुना विकसित होने की क्षमता है। / Union Minister for Ports, Shipping and Waterways and AYUSH Sarbananda Sonowal said that the first Incredible India International Cruise Conference-2022 will be held in Mumbai. Has the potential to grow tenfold because of income.

≻ अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- हाल ही में किस राज्य ने डिफेंस एक्सपो 2022 की मेजबानी करने का निर्णय लिया है— गुजरात / Recently which state has decided to host Defense Expo 2022- Gujarat
- विश्व सतत विकास शिखर सम्मेलन 2022 की मेजबानी कौन से देश ने की हैं?— भारत / Which country has hosted the World Sustainable Development Summit 2022? India
- दक्षिण एशियाई एथलेटिक महासंघ चैंपियनशिप और 56वीं राष्ट्रीय क्रॉस-कंट्री एथलेटिक्स चैंपियनशिप 2022 की मेजबानी किस राज्य द्वारा की जाएगी?— नागालैंड/South Asian Athletic Federation Championships and 56th National Cross-Country Athletics Championships 2022 will be hosted by which state?- Nagaland
- 35. किस राज्य में दुनिया की सबसे बड़ी इलेक्ट्रिक थ्री व्हीलर फैक्ट्री लगाई जाएगी? / In which state the world's largest electric three wheeler factory will be set up?
 - a) तमिलनाडु / Tamil Nadu
 - b) तेलंगाना / Telangana
 - c) केरल / Kerala
 - d) ओडिशा / Odisha
- े संयुक्त राज्य अमेरिका के कैलिफोर्निया में स्थित बिलिटी इलेक्ट्रिक इंक (बिलिटी) ने तेलंगाना में दुनिया की सबसे बड़ी इलेक्ट्रिक थ्री—व्हीलर निर्माण सुविधा स्थापित करने की अपनी मंशा की घोषणा की है। यह संयंत्र दो चरणों में 200 एकड़ क्षेत्र में बनाया जाएगा। प्रति वर्ष 18000 इलेक्ट्रिक वाहन (ईवी) के उत्पादन की क्षमता के साथ 13.5 एकड़ का पहला चरण 2023 में शुरू हो जाएगा और 240000 ईवी प्रति वर्ष की उत्पादन क्षमता के साथ 200 एकड़ की बड़ी सुविधा 2024 में शुरू हो जाएगा। ∕ Ability Electric Inc. (Liability), based in California, United States, has announced its intention to set up the world's largest electric three-wheeler manufacturing facility in Telangana. The plant will be built in two phases over an area of 200 acres. The first phase of 13.5 acres with a capacity to produce 18000 Electric Vehicles (EVs) per year will be commissioned in 2023 and the larger 200-acre facility with a production capacity of 240,000 EVs per year will be commissioned in 2024.

- किस शहर में दुनिया की पहली हाइड्रोजन से चलने वाली फ्लाइंग बोट 'द जेट' लॉन्च की जाएगी? दुबई / In which city the world's first hydrogen-powered flying boat 'The Jet' will be launched? Dubai
- हाल ही में किस देश मे दुनिया की पहली सेल्फ-ड्राइविंग ट्रेन लॉन्च की गई है- जर्मनी / Recently in which country the world's first self-driving train has been launched Germany
- बाजार पूंजीकरण द्वारा दुनिया की सबसे मूल्यवान कंपनी कौन सी बन गई हैं?— माइक्रोसॉफ्ट / Which has become the world's most valuable company by market capitalization? Microsoft

- किस देश ने कोविड—19 के इलाज के लिए दुनिया की पहली मौखिक गोली को मंजूरी दी है— ब्रिटेन / Which country has approved the world's first oral tablet for the treatment of Covid-19 Britain
- 36. किस राज्य में मत्स्य पालन मंत्रालय द्वारा मछुआरो के लिए आजिविका हेतु समुद्री शैवाल पार्क स्थापित किया जाएगा? / In which state a seaweed park will be set up for livelihood for fishermen by the Ministry of Fisheries?
 - a) तमिलनाडु / Tamil Nadu
 - b) कर्नाटक / Karnataka
 - c) महाराष्ट्र / Maharashtra
 - d) केरल / Kerala
- ➤ केंद्रीय सूचना और प्रसारण राज्य मंत्री मत्स्य पालन, पशुपालन और डेयरी डॉ एल मुरुगन ने कि देश में पहली बार मछुआरों की आजीविका में सुधार के लिए तमिलनाडु में समुद्री शैवाल पार्क स्थापित किया जाएगा। उन्होंने कहा कि राज्य सरकार द्वारा सुविधा के लिए जमीन आवंटित किए जाने के बाद जल्द ही काम शुरू हो जाएगा। / Union Minister of State for Information and Broadcasting. Fisheries, Animal Husbandry and Dairying Dr L Murugan for the first time in the country, a seaweed park will be set up in Tamil Nadu to improve the livelihood of fishermen. He said work will commence soon after the State government allotted land for the facility.
 - > अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--
 - किस राज्य में भारत का पहला जियोलॉजिकल पार्क मनाया जाएगा?— मध्यप्रदेश / In which state India's first Geological Park will be celebrated? Madhya Pradesh
 - हाल ही में इंटरनेशनल यूनियन फॉर कंजर्वेशन ऑफ नेचर द्वारा किस शहर में स्थित अरावली जैव विविधता पार्क को नामित किया हैं?— गुरुग्राम / Recently in which city Aravali Biodiversity Park has been named by the International Union for Conservation of Nature? Gurugram
 - किस राज्य के वागामोन में पहला कारवां पार्क बनाया जाएगा?— केरल / In which state will the first caravan park be set up in Vagamon? Kerala
 - हाल ही में किस राज्य में पहला जैव विविधता पार्क खोला गया हैं?— हिमाचल प्रदेश / Recently in which state the first Biodiversity Park has been opened? Himachal Pradesh
- 37. हाल ही में किस राज्य सरकार ने राज्य में अंतर्राष्ट्रीय डेटा केंद्र स्थापित करने के लिए नेशनल इंटरनेट एक्सचेंज ऑफ इंडिया और CSE ई—गवर्नेंस सर्विसेज लिमिटेड के साथ समझौता किया हैं? / Which state government has recently tied up with National Internet Exchange of India and CSC e-Governance Services Limited to set up International Data Center in the state?
 - a) नागालैंड / Nagaland
 - b) त्रिपुरा / Tripura
 - c) असम / Assam
 - d) सिक्किम / Sikkim
- ➤ त्रिपुरा राज्य सरकार ने राज्य में एक अंतरराष्ट्रीय ग्रेड डेटा केंद्र स्थापित करने के लिए NIXI-CSC डेटा सेवा केंद्र के साथ एक समझौता ज्ञापन पर हस्ताक्षर किए। अनुमानित डाटा सेंटर स्थापित करने के लिए, नेशनल इंटरनेट एक्सचेंज ऑफ इंडिया और CSE ई—गवर्नेंस सर्विसेज लिमिटेड ने NIXI-CSC डेटा सर्विसेज सेंटर नामक एक संयुक्त उद्यम का गठन किया है। / Tripura State Government signed a Memorandum of Understanding (MoU)

with NIXI-CSC Data Services Center to set up an international grade data center in the state. In order to set up projected data centres, National Internet Exchange of India (NIXI) and CSE e-Governance Services Limited have formed a joint venture named NIXI-CSC Data Services Centre.

> अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- हाल ही में केंद्रीय खादी ग्रामोद्योग आयोग ने किस राज्य का पहला रेशम यार्न उत्पादन केंद्र स्थापित किया हैं— ओडिशा / Recently the Central Khadi Village Industries Commission has established the first silk yarn production center of which state- Odisha
- हाल ही में माइक्रोसॉफ्ट ने किस भारतीय शहर में भारत का सबसे बड़ा डेटा सेंटर क्षेत्र स्थापित करने की घोषणा की हैं?— हैदराबाद / Recently Microsoft has announced to set up India's largest data center area in which Indian city? Hyderabad
- किस राज्य सरकार ने भारत का पहला मेडिकल सिटी 'इंद्रायणी मेडिसिटी' स्थापित करने की घोषणा की हैं?

 महाराष्ट्र / Which state government has announced to set up India's first medical city 'Indrayani Medicity'? Maharashtra
- कहां पर भारत का पहला 'वर्ल्ड पीस सेंटर' स्थापित किया जाएगा?— गुरूग्राम / Where will India's first 'World Peace Center' be established? Gurugram
- 38. हाल ही में किस राज्य सरकार ने निमोनिया के कारण शिशु मृत्यु दर में कमी लाने के उद्देश्य से 'साँस' अभियान शुरू किया हैं? / Which state government has recently launched 'Saans' campaign with the aim of reducing infant mortality rate due to pneumonia?
 - a) तमिलनाडु / Tamil Nadu
 - b) कर्नाटक / Karnataka
 - c) महाराष्ट्र / Maharashtra
 - d) राजस्थान / Rajasthan
- ➤ स्वास्थ्य विभाग ने कर्नाटक में निमोनिया के कारण बच्चों में मृत्यु दर को कम करने के उद्देश्य से मिंटो हॉल में सोशल अवेयरनेस एंड एक्शन टू न्यूट्रलाइज न्यूमोनिया सक्सेसफुल अभियान शुरू किया। / The health department launched the Social Awareness and Action to Nutralise Pneumonia Successfully ('SAANS') campaign at Minto Hall with the aim of reducing mortality in kids due to pneumonia in Karnataka.

- कर्नाटक के मुख्यमंत्री— बसवराज एस बोम्मई / Chief Minister of Karnataka- Basavaraj S
- कर्नाटक के राज्यपाल– थावर चंद गहलोत / Governor of Karnataka- Thaawar Chand Gehlot
- किस राज्य के वाद्ययंत्र नरसिंगपेष्टई नागस्वर्म को जीआई टैग दिया गया हैं?— कर्नाटक / Which state's musical instrument Narsingpettai Nagaswaram has been given GI tag? Karnataka
- हाल ही में जारी राज्य ऊर्जा दक्षता सूचकांक 2020 में सबसे ऊपर रहने वाला राज्य हैं— कर्नाटक / The state that topped the recently released State Energy Efficiency Index 2020 is-Karnataka
- किस राज्य में कंबाला का आयोजन किया जाता हैं?— कर्नाटक / In which state Kambala is organized? Karnataka

- 39. हाल ही में देश की पहली 100 प्रतिशत डिजिटल बस सेवा कहां शुरू की गई हैं? / Where has the country's first 100% digital bus service been started recently?
 - a) दिल्ली / Delhi
 - b) हैदराबाद / Hyderabad
 - c) मुंबई / Mumbai
 - d) जयपुर / Jaipur
- ▶ सफल ट्रायल रन के बाद, मुंबई का बेस्ट अब 20 अप्रैल से चलो स्मार्ट कार्ड और एक मोबाइल ऐप का उपयोग करके 'टैप इन टैप आउट' सेवा के साथ बसों में 100 प्रतिशत डिजिटल टिकटिंग की शुरुआत करेगा। सेवा के तहत, एक यात्री, बोर्डिंग के बाद बस को प्रवेश द्वार के पास लगी डिजिटल मशीन के सामने अपना स्मार्टकार्ड टैप करना होगा। हरे रंग का टिक मार्क यात्री को बस में चढ़ने की अनुमित देगा। उसके बाद यात्री के स्मार्ट कार्ड या मोबाइल ऐप से टैप आउट करने के बाद किराया काट लिया जाएगा। / After a successful trial run, Mumbai's BEST will now be introducing 100 per cent digital ticketing on buses with the 'Tap In Tap Out' service by using Chalo smart cards and a mobile app from April 20. Under the service, a passenger, after boarding the bus, will have to tap his/her smartcard in front of the digital machine affixed near the entrance. A green tick mark will allow the passenger to board the bus. The fare will then be deducted from the passenger's smartcard or the mobile app after he/she de-boards by taping out.

- हाल ही में बाइसाइकिल मोटोक्रॉस के लिए भारत का पहला साई राष्ट्रीय उत्कृष्टता केंद्र कहां आयोजित किया जाएगा?— शिमला / Where will India's first SAI National Center of Excellence for Bicycle Motocross be organized recently? Shimla
- हाल ही में हाइड्रोजन ऊर्जा पर पहला अतर्राष्ट्रीय सम्मेलन कहां आयोजित किया गया हैं? दिल्ली / Where has the first international conference on hydrogen energy been held recently? Delhi
- भारतीय सेना का पहला हरित सोर ऊर्जा दोहन संयंत्र कहा स्थापित किया गया हैं— सिक्किम में / Where has the Indian Army's first Green Solar Energy Harnessing Plant been set up in Sikkim
- हाल ही में ग्रामिण इलाको में 'वायु स्वास्थ्य सेवा' शुरू करने वाला पहला राज्य कौन सा बन गया हैं?— ओडिशा
 / Which state has become the first to start 'Air Health Service' in rural areas recently?
 Odisha
- 40. हाल ही में किस राज्य में स्थित जामताड़ा जिला हर गांव में पुस्तकालय वाला देश का पहला जिला बन गया हैं? / Recently in which state Jamtara district has become the first district in the country to have library in every village?
 - a) झारखण्ड / Jharkhand
 - b) तेलंगाना / Telangana
 - c) उत्तर प्रदेश / Uttar Pradesh
 - d) हरियाणा / Haryana
- न्न झारखंड में जामताड़ा देश का एकमात्र जिला बन गया है जहां सभी ग्राम पंचायतों में सामुदायिक पुस्तकालय हैं।लगभग आठ लाख की आबादी वाले इस जिले में छह ब्लॉक के तहत कुल 118 ग्राम पंचायतें हैं और प्रत्येक पंचायत में एक सुसज्जित पुस्तकालय है जो सुबह 9 बजे से शाम 5 बजे तक छात्रों के लिए खुला रहता है। / Jamtara in

Join Us on Telegram: https://t.me/Naukri Aspirant

www.naukriaspirant.com

Jharkhand has become the only district in the country where all gram panchayats have community libraries. This district, with a population of about eight lakhs, has a total of 118 gram panchayats under six blocks and each panchayat has a well-equipped library, which starts from 9 a.m. onwards. Open to students till 5 pm.

> अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- किस आईआईटी संस्थान द्वारा भारत का पहला जैव-ईंट आधारित भवन स्थापित किया हैं— आईआईटी हैदराबाद / Which IIT institute has set up India's first bio-brick based building IIT Hyderabad
- भारत का पहला अटल सामुदायिक नवाचार केंद्र कहां शुरू किया गया है? जयपुर / Where has India's first Atal Community Innovation Center started? - Jaipur
- हाल ही में किस राज्य के तंजावुर में पहला खाद्य सुरक्षा संग्रहालय का उद्घाटन किया हैं?— तमिलनाडु / Which state has recently inaugurated the first food safety museum in Thanjavur? Tamil Nadu
- हाल ही में ग्रिड निर्भरता से हरित ऊर्जा में स्थानांतरित होने वाला पहला मॉडल शहर बना हैं? कोणार्क / Recently became the first model city to move from grid dependence to green energy?
 Konark
- 41. हाल ही में उपराष्ट्रपति वेंकैया नायडु ने किस शहर में खेलो इंडिया युनिवर्सिटी गेम्स का उद्घाटन किया हैं? / Recently in which city did Vice President Venkaiah Naidu inaugurate the Khelo India University Games?
 - a) चेन्नई / Chennai
 - b) कोलकाता / Kolkata
 - c) हैदराबाद / Hyderabad
 - d) बेंगलुरु / Bangalore
- ▶ एक शानदार भव्य समारोह में, उपराष्ट्रपति एम वेंकैया नायडू ने बेंगलुरु में खेलो इंडिया यूनिवर्सिटी गेम्स के उद्घाटन की घोषणा की। 10 दिवसीय आयोजन में भारत भर के 200 विश्वविद्यालयों के 4,000 से अधिक खिलाड़ी भाग ले रहे हैं। उपराष्ट्रपति ने अपने संबोधन में भारतीयों की खेल क्षमताओं और उचित अवसर दिए जाने पर प्रदर्शन करने की उनकी क्षमता पर जोर दिया। ∕ In a spectacular grand ceremony, Vice President M Venkaiah Naidu declared the Khelo India University Games open in Bengaluru. More than 4,000 sportspersons from 200 Universities across India are participating in the 10-day event. In his address, the Vice President laid emphasis on the sporting capabilities of Indians and their potential to perform if given proper opportunities.

- किसने मैक्सिकन ओपन 2022 का खिताब जीता हैं?— राफेल नडाल / Who has won the title of Mexican Open 2022? Rafael Nadal
- किस शहर में राष्ट्रीय सिनियर शतरंज चैंपियनशिप 2022 आयोजित की गई हैं?— कानपुर / In which city the National Senior Chess Championship 2022 has been held?- Kanpur
- किस राज्य ने सीनियर महिला राष्ट्रीय फुटबॉल चैंम्पियनशिप जीती हैं?— मणिपुर / Which state has won the Senior Women's National Football Championship?- Manipur
- हाल ही में किस भारतीय ने एशियाई स्नूकर चैंपियनशिप 2021 जीती हैं— पंकज आडवाणी / Which Indian has recently won the Asian Snooker Championship 2021 Pankaj Advani

- 42. हाल ही में पेरिस बुक फेस्टिवल 2022 में किस देश ने गेस्ट ऑफ ऑनर के रूप में लिया भाग लिया हैं? / Which country has recently participated in the Paris Book Festival 2022 as guest of honor?
 - a) अमेरिका / America
 - b) जापान / Japan
 - c) भारत / India
 - d) चीन / China
- ▶ जैसा कि प्रधानमंत्री श्री नरेंद्र मोदी राष्ट्रपित इमैनुएल मैक्रॉन की 2018 में नई दिल्ली की फ्रांसीसी राष्ट्रपित की यात्रा के दौरान जारी संयुक्त वक्तव्य में घोषित किया गया था, 21 अप्रैल से 24 अप्रैल, 2022 तक होने वाले भारत को पेरिस बुक फेस्टिवल 2022 में गेस्ट ऑफ ऑनर कंट्री के रूप में नामित किया गया है। / As announced in the Joint Statement issued during the visit of the Prime Minister, Shri Narendra Modi President Emmanuel Macron to New Delhi in 2018, India will be the Guest of Honor at the Paris Book Festival 2022 to be held from April 21 to April 24, 2022. Named as Honor Country.
 - 🕨 अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--
 - फ्रांस के प्रधान मंत्री— जीन कैस्टेक्स / Prime Minister of France-Jean Casteux
 - किस भारतीय शहर को FIDE शतरंज ओलंपियाड 2022 के मेजबान के रूप में चुना गया है?— चेन्नई / Which Indian city has been selected as the host of the 3rd FIDE Chess Olympiad 2022? Chennai
 - भारतीय महिला लीग फुटबॉल 2021 की मेजबानी कौन सा राज्य द्वारा की गई— ओडिशा / Which state hosted the Indian Women's League Football 2021 Odisha
 - विश्व सतत विकास शिखर सम्मेलन 2022 की मेजबानी किस देश ने की हैं?— भारत / Which country has hosted the World Sustainable Development Summit 2022? India
 - एशियाई युवा पैरा खेलों 2025 के 5वें संस्करण की मेजबानी करने की घोषणा की है— उज्बेकिस्तान / Uzbekistan has announced to host the 5th edition of Asian Youth Para Games 2025
- 43. हाल ही में किस मंत्रालय ने नई दिल्ली में डेफकनेक्ट 2.0 का आयोजन किया हैं? / Which ministry has recently organized Defconnect 2.0 in New Delhi?
 - a) शिक्षा मंत्रालय / Ministry of Education
 - b) रक्षा मंत्रालय / Ministry of Defence
 - c) गृह मंत्रालय / Ministry of Home Affairs
 - d) कृषि और किसान कल्याण मंत्रालय / Ministry of Agriculture & Farmers Welfare
- > रक्षा मंत्री राजनाथ सिंह नई दिल्ली में इनोवेशन फॉर डिफेंस एक्सीलेंस, डिफेंस इनोवेशन ऑर्गनाइजेशन द्वारा आयोजित DefConnect 2.0 का उद्घाटन करेंगे। यह आयोजन रक्षा क्षेत्र में देश के प्रमुख उद्योगों से बड़ी संख्या में नवोन्मेषकों और निवेशकों को आकर्षित करेगा। इसमें उद्योग के दिग्गजों के साथ सत्र, विभिन्न घोषणाएं और iDEX-DIO द्वारा समर्थित स्टार्ट-अप की एक सरणी की स्थिर प्रदर्शनियां शामिल होंगी। / Defence Minister Rajnath Singh will inaugurate DefConnect 2.0 organised by Innovations for Defence Excellence, Defence Innovation Organisation (iDEX-DIO) in New Delhi. The event will attract a large number of innovators and investors from country's leading industries in the defence sector. It will include sessions with stalwarts of the industry, various announcements and static exhibitions of an array of start-ups supported by iDEX-DIO.

- किस मंत्रालय द्वारा हाल ही में 'युक्तधारा' पोर्टल लॉन्च किया गया हैं?— विज्ञान और प्रौद्योगिकी मंत्रालय / Which ministry has recently launched 'Yuktadhara' portal? Ministry of Science and Technology
- हाल ही ग्रामीण विकास मंत्रालय द्वारा 'जेंडर संवाद' का आयोजन किया गया हैं? ग्रामीण विकास मंत्रालय / Recently 'Gender Dialogue' has been organized by the Ministry of Rural Development? Ministry of Rural Development
- हाल ही में खेल मंत्रालय ने भारोत्तोलन के पहले हाई परफॉर्मेंस का निदेशक किसे नियुक्त किया है?— अविनाश पांडु / Recently, who has been appointed by the Sports Ministry as the director of the first High Performance of Weightlifting? Avinash Pandu
- हाल ही में किस मंत्रालय ने 'डोनेट-ए-पेंशन' पहल शुरू की है?- श्रम मंत्रालय / Which ministry has recently launched 'Donate-a-Pension' initiative? Ministry of Labor
- 44. हाल ही में स्पेस एक्स कंपनी के मालिक एलोन मस्क ने ट्विटर को कितने अरब डॉलर में खरीदने का सौदा किया है?

 / Recently, the owner of SpaceX company Elon Musk has made a deal to buy Twitter for how many billion dollars?
 - a) 55 अरब डॉलर / 55 billion dollars
 - b) 50 अरब डॉलर / 50 billion dollars
 - c) 60 अरब डॉलर / 60 billion dollars
 - d) 44 अरब डॉलर / 44 billion dollars
- ▶ एलोन मस्क ने सोमवार को ट्विटर को लगभग 44 बिलियन डॉलर में खरीदने का सौदा किया, जो दुनिया के सबसे अमीर व्यक्ति द्वारा विश्व के नेताओं, मशहूर हस्तियों और सांस्कृतिक ट्रेंडसेटरों द्वारा बार—बार आने वाले प्रभावशाली सोशल नेटवर्क पर कब्जा करने की जीत में है। / Elon Musk struck a deal on Monday to buy Twitter for roughly \$44 billion, in a victory by the world's richest man to take over the influential social network frequented by world leaders, celebrities and cultural trendsetters.

- हाल ही में किस सोशल मिडिया कंपनी ने 'जागरूक वोटर' अभियान शुरू किया गया हैं?— टिवट्र / Which social media company has recently launched 'Aware Voter' campaign? Twitter
- किस सोशल मीडिया कंपनी ने न्यूजलेटर प्लेटफॉर्म 'बुलेटिन' शुरू किया हैं— फेसबुक / Which social media company has launched newsletter platform 'Bulletin' Facebook
- किस प्रमुख निजी कंपनी ने 'केयर4हॉकी' अभियान शुरू किया हैं?— बजाज आलियांज / Which leading private company has launched 'Care4Hockey' campaign? Bajaj Allianz
- हाल ही में माइक्रोसॉफ्ट ने किस भारतीय शहर में भारत का सबसे बड़ा डेटा सेंटर क्षेत्र स्थापित करने की घोषणा की हैं?— हैदराबाद / Recently Microsoft has announced to set up India's largest data center area in which Indian city? Hyderabad
- 45. हाल ही में किस राज्य के खोंगजोम युद्ध स्मारक परिसर में खोंगजोम दिवस मनाया गया हैं? / Recently Khongjom Day was celebrated in which state's Khongjom War Memorial Complex?
 - a) मणिपुर / Manipur
 - b) त्रिपुरा / Tripura
 - c) असम / Assam
 - d) सिक्किम / Sikkim

मिणपुर की स्वतंत्रता को बनाए रखने के लिए 1891 के एंग्लो-मिणपुरी युद्ध के दौरान खोंगजोम की लड़ाई में अंग्रेजों के खिलाफ लड़ते हुए सराहनीय बलिदान देने वाले राज्य के वीर सपूतों को मिणपुर में श्रद्धांजिल अर्पित की गई / Manipur pays tribute to the brave sons of the state who made commendable sacrifices while fighting against the British in the Battle of Khongjom during the Anglo-Manipuri War of 1891 to maintain the independence of Manipur

🕨 अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- हाल ही में किस राज्य में 'डोल उत्सव' मनाया गया हैं?- पश्चिम बंगाल / In which state 'Dol Utsav' has been celebrated recently? West Bengal
- किस राज्य में 44वां वांगला उत्सव मनाया गया है?— मेघालय / In which state 44th Vangla festival has been celebrated? Meghalaya
- किस राज्य में 'बोनालू' उत्सव मनाया जाता है— तेलंगाना / In which state Bonalu' festival is celebrated- Telangana
- हाल ही में किस राज्य में विश्व संगीत तानसेन उत्सव का आयोजन किया गया हैं?— मध्यप्रदेश / Recently in which state World Sangeet Tansen Utsav has been organized?- Madhya Pradesh
- 46. हाल ही में 3 दिवसीय रायसीना डायलॉग का 7वां संस्करण कहां शुरू किया गया हैं? / Where has the 7th edition of the 3-day Raisina Dialogue started recently?
 - a) चेन्नई / Chennai
 - b) कोलकाता / Kolkata
 - c) हैदराबाद / Hyderabad
 - d) नई दिल्ली / New Delhi
- ➤ प्रधानमंत्री नरेंद्र मोदी आज रायसीना डायलॉग के सातवें संस्करण का उद्घाटन करेंगे। विदेश मंत्रालय के अनुसार, 25 अप्रैल से 27 अप्रैल तक तीन दिनों तक चलने वाले संवाद में मुख्य अतिथि के रूप में यूरोपीय आयोग के अध्यक्ष उर्सुला वॉन डेर लेयेन की भागीदारी होगी। / Prime Minister Narendra Modi will inaugurate the seventh edition of the Raisina Dialogue today. According to the Ministry of External Affairs (MEA), the dialogue, which will be held over three days from April 25 to April 27, will witness the participation of European Commission President Ursula Von Der Leyen as the chief guest.

- हाल ही में किस शहर में ई-गवर्नेंस पर 24वां राष्ट्रीय सम्मेलन का उद्घाटन किया गया हैं?- हैदराबाद / Recently in which city the 24th National Conference on e-Governance has been inaugurated? Hyderabad
- हाल ही में इंडियन साइकियाद्रिक सोसाइटी का राष्ट्रीय सम्मेलन कहां शुरू किया गया था?— विशाखापत्तनम Where was the National Conference of Indian Psychiatric Society recently started?-Visakhapatnam
- हाल ही में किस शहर में इंडिया ग्लोबल फोरम का वार्षिक शिखर सम्मेलन आयोजित किया गया हैं?— बैंगलूरू / In which city the annual summit of India Global Forum has been organized recently? Bangalore
- हाल ही में जी20 सम्मेलन 2022 को किस देश में आयोजित करने की घोषणा की गई हैं?— इंडोनेशिया / Recently in which country has it been announced to organize the G20 Summit 2022? Indonesia

- 47. हाल ही में कहां पर एशिया का सबसे बड़ा खाद्य मेला 'आहार 2022' शुरू किया गया हैं? / Where has Asia's largest food fair 'Aahar 2022' started recently?
 - a) नई दिल्ली / New Delhi
 - b) मुंबई / Mumbai
 - c) चेन्नई / Chennai
 - d) देहरादून / Dehradun
- ▶ कृषि और प्रसंस्कृत खाद्य उत्पाद निर्यात विकास प्राधिकरण भारत व्यापार संवर्धन संगठन के सहयोग से नई दिल्ली के प्रगति मैदान में एशिया का सबसे बड़ा अंतर्राष्ट्रीय खाद्य और आतिथ्य मेला AAHAR 2022 आयोजित कर रहा है। / Agricultural and Processed Food Products Export Development Authority (APEDA) in association with the India Trade Promotion Organization (ITPO) is organising Asia's biggest international food and hospitality fair AAHAR 2022 at Pragati Maidan in New Delhi.

- मध्य प्रदेश सरकार ने किस शहर में पहला ड्रोन मेला आयोजित किया हैं? खालियर / In which city has the Madhya Pradesh government organized the first drone fair? Gwalior
- 10 और 11 मार्च 2022 तीसरा राष्ट्रीय युवा संसद महोत्सव कहां आयोजित किया गया हैं?— नई दिल्ली / Where is the 3rd National Youth Parliament Festival held on 10th and 11th March 2022? New Delhi
- किस भारतीय शहर में 7वां भारत अंतर्राष्ट्रीय विज्ञान महोत्सव आयोजित किया जाएगा?— पणजी / In which Indian city the 7th India International Science Festival will be held? Panaji
- हाल ही में बाइसाइकिल मोटोक्रॉस के लिए भारत का पहला साई राष्ट्रीय उत्कृष्टता केंद्र कहां आयोजित किया जाएगा?— शिमला / Where will India's first SAI National Center of Excellence for Bicycle Motocross be organized recently? Shimla
- 48. किस देश द्वारा 21वें वर्ल्ड कांग्रेस ऑफ एकाउंटेंट्स 2022 की मेजबानी की जाएगी? / Which country will host the 21st World Congress of Accountants 2022?
 - a) पाकिस्तान / Pakistan
 - b) नेपाल / Nepal
 - c) बांग्लादेश / Bangladesh
 - d) भारत / India
- ▶ भारतीय चार्टर्ड अकाउंटेंट्स संस्थान के अध्यक्ष देबाशीष मित्रा के अनुसार, भारत अपने अस्तित्व के 118 वर्षों में पहली बार 21वें विश्व लेखाकार कांग्रेस, एकाउंटेंट्स के कुंभ की मेजबानी करने के लिए तैयार है। कार्यक्रम में 130 देशों के लगभग 6000 शीर्ष एकाउंटेंट्स इस कांग्रेस में भाग लेंगे। यह आयोजन 18 से 21 नवंबर तक चलेगा जिसमें भारत, फ्रांस को पीछे छोड़ देगा। ✓ According to Debashish Mitra, President, Institute of Chartered Accountants of India, India is all set to host the 21st World Accountants Congress, the Kumbh of Accountants, for the first time in its 118 years of existence. About 6000 top accountants from 130 countries will participate in the Congress. The event will run from November 18 to 21 in which India will overtake France.

🕨 अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

• भारतीय चार्टर्ड एकाउंटेंट्स संस्थान का गठन— 1 जुलाई 1949 / Formation of the Institute of Chartered Accountants of India - 1 July 1949

- भारतीय चार्टर्ड एकाउंटेंट्स संस्थान का मुख्यालय— नई दिल्ली, भारत / Headquarters of the Institute of Chartered Accountants of India New Delhi, India
- भारतीय चार्टर्ड एकाउंटेंट्स संस्थान के अध्यक्ष— देबाशीष मित्रा / President of the Institute of Chartered Accountants of India- Debashish Mitra
- विश्व सतत विकास शिखर सम्मेलन 2022 की मेजबानी किस देश ने की हैं?— भारत / Which country has hosted the World Sustainable Development Summit 2022? India
- हाल ही में एशियाई युवा पैरा खेलों 2025 के 5वें संस्करण की मेजबानी करने की घोषणा की है— उज्बेकिस्तान / Recently, it has been announced to host the 5th edition of Asian Youth Para Games 2025 Uzbekistan
- 49. हाल ही में किस राज्य सरकार ने 18 दिसंबर को 'अल्पसंख्यक अधिकार दिवस' मनाने की घोषणा की हैं? / Which state government has recently announced to celebrate 'Minority Rights Day' on 18th December?
 - a) कर्नाटक / Karnataka
 - b) तमिलनाडु / Tamil Nadu
 - c) केरल / Kerala
 - d) महाराष्ट्र / Maharashtra
- ▶ तमिलनाडु सरकार ने घोषणा की है कि राज्य स्तर पर प्रत्येक वर्ष 18 दिसंबर को अल्पसंख्यक अधिकार दिवस के रूप में मनाया जाएगा। राज्य सरकार योजनाओं और कल्याणकारी उपायों के प्रभावी कार्यान्वयन के माध्यम से अल्पसंख्यकों के उत्थान और आर्थिक उन्नित को बढ़ावा देती है। / Tamil Nadu government has announced that every year at the state level, 18 December will be observed as Minority Rights Day. The state government promotes the upliftment and economic advancement of minorities through effective implementation of schemes and welfare measures.

- तमिलनाडु के मुख्यमंत्री– के स्टालिन / Chief Minister of Tamil Nadu- K. Stalin
- तमिलनाड् के राज्यपाल- एन. रवि / Governor of Tamil Nadu- N. Ravi
- हाल ही में संयुक्त राष्ट्र ने किस दिन को इस्लामोफोबिया का मुकाबला करने के लिए अंतर्राष्ट्रीय दिवस के रूप में घोषित किया हैं?— 15 मार्च / Recently the United Nations has declared which day as the International Day to Combat Islamophobia? March 15
- हाल ही में भारत सरकार ने किस दिन को 'राष्ट्रीय डॉल्फिन दिवस' के रूप में नामित किया हैं?— 05 अक्टूबर / Recently which day has been designated as 'National Dolphin Day' by the Government of India? 05 October
- किस दिन को विभाजन विभीषिका दिवस के रूप में मनाया जाएगा— 14 अगस्त / Which day will be celebrated as Partition Day August 14
- 50. हाल ही में किस राज्य सरकार ने 'कॉसमॉस मालाबारिकस' परियोजना के लिए नीदरलैंड के साथ समझौता ज्ञापन पर हस्ताक्षर किए हैं? / Which state government has recently signed MoU with Netherlands for the project 'Cosmos Malabaricus'?
 - a) हरियाणा / Haryana
 - b) केरल / Kerala

- c) उत्तर प्रदेश / Uttar Pradesh
- d) हिमाचल प्रदेश / Himachal Pradesh
- े केरल और नीदरलैंड ने 'कॉसमॉस मालाबारिकस' परियोजना के लिए एक समझौता ज्ञापन पर हस्ताक्षर किए हैं। यह अध्ययन 18वीं शताब्दी में केरल के इतिहास की बेहतर समझ में योगदान देगा। मलप्पुरम और कोल्लम में पेंट अकादिमयों की स्थापना के लिए केरल राज्य, नीदरलैंड के साथ भी सहयोग करेगा। केरल के मुख्यमंत्री पिनाराई विजयन और भारत में डच राजदूत मार्टन वैन डेन बर्ग की उपस्थिति में समझौतों पर हस्ताक्षर किए गए। ∕ Kerala and Netherlands have signed a MoU for the 'Cosmos Malabaricus' project. This study will contribute to a better understanding of the history of Kerala in the 18th century. The state of Kerala will also collaborate with the Netherlands for setting up paint academies in Malappuram and Kollam. The agreements were signed in the presence of Kerala Chief Minister Pinarayi Vijayan and Dutch Ambassador to India Maarten van den Bergh.

- हाल ही में किस राज्य ने पयर्टन को बढावा देने के लिए 'स्ट्रीट प्रोजेक्ट' शुरू किया हैं? केरल / Which state has recently started 'Street Project' to promote tourism? Kerala
- हाल ही में जारी भारत में मातृ मृत्यु दर में किस राज्य ने मातृत्व में अब्बल स्थान प्राप्त किया हैं?— केरल / Which state has topped motherhood in the recently released maternal mortality rate in India? Kerala
- किस राज्य में भारत का पहला हार्ट फैल्यर बायोबेंक शुरू किया गया हैं— केरल / In which state India's first heart failure biobank has been started- Kerala
- हाल ही में कार्बन—तटस्थ खेती के तरीकों को पेश करने वाला पहला राज्य बना हैं?— केरल / Recently became the first state to introduce carbon-neutral farming methods?- Kerala
- किस राज्य के वागामोन में पहला कारवां पार्क बनाया जाएगा?— केरल / In which state will the first caravan park be set up in Vagamon? Kerala
- 51. हाल ही में स्वदेशी नेविगेशन प्रणाली गगन का उपयोग करने वाली पहली एयरलाइन कौन सी बनी हैं? / Which airline has become the first to use the indigenous navigation system GAGAN recently?
 - a) एयरएशिया इंडिया / AirAsia India
 - b) एयर इंडिया / Air India
 - c) इंडिगो / IndiGo
 - d) स्पाइसजेट / SpiceJet
- ➤ स्वदेशी नेविगेशन सिस्टम, गगन का उपयोग करके अपने विमान को उतारने वाली एशिया की पहली एयरलाइन बन गई है इंडिगो। यह भारतीय नागरिक उड्डयन के लिए एक बड़ी छलांग है और आत्मानिर्भर भारत की दिशा में एक मजबूत कदम है, क्योंकि भारत संयुक्त राज्य अमेरिका और जापान के बाद अपनी एसबीएएस प्रणाली बनाने वाला दुनिया का तीसरा देश बन गया है। / IndiGo has become the first airline in Asia to land its aircraft using the indigenous navigation system, Gagan. This is a big leap for Indian civil aviation and a strong step towards self-reliant India, as India has become the third country in the world to have its own SBAS system after the United States and Japan.

- इंडिगो के सीईओ– रोनो दत्ता / Indigo CEO- Rono Dutta
- इंडिगो की स्थापना— 2006 / Establishment of Indigo 2006
- इंडिगो मुख्यालय- गुरुग्राम / Indigo Headquarters- Gurugram
- भारत के गोवा शिपयार्ड लिमिटेड द्वारा स्वदेशी रूप से डिजाइन और निर्मित किस गश्ती पोत को सौंपा हैं?
 आईसीजीएस सक्षम / Indigenously designed and built by Goa Shipyard Limited, India has been handed over to which patrol vessel? ICGS Saksham
- किस स्वदेशी निर्मित भारतीय तटरक्षक जहाज को राष्ट्र को समर्पित किया गया है— सार्थक / Which indigenously built Indian Coast Guard ship has been dedicated to the nation- Sarthak
- नागरिक हवाई क्षेत्र में ड्रोन उड़ान की अनुमित देने वाला पहला देश कौन सा बना हैं? इजराइल / Which has become the first country to allow drones to fly in civilian airspace? Israel
- 52. किस भारतीय अभिनेत्री को 75वें कान फिल्म फेस्टिवल की जूरी सदस्य बनाया गया हैं? / Which Indian actress has been made a jury member of the 75th Cannes Film Festival?
 - a) दीपिका पादुकोण / Deepika Padukone
 - b) प्रियंका चोपड़ा / Priyanka Chopra
 - c) अनुष्का शर्मा / Anushka Sharma
 - d) कटरीना कैफ / Katrina Kaif
- े दीपिका पादुकोण इस साल कान्स फिल्म फेस्टिवल में जूरी के सदस्य के रूप में शिरकत करेंगी। सौंदर्य ब्रांड लोरियल के ब्रैंड एम्बेसडर की रूप में इस फिल्म अभिनेत्री—निर्माता ने अतीत में कई बार प्रतिष्ठित फिल्म समारोह में भाग लिया है। फिल्म फेस्टिवल के 75वें संस्करण की जूरी का नेतृत्व फ्रांसीसी अभिनेता विंसेंट लिंडन कर रहे हैं, जिन्होंने 2015 में कान्स में सर्वश्रेष्ठ अभिनेता का पुरस्कार जीता था। ✓ Deepika Padukone will attend this year's Cannes Film Festival as a member of the jury. As the brand ambassador of the beauty brand L'Oreal, the film actress-producer has attended the prestigious film festival several times in the past. The jury for the 75th edition of the film festival is headed by French actor Vincent Lindon, who won the Best Actor award at Cannes in 2015.

- हाल ही में जारी 75वें बाफ्टा पुरस्कार 2022 में किसे सर्वश्रेष्ठ फिल्म का पुरस्कार दिया गया है?— द पावर ऑद द डॉग / Who has been awarded the best film award in the recently released 75th BAFTA Awards 2022? The Power of the Dog
- किस भारतीय फिल्म निर्माता को रूसी फिल्म महोत्सव के राजदूत नियुक्त किया है— इम्तियाज अली / Which Indian filmmaker has been appointed as the Ambassador of Russian Film Festival Imuaz Ali
- किस अभिनेत्री को मुंबई एकेडमी ऑफ मूर्विंग इमेज फिल्म फेस्टिवल की अध्यक्ष बनाया गया है— प्रियंका चौपड़ा / Which actress has been made the President of Mumbai Academy of Moving Image Film Festival Priyanka Chopra
- हाल ही में किसे 'इंडियन फिल्म पर्सनैलिटी ऑफ द ईयर' अवॉर्ड दिया गया हैं? हेमा मालिनी और प्रसिद्ध गीतकार प्रसून जोशी / Who has been given the 'Indian Film Personality of the Year' award recently? Hema Malini and famous lyricist Prasoon Joshi

- कान्स फिल्म पुरस्कार 2021 में किस भारतीय महिला ने सर्वश्रेष्ठ वृत्तचित्र का पुरस्कार जीता हैं— पायल कपाडिया / Which Indian woman has won the Best Documentary award at the Cannes Film Awards 2021 Payal Kapadia
- 53. हाल ही मे वैक्यूम आधारित सीवर सिस्टम लगाने वाला उत्तर प्रदेश का पहला शहर कौन सा बना हैं? / Which has become the first city of Uttar Pradesh to install vacuum based sewer system recently?
 - a) इलाहबाद / Allahabad
 - b) अयोध्या / Ayodhya
 - c) कानपूर / Kanpur
 - d) आगरा / Agra
- ➤ उत्तर प्रदेश का आगरा वैक्यूम आधारित सीवर सिस्टम वाला देश का पहला शहर बन गया है। इन वैक्यूम का उपयोग सार्वजिनक स्थानों पर किया जाएगा। आगरा स्मार्ट सिटी के अधिकारियों ने मीडिया को बताया कि नगर निगम ने ताजमहल के पास ऐसे 240 घरों को वैक्यूम आधारित सीवर से जोड़ा है, जहां पारंपरिक सीवर सिस्टम का इस्तेमाल नहीं किया जा सकता है। / Agra in Uttar Pradesh has become the first city in the country to have vacuum based sewer system. These vacuums will be used in public places. Agra Smart City officials told the media that the municipal corporation has connected 240 such houses near the Taj Mahal with vacuum-based sewers, where conventional sewer systems cannot be used.

- उत्तर प्रदेश के मुख्यमंत्री— योगी आदित्यनाथ / Chief Minister of Uttar Pradesh- Yogi Adityanath
- उत्तर प्रदेश के राज्यपाल– आनंदीबेन पटेल / Governor of Uttar Pradesh- Anandiben Patel
- हाल ही में उत्तर प्रदेश सरकार ने किस रेलवे स्टेशन का नाम बदलकर 'वीरांगना लक्ष्मीबाई रेलवे स्टेशन' किया हैं?— झांसी / Which railway station has been renamed as 'Veerangana Laxmibai Railway Station' by the Uttar Pradesh government recently? Jhansi
- किस राज्य के कौशांबी जिले में मोदी वैन के रूप में डब की गई 'फाइव मोबाइल मेडिकल वैन' को हरी झंडी दिखाई हैं?— उत्तर प्रदेश / Which state's Kaushambi district has flagged off 'Five Mobile Medical Vans' dubbed as Modi Van? Uttar Pradesh
- किस राज्य ने 11वीं हॉकी इंडिया जूनियर राष्ट्रीय चैंपियनशिप जीती है?— उत्तर प्रदेश / Which state has won the 11th Hockey India Junior National Championship? Uttar Pradesh
- 54. हाल ही में संस्कृति मंत्रालय के अनुसार किस राज्य के भोजपुर में 'वीर कुंवर सिंह विजयोत्सव' कार्यक्रम में भारत ने एक साथ 78,220 झंडे लहराकर गिनीज बुक ऑफ वर्ल्ड रिकॉर्ड में नाम दर्ज कराया हैं? / Recently, according to the Ministry of Culture, India has entered the Guinness Book of World Records by waving 78,220 flags simultaneously in the 'Veer Kunwar Singh Vijayotsav' event in Bhojpur of which state?
 - a) बिहार / Bihar
 - b) केरल / Kerala
 - c) उत्तर प्रदेश / Uttar Pradesh
 - d) हिमाचल प्रदेश / Himachal Pradesh
- मंस्कृति मंत्रालय के अनुसार, बिहार के भोजपुर में 'वीर कुंवर सिंह विजयोत्सव' कार्यक्रम में भारत ने एक साथ 78,220 झंडे लहराकर गिनीज बुक ऑफ वर्ल्ड रिकॉर्ड में नाम दर्ज कराया। भारत ने इतिहास रचा और एक साथ सबसे अधिक संख्या में राष्ट्रीय ध्वज लहराकर गिनीज बुक ऑफ वर्ल्ड रिकॉर्ड में प्रवेश किया। इस ऐतिहासिक कार्यक्रम में केंद्रीय गृह मंत्री अमित शाह मौजूद थे। / According to the Ministry of Culture, India entered the Guinness

Book of World Records by waving 78,220 flags simultaneously at the 'Veer Kunwar Singh Vijayotsav' event in Bhojpur, Bihar. India created history and entered the Guinness Book of World Records by raising the highest number of national flags simultaneously. Union Home Minister Amit Shah was present in this historic program.

> अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- भारतीय सेना द्वारा किस शहर में 'विजय सांस्कृतिक महोत्सव' का आयोजन किया गया हैं— कोलकाता / In which city 'Vijay Cultural Festival' has been organized by the Indian Army Kolkata
- हाल ही में किस राज्य में शरद महोत्सव 2021 का उद्घाटन किया हैं?— राजस्थान / In which state has the Sharad Mahotsav 2021 been inaugurated recently? Rajasthan
- किस भारतीय शहर में 7वां भारत अंतर्राष्ट्रीय विज्ञान महोत्सव आयोजित किया जाएगा?— पणजी / In which Indian city the 7th India International Science Festival will be held? Panaji
- भारतीय लघु उद्योग विकास बैंक ने किस राज्य में 'वेस्ट टू वेल्थ क्रिएशन' कार्यक्रम शुरू किया हैं?— पश्चिम बंगाल / In which state the Small Industries Development Bank of India has launched the 'Waste to Wealth Creation' program? West Bengal
- 55. हाल ही में किस राज्य के रामपुर में भारत का पहला 'अमृत सरोवर' स्थापित किया गया हैं? / India's first 'Amrit Sarovar' has been established in Rampur of which state recently?
 - a) तेलंगाना / Telangana
 - b) केरल / Kerala
 - c) उत्तर प्रदेश / Uttar Pradesh
 - d) हरियाणा / Haryana
- ➤ उत्तर प्रदेश में मुख्यमंत्री योगी आदित्यनाथ की सरकार के प्रयासों से रामपुर की ग्राम पंचायत पटवई में भारत का पहला 'अमृत सरोवर' बनकर तैयार हो गया है। आजादी का अमृत महोत्सव के हिस्से के रूप में, अमृत सरोवर पहल शुरू किया गया था जिसके अंतर्गत 75 जल निकायों को विकसित और पुनर्जीवित किया जाएगा। / With the efforts of the Chief Minister Yogi Adityanath's government in Uttar Pradesh, India's first 'Amrit Sarovar' has been made ready in the Gram Panchayat Patwai of Rampur. As part of Azadi Ka Amrit Mahotsav, Amrit Sarovar Initiative was launched under which 75 water bodies will be developed and revived.

अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारीः—

- हाल ही में कहां पर भारत का पहला 100 प्रतिशत महिला स्वामित्व वाला औद्योगिक पार्क खोला गया हैं?— हैदराबाद / Where has India's first 100% female-owned industrial park opened recently? - Hyderabad
- हाल ही में किस राज्य सरकार ने भारत की पहली मेडिकल सिटी 'इंद्रायणी मेडिसिटी' स्थापित करने की घोषणा की हैं?— महाराष्ट्र / Which state government has recently announced to set up India's first medical city 'Indrayani Medicity'? Maharashtra
- किस राज्य में भारत का पहला वर्टिकल लिफ्ट रेलवे ब्रिज बनाया जा रहा हैं?— तमिलनाडु / In which state India's first vertical lift railway bridge is being built? Tamil Nadu
- भारत का पहला रूफटॉप ड्राइव—इन थिएटर कहां लॉन्च किया गया हैं?— मुंबई / Where has India's first rooftop drive-in theater launched? Mumbai

International News

- 1. हाल ही में किस देश मे दुनिया के सबसे बड़े इलेक्ट्रिक क्रूज शिप ने अपनी पहली यात्रा पूरी की हैं? / In which country has the world's largest electric cruise ship recently completed its maiden voyage?
 - a) मलेशिया / Malaysia
 - b) सिंगापुर / Singapore
 - c) चीन / China
 - d) इंडिया / India
- र्विनया का सबसे बड़ा इलेक्ट्रिक क्रूज जहाज अपनी पहली यात्रा के लिए यांग्जी नदी के ऊपर और नीचे यात्रा करने के बाद चीन के मध्य हुबेई प्रांत के यिचांग में बंदरगाह पर वापस आ गया है। इस क्रूज जहाज को 7,500 किलोबाट−घंटे की विशाल आकार की समुद्री बैटरी द्वारा संचालित किया गया है। यह बैटरी दुनिया में इलेक्ट्रिक कारों के लिए नंबर 1 बैटरी निर्माता कंटेम्पररी एम्पीयरेक्स टेक्नोलॉजी द्वारा प्रदान की गई है। ∕ The world's largest electric cruise ship has returned to port in Yichang, China's central Hubei province, after traveling up and down the Yangtze River for its maiden voyage. The cruise ship is powered by a massive 7,500 kilowatt-hour marine battery. This battery is provided by Contemporary Amperex Technology, the No. 1 battery manufacturer for electric cars in the world.

- सोलर एविएशन पयूल का उपयोग करने वाली दुनिया की पहली एयरलाइन कौन सी बन जाएगी?— स्विस इंटरनेशनल एयर लाइन्स एजी / Which will become the first airline in the world to use solar aviation fuel? Swiss International Air Lines AG
- हाल ही में स्टडी इन इंडिया मीट 2022 का उद्घाटन कहां किया गया हैं?— ढाका / Where has the Study in India Meet 2022 been inaugurated recently? Dhaka
- किस देश ने दूसरे सैन्य उपग्रह नूर-2 का सफल परीक्षण किया हैं?- ईरान / Which country has successfully test-fired the second military satellite Noor-2? Iran
- हाल ही में भारत से ब्रह्मोस मिसाइल खरीदने वाला पहला देश बन गया हैं?— फिलीपींस / Recently became the first country to buy BrahMos missile from India? Philippines
- 2. हाल ही में वन्यजीवों को कानूनी अधिकार देने वाला दुनिया का पहला देश बन गया हैं? / Which country has recently become the first country in the world to give legal rights to wildlife?
 - a) जर्मनी / Germany
 - b) इटली / Italy
 - c) इक्वाडोर / Ecuador
 - d) अल सल्वाडोर / El Salvador
- ➤ देश की सर्वोच्च अदालत ने एस्ट्रेलिटा नाम के एक ऊनी बंदर के मामले की सुनवाई की, जिसे जंगल से लिया गया था जब वह केवल एक महीने की थी और एक पालतू जानवर के रूप में पाला गया था, लेकिन एक चिड़ियाघर में स्थानांतरित होने के एक महीने के भीतर उसकी मृत्यु हो गई। ऐसे समय में जब दुनिया जलवायु परिवर्तन और जानवरों के शोषण से जूझ रही है, दक्षिण अमेरिका में इक्वाडोर ने व्यक्तिगत जंगली जानवरों के कानूनी अधिकारों को मान्यता देने वाला पहला देश बनकर इतिहास रच दिया है। / The country's highest court heard the case of a woolly monkey named Estrellita, who was taken from the wild when she was only one-month-old and was raised as a pet but died within a month after it was shifted to a zoo. At a time when the world

is battling climate change and exploitation of animals, Ecuador, in South America, has made history by becoming the first country to recognise the legal rights of individual wild animals.

> अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी-

- इक्वाडोर राष्ट्रपति– गुयलेरमो लासो / Ecuador's President- Guillermo Lasso
- हाल ही में अपनी वन्यजीव कार्य योजना 2021–30 पारित करने वाला पहला राज्य बन गया हैं?— महाराष्ट्र / Recently became the first state to pass its Wildlife Action Plan 2021-30?- Maharashtra
- भारत सरकार ने किसको कृषि लागत और मूल्य आयोग के अध्यक्ष के रूप में फिर से नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— विनय पॉल शर्मा / Who has been re-appointed as the Chairman of Commission for Agricultural Costs and Prices by the Government of India? Vinay Pal Sharma
- एशिया के सबसे लंबे और दुनिया के पांचवें हाई स्पीड टेस्ट ट्रैक का उद्घाटन कहां किया गया हैं— इंदौर / Where has Asia's longest and world's fifth high speed test track inaugurated Indore
- बिटकॉइन को लिगल करेंसी घोषित करने वाला दुनिया का पहला देश हैं— एल सल्वाडोर / The first country in the world to declare bitcoin as a legal currency El Salvador
- 3. हाल ही में किस देश में राष्ट्रपति रामनाथ कोविंद ने पीले ट्यूलिप फूल की एक प्रजाति का नाम "मैत्री" रखा है? / Recently in which country President Ram Nath Kovind has named a species of yellow tulip flower as "Maitri"?
 - a) स्कॉटलैंड / Scotland
 - b) नीदरलैंड / Netherlands
 - c) ऑस्ट्रेलिया / Australia
 - d) अमेरिका / America
- ▶ राष्ट्रपित राम नाथ कोविंद अपनी दो देशों की यात्रा 34 वर्षों में नीदरलैंड की अपनी पहली यात्रा के अंतिम चरण के लिए एम्स्टर्डम पहुंचे, जिसके दौरान वह डच शीर्ष नेताओं के साथ बातचीत की, तथा एक नए पीले रंग के ट्यूलिप किस्म का नाम 'मैत्री' रखा हैं। / President Ram Nath Kovind arrived in Amsterdam for the final leg of his two-nation tour his first visit to the Netherlands in 34 years during which he held talks with top Dutch leaders, and introduced a new yellow tulip variety named ' Maitri '.

अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारीः

- हाल ही में सोलर एविएशन पयूल का उपयोग करने वाली दुनिया की पहली एयरलाइन कौन सी बन जाएगी?— स्विस इंटरनेशनल एयर लाइन्स एजी / Which will become the first airline in the world to use solar aviation fuel recently? - Swiss International Air Lines AG
- हाल ही में स्टडी इन इंडिया मीट 2022 का उद्घाटन कहां किया गया हैं?— ढाका / Where has the Study in India Meet 2022 been inaugurated recently? Dhaka
- हाल ही में न्यू यॉर्क स्थित प्रतिबंध निगरानी सूची साइट कैस्टेलम एआई के अनुसार दुनिया का सबसे स्वीकृत देश बन गया हैं?— रूस / Recently New York-based sanctions watchlist site Castellum AI has become the most accepted country in the world? Russia
- किस देश ने दूसरे सैन्य उपग्रह नूर-2 का सफल परीक्षण किया हैं?- ईरान / Which country has successfully test-fired the second military satellite Noor-2? Iran
- 4. हिंदुस्तान एयरोनॉटिक्स लिमिटेड ने भारत में नागरिक यात्री विमानों को मल्टी मिशन टैंकर ट्रांसपोर्ट विमान में बदलने के लिए किस देश के एयरोस्पेस इंडस्ट्रीज के साथ एक समझौता ज्ञापन पर हस्ताक्षर किए हैं? / Hindustan Aeronautics

Limited has signed an MoU with Aerospace Industries of which country to convert civilian passenger aircraft into multi mission tanker transport aircraft in India?

- a) ऑस्ट्रेलिया / Australia
- b) इजराइल / Israel
- c) चीन / China
- d) अमेरिका / America
- ➤ एक महत्वपूर्ण विकास में, हिंदुस्तान एयरोनॉटिक्स लिमिटेड और इजराइल एयरोस्पेस इंडस्ट्रीज ने भारत में नागरिक यात्री विमानों को मल्टी मिशन टैंकर ट्रांसपोर्ट विमान में बदलने के लिए एक समझौता ज्ञापन पर हस्ताक्षर किए है। भारतीय वायु सेना कुछ समय से नए मध्य—वायु ईंधन भरने वालों की खरीद की तलाश कर रही है। / In a significant development, Hindustan Aeronautics Limited and Israel Aerospace Industries have signed a Memorandum of Understanding to convert civilian passenger aircraft into multi-mission tanker transport aircraft in India. The Indian Air Force has been looking for the purchase of new mid-air refuelers for some time.

🕨 अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- इजराइल के प्रधानमंत्री— नफ्ताली बेनेट / Prime Minister of Israel- Naftali Bennett
- इजराइल के राष्ट्रपति– इसाक हर्जोग / Israel's President- Isaac Herzeg
- भारत से ब्रह्मोस मिसाइल खरीदने वाला पहला देश बन गया हैं? फिलीपींस / First country to buy BrahMos missile from India? Philippines
- आयरन डोम पद्धति किस देश के पास हैं— इजराइल / Which country has Iron Dome system Israel
- भारत ने सीमावृति क्षेत्र में निगरानी के लिए किस देश से हेरान ड्रोन खरीदा हैं— इजराइल / India has bought Heran drones from which country for surveillance in the border area Israel
- किस देश ने दुनिया के सबसे बड़े हाइड्रोजन पयूल सेल पावर प्लांट का उद्घाटन किया हैं?— दक्षिण कोरिया / Which country has inaugurated the world's largest hydrogen fuel cell power plant?
 South Korea
- 5. हाल ही में अमेरिकी सुप्रीम कोर्ट की पहली अश्वेत महिला जज कौन बनी हैं? / Who has recently become the first black woman judge of the US Supreme Court?
 - a) एल्ला फिट्जगेराल्ड / Ella Fitzgerald
 - b) फौनी लो हमर / Fannie Lou Hamer
 - c) ग्वेन्डोलिन ब्रूक्स / Gwendolyn Brooks
 - d) केतनजी ब्राउन जैक्सन / ketanji brown jackson
- ➤ सीनेट ने न्यायाधीश केतनजी ब्राउन जैक्सन को सर्वोच्च न्यायालय में पुष्टि की, जिससे वह शीर्ष अमेरिकी अदालत में सेवा देने वाली पहली अश्वेत महिला बन गईं। 53—47 के अंतिम मतों ने जैक्सन के लिए द्विदलीय समर्थन दिखाया, जिसमें तीन रिपब्लिकन सभी डेमोक्रेट में शामिल होकर 51 वर्षीय संघीय न्यायाधीश को आजीवन नियुक्ति के लिए नियुक्त किया।

 / The Senate confirmed Judge Ketanji Brown Jackson to the Supreme Court, making her the first Black woman to serve on the top U.S. court. The 53-47 final vote tally showed bipartisan support for Jackson, with three Republicans joining all Democrats to elevate the 51-year-old federal judge to a lifetime appointment.

\succ अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- हाल ही में किसे सेबी की पहली महिला प्रमुख बनाया गया हैं?— माधुरी पुरी बुच / Who has been appointed as the first woman head of SEBI recently? Madhuri Puri Buch
- किसे तेल और प्राकृतिक गैस निगम की पहली महिला प्रमुख नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— अल्का मित्तल / Who has been appointed as the first woman head of Oil and Natural Gas Corporation? Alka Mittal
- हाल ही में किसे जवाहर लाल नेहरू विश्वविद्यालय की पहली महिला कुलपित बनाया गया हैं?— शांतिश्री धूलिपुडी पंडित / Recently who has been made the first woman vice-chancellor of Jawaharlal Nehru University? Shantisree Dhulipudi Pandit
- किसे वन अनुसंधान संस्थान की निदेशक बनाया गया है?— रेणु सिंह / Who has been made the director of Forest Research Institute? Renu Singh
- 6. हाल ही में आपदा रोधी अवसंरचना में शामिल होने वाला 30वां देश कौन सा बन गया हैं? / Which country has become the 30th country to join disaster resilient infrastructure recently?
 - a) मेडागास्कर / Madagascar
 - b) सिंगापुर / Singapore
 - c) बांग्लादेश / Bangladesh
 - d) नेपाल / Nepal
- ▶ मेडागास्कर भारत समर्थित डिजास्टर रेजिलिएंट इंफ्रास्ट्रक्चर (सीडीआरआई) के लिए गठबंधन में शामिल होने वाला 30 वां देश बन गया है, जिसका उद्देश्य छोटे द्वीप राष्ट्रों को जलवायु परिवर्तन के प्रतिकूल प्रभाव से निपटने के लिए लचीलापन विकसित करने में मदद करना है। मेडागास्कर में भारत के राजदूत अभय कुमार ने सीडीआरआई में द्वीप राष्ट्र के प्रवेश का स्वागत किया और कहा कि यह देश को प्राकृतिक आपदाओं से निपटने में मदद करेगा। / Madagascar has become the 30th country to join the India-backed Coalition for Disaster Resilient Infrastructure (CDRI) that aims to help small island nations develop resilience to deal with the adverse impact of climate change. India's Ambassador to Madagascar Abhay Kumar welcomed the island nation's entry into the CDRI and said it will help the country in combating natural disasters.

- मेडागास्कर की मुद्रा– मालागासी एरियरी / Currency of Madagascar Malagasy ariary
- मेडागास्कर के राष्ट्रपति– एंड्री राजोएलिना / President of Madagascar- Andrey Rajoelina
- हाल ही में किस देश में दुनिया के सबसे बड़े कैनाल लॉक का उद्घाटन किया गया हैं?— नीदरलैंड / In which country has the world's largest canal lock been inaugurated recently? Netherlands
- किस देश ने दुनिया का पहला पृथ्वी विज्ञान उपग्रह 'गुआंगमु' लॉन्च किया है— चीन / Which country has launched the world's first earth science satellite 'Guangmu' China
- 7. हाल ही में चौथा यूएस-इंडिया 2+2 मंत्रिस्तरीय संवाद कहां आयोजित किया गया हैं? / Where was the 4th US-India 2+2 Ministerial Dialogue held recently?
 - a) वाशिंगटन डीसी / Washington DC
 - b) नई दिल्ली / New Delhi
 - c) न्यूयॉर्क / New York

- d) मुंबई / Mumbai
- ▶ विदेश मंत्री एंटनी जे. ब्लिंकन और रक्षा सचिव लॉयड जे ऑस्टिन III ने चौथे यूएस—इंडिया 2+2 मंत्रिस्तरीय वार्ता के लिए वाशिंगटन, डीसी में रक्षा मंत्री राजनाथ सिंह और विदेश मामलों के डॉ एस जयशंकर का स्वागत किया। संवाद से पहले प्रधान मंत्री नरेंद्र मोदी और राष्ट्रपित जोसेफ बिडेन के बीच एक आभासी सम्मेलन हुआ। ∕ Foreign Minister Antony J. Blinken and Defense Secretary Lloyd J Austin III welcomed Defense Secretary Rajnath Singh and Foreign Affairs Dr S Jaishankar to Washington, DC for the 4th US-India 2+2 Ministerial Dialogue. The dialogue was preceded by a virtual conference between Prime Minister Narendra Modi and President Joseph Biden.

- हाल ही में किस देश ने पीएम मोदी को सर्वोच्च नागरिक सम्मान नगदग पेल गि खोरलो दिया हैं?— नेपाल / Which country has recently given the highest civilian honor to PM Modi, Nagdag Pell Gi Khorlo? Nepal
- हाल ही में किस देश में दुनिया के सबसे बड़े कैनाल लॉक का उद्घाटन क्रिया गया हैं?— नीदरलैंड / In which country has the world's largest canal lock been inaugurated recently? Netherlands
- हाल ही में जस्टिस आयशा मिलक किस देश की पहली महिला सुप्रीम कोर्ट जज बनी हैं?— पाकिस्तान / Recently, Justice Ayesha Malik has become the first woman Supreme Court judge of which country? Pakistan
- हाल ही में किस देश ने दुनिया के सबसे बड़े हाइड्रोजन प्रयूल सेल पावर प्लांट का उद्घाटन किया हैं— दक्षिण कोरिया / Which country has recently inaugurated the world's largest hydrogen fuel cell power plant South Korea
- 8. हाल ही में आस्ट्रेलिया के किस शहर में 2026 राष्ट्रमंडल खेलों का आयोजन किया जाएगा? / Which city of Australia will host the 2026 Commonwealth Games recently?
 - a) विक्टोरिया / Victoria
 - b) सिडनी / Sydney
 - c) ब्रिस्बेन / Brisbane
 - d) पर्थ / Perth
- ▶ पारंपिक एकल मेजबान शहर के दृष्टिकोण से विचलन में, राष्ट्रमंडल खेलों का आयोजन 2026 में विक्टोिरिया में किया जाएगा, जिसमें अधिकांश कार्यक्रम राज्य के क्षेत्रीय केंद्रों द्वारा आयोजित किए जाएंगे। मार्च 2026 में, खेल ऑस्ट्रेलिया के आसपास के कई शहरों और क्षेत्रीय केंद्रों में आयोजित किए जाएंगे, जिनमें मेलबर्न, जिलॉन्ग, बेंडिगो, बल्लारेट और गिप्सलैंड शामिल हैं, जिनमें से प्रत्येक का अपना एथलीट गांव है। / In a departure from the traditional single host city approach, the Commonwealth Games will be held in Victoria in 2026, with most events organized by regional centers in the state. In March 2026, the Games will be held in several cities and regional centers around Australia, including Melbourne, Geelong, Bendigo, Ballarat and Gippsland, each with its own athlete village.

> अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी-

• 2022 राष्ट्रमंडल खेलों की मेजबानी कौन सा देश करेगा— बर्मिंघम, इंग्लैंड / Which country will host the 2022 Commonwealth Games - Birmingham, England

- हाल ही में एशियाई युवा पैरा खेलों 2025 के 5वें संस्करण की मेजबानी करने की घोषणा की है— उज्बेकिस्तान / Recently, it has been announced to host the 5th edition of Asian Youth Para Games 2025 Uzbekistan
- केंद्र सरकार ने किस राज्य में खेलो इंडिया यूथ गेम्स 2022–23 की मेजबानी करने को मंजूरी दी हैं?— मध्यप्रदेश / In which state has the central government approved to host the Khelo India Youth Games 2022-23?- Madhya Pradesh
- जी20 2023 की बैठक की मेजबानी कौन सा देश करेगा— इंडिया / Which country will host the G20 2023 meeting India
- 9. नाटो द्वारा किस देश में लॉक्ड शील्ड्स नामक साइबर रक्षा अभ्यास शुरू किया जाएगा? / In which country will NATO launch a cyber defense exercise called Locked Shields?
 - a) एस्टोनिया / Estonia
 - b) जर्मनी / Germany
 - c) इटली / Italy
 - d) सोमालिया / Somalia
- ➤ उत्तरी अटलांटिक संधि संगठन द्वारा मान्यता प्राप्त साइबर संगठन दुनिया का सबसे बड़ा और सबसे जटिल 'लाइव—फायर' साइबर रक्षा अभ्यास आयोजित करेगा। एस्टोनिया में नाटो कोऑपरेटिब साइबर डिफेंस सेंटर ऑफ एक्सीलेंस के अनुसार, द्विवार्षिक लॉक्ड शील्ड्स इवेंट को वास्तविक समय के हमलों के खिलाफ राष्ट्रीय आईटी सिस्टम और महत्वपूर्ण बुनियादी ढांचे की रक्षा करने वाले साइबर सुरक्षा विशेषज्ञों के कौशल में सुधार करने के लिए डिजाइन किया गया है। / The cyber organization recognized by the North Atlantic Treaty Organization will conduct the world's largest and most complex "live-fire" cyber defense exercise. According to the NATO Cooperative Cyber Defense Center of Excellence in Estonia, the biennial Locked Shields event is designed to improve the skills of cyber security experts defending national IT systems and critical infrastructure against real-time attacks.

- भारत और किस देश के बीच बंगाल की खाड़ी में समुद्री साझेदारी अभ्यास का आयोजन किया हैं?— जापान / Maritime partnership exercise is organized between India and which country in the Bay of Bengal? - Japan
- अमेरिका और किस देश के बीच संयुक्त हवाई अभ्यास 'कोप साउथ 22' आयोजित किया जाएगा?— बांग्लादेश / Joint air exercise 'Cop South 22' will be held between the US and which country? Bangladesh
- हाल ही में किस देश में दुनिया के सबसे बड़े कैनाल लॉक का उद्घाटन किया गया हैं?— नीदरलैंड / In which country has the world's largest canal lock been inaugurated recently? Netherlands
- हाल ही में जिस्टिस आयशा मिलक किस देश की पहली मिहला सुप्रीम कोर्ट जज बनी हैं?— पाकिस्तान / Recently, Justice Ayesha Malik has become the first woman Supreme Court judge of which country? Pakistan
- 10. हाल ही में किस देश में भीम यूपीआई पेंमेंट शुरू की गई हैं? / In which country BHIM UPI payment has been started recently?
 - a) ईरान / Iran

- b) श्रीलंका / Sri Lanka
- c) संयुक्त अरब अमीरात / United Arab Emirates
- d) सुडान / Sudan
- ▶ एनपीसीआई इंटरनेशनल पेमेंट्स लिमिटेड (एनआईपीएल), भारतीय राष्ट्रीय भुगतान निगम की अंतर्राष्ट्रीय शाखा ने घोषणा की है कि भीम यूपीआई अब संयुक्त अरब अमीरात में नियोपे टर्मिनलों पर उपलब्ध है। संयुक्त अरब अमीरात में BHIM UPI की स्वीकृति के साथ, भारतीय पर्यटक अब NEOPAY सक्षम दुकानों और मर्चेंट स्टोर में BHIM UPI के माध्यम से सहज भुगतान कर सकते हैं। / NPCI International Payments Ltd (NIPL), the International arm of the National Payment Corporation of India has announced that BHIM UPI is now live at NEOPAY terminals across the UAE. With the acceptance of BHIM UPI in the UAE, Indian tourists can now make seamless payments through BHIM UPI across NEOPAY enabled shops and merchant stores.

- हाल ही में सोलर एविएशन फ्यूल का उपयोग करने वाली दुनिया की पहली एयरलाइन कौन सी बन जाएगी?— स्विस इंटरनेशनल एयर लाइन्स एजी / Which will become the first airline in the world to use solar aviation fuel recently? Swiss International Air Lines AG
- हाल ही में मोबाइल वर्ल्ड कांग्रेस 2022 कहां आयोजित किया गया हैं?— बार्सिलोना / Where has the Mobile World Congress 2022 been held recently? Barcelona
- हाल ही में स्टडी इन इंडिया मीट 2022 का उद्घाटन कहां किया गया हैं?— ढाका / Where has the Study in India Meet 2022 been inaugurated recently? Dhaka
- हाल ही में किस देश ने दूसरे सैन्य उपग्रह नूर-2 का सफल परीक्षण किया हैं?- ईरान / Which country has recently successfully test-fired the second military satellite Noor-2? Iran
- 11. हाल ही में किस देश ने दुनिया की 'सबसे शक्तिशाली' परमाणु—सक्षम अंतर महाद्वीपीय बैलिस्टिक मिसाइल "RS-28 SARMAT" का परीक्षण किया हैं? / Which country has recently test-fired the world's 'most powerful' nuclear-capable intercontinental ballistic missile "RS-28 SARMAT"?
 - a) रूस / Russia
 - b) फ्रांस / France
 - c) ऑस्ट्रेलिया / Australia
 - d) अमेरिका / America
- ➤ रूसी राष्ट्रपति व्लादिमीर पुतिन ने कहा कि उनकी सेना ने एक बड़े परमाणु पेलोड को ले जाने में सक्षम अंतरमहाद्वीपीय बैलिस्टिक मिसाइल का सफलतापूर्वक परीक्षण किया था, लेकिन पेंटागन ने कहा कि मिसाइल ने अमेरिका के लिए एक बड़ा खतरा पैदा नहीं किया। रूस का सबसे शक्तिशाली ICBM RS-28 Sarmat है, जिसे नाटो द्वारा "Satan 2" कहा जाता है।/Russian President Vladimir Putin said his military had successfully tested an intercontinental ballistic missile capable of carrying a large nuclear payload, but the Pentagon said the missile did not pose a major threat to the US. Russia's most powerful ICBM is the RS-28 Sarmat, called "Satan 2" by NATO.

🕨 अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

• हाल ही में अमेरिका और किस देश ने सबसे बड़ा सैन्य अभ्यास 'बालिकतन 2022' किया है?— फिलीपींस / Recently America and which country has conducted the biggest military exercise 'Balikatan 2022'? - Philippines

- किस नौसेना कमान द्वारा एक अपतटीय सुरक्षा अभ्यास 'प्रस्थान' आयोजित किया गया हैं?— पश्चिमी नौसेना कमान / Which Naval Command has conducted an offshore security exercise 'Prasthan'? Western Naval Command
- हाल ही में 46 देशों के मेगा नौसैनिक युद्ध 'अभ्यास मिलन 2022' की मेजबानी किस देश ने की है?— भारत / Which country has recently hosted the 46-nation mega naval battle 'Exercise Milan 2022'? India
- 12. किस देश में 01 से 15 मई तक विश्व बिधर ओलंपिक किस देश में आयोजित किए जाएगें? / In which country will the World Deaf Olympics be held from May 01 to 15?
 - a) ऑस्ट्रेलिया / Australia
 - b) न्यूजीलैण्ड / New Zealand
 - c) ब्राजील / Brazil
 - d) जर्मनी / Germany
- > ग्रीष्मकालीन खेल 1 मई से 15 मई के बीच ब्राजील के काक्सियास डो सुल में होने हैं। / The summer games are scheduled to be in Caxias do Sul, Brazil between 1 May to 15 may.
 - > अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--
 - हाल ही में रूस ने किस देश को हराकर डेविस कप टेनिस टूर्नामेंट 2021 जीता हैं?— क्रोएशिया / Recently Russia has won Davis Cup Tennis Tournament 2021 by defeating which country? Croatia
 - हाल ही में किस टेनिस खिलाडी ने मेलबर्न समर सेट टेनिस टूर्नामेंट 2022 किसने जीता हैं?— राफेल नडाल / Which tennis player has recently won the Melbourne Summer Set Tennis Tournament 2022? Rafael Nadal
 - हाल ही में किस राज्य ने सीनियर महिला राष्ट्रीय फुटबॉल चैंम्पियनशिप जीती हैं?— मणिपुर / Which state has won the Senior Women's National Football Championship recently? Manipur
 - किस राज्य में पहली विश्व बधिर टी20 क्रिकेट चैंम्पियनशिप का आयोजन 10–20 जनवरी, 2023 में किया जाएगा?— केरल / In which state the 1st World Deaf T20 Cricket Championship will be held in January 10-20, 2023? Kerala
- 13. हाल ही में रॉबर्ट गोलोब को किस देश के प्रधान मंत्री के रूप में चुना गया हैं? / Recently Robert Golob has been elected as the Prime Minister of which country?
 - a) स्लोवेनिया / Slovenia
 - b) सोमालिया / Somalia
 - c) रोमानिया / Romania
 - d) मलेशिया / Malaysia
- ➤ स्लोवेनिया के प्रधान मंत्री चुनाव में रॉबर्ट गोलोब ने तीन बार के प्रधान मंत्री रहे जेनेज जनसा को हरा दिया। राज्य के चुनाव अधिकारियों ने पुष्टि की है कि गवर्निंग कंजर्वेटिव स्लोवेनियाई डेमोक्रेटिक पार्टी के लिए लगभग 24: की तुलना में पनेरीडम मूवमेंट ने लगभग 34% वोट जीते। चुनाव में 7% वोट न्यू स्लोवेनिया पार्टी को, 6% से अधिक से थोड़े अधिक वोट सोशल डेमोक्रेट और केवल 4% वोट वाम दल को हासिल हुए। / In the prime ministerial election of Slovenia, Robert Golob defeated the three-time prime minister, Janez Jansa. State election officials have confirmed that the Freedom Movement won about 34% of the vote, compared to about 24% for the governing conservative Slovenian Democratic Party. In the election, 7%

Join Us on Telegram: https://t.me/Naukri Aspirant

www.naukriaspirant.com

of the votes went to the New Slovenia Party, a little over 6% to the Social Democrats and only 4% to the Left.

> अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- स्लोवेनिया की राजधानी– जुब्लजाना / Capital of Slovenia- Ljubljana
- स्लोवेनिया के राष्ट्रपति– बोरुत पहोर / President of Slovenia- Borut Pahor
- हाल ही में किसे एयर इंडिया के एमडी और सीईओ नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— इल्कर आयसी / Who has been appointed as the MD and CEO of Air India recently? Ilkar Ayci
- किसे फाइनेंशियल एक्शन टास्क फोर्स के अध्यक्ष नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— टी राजा कुमार / Who has been appointed as the chairman of the Financial Action Task Force?- T Raja Kumar
- किसे सीबीएसई के नए अध्यक्ष के रूप में नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— विनीत जोशी / Who has been appointed as the new chairman of CBSE? Vineet Joshi
- 14. हाल ही में विश्व व्यापार संगठन का 12वां मंत्री स्तरीय सम्मेलन कहां आयोजित किया जाएगा? / Where will the 12th Ministerial Conference of the World Trade Organization be held recently?
 - a) न्यूयॉर्क / New York
 - b) नई दिल्ली / New Delhi
 - c) जिनेवा / Geneva
 - d) ढाका / Dhaka
- ▶ विश्व व्यापार संगठन (डब्ल्यूटीओ) के सदस्य जिनेवा में 13 जून के सप्ताह के दौरान अपना 12वां मंत्रिस्तरीय सम्मेलन (एमसी12) आयोजित करने पर सहमत हुए हैं। विश्व व्यापार संगठन की एक प्रेस विज्ञप्ति के अनुसार, मेजबान देश स्विट्जरलैंड में कोविड —19 प्रतिबंधों में ढील के बाद संगठन की सामान्य परिषद द्वारा निर्णय लिया गया। बैठक की सटीक तिथियां बाद में निर्दिष्ट की जाएंगी। / Members of the World Trade Organisation (WTO) has agreed to hold their 12th Ministerial Conference (MC12) during the week of June 13 in Geneva. According to a WTO press release, the decision was taken by the organisation's General Council following the easing of the Covid-19 restrictions in the host country Switzerland. The exact dates of the meeting will be specified later.

- विश्व व्यापार संगठन के महानिदेशक— नोगोजी ओकोंजो—इवेला / Director General of the World Trade Organization- Ngoji Okonjo-Iwela
- विश्व व्यापार संगठन की स्थापना— 01 जनवरी 1995 / Establishment of World Trade Organization 01 January 1995
- 20— 22 मार्च 2022 को अंतर्राष्ट्रीय भूवैज्ञानिक कांग्रेस का 36 वां संस्करण कहां आयोजित किया गया हैं? नई दिल्ली / Where was the 36th edition of International Geological Congress held on 20- 22 March 2022? New Delhi
- भारत सरकार ने कब पहली बार वैश्विक बौद्ध सम्मेलन आयोजित किया गया हैं?— नवंबर 2021 / When has the Government of India organized the first ever Global Buddhist Conference? November 2021
- भारतीय सेना द्वारा किस शहर में 'विजय सांस्कृतिक महोत्सव' का आयोजन किया गया हैं— कोलकाता / In which city 'Vijay Cultural Festival' has been organized by the Indian Army Kolkata

Govt Mission, Apps & Yojana

- 1. हाल ही में किस राज्य सरकार ने 'मुख्यमंत्री बगवानी बीमा योजना' का फसल बीमा पोर्टल लॉन्च किया हैं? / Which state government has recently launched the crop insurance portal of 'Mukhyamantri Bagwani Bima Yojana'?
 - a) राजस्थान / Rajasthan
 - b) मध्य प्रदेश / Madhya Pradesh
 - c) पंजाब / Punjab
 - d) हरियाणा / Haryana
- ▶ हरियाणा के कृषि मंत्री जे पी दलाल ने योजना के लिए 10 करोड़ रुपये के प्रारंभिक कोष के साथ मुख्यमंत्री बगवानी बीमा योजना का पोर्टल लॉन्च किया। इसके तहत किसानों को प्रतिकूल मौसम और प्राकृतिक आपदाओं के कारण उनकी फसलों को हुए नुकसान की भरपाई की जाएगी। / Haryana Agriculture Minister JP Dalal launched the portal of Mukhya Mantri Bagwani Bima Yojana with an initial corpus of Rs 10 crore for the scheme. Under this, farmers will be compensated for the damage caused to their crops due to adverse weather and natural calamities.

> अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- हरियाणा के गवर्नर- बंडारू दत्तारेय / Governor of Haryana- Bandaru Dattareya
- हरियाणा के मुख्यमंत्री— मनोहर लाल खट्टर / Chief Minister of Haryana- Manohar Lal Khattar
- हाल ही में आयोजित सीनियर नेशनल वॉलीबॉल चैंपियनशिप 2021—22 में किस राज्य ने पुरूष खिताब जीता हैं?— हरियाणा / Which state has won the men's title in the recently held Senior National Volleyball Championship 2021-22? Haryana
- हाल ही में केंद्र सरकार ने हिरयाणा राज्य के किस शहर में हेली हब बनाने को मंजूरी प्रदान कर दी है— गुरूग्राम / Recently, in which city of Haryana state, the central government has approved to build a heli hub Gurugram
- 2. हाल ही में किस कंपनी द्वारा सुपर ऐप 'Neu' लॉन्च करने की घोषणा की हैं? / Which company has recently announced the launch of super app 'Neu'?
 - a) फ्लिपकार्ट / Flipkart
 - b) माइक्रोसॉफ्ट / Microsoft
 - c) अमेजन / Amazon
 - d) टाटा मोर्ट्स Tata Motors
- > 7 अप्रैल को टाटा समूह अपने बहुप्रतीक्षित सुपर ऐप Neu को लॉन्च करेगा। यह सॉफ्टवेयर गूगल प्ले स्टोर से डाउनलोड के लिए उपलब्ध होगा। टाटा समूह का मुख्य लक्ष्य अपने डिजिटल डिवीजन का विस्तार करना है तािक वह अमेजन, पिलपकार्ट और रिलायंस समूह के जियोमार्ट जैसे बाजार के नेताओं के साथ प्रतिस्पर्धा कर सके। / On 7th April, the Tata group will launch its much awaited super app Neu. This software will be available for download from Google Play Store. The Tata Group's main goal is to expand its digital division to compete with market leaders such as Amazon, Flipkart and Reliance Group's JioMart.

- किस मोटर व्हिकल कंपनी ने 'अनुभव' नाम से एक मोबाइल शोरूम लॉन्च किया हैं?— टाटा मोटर्स / Which motor vehicle company has launched a mobile showroom named 'Anubhav'? Tata Motors
- भारतीय लघु उद्योग विकास बैंक ने किस राज्य में 'वेस्ट टू वेल्थ क्रिएशन' कार्यक्रम शुरू किया हैं? पश्चिम बंगाल / In which state Small Industries Development Bank of India has launched 'Waste to Wealth Creation' program? West Bengal
- किस राज्य सरकार ने गांजे की खेती को खत्म करने के लिए 'मिशन परिवर्तन' शुरू किया हैं?— आंध्रप्रदेश / Which state government has launched 'Mission Parivartan' to eliminate cannabis cultivation? Andhra Pradesh
- किस मंत्रालय ने 'ई-सवारी इंडिया ई-बस गठबंधन' एक पहल शुरू की हैं?- नीति आयोग / Which ministry has launched an initiative 'E-Ride India E-Bus Alliance'? NITI Aayog
- 3. हाल ही में किस राज्य और केंद्रशासित प्रदेश द्वारा सरकारी स्कूलों में 'हॉबी हब' स्थापित करने की योजना शुरू की हैं? / Which state and union territory has recently launched a scheme to set up 'Hobby Hub' in government schools?
 - a) जम्मू कश्मीर / Jammu and Kashmir
 - b) दिल्ली / Delhi
 - c) हरियाणा / Haryana
 - d) पंजाब / Punjab
- ➤ दिल्ली सरकार ने पाठ्येतर गतिविधियों को बढ़ावा देने के लिए स्कूल के समय के बाद दिल्ली में सरकारी स्कूलों के लिए हाँबी हब स्थापित किए हैं। यह प्रोजेक्ट सिंगल शिफ्ट सरकारी स्कूल में लागू होगा। इस नए शैक्षणिक सत्र के दौरान स्कूल के बाद के नृत्य, संगीत, कला और शिल्प गतिविधियों के साथ दिल्ली के सरकारी स्कूलों में हॉबी हब स्थापित करने की एक परियोजना पर काम चल रहा है। / The Delhi government has set up hobby hubs for government schools in Delhi after school hours to promote extra-curricular activities. This project will be implemented in single shift government school. A project is underway to set up hobby hubs in Delhi government schools along with after-school dance, music, arts and crafts activities during this new academic session.

- दिल्ली के राज्यपाल- अनिल बैजल / Governor of Delhi- Anil Baijal
- किस राज्य सरकार ने छात्रों के लिए 'नान मुधलवन' योजना का शुभारंभ किया गया हैं?— तमिलनाडु / Which state government has launched 'Nan Mudhalvan' scheme for students? Tamil Nadu
- किस राज्य सरकार द्वारा 'कौशल्या मातृत्व योजना' शुरू की गई हैं? छत्तीसगढ़ / 'Kaushalya Matritva Yojana' has been started by which state government? Chhattisgarh
- किस राज्य सरकार ने मातृशक्ति उदयमिता योजना की घोषणा की हैं?— हरियाणा / Which state government has announced the Matrishakti Udyamita Yojana?- Haryana
- 4. हाल ही में किस राज्य सरकार ने 'स्कूल चलो अभियान' पहल शुरू की हैं? / Which state government has recently launched 'School Chalo Abhiyan' initiative?
 - a) बिहार / Bihar
 - b) उत्तराखंड / Uttarakhand

- c) उत्तर प्रदेश / Uttar Pradesh
- d) पंजाब / Punjab
- े उत्तर प्रदेश के प्राथमिक और उच्च प्राथमिक विद्यालयों में शत—प्रतिशत नामांकन सुनिश्चित करने के लिए मुख्यमंत्री योगी आदित्यनाथ ने 'स्कूल चलो अभियान' शुरू किया है। एक आधिकारिक घोषणा का हवाला देते हुए, राज्य सरकार प्राथमिक शिक्षा के भविष्य और प्राथमिक विद्यालयों के समग्र विकास को आकार देने का प्रयास करेगी। ∕ Chief Minister Yogi Adityanath has launched 'School Chalo Abhiyan' to ensure 100% enrollment in primary and upper primary schools of Uttar Pradesh. Citing an official announcement, the state government will endeavor to shape the future of primary education and the overall development of primary schools.

- गणतंत्र दिवस परेड 2022 में किस राज्य को सर्वश्रेष्ठ राज्य झांकी के रूप में चुना गया हैं? उत्तर प्रदेश / Which state has been chosen as the best state tableau in the Republic Day Parade 2022? Uttar Pradesh
- हाल ही में जारी क्राइम इंडिया रिर्पोट 2020 में हत्या के मामलें में किस राज्य को अव्वल स्थान रखा गया हैं— उत्तर प्रदेश / In the recently released Crime India Report 2020, which state has been ranked first in the murder case Uttar Pradesh
- उत्तर प्रदेश सरकार ने किस रेलवे स्टेशन का नाम बदलकर 'वीरांगना लक्ष्मीबाई रेलवे स्टेशन' किया हैं?— झांसी / Which railway station has been renamed as 'Veerangana Laxmibai Railway Station' by the Uttar Pradesh government? - Jhansi
- 5. हाल ही में किस मंत्रालय ने 'प्रकृति' हरित पहल के शुभारभ की घोषणा की हैं? / Which ministry has recently announced the launch of 'Prakriti' green initiative?
 - a) सड़क परिवहन और राजमार्ग मंत्रालय / Ministry of Road Transport and Highways
 - b) खाद्य प्रसंस्करण उद्योग मंत्रालय / Ministry of Food Processing Industries
 - c) पर्यावरण, वन और जलवायु परिवर्तन मंत्रालय / Ministry of Environment, Forest and Climate Change
 - d) वाणिज्य और उद्योग मंत्रालय / Ministry of Commerce and Industry
- कंद्रीय पर्यावरण, वन और जलवायु परिवर्तन मंत्री, श्री भूपेंद्र यादव की उपस्थिति में, बेहतर पर्यावरण के लिए हमारी जीवन शैली में किए जा सकने वाले छोटे बदलावों के बारे में जन जागरूकता बढ़ाने के लिए शुमंकर 'प्रकृति' का आज शुमारंम किया गया। साथ ही देश में प्रभावी प्लास्टिक अपशिष्ट प्रबंधन सुनिश्चित करने के लिए पर्यावरण, वन और जलवायु परिवर्तन मंत्रालय और केंद्रीय प्रदूषण नियंत्रण बोर्ड द्वारा विभिन्न हरित पहल शुरू की गयी है। ∕ The mascot 'Prakriti' was launched today to raise public awareness about the small changes we can make in our lifestyles for a better environment, in the presence of the Union Minister of Environment, Forest and Climate Change, Shri Bhupendra Yadav. Also, various green initiatives have been taken by the Ministry of Environment, Forest and Climate Change and the Central Pollution Control Board to ensure effective plastic waste management in the country.

> अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:-

• किस मंत्रालय द्वारा वयस्कों की शिक्षा के लिए 'न्यू इंडिया लिटरेसी प्रोग्राम' को मंजूरी दी गई हैं?— शिक्षा मंत्रालय / Which ministry has approved the 'New India Literacy Program' for the education of adults? - Ministry of Education

- किस मंत्रालय ने 'ई-सवारी इंडिया ई-बस गठबंधन' एक पहल शुरू की हैं?- नीति आयोग / Which ministry has launched an initiative 'e-ride India e-bus alliance'? NITI Aayog
- किसे सहकारिता मंत्रालय में संयुक्त सचिव नियुक्त किया गया है— अजय कुमार सिंह / Who has been appointed as Joint Secretary in the Ministry of Cooperation- Ajay Kumar Singh
- 6. हाल ही में किस राज्य सरकार ने आपातकाल के दौरान जनता के लिए 'कावल उथवी' ऐप लॉन्च किया हैं? / Tamil Nadu government has launched 'Kaval Uthavi' app for public during emergency?
 - a) तमिलनाडु / Tamil Nadu
 - b) हरियाणा / Haryana
 - c) राजस्थान / Rajasthan
 - d) उत्तर प्रदेश / Uttar Pradesh
- ▶ तिमलनाडु के मुख्यमंत्री एम के स्टालिन ने 'कावल उथवी' ऐप लॉन्च किया है जो नागरिकों को किसी भी आपात स्थिति के दौरान पुलिस सहायता लेने में मदद करता है। ऐप में साठ विशेषताएं हैं जिनका उपयोग पुलिस नियंत्रण कक्ष को आपातकालीन अलर्ट भेजने के लिए किया जाता है। इमरजेंसी रेड बटन दबाने से यूजर की लाइव लोकेशन कंट्रोल रूम से शेयर हो जाएगी। उपयोगकर्ता निकटतम पुलिस स्टेशन / गश्ती वाहन की पहचान भी कर सकता है। / Tamil Nadu Chief Minister MK Stalin has launched 'Kaval Uthavi' app which helps citizens to seek police assistance during any emergency. The app has sixty features which are used to send emergency alerts to the police control room. By pressing the emergency red button, the user's live location will be shared with the control room. The user can also identify the nearest Police Station/Patrol Vehicle.

- तमिलनाडु के मुख्यमंत्री– के. स्टालिन / Chief Minister of Tamil Nadu- K. Stalin
- तमिलनाडु के राज्यपाल- आर एन रवि / Governor of Tamil Nadu- R N Ravi
- किस राज्य के काजुवेली वेटलैंड को 16वां पक्षी अभयारण्य घोषित किया गया हैं?— तमिलनाडु / Which state's Kazuveli Wetland has been declared as the 16th Bird Sanctuary? Tamil Nadu
- किस राज्य के तंजावुर में पहला खाद्य सुरक्षा संग्रहालय का उद्घाटन किया हैं?— तमिलनाडु / Which state has inaugurated the first food safety museum in Thanjavur? Tamil Nadu
- हाल ही में किस टाईगर रिजर्व को TX2 पुरस्कार 2022 जीता हैं?— सत्यमंगलम टाइगर रिजर्व (इरोड जिला, तिमलनाडु) / Which Tiger Reserve has recently won the Tx2 Award 2022? Sathyamangalam Tiger Reserve (Erode District, Tamil Nadu)
- 7. हाल ही में पशुपालन और डेयरी विभाग द्वारा किस राज्य में 'वन हेल्थ' पायलट प्रोजेक्ट लॉन्च किया हैं?/Recently in which state 'One Health' pilot project has been launched by the Department of Animal Husbandry and Dairying?
 - a) हिमाचल प्रदेश / Himachal Pradesh
 - b) उत्तराखंड / Uttarakhand
 - c) छत्तीसगढ़ / Chhattisgarh
 - d) झारखण्ड /Jharkhand
- भारत सरकार के पशुपालन और डेयरी विभाग ने वन हेल्थ सपोर्ट यूनिट के माध्यम से वन हेल्थ फ्रेमवर्क को लागू करने के लिए उत्तराखंड में एक पायलट प्रोजेक्ट शुरू किया है।/The Department of Animal Husbandry and

Dairying, Government of India, has started a pilot project in Uttarakhand to implement the One Health Framework through the One Health Support Unit.

> अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी-

- भारत के किस राज्य में पहले घास संरक्षण क्षेत्र का उद्घाटन किया गया है?— उत्तराखंड / In which state of India has the first grass conservation area been inaugurated? Uttarakhand
- किस राज्य में आईटीबीपी द्वारा वाटर स्पोर्ट्स एंड एडवेंचर इंस्टीट्यूट का उद्घाटन किया गया हैं?— उत्तराखंड / In which state the Water Sports and Adventure Institute has been inaugurated by ITBP? Uttarakhand
- किस राज्य में भारत के पहले क्रिप्टोगैमिक गार्डन का उद्घाटन किया गया हैं— उत्तराखंड / In which state India's first cryptogamic garden has been inaugurated Uttarakhand
- किस राज्य के लालकुआं में देश का पहला एरोमेटीक गार्डन खोला गया हैं?— उत्तराखंड / The country's first aromatic garden has been opened in Lalkuan of which state? Uttarakhand
- किस राज्य सरकार ने हॉकी खिलाड़ी वंदना कटारिया को राज्य की 'बेटी बचाओ बेटी पढाओं' अभियान का ब्रांड एंबेसडर बनाया है— उत्तराखंड / Which state government has appointed hockey player Vandana Kataria as the brand ambassador of the state's 'Beti Bachao Beti Padhao' campaign Uttarakhand
- 8. किस राज्य सरकार द्वारा उद्यम क्रांति योजना की शुरूआत की गई हैं?/Udyam Kranti Yojana has been launched by which state government?
 - a) आंध्र प्रदेश / Andra Pradesh
 - b) मध्य प्रदेश / Madhya Pradesh
 - c) गोवा / Goa
 - d) राजस्थान / Rajasthan
- ▶ मुख्यमंत्री शिवराज सिंह चौहान ने 5 अप्रैल को मुख्यमंत्री उद्योग क्रांति योजना शुरू की है। राज्य की राजधानी में कुशाभाऊ टाकरे इंटरनेशनल कन्वेंशन सेंटर में अपना खुद का व्यवसाय शुरू करने का अवसर देने वाली महत्वाकांक्षी योजना शुरू की जाएगी। आयुक्त उद्योग एवं एमएसएमई पी नरहिर ने जानकारी दी है कि मुख्यमंत्री चौहान की इच्छा के अनुरूप योजना को स्वरोजगार अनुकूल बनाया गया है। / Chief minister Shivraj Singh Chouhan has launched Mukhyamantri Udyam Kranti Yojana on April 5. The ambitious scheme, giving an opportunity to start their own business, will be launched at Kushabhau Thackeray International Convention Centre, in the state capital. Commissioner Industries and MSME, P Narahari has informed that the scheme has been made self-employment friendly as per the wishes of Chief Minister Chouhan.

> अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- मध्यप्रदेश के मुख्यमंत्री— शिवराज सिंह चौहान / Chief Minister of Madhya Pradesh- Shivraj Singh Chouhan
- मध्यप्रदेश के राज्यपाल- मंगुभाई सी. पटेल / Governor of Madhya Pradesh- Mangubhai C. Patel
- किस राज्य में भारत का पहला जियोलॉजिकल पार्क मनाया जाएगा?— मध्यप्रदेश / In which state India's first Geological Park will be celebrated?- Madhya Pradesh
- किस राज्य की सेंट्रल जेल को अपना FM रेडियो चैनल दिया गया हैं?— मध्यप्रदेश / Central Jail of which state has been given its own FM radio channel? Madhya Pradesh

www.naukriaspirant.com

- हाल ही में किस राज्य में भारत की पहली साइबर तहसील बनाई जाएगी?— मध्यप्रदेश / In which state will India's first cyber tehsil be formed recently? Madhya Pradesh
- 9. हाल ही में किस रेलवे ने अपने छः मंडलो के मुख्य स्टेशन पर 'एक स्टेशन, एक उत्पाद' अभियान शुरू किया हैं? / Which railway has recently started 'One Station, One Product' campaign at the main stations of its six divisions?
 - a) उत्तर रेलवे / Northern Railway
 - b) दक्षिण मध्य रेलवे / South Central Railway
 - c) दक्षिण पश्चिम रेलवे / South Western Railway
 - d) पश्चिम रेलवे / Western Railway
- > दक्षिण मध्य रेलवे ने अपने छह मंडलों के छह मुख्य स्टेशनों पर 'एक स्टेशन, एक उत्पाद अभियान शुरू किया है। एससीआर प्रभारी महाप्रबंधक अरुण कुमार जैन ने नई पहल के तहत सिकंदराबाद स्टेशन पर स्टॉल खोले हैं। विजयवाड़ा, गुंटूर और औरंगाबाद के अलावा काचीगुड़ा में भी स्टॉल लगाए गए हैं। नया कार्यक्रम सरकार द्वारा 2022−23 के आम बजट में पेश किया गया था और वर्तमान में तिरुपित में इसका परीक्षण किया जा रहा है। ✓ South Central Railway has launched "One Station, One Product" campaign at six main stations of its six divisions. SCR in-charge General Manager Arun Kumar Jain has opened stalls at Secunderabad station as a new initiative. Apart from Vijayawada, Guntur and Aurangabad, stalls have also been set up in Kacheguda. The new program was introduced by the government in the Union Budget for 2022-23 and is currently being trialled in Tirupati.

- हाल ही में किस रेलवे स्टेशन को 'ई-राइट स्टेशन' प्रमाण पत्र से शामिल किया गया हैं- चंडीगढ / Recently which railway station has been included with the 'E-Write Station' certificate Chandigarh
- किस राज्य में भारत का पहला वर्टिकल लिफ्ट रेलवे ब्रिज बनाया जा रहा हैं?— तमिलनाडु / In which state India's first vertical lift railway bridge is being built? Tamil Nadu
- हाल ही में मानव तस्करी पर अंकुश लगाने के लिए किसने राष्ट्रव्यापी 'एएएचटी ऑपरेशन' शुरू किया हैं?— रेलवे सुरक्षा बल / Recently who has started nationwide 'AAHT operation' to curb human trafficking? Railway Protection Force
- हाल ही में किसे रेलवे बोर्ड के अध्यक्ष और सीईओ नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— विनय कुमार त्रिपाठी / Who has been appointed as the Chairman and CEO of Railway Board recently? Vinay Kumar Tripathi
- 10. हाल ही में किस राज्य के मुख्यमंत्री ने '1064 भ्रष्टाचार विरोधी मोबाइल ऐप' लॉन्च किया है? / Recently the Chief Minister of which state has launched '1064 Anti-Corruption Mobile App'?
 - a) असम / Assam
 - b) राजस्थान / Rajasthan
 - c) हरियाणा / Haryana
 - d) उत्तराखंड / Uttarakhand
- > उत्तराखंड के मुख्यमंत्री पुष्कर सिंह धामी ने 1064 भ्रष्टाचार विरोधी मोबाइल ऐप नाम से एक भ्रष्टाचार विरोधी मोबाइल ऐप लॉन्च किया है। इस मोबाइल एप्लिकेशन को सतर्कता विभाग, उत्तराखंड द्वारा विकसित किया गया है। यह नागरिकों

को भ्रष्टाचार से संबंधित शिकायतों को सीधे अधिकारियों के पास दर्ज कराने में मदद करता है। / Uttarakhand Chief Minister Pushkar Singh Dhami has launched an anti-corruption mobile app named 1064 Anti-Corruption Mobile App. This mobile application is developed by Vigilance Department, Uttarakhand. It helps citizens to register complaints related to corruption directly with the authorities.

> अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- हाल ही में किस राज्य की पुलिस को 'प्रेसीडेंट्स कलर' अवार्ड से नवाजा गया है?— हिमाचल प्रदेश / Which state's police has been awarded the 'President's Colour' award recently? Himachal Pradesh
- हाल ही में भारतीय सेना ने किस राज्य की पुलिस के साथ 'सुरक्षा कवच 2' अभ्यास आयोजित किया हैं? महराष्ट्र पुलिस / Recently the Indian Army has conducted the 'Suraksha Kavach 2' exercise with the police of which state? Maharashtra Police
- हाल ही मे किस राज्य की पुलिस द्वारा 'कॉल योर कॉप' नामक एप लॉन्च किया है? नागालैंड / Which state's police has recently launched an app called 'Call Your Cop'? Nagaland
- हाल ही में गृह मंत्रालय द्वारा किस पुलिस स्टेशन को सर्वश्रेष्ठ पुलिस स्टेशन का दर्जा दिया हैं?— सदर बाजार पुलिस स्टेशन / Which police station has been ranked as the best police station by the Ministry of Home Affairs recently? Sadar Bazar Police Station
- 11. हाल ही में किस केंद्रीय मंत्री ने भारत—पाक सीमा पर सीमा दर्शन परियोजना का उद्घाटन किया है? / Which union minister has recently inaugurated the Seema Darshan project on the Indo-Pak border?
 - a) अमित शाह / Amit Shah
 - b) निर्मला सीतारमण / Nirmala Sitharaman
 - c) नरेंद्र सिंह तोमर / Narendra Singh Tomar
 - d) नितिन जयराम गडकरी / Nitin Jairam Gadkari
- ॐद्रीय गृह और सहकारिता मंत्री, अमित शाह ने गुजरात के बनासकांठा जिले में भारत—पाक सीमा पर नडाबेट में सीमा दर्शन परियोजना का उद्घाटन किया। यह परियोजना नागरिकों को हमारी सीमा पर बीएसएफ कर्मियों के जीवन और कार्य का निरीक्षण करने का अवसर प्रदान करने के उद्देश्य से शुरू की गई थी। पर्यटक मिसाइलों, टैंकों, विमानों आदि को देख सकते हैं जिनका उपयोग भारतीय सेना और बीएसएफ द्वारा नादाबेट में किया जाता है। ∕ Union Minister for Home and Cooperation, Amit Shah inaugurated the Seema Darshan Project at Nadabet on the Indo-Pak border in Banaskantha district of Gujarat. This project was started with the aim of providing an opportunity to the citizens to observe the life and work of BSF personnel on our border. Tourists can see missiles, tanks, planes etc which are used by Indian Army and BSF at Nadabet.

- केंद्रीय आयुश मंत्री किस शहर में हार्टफुलनेस इंटरनेशनल योग अकादमी की आधारशीला रखी हैं?— हैदराबाद / In which city has the Union Minister of AYUSH laid the foundation stone of Heartfulness International Yoga Academy? Hyderabad
- हाल ही में केंद्रीय गृह मंत्री अमित शाह किस राज्य व केंद्रशासित प्रदेश में 'भारत दर्शन पार्क' का उद्घाटन किया हैं?— दिल्ली / Recently Union Home Minister Amit Shah has inaugurated 'Bharat Darshan Park' in which state and union territory? Delhi

- हाल ही में किस केंद्रीय मंत्री द्वारा अमृत महोत्सव पॉडकास्ट लॉन्च किया गया है?— जीके रेड्डी / Which union minister has recently launched Amrit Mahotsav podcast? GK Reddy
- 12. हाल ही में किस राज्य सरकार ने पूर्व सैनिकों और युवाओं के लिए 'हिम प्रहरी' योजना शुरू करने की घोषणा की हैं? / Which state government has recently announced the launch of 'Him Prahari' scheme for exservicemen and youth?
 - a) उत्तराखंड / Uttarakhand
 - b) छत्तीसगढ़ / Chhattisgarh
 - c) हिमाचल प्रदेश / Himachal Pradesh
 - d) राजस्थान / Rajasthan
- ➤ उत्तराखंड सरकार 'हिम प्रहरी' योजना को लागू करने के लिए तैयार है। यह योजना खासतौर पर पूर्व सैनिकों और युवाओं के लिए है। उत्तराखंड सरकार उत्तराखंड की सीमा से लगे क्षेत्रों में योजना को लागू करने के लिए केंद्र सरकार से सहयोग मांग रही है। इस योजना अंतर्गत राज्य की सीमा से लगे क्षेत्रों में पूर्व सैनिकों को बसाने की प्राथमिकता दी जाएगी। / The Uttarakhand government is all set to implement the 'Him Prahari' scheme. This scheme is especially for ex-servicemen and youth. The Uttarakhand government is seeking cooperation from the central government to implement the scheme in the areas bordering Uttarakhand. Under this scheme, priority will be given to settle ex-servicemen in the areas bordering the state.

- हाल ही में किस राज्य सरकार ने गांजे की खेती को खत्म करने के लिए 'मिशन परिवर्तन' शुरू किया हैं?— आंध्रप्रदेश / Which state government has recently started 'Mission Parivartan' to eliminate hemp cultivation? Andhra Pradesh
- हाल ही में किस मंत्रालय द्वारा वयस्कों की शिक्षा के लिए 'न्यू इंडिया लिटरेसी प्रोग्राम' को मंजूरी दी गई हैं?— शिक्षा मंत्रालय / Recently which ministry has approved the 'New India Literacy Program' for the education of adults? - Ministry of Education
- भारतीय लघु उद्योग विकास बैंक ने किस राज्य में 'वेस्ट टू वेल्थ क्रिएशन' कार्यक्रम शुरू किया हैं?— पश्चिम बंगाल / In which state the Small Industries Development Bank of India has launched the 'Waste to Wealth Creation' program? West Bengal
- किस राज्य सरकार ने कौशल सुधार के लिए प्रोजेक्ट आहरण की शुरूआत की हैं?— असम / Which state government has launched Project Aharan for skill improvement? Assam
- 13. हाल ही में किस आयोग द्वारा राष्ट्रीय डेटा और एनालिटिक्स प्लेटफॉर्म लॉन्च किया जाएगा? / National data and analytics platform will be launched by which commission recently?
 - a) सहकारिता मंत्रालय / Ministry of Cooperatives
 - b) वित्त मंत्रालय / Finance Ministry
 - c) नीति आयोग / NITI Aayog
 - d) रक्षा मंत्रालय / Ministry of Defence
- मई में, NITI Aayog ने राष्ट्रीय डेटा और एनालिटिक्स प्लेटफॉर्म लॉन्च करने की योजना बनाई है, जो उपयोगकर्ता के अनुकूल तरीके से सरकारी डेटा देगा और डेटा—संचालित निर्णय लेने और अनुसंधान को प्रोत्साहित करेगा। प्लेटफॉर्म, जिसकी कल्पना 2020 में की गई थी, का उद्देश्य सरकारी स्रोतों में डेटा को मानकीकृत करना और लचीला विश्लेषण प्रदान करना है जो उपयोगकर्ताओं को कई डेटासेट का उपयोग करके आसानी से डेटा का विश्लेषण करने की अनुमित

देता है।/In May, NITI Aayog plans to launch the National Data and Analytics Platform, which will deliver government data in a user-friendly manner and encourage data-driven decision making and research. The platform, which was conceived in 2020, aims to standardize data across government sources and provide flexible analysis that allows users to easily analyze data using multiple datasets.

- किस मंत्रालय ने अखिल भारतीय कार्यक्रम 'झरोखा' का आयोजन किया हैं?— संस्कृति और कपडा मंत्रालय / Which ministry has organized the all India program 'Jharokha'? Ministry of Culture and Textiles
- किस मंत्रालय द्वारा हाल ही में 'युक्तधारा' पोर्टल लॉन्च किया गया हैं?— विज्ञान और प्रौद्योगिकी मंत्रालय / Which ministry has recently launched 'Yuktadhara' portal? Ministry of Science and Technology
- किस केंद्रीय मंत्री द्वारा 'अमृत ग्रैंड चैलेंज प्रोग्राम-जनकेयर' लॉन्च किया गया हैं- जितेंद्र सिंह / Which Union Minister has launched 'Amrit Grand Challenge Program-Janacare'- Jitendra Singh
- किस केंद्रीय मंत्री द्वारा हाल ही में 'वेटलैंडस ऑफ इंडिया' पोर्टल लॉन्च किया हैं— भुपेंद्र कुमार / Which Union Minister has recently launched the 'Wetlands of India' portal Bhupendra Kumar
- 14. हाल ही में किस राज्य / केंद्रशासित प्रदेश ने 'जन निगरानी' ऐप लॉन्च किया हैं? / Which state/UT has recently launched the 'Jan Surveillance' app?
 - a) पुदुचेरी / Puducherry
 - b) हिमाचल प्रदेश / Himachal Pradesh
 - c) उत्तराखंड / Uttarakhand
 - d) जम्मू और कश्मीर / Jammu and Kashmir
- ▶ ग्रामीण विकास और पंचायती राज विभाग, जम्मू और कश्मीर ने ई—गवर्नेंस पहल के तहत एक ऐप 'जन निगरानी' लॉन्च किया है, जिसका उद्देश्य लोगों को विभिन्न योजनाओं से संबंधित शिकायतों को ऑनलाइन दर्ज करने में मदद करना है। जन निगरानी ऐप एक 24×7 इंटरनेट—आधारित प्लेटफॉर्म है जिसका उद्देश्य विभाग द्वारा शुरू की गई विभिन्न सरकारी योजनाओं के खिलाफ जम्मू—कश्मीर के निवासियों की शिकायतों को रिपोर्ट करना और उनका समाधान करना है। / The Department of Rural Development and Panchayati Raj, Jammu and Kashmir has launched an app 'Jan Nigrahan' under the e-Governance initiative, which aims to help people to register complaints related to various schemes online. Jan Surveillance App is a 24×7 internet-based platform aimed at reporting and redressal of grievances of residents of J&K against various government schemes launched by the department.
 - 🗲 अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:—
 - जम्मू और कश्मीर के उपराज्यपाल– मनोज सिन्हा / Lieutenant Governor of Jammu and Kashmir-Manoj Sinha
 - जम्मू और कश्मीर गठन (केंद्र शासित प्रदेश)— 31 अक्टूबर 2019 / Formation of Jammu and Kashmir (Union Territory) - 31 October 2019

- में भारत सरकार ने किस राज्य / केंद्रशासित प्रदेश में 'जनभागीदारी अधिकारिता' पोर्टल लॉन्च किया हैं?— जम्मू और कश्मीर / In which state/UT Government of India has launched 'Jan Bhagidari Empowerment' portal? Jammu and Kashmir
- केंद्रीय ऊर्जा मंत्री ने 'पाकल दुल हाइड्रो इलेक्ट्रिक प्रोजेक्ट' का उद्घाटन किया हैं, यह प्रोजेक्ट किस राज्य / केन्द्रशासित में स्थित हैं?— जम्मू कश्मीर / The Union Energy Minister has inaugurated the 'Pakal Dul Hydro Electric Project', in which state/UT is this project located? Jammu and Kashmir
- किस राज्य / केंद्रशासित प्रदेश ने भारत प्रेस स्वतंत्रता रिपोर्ट 2021 में अव्वल स्थान प्राप्त किया हैं?— जम्मू कश्मीर / Which state/UT has topped the India Press Freedom Report 2021? > Jammu and Kashmir
- 15. हाल ही में किस मंत्रालय ने नई दिल्ली में 'योग प्रभा' कार्यक्रम आयोजित किया हैं? / Which ministry has recently organized 'Yoga Prabha' program in New Delhi?
 - a) ग्रामीण विकास मंत्रालय / Ministry of Rural Development
 - b) अल्पसंख्यक कार्य मंत्रालय / Ministry of Minority Affairs
 - c) संसदीय कार्य मंत्रालय / Ministry of Parliamentary Affairs
 - d) नागरिक उड्डयन मंत्रालय / Ministry of Civil Aviation
- ॐद्रीय नागरिक उड्डयन मंत्री ज्योतिरादित्य सिंधिया और नागरिक उड्डयन राज्य मंत्री जनरल वीके सिंह (सेवानिवृत्त) ने सोमवार को सफदरजंग हवाई अड्डे पर मेगा 'योग प्रभा' कार्यक्रम का उद्घाटन किया। इस कार्यक्रम का नेतृत्व केंद्रीय नागरिक उड्डयन मंत्री, ज्योतिरादित्य एम सिंधिया और एमओसीए राज्य मंत्री जनरल वीके सिंह कर रहे हैं, जिसमें एमओसीए और संबद्ध संगठनों के 600 से अधिक अधिकारियों और कर्मचारियों ने भाग लिया। / Union Civil Aviation Minister Jyotiraditya Scindia and Minister of State for Civil Aviation Gen VK Singh (Rtd) inaugurated the mega 'Yog Prabha' event at Safdarjung airport on Monday. The event is led by Union Minister of Civil Aviation, Jyotiraditya M Scindia and Minister of State for MoCA General VK Singh witnessing the participation of over 600 officials and employees of MoCA and affiliate organizations.

अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारीः

- किस मंत्रालय ने अखिल भारतीय कार्यक्रम 'झरोखा' का आयोजन किया हैं?— संस्कृति मंत्रालय और कपड़ा मंत्रालय / Which ministry has organized the all India program 'Jharokha'? Ministry of Culture and Ministry of Textiles
- किस मंत्रालय द्वारा हाल ही में 'युक्तधारा' पोर्टल लॉन्च किया गया हैं?— विज्ञान और प्रौद्योगिकी मंत्रालय / Which ministry has recently launched 'Yuktadhara' portal? Ministry of Science and Technology
- किसकें द्वारा इंटरनेशनल इलेक्शन विजिटर्स प्रोग्राम 2022 का आयोजन किया गया हैं?— चुनाव आयोग / By whom has the International Election Visitors Program 2022 been organized? Election Commission
- किस मंत्रालय द्वारा वयस्कों की शिक्षा के लिए 'न्यू इंडिया लिटरेसी प्रोग्राम' को मंजूरी दी गई हैं? शिक्षा मंत्रालय / Which ministry has approved the 'New India Literacy Program' for the education of adults? Ministry of Education

Award and Honours

- 1. किसे 'बीबीसी इंडियन स्पोर्ट्सवुमन ऑफ द ईयर' पुरस्कार 2021 दिया गया हैं? / Who has been given the 'BBC Indian Sportswoman of the Year' award 2021?
 - a) मीराबाई चानू / Mirabai Chanu
 - b) मिताली राज / Mithali Raj
 - c) साइना नेहवाल / Saina Nehwal
 - d) दीपिका कुमारी / Deepika Kumari
- ➤ ओलंपिक रजत पदक विजेता भारोत्तोलक, मीराबाई चानू ने बीबीसी इंडियन स्पोर्ट्सवुमन ऑफ द ईयर अवार्ड 2021 का तीसरा संस्करण जीता। चानू ने पिछले साल इतिहास रच दिया जब वह ग्रीष्मकालीन ओलंपिक में रजत पदक जीतने वाली पहली भारतीय भारोत्तोलक बनीं। चानू ने 2017 विश्व चैंपियनशिप अनाहेम में 48 किग्रा वर्ग में स्वर्ण पदक जीता और उसके बाद 2018 में राष्ट्रमंडल खेलों में स्वर्ण पदक जीता। / Olympic silver medalist weightlifter, Mirabai Chanu won the third edition of BBC Indian Sportswoman of the Year Award 2021. Chanu created history last year when she became the first Indian weightlifter to win a silver medal at the Summer Olympics. Chanu won a gold medal in the 48kg category at the 2017 World Championships Anaheim followed by a gold medal at the 2018 Commonwealth Games.

> अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- हाल ही में कौन बोल्ट्जमान मेडल के लिए चुने गए पहले भारतीय बने हैं? दीपक धर / Recently who has become the first Indian to be selected for the Boltzmann Medal? Deepak Dhar
- किसे यूएस इंटरनेशनल वुमन ऑफ करेज अवार्ड 2022 दिया जाएगा?— रिजवाना हसन / Who will be given the US International Woman of Courage Award 2022? Rizwana Hassan
- किस राज्य ने महिलाओं के लिए 'सुषमा स्वराज पुरस्कार' की घोषणा की हैं?— हरियाणा / Which state has announced 'Sushma Swarai Puraskar' for women?- Haryana
- हाल ही में किस अभिनेत्री को 12वें भारत रत्न डॉ अंबेडकर पुरस्कार 2022 से सम्मानित किया गया हैं?— हर्षाली मल्होत्रा / Which actress has recently been awarded the 12th Bharat Ratna Dr. Ambedkar Award 2022? Harshali Malhotra
- 2. हाल ही में ग्रैमी अवॉर्ड जीतने वाली पहली पाकिस्तानी महिला गायक कौन बन गई हैं? / Recently who has become the first Pakistani female singer to win the Grammy Award?
 - a) अरूज आफताब / Arooj Aftab
 - b) आबिदा परवीन / Abida Parveen
 - c) सज्जाद अली / Sajjad Ali
 - d) मुस्तफा जहिद / Mustafa zahid
- ▶ ग्रैमी अवॉर्ड जीतने वाली पहली पाकिस्तानी महिला गायिका अरूज आफताब ने 2022 ग्रैमी अवॉर्ड्स में अपने गीत 'मोहब्बत' के लिए बेस्ट ग्लोबल म्यूजिक परफॉर्मेंस का अवॉर्ड जीत लिया है। यह उनके कैरियर का पहला ग्रैमी अवॉर्ड है / Pakistani singer Arooj Aftab, the first Pakistani female to win a Grammy Award, has won the Best Global Music Performance award for her song 'Mohabbat' at the 2022 Grammy Awards. This is the first Grammy Award of his career.

- हाल ही में किसे उर्दू भाषा के लिए साहित्य अकादमी पुरस्कार 2021 दिया गया हैं?— चंद्रभान खयाल / Recently who has been given the Sahitya Akademi Award 2021 for Urdu language? Chandrabhan Khayal
- किस भारतीय गणितज्ञ को 'युवा गणितज्ञों के लिए रामानुजन पुरस्कार' 2021 से सम्मानित किया गया है?— नीना गुप्ता / Which Indian mathematician has been awarded the 'Ramanujan Prize for Young Mathematicians' 2021? - Neena Gupta
- किसे यूएस इंटरनेशनल वुमन ऑफ करेज अवार्ड 2022 दिया जाएगा?— रिजवाना हसन / Who will be given the US International Woman of Courage Award 2022? Rizwana Hassan
- किस क्रिकेटर को ईएसपीएनक्रिकइंफो 'टेस्ट बैटिंग अवार्ड' 2021 दिया गया हैं? ऋष्भ पंत / Which cricketer has been given the ESPNcricinfo 'Test Batting Award' 2021? Rishabh Pant
- 3. हाल ही में किस पत्रकार को चमेली देवी जैन पुरस्कार 2021 दिया गया हैं? / Which journalist has been given the Chameli Devi Jain Award 2021 recently?
 - a) आरिफा जौहरी / Arifa Johri
 - b) किरण खैर / Kiran Khair
 - c) अनीता देसाई / Anita Desai
 - d) चित्रा बैनर्जी दिवाकरूणी / Chitra Banerjee Divakaruni
- मुंबई की एक पत्रकार, आरिफा जौहरी को एक उत्कृष्ट महिला मीडियाकर्मी 2021 के लिए चमेली देवी जैन पुरस्कार से सम्मानित किया गया। मीडिया फाउंडेशन ने इसकी घोषणा की। आरिफा जौहरी मुंबई, महाराष्ट्र में 'स्क्रॉल- इन' के लिए काम करती हैं। 2020 में नीतू सिंह को ये अवॉर्ड मिला था। वह 'Goan Connection' मीडिया हाउस से जुड़ी हैं। जूरी में निरुपमा सुब्रमण्यम, गीता हरिहरन और आशुतोष में शामिल थे। / A Mumbai-based journalist, Arifa Johri has been awarded the Chameli Devi Jain Award for Outstanding Female Media Person 2021. Media Foundation announced this. Arifa Johri in Mumbai, Maharashtra 'Scrolls. Works for these. Neetu Singh received this award in 2020. She is associated with 'Goan Connection' media house. The jury included Nirupama Subramaniam, Geeta Hariharan and Ashutosh.

- किस ने वर्ल्ड गेम्स एथलीट ऑफ द ईयर पुरस्कार 2021 जीता है?— पीआर श्रीजेश / Who has won the World Games Athlete of the Year Award 2021? PR Sreejesh
- किस केंद्रीय मंत्री को मिला 18वां स्वर्गीय माधवराव लिमये पुरस्कार दिया गया हैं?— नितिन गडकरी / Which Union Minister has received the 18th Late Madhavrao Limaye Award? Nitin Gadkari
- किस क्रिकेटर को ईएसपीएनक्रिकइंफो 'टेस्ट बैटिंग अवार्ड' 2021 दिया गया हैं? ऋषभ पंत / Which cricketer has been given the ESPNcricinfo 'Test Batting Award' 2021? Rishabh Pant
- किसे उर्दू भाषा के लिए साहित्य अकादमी पुरस्कार 2021 दिया गया हैं?— चंद्रभान ख्याल / Who has been given the Sahitya Akademi Award 2021 for Urdu language? Chandrabhan Khayal
- 4. हाल ही में किसे सरस्वती सम्मान 2021 से सम्मानित दिया जाएगा हैं? / Recently who will be honored with Saraswati Samman 2021?
 - a) बी एन गोस्वमी / B N Goswami

- b) घेमावत पंकज / Ghemawat Pankaj
- c) रामदरश मिश्रा / Ramdarash Mishra
- d) जीत थाइल / Jeet Thyle
- ➤ केके बिड़ला फाउंडेशन ने घोषणा की कि प्रसिद्ध किव और साहित्यकार प्रोफेसर रामदरश मिश्रा को उनकी किवताओं के संग्रह 'मैं तो यहां हूं' के लिए प्रतिष्ठित सरस्वती सम्मान, 2021 से सम्मानित किया जाएगा। प्राप्तकर्ता का चयन एक चयन सिमित द्वारा किया जाता है, जिसके वर्तमान प्रमुख डॉ सुभाष सी कश्यप हैं। / The KK Birla Foundation announced that renowned poet and litterateur Professor Ramdarash Mishra will be conferred with the prestigious Saraswati Samman, 2021 for his collection of poems 'Main To Yahan Hoon'. The recipients are selected by a selection committee, currently headed by Dr. Subhash C. Kashyap.

- सरस्वती सम्मान 2020 किसे दिया गया हैं– शरण कुमारी लिंबाले / Who has been given Saraswati Samman 2020 Sharan Kumari Limbale
- किस भारतीय गणितज्ञ को 'युवा गणितज्ञों के लिए रामानुजन पुरस्कार' 2021 से सम्मानित किया गया है?— नीना गुप्ता / Which Indian mathematician has been awarded the 'Ramanujan Prize for Young Mathematicians' 2021? - Neena Gupta
- किसे वर्ल्ड सीईओ वीनर ऑफ द ईयर 2021 पुरस्कार दिया गया हैं?— किशोर कुमार येदम / Who has been awarded the World CEO Winner of the Year 2021? Kishore Kumar Yedam
- किसने फोटो पत्रकारिता में रामनाथ गोयनका पुरस्कार जीता हैं?— जिशान ए लतीफ / Who has won the Ramnath Goenka Award in Photo Journalism? Zishan e Latif
- किस बैंक ने यूआईपाथ ऑटोमेशन एक्सीलेंस अवार्ड्स 2021 जीता हैं?— साऊथ इंडियन बैंक / Which bank has won the UiPath Automation Excellence Awards 2021? South Indian Bank
- 5. ग्रैमी 2022 में किस भारतीय—अमेरिकी गायिका ने सर्वश्रेष्ट बच्चों के संगीत एल्बम के लिए पुरस्कार जीता हैं? / Which Indian-American singer has won the award for Best Children's Music Album at the Grammys 2022?
 - a) जयश्री उल्लाल / Jayshree Ullal
 - b) इंदिरा नूयी / Indra Nooyi
 - c) फाल्गुनी शाह / Falguni Shah
 - d) नेहा नरखेड़े / Neha Narkhede
- भारतीय—अमेरिकी गायिका फाल्गुनी शाह ने सर्वश्रेष्ठ बाल एल्बम श्रेणी में ए कलरफुल वर्ल्ड के लिए ग्रैमी अवार्ड जीता। फाल्गुनी शाह ने संगीत उस्ताद एआर रहमान के साथ भी प्रदर्शन और सहयोग किया है और वह दो बार ग्रैमी में सर्वश्रेष्ठ बाल संगीत एल्बम श्रेणी में नामांकित होने वाली एकमात्र भारतीय मूल की महिला हैं। फाल्गुनी शाह को पहले उनके 2018 एल्बम फालू बाजार के लिए उसी श्रेणी में ग्रैमी के लिए नामांकित किया गया था। / Indian-American singer Falguni Shah won the Grammy Award for A Colorful World in the Best Children's Album category. Falguni Shah has also performed and collaborated with music maestro AR Rahman and is the only Indian-origin woman to be nominated twice in the Best Children's Music Album category at the Grammys. Falguni Shah was earlier nominated for a Grammy in the same category for her 2018 album Faalu Bazaar.

- किसे 2021 के लिए टाइम मैगजीन का 'पर्सन ऑफ द ईयर' चुना गया है?— एलोन मस्क / Who has been named Time Magazine's Person of the Year for 2021? Elon Musk
- किस देश ने पीएम मोदी को सर्वोच्च नागरिक सम्मान दिया हैं?— भूटान / Which country has given the highest civilian honor to PM Modi? Bhutan
- किसने मिस ट्रांस ग्लोबल युनिवर्स 2021 का खिताब जीता हैं?— श्रुति सितारा / Who has won the title of Miss Trans Global Universe 2021? Shruti Sitara
- इंडियन फिल्म फेस्टिवल ऑफ मेलबर्न अवार्ड्स 2021 में किसे सर्वश्रेष्ठ अभिनेता का अवार्ड दिया गया है— मनोज वाजपेयी / Who has been awarded the Best Actor Award at the Indian Film Festival of Melbourne Awards 2021 - Manoj Bajpayee
- 6. हाल ही में अंतर्राष्ट्रीय बुकर पुरस्कार के लिए चयनित होने वाला पहला हिंदी उपन्यास कौन सा बना हैं? / Which has recently become the first Hindi novel to be selected for the International Booker Prize?
 - a) कर्मभूमि / Karmabhoomi
 - b) टॉम्ब ऑफ सैंड / Tomb of sand
 - c) परीक्षा गुरु / Exam guru
 - d) चित्रलेखा / Chitralekha
- ▶ अंतर्राष्ट्रीय बुकर पुरस्कार के इतिहास में, गीतांजिल श्री द्वारा लिखित उपन्यास 'टॉम्ब ऑफ सैंड' प्रतिष्ठित साहित्यिक पुरस्कार के लिए चुने जाने वाला पहला हिंदी भाषा का उपन्यास बन गया है। डेजी रॉकवेल द्वारा उपन्यास का अंग्रेजी में अनुवाद किया गया है। टॉम्ब ऑफ सैंड पुस्तक दुनिया भर के पांच अन्य उपन्यासों के साथ प्रतिस्पर्धा करेगी। साहित्यिक पुरस्कार 50,000 पाउंड के नकद पुरस्कार के साथ आता है, जो लेखक और अनुवादक के बीच समान रूप से विभाजित होता है। ∕ In the history of International Booker Prize, the novel 'Tomb of Sand' by Gitanjali Shree has become the first Hindi language novel to be shortlisted for the prestigious literary award. The novel has been translated into English by Daisy Rockwell. The Tomb of Sand book will compete with five other novels from around the world. The literary prize comes with a cash prize of £50,000, split equally between the author and the translator.

> अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी-

- किसे यूएस इंटरनेशनल वुमन ऑफ करेज अवार्ड 2022 दिया जाएगा?— रिजवाना हसन / Who will be given the US International Woman of Courage Award 2022? Rizwana Hassan
- हाल ही में किसे उर्दू भाषा के लिए साहित्य अकादमी पुरस्कार 2021 दिया गया हैं?— चंद्रभान खयाल / Recently who has been given the Sahitya Akademi Award 2021 for Urdu language? Chandrabhan Khayal
- किस भारतीय गणितज्ञ को 'युवा गणितज्ञों के लिए रामानुजन पुरस्कार' 2021 से सम्मानित किया गया है?— नीना गुप्ता / Which Indian mathematician has been awarded the 'Ramanujan Prize for Young Mathematicians' 2021? - Neena Gupta
- किस राज्य ने महिलाओं के लिए 'सुषमा स्वराज पुरस्कार' की घोषणा की हैं?— हरियाणा / Which state has announced 'Sushma Swaraj Puraskar' for women?- Haryana
- 7. हाल ही में किसे 56वें ज्ञानपीट पुरस्कार से सम्मानित किया है? / Recently who has been honored with the 56th Jnanpith Award?

www.naukriaspirant.com

- a) नीलामणि फूकन / Neelamani Phukan
- b) सुब्रमण्यम शिव / Subramaniam Shiva
- c) बोस वेंकट / Bose Venkat
- d) एंटोनी लिज्जी /Antoine lizzy
- असम के मुख्यमंत्री, डॉ हिमंत बिस्वा सरमा ने वर्ष 2021 के लिए देश का सर्वोच्च साहित्यिक पुरस्कार, 56 वां ज्ञानपीठ, असम के सबसे प्रसिद्ध किवयों में से एक, नीलामिण फूकन को प्रस्तुत किया। नीलमिण फूकन ममोनी रोइसोम गोस्वामी और बीरेंद्र कुमार भट्टाचार्य के बाद असम से ज्ञानपीठ पुरस्कार जीतने वाले तीसरे व्यक्ति हैं। पुरस्कार में एक प्रशस्ति पत्र, एक शॉल और 11 लाख रुपये दिए गए। / The Chief Minister of Assam, Dr Himanta Biswa Sarma presented the country's highest literary award, the 56th Jnanpith, for the year 2021, to one of the most eminent poets of Assam, Nilamani Phukan. Nilamani Phukan Mamoni is the third person from Assam to win the Jnanpith Award after Raisom Goswami and Birendra Kumar Bhattacharya. The award carries a citation, a shawl and Rs 11 lakh.

\succ अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- किसे 55वां ज्ञानपीठ पुरस्कार दिया गया था— अक्कितम अच्युतन नंपूतिरि / Who was given the 55th Jnanpith Award Akkitam Achuthan Namputiri
- हिंदी भाषा के लिए साहित्य अकादमी पुरस्कार 2021 किसे दिया गया हैं— निमता गोखले / Who has been given the Sahitya Akademi Award 2021 for Hindi language Namita Gokhale
- किसे उर्दू भाषा के लिए साहित्य अकादमी पुरस्कार 2021 दिया गया हैं?— चंद्रभान खयाल / Who has been given the Sahitya Akademi Award 2021 for Urdu language? Chandrabhan Khayal
- हाल ही में घोषित पुरस्कारों में किसे साहित्य का नोबल पुरस्कार 2021 दिया गया हैं?— अब्दुलरज़क गुरनाह / Who has been given the Nobel Prize for Literature 2021 in the recently announced awards? Abdulrazak Gurnah
- 8. हाल ही में किस वयोवृद्ध बंगाली लेखक को प्रतिष्ठित ओ हेनरी पुरस्कार दिया गया हैं? / Which veteran Bengali writer has recently been given the prestigious O Henry Award?
 - a) खुशवंत सिंह / Jhumpa Lahiri
 - b) आर के नारायण / R. K. Narayan
 - c) अमर मित्र / Amar Mitra
 - d) एंटोनी लिज्जी /Antoine lizzy
- ▶ वयोवृद्ध बंगाली लेखक अमर मित्रा को 45 साल पहले लिखी गई एक छोटी कहानी के लिए इस साल के ओ हेनरी पुरस्कार से सम्मानित किया गया था। उन्हें अपनी लघु कहानी 'गाँवबरो'— एक बंगाली लघु कथा के लिए पुरस्कार मिला, जिसका पहले अंग्रेजी (द ओल्ड मैन ऑफ कुसुमपुर) में अनुवाद किया गया था। अनुवादित कार्य 2020 में एक अमेरिकी पत्रिका में प्रकाशित हुआ था। मित्रा को 2006 में साहित्य अकादमी पुरस्कार से सम्मानित किया गया था। ✓ Veteran Bengali writer Amar Mitra was awarded this year's O Henry Award for a short story written 45 years ago. He received the award for his short story 'Gaonborough' a Bengali short story which was first translated into English (The Old Man of Kusumpur). The translated work was published in an American magazine in 2020. Mitra was awarded the Sahitya Akademi Award in 2006.

- अंतर्राष्ट्रीय डबलिन साहित्य पुरस्कार 2021— वैलेरिया लुईसेली / International Dublin Literary Prize 2021 Valeria Luiselli
- किस साहित्यकार को 57वें ज्ञानपीठ पुरस्कार 2022 से सम्मानित किया गया है? दामोदर मौजा / Which litterateur has been honored with the 57th Jnanpith Award 2022? Damodar Mauja
- किसे हिंदी भाषा के लिए साहित्य अकादमी पुरस्कार 2021 दिया गया हैं— अनामिका / Who has been given the Sahitya Akademi Award 2021 for Hindi language Anamika
- किसे 30वां सरस्वती सम्मान 2021 दिया गया हैं— शरणकुमार लिंबाले / Who has been given the 30th Saraswati Samman 2021 Sharankumar Limbale
- किसे अंतर्राष्ट्रीय बुकर पुरस्कार 2021 दिया गया हैं— डेविड डायोप / Who has been awarded the International Booker Prize 2021 David Diop
- 9. किसे पहले दीनानाथ मंगेशकर पुरस्कार से सम्मानित किया जाएगा? / Who will be honored with the first Deenanath Mangeshkar Award?
 - a) सचिन तेंद्लकर / Sachin Tendulkar
 - b) नरेंद्र मोदी / Narendra Modi
 - c) राजनाथ सिंह / Rajnath Singh
 - d) अक्षय कुमार / Akshay Kumar
- ▶ प्रधानमंत्री नरेंद्र मोदी को लता दीनानाथ मंगेशकर पुरस्कार से सम्मानित किया जाएगा, मंगेशकर परिवार ने घोषणा की। प्रधानमंत्री 24 अप्रैल को लता दीनानाथ मंगेशकर पुरस्कार प्राप्त करेंगे, जो गायक लता मंगेशकर के पिता मास्टर दीनानाथ मंगेशकर की 80 वीं पुण्यतिथि है। / Prime Minister Narendra Modi will be honoured with the Lata Deenanath Mangeshkar Award, the Mangeshkar family announced .The Prime Minister will receive the award Lata Deenanath Mangeshkar Puraskar on April 24 which marks the 80th death anniversary of Master Deenanath Mangeshkar, the singing lata Mangeshkar's father.

> अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:-

- हाल ही में कौन बोल्ट्जमान मेडल के लिए चुने गए पहले भारतीय बने हैं?— दीपक धर / Recently who has become the first Indian to be selected for the Boltzmann Medal? Deepak Dhar
- वर्ल्ड कोरियोग्राफी अवॉर्ड 2020 जीतने वाले पहले भारतीय बने है— सुरेश मुकुंद / First Indian to win World Choreography Award 2020 Suresh Mukund
- हाल ही में अमेरिका में आयोजित जूनियर स्क्वैश ओपन जीतने वाली पहली भारतीय महिला बनीं है?— अनाहत सिंह / Who has recently become the first Indian woman to win the Junior Squash Open held in America? Anahata Singh
- किसे यूएस इंटरनेशनल वुमन ऑफ करेज अवार्ड 2022 दिया जाएगा?— रिजवाना हसन / Who will be given the US International Woman of Courage Award 2022? Rizwana Hassan
- हाल ही में किस के अनुवाद 'टॉम्ब ऑफ सैंड' अंतर्राष्ट्रीय बुकर पुरस्कार के लिए नामांकित किया गया हैं?— गीतांजलि श्री / Recently whose translation 'Tomb of Sand' has been nominated for International Booker Prize? - Gitanjali Shree
- 10. हाल ही में किसे EY एंटरप्रेन्योर ऑफ द ईयर अवार्ड 2021 पुरस्कार जीता हैं? / Who has recently won the EY Entrepreneur of the Year Award 2021 award?

Join Us on Telegram: https://t.me/Naukri Aspirant

www.naukriaspirant.com

- a) फाल्गुनी नायर / Falguni Nair
- b) प्रीति मिश्रा / Preeti Mishra
- c) रोहित शर्मा / Rohit Sharma
- d) किरण शर्मा / Kiran Sharma
- > ईवाई एंटरप्रेन्योर ऑफ द ईयर इंडिया अवार्ड्स के 23वें संस्करण में फाल्गुनी नायर को ईवाई एंटरप्रेन्योर ऑफ द ईयर 2021 के रूप में नामित किया गया है। वह सौंदर्य आपूर्ति कंपनी नायका (एफएसएन ई—कॉमर्स) की संस्थापक और मुख्य कार्यकारी अधिकारी (सीईओ) हैं। वह अब 9 जून, 2022 को मोनाको में EY वर्ल्ड एंटरप्रेन्योर ऑफ द ईयर अवार्ड में भारत का प्रतिनिधित्व करेंगी। लाइफटाइम अचीवमेंट लार्सन एंड टुब्रो के ग्रुप चेयरमैन ए एम नाइक को दिया गया। ∕ Falguni Nair has been named as the EY Entrepreneur of the Year 2021 at the 23rd edition of the EY Entrepreneur of the Year India Awards. She is the founder and chief executive officer (CEO) of beauty supply company Nykaa (FSN E-commerce). She will now represent India at the EY World Entrepreneur of the Year Awards in Monaco on June 9, 2022. The lifetime achievement was given to AM Naik, Group Chairman, Larsen & Toubro.

- किसे 150 मेगावाट का सौर ऊर्जा संयंत्र स्थापित करने के लिए लेटर ऑफ अवार्ड दिया गया हैं?— अडानी ग्रीन एनर्जी लिमिटेड / Who has been given the letter of award for setting up a 150 MW solar power plant? Adani Green Energy Limited
- हाल ही में किस ने 2017–19 के लिए 7वां डॉ. एम.एस. स्वामीनाथन पुरस्कार जीता हैं?– वी प्रवीन राव / Recently, the 7th Dr. M.S. Swaminathan Award? V Praveen Rao
- वर्ल्ड एथलेटिक्स ने किसे वुमन ऑफ द ईयर अवॉर्ड से सम्मानित किया है?— अंजू बॉबी जार्ज / Who has been honored with the Woman of the Year Award by World Athletics? Anju Bobby George
- फिक्शन 2021 के लिए महिला का पुरस्कार किसने जीता हैं— सुजैना क्लार्क / Who has won the Women's Award for Fiction 2021 Suzannah Clarke
- 11. किसे कुष्ट रोग के लिए अंतर्राष्ट्रीय गांधी पुरस्कार 2021 दिया गया हैं? / Who has been given the International Gandhi Prize 2021 for Leprosy?
 - a) डॉ भूषण कुमार / Dr. Bhushan Kumar
 - b) डॉ हीरालाल / Dr. Hiralal
 - c) डॉ अमित मोर / Dr Amit Mor
 - d) डॉ प्रवीण राव / Dr. Praveen Rao
- ➤ उपराष्ट्रपति एम. वेंकैया नायडू ने नई दिल्ली में आयोजित एक समारोह में चंडीगढ़ के डॉ. भूषण कुमार और सहयोग कुष्ठ यज्ञ द्रस्ट, गुजरात को कुष्ठ रोग के लिए अंतर्राष्ट्रीय गांधी पुरस्कार, 2021 से सम्मानित किया। वार्षिक पुरस्कार गांधी मेमोरियल लेप्रोसी फाउंडेशन द्वारा स्थापित किया गया था। / Vice President M. Venkaiah Naidu conferred the International Gandhi Award for Leprosy, 2021 to Dr. Bhushan Kumar of Chandigarh and Sahyog Kushtha Yagna Trust, Gujarat at a function in New Delhi. The annual award was instituted by Gandhi Memorial Leprosy Foundation.

> अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

• हाल ही में किस फोटो जर्नलिस्ट को मरणोपरांत मुंबई प्रेस क्लब का रेडइंक अवार्ड 2020 दिया गया हैं?— दानिश सिद्दीकी / Which photojournalist has been given the Mumbai Press Club's RedInk Award 2020 posthumously recently? - Danish Siddiqui

- हाल ही में किस भारतीय वैज्ञानिक ने 'यंग जियोस्पेशियल साइंटिस्ट' पुरस्कार जीता है?— रूपेश गोयल / Which Indian scientist has recently won the 'Young Geospatial Scientist' award? Rupesh Goyal
- हाल ही में किसे मोला ग्लोबल एंटरप्रेन्योर ऑफ द ईयर अवार्ड से सम्मानित किया गया हैं?— कुमार मंगलम बिरला / Who has been honored with the Mola Global Entrepreneur of the Year Award recently? Kumar Mangalam Birla
- हाल ही में किसे वर्ल्ड सीईओ वीनर ऑफ द ईयर 2021 पुरस्कार दिया गया हैं?— किशोर कुमार येदम / Recently who has been given the World CEO Winner of the Year 2021 Award? Kishore Kumar Yedam
- 12. ऑरिलयन्स मास्टर्स 2022 में भारतीय शटलर मिथुन मंजूनाथ ने कौन सा पदक जीता हैं? / Which medal has been won by Indian shuttler Mithun Manjunath at the Orleans Masters 2022?
 - a) स्वर्ण / Gold
 - b) रजत / Silver
 - c) कांस्य / Bronze
 - d) ये सभी / All these
- ➤ भारतीय शटलर मिथुन मंजूनाथ ने बैडिमेंटन दूर्नामेंट ऑरिलयन्स मास्टर्स 2022 में पुरुष एकल में रजत पदक जीता है। यह दूर्नामेंट फ्रांस के ऑरिलयन्स में 29 मार्च से 3 अप्रैल 2022 तक आयोजित किया गया था। अपने पहले बीडब्ल्यूएफ फाइनल में खेलते हुए, 79वें रैंक के भारतीय शटलर मिथुन मंजूनाथ को दुनिया के 32वें नंबर के 'फ्रेंचमैन टोमा जूनियर पोपोव' से 11−21, 19−21 से हार का सामना करना पड़ा। यह मैच पैलेस डेस स्पोर्ट्स एरिना में खेला गया था। अश्विनी भट और शिखा गौतम की महिला युगल जोड़ी ने दूर्नामेंट में महिला युगल में कांस्य पदक जीता है। / Indian shuttler Mithun Manjunath has won silver medal in men's singles at the badminton tournament Orleans Masters 2022. The tournament was held in Orléans, France from 29 March to 3 April 2022. Playing in his maiden BWF final, 79th ranked Indian shuttler Mithun Manjunath lost 11-21, 19-21 to world number 32 Frenchman Toma Junior Popov. The match was played at the Palais des Sports Arena. Women's doubles pair of Ashwini Bhat and Shikha Gautam has won bronze medal in women's doubles in the tournament.

- हाल ही में मीराबाई चानू ने सिंगापुर वेटलिफ्टिंग इंटरनेशनल में कौन सा पदक जीता हैं?— स्वर्ण / Which medal has Mirabai Chanu won in Singapore Weightlifting International recently? Gold
- हाल ही में किस भारतीय को आर्किटेक्चर के लिए 2022 RIBA रॉयल गोल्ड मेडल से सम्मानित किया जायेगा ?— बालकृष्ण दोशी / Recently which Indian for Architecture 2022 RIBA Will be awarded the Royal Gold Medal? Balkrishna Doshi
- किस महिला किक्रेटर को 2021 में मेजर ध्यानचंद खेल रतन अवार्ड दिया गया हैं— मिताली राज / Which female cricketer has been given Major Dhyan Chand Khel Ratan Award in 2021-Mithali Raj
- हाल ही में भारत अंतर्राष्ट्रीय व्यापार मेले के 40वें संस्करण में किस राज्य ने स्वर्ण पदक जीता है?— बिहार / Which state has won the gold medal in the 40th edition of India International Trade Fair recently? Bihar

- 13. हाल ही में AIMA ने किस को डायरेक्टर ऑफ द ईयर अवार्ड से सम्मानित किया हैं? / Recently who has been honored with the Director of the Year Award by AIMA?
 - a) दुर्गा प्रसाद / Durga Prasad
 - b) विपिन शर्मा / Vipin Sharma
 - c) शूजीत सरकार / Shoojit Sarkar
 - d) जगदीश वर्मा / Jagdish Verma
- ▶ सड़क परिवहन और राजमार्ग मंत्री नितिन गड़करी ने दिल्ली में कई श्रेणियों में 2021 AIMA मैनेजिंग इंडिया अवार्ड्स प्रदान किए। फिल्म श्रेणी में सरदार उधम के लिए शूजीत सरकार को डायरेक्टर ऑफ द ईयर अवार्ड से सम्मानित किया गया। इस साल, एआईएमए मैनेजिंग इंडिया अवार्ड्स के 12वें संस्करण का आयोजन 7वें नेशनल लीडरिशप कॉन्क्लेव के साथ ही किया जा रहा है। ∕ Road Transport and Highways Minister Nitin Gadkari presented the 2021 AIMA Managing India Awards in several categories in Delhi. Shoojit Sircar was awarded the Director of the Year Award for Sardar Udham in the film category. This year, the 12th edition of AIMA Managing India Awards is being organized along with the 7th National Leadership Conclave.

- किस केंद्रीय मंत्री को मिला 18वां स्वर्गीय माधवराव लिमये पुरस्कार दिया गया हैं?— नितिन गडकरी / Which Union Minister has received the 18th Late Madhavrao Limaye Award? Nitin Gadkari
- हाल ही में किस भारतीय गणितज्ञ को 'युवा गणितज्ञों के लिए रामानुजन पुरस्कार' 2021 से सम्मानित किया गया है?— नीना गुप्ता / Which Indian mathematician has recently been awarded the 'Ramanujan Prize for Young Mathematicians' 2021? Neena Gupta
- हाल ही में किस अभिनेत्री को 12वें भारत रत्न डॉ अंबेडकर पुरस्कार 2022 से सम्मानित किया गया हैं?— हर्षाली मल्होत्रा / Which actress has recently been awarded the 12th Bharat Ratna Dr. Ambedkar Award 2022? Harshali Malhotra
- 14. हाल ही में जारी स्मार्ट सिटीज अवार्डस प्रतियोगिता 2020 में किसे सर्वश्रेष्ठ राज्य का पुरस्कार दिया गया हैं? / Who has been awarded the Best State Award in the recently released Smart Cities Awards Competition 2020?
 - a) उत्तराखंड / Uttarakhand
 - b) उत्तर प्रदेश / Uttar Pradesh
 - c) हिमाचल प्रदेश / Himachal Pradesh
 - d) हरियाणा / Haryana
- > इंडिया स्मार्ट सिटीज अवार्ड्स प्रतियोगिता 2020 के विजेताओं को सम्मानित किया गयाय सूरत और इंदौर को सर्वश्रेष्ठ शहर का पुरस्कार मिला और उत्तर प्रदेश को सर्वश्रेष्ठ राज्य का पुरस्कार दिया गया हैं। / The winners of the India Smart Cities Awards Competition 2020 were felicitated; Surat and Indore bagged the Best City Award and Uttar Pradesh the Best State Award.

- हाल ही में पद्म भूषण प्राप्त करने वाले पहले पैरा—एथलीट कौन बने हैं?— देवेन्द्र झाझड़िया / Who has recently become the first para-athlete to receive Padma Bhushan? Devendra Jhajharia
- किसे सेंट्रल बैंकिंग अवार्ड्स 2022 में गवर्नर ऑफ द ईयर का पुरस्कार दिया गया है?— मारियो मार्सेल / Who has been awarded the Governor of the Year Award at the Central Banking Awards 2022? Mario Marcel

- किसे आस्कर अवार्ड 2022 में सर्वश्रेष्ठ अंतर्राष्ट्रीय फिल्म का पुरस्कार दिया गया हैं?— ड्राइव माई कार / Who has been awarded the Best International Film Award at the Oscar Awards 2022? Drive My Car
- 15. हाल ही में किस भारतीय—अमेरिकी रक्षा विशेषज्ञ को छठे उद्यमी नेतृत्व पुरस्कार 2022 से सम्मानित किया गया हैं? / Which Indian-American defense expert has recently been awarded the 6th Entrepreneurial Leadership Award 2022?
 - a) नीली बेंदापुडी / Neeli Bendapudi
 - b) प्रमोद खरगोनेकर / Pramod Khargonekar
 - c) विवेक लाल / Vivek Lal
 - d) विस्टास्प करभरी / Vistasp Karbhari
- ▶ इंडो—अमेरिकन चौंबर ऑफ कॉमर्स ने जनरल एटॉमिक्स ग्लोबल कॉरपोरेशन के भारतीय—अमेरिकी मुख्य कार्यकारी अधिकारी विवेक लाल को रक्षा क्षेत्र में उनके योगदान की सराहना के लिए प्रतिष्ठित उद्यमी नेतृत्व पुरस्कार के लिए चुना गया है। इंडो—अमेरिकन चैंबर ऑफ कॉमर्स की स्थापना 1968 में हुई थी और यह भारत—अमेरिका वाणिज्यिक सहयोग के लिए प्रमुख द्विपक्षीय चैंबर है। ∕ The Indo-American Chamber of Commerce has selected Indian-American CEO of General Atomics Global Corporation, Vivek Lal, for the prestigious Entrepreneurial Leadership Award in recognition of his contribution to the defense sector. The Indo-American Chamber of Commerce was established in 1968 and is the premier bilateral chamber for Indo-US commercial cooperation.

🕨 अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी—

- किसे आस्कर 2022 में बेस्ट एक्टर पुरस्कार दिया गया हैं— विल स्मिथ / Who has been given the Best Actor Award in Oscar 2022 Will Smith
- किसे आस्कर 2022 में सर्वश्रेष्ठ अभिनेत्री का पुरस्कार दिया हैं— जेसिका चेस्टन / Who has been given the Best Actress Award in Oscar 2022 Jessica Chastain
- किसे वर्ल्ड सीईओ वीनर ऑफ द ईयर 2021 पुरस्कार दिया गया हैं?— किशोर कुमार येदम / Who has been given the World CEO Winner of the Year 2021 award? Kishore Kumar Yedam
- किसे एबेल पुरस्कार 2022 दिया गया हैं?— डेनिस पार्नेल सुलिवन / Who has been given the Abel Prize 2022? Dennis Parnell Sullivan
- 16. हाल ही में विजड़न अल्मनैक ने किन भारतीय क्रिकेटर को 'फाइव क्रिकेटर्स ऑफ द ईयर' 2022 चुना गया हैं? / Which Indian cricketer has been chosen as the 'Five Cricketers of the Year' 2022 by the Wisden Almanack recently?
 - a) मोहम्मद समी , विराट कोहली / Mohammad Sami, Virat Kohli
 - b) रोहित शर्मा, जसप्रीत बुमराह / Rohit Sharma, Jasprit Bumrah
 - c) शिखर धवन, कुलदीप यादव / Shikhar Dhawan, Kuldeep Yadav
 - d) मनीष पांडेय, हार्दिक पांड्या / Manish Pandey, Hardik Pandya
- े विजडन अल्मनैक ने भारत के कप्तान रोहित शर्मा और गेंदबाज जसप्रीत बुमराह को 2022 के लिए 'वर्ष के पांच सर्वश्रेष्ठ क्रिकेटरों' में शामिल किया है। रोहित शर्मा ने चार टेस्ट मैचों में 52.57 की औसत से 368 रन बनाए, द ओवल में दूसरी पारी में 127 रनों के साथ एक उत्कृष्ट दौरा पूरा किया, जो घर से दूर उनका पहला टेस्ट शतक था। / The Wisden Almanack has named India captain Rohit Sharma and bowler Jasprit Bumrah among the "five

best cricketers of the year" for 2022. Rohit Sharma scored 368 runs in four Tests at an average of 52.57, completing an outstanding tour with 127 runs in the second innings at The Oval, his maiden Test century away from home.

> अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- किस महिला पैरालंपिक ने 2021 पैरालंपिक स्पोर्ट अवार्ड्स में 'सर्वश्रेष्ठ महिला पदार्पण' का सम्मान जीता हैं? अविन लेखरा / Which female Paralympic has won the honor of 'Best Female Debut' at the 2021 Paralympic Sport Awards? Avni Lekhara
- किस भारतीय क्रिकेटर को SJFI मेडल 2021 से सम्मानित किया गया है?— सुनील मनोहर गावस्कर / Which Indian cricketer has been awarded the SJFI Medal 2021? Sunil Manchar Gavaskar
- किसे लॉरियस वर्ल्ड ब्रेकथू ऑफ द ईयर अवार्ड के लिए नामांकित किया गया हैं? नीरज चौपड़ा / Who has been nominated for the Laureus World Breakthrough of the Year Award? Neeraj Chapra
- किस ने वर्ल्ड गेम्स एथलीट ऑफ द ईयर पुरस्कार 2021 जीता है?— पीआर श्रीजेश / Who has won the World Games Athlete of the Year Award 2021? PR Sreeiesh
- 17. हाल ही में किस देश के राष्ट्रपति को जॉन एफ कैनेडी पुरस्कार दिया गया है? / Which country's President has been given the John F Kennedy Award recently?
 - a) यूक्रेन / Ukraine
 - b) भारत / India
 - c) ईरान / Iran
 - d) इटली / Italy
- ▶ जॉन एफ कैनेडी लाइब्रेरी फाउंडेशन ने पहली बार पांच व्यक्तियों को जॉन एफ कैनेडी प्रोफाइल इन करेज अवार्ड 2022 से सम्मानित किया। यह पुरस्कार कैरोलिन कैनेडी और उनके बेटे, जैक लॉसबर्ग द्वारा 22 मई, 2022 को जॉन एफ कैनेडी प्रेसिडेंशियल लाइब्रेरी, बोस्टन, यूएसए में प्रदान किया जाएगा। / The John F. Kennedy Library Foundation awarded the John F. Kennedy Profile in Courage Award 2022 to five individuals for the first time. The award will be presented by Carolyn Kennedy and her son, Jack Schlossberg on May 22, 2022 at the John F. Kennedy Presidential Library, Boston, USA.

- हाल ही में मालदीव सरकार द्वारा किस भारतीय क्रिकेटर को 'स्पोर्ट्स आइकन' पुरस्कार से सम्मानित किया गया हैं? सुरेश रैना / Which Indian cricketer has recently been honored with the 'Sports Içon' award by the Maldivian government? Suresh Raina
- हाल ही में प्रित्जकर पुरस्कार 2022 जीतने वाले पहले अफ्रीकी कौन बने हैं?— फ्रांसिस केरे/Recently who has become the first African to win the Pritzker Prize 2022? Francis Carey
- हाल ही में पद्म भूषण प्राप्त करने वाले पहले पैरा-एथलीट कौन बने हैं?- देवेन्द्र झाझड़िया/Who has recently become the first para-athlete to receive Padma Bhushan? Devendra Jhajharia
- किसे आस्कर अवार्ड 2022 में सर्वश्रेष्ट अंतर्राष्ट्रीय फिल्म का पुरस्कार दिया गया हैं?— ड्राइव माई कार/Who has been awarded the Best International Film Award at the Oscar Awards 2022? Drive My Car

- 18. हाल ही में किसे 'लॉरियस स्पोर्ट्समैन ऑफ द ईयर 2022' चुना गया हैं? / Who has been chosen as the 'Laureus Sportsman of the Year 2022' recently?
 - a) राफेल नडाल / Rafael Nadal
 - b) विराट कोहली / Virat Kohli
 - c) मैक्स वेरस्टैपेन / Max Verstappen
 - d) लियोनेल मेस्सी / Lionel Messi
- ➤ प्रधानमंत्री नरेंद्र मोदी आज रायसीना डायलॉग के सातवें संस्करण का उद्घाटन करेंगे। विदेश मंत्रालय के अनुसार, 25 अप्रैल से 27 अप्रैल तक तीन दिनों तक चलने वाले संवाद में मुख्य अतिथि के रूप में यूरोपीय आयोग के अध्यक्ष उर्सुला वॉन डेर लेयेन की भागीदारी होगी। / Prime Minister Narendra Modi will inaugurate the seventh edition of the Raisina Dialogue today. According to the Ministry of External Affairs (MEA), the dialogue, which will be held over three days from April 25 to April 27, will witness the participation of European Commission President Ursula Von Der Leyen as the chief guest.

- हाल ही में कौन बोल्ट्जमान मेडल के लिए चुने गए पहले भारतीय बने हैं?— दीपक धर / Recently who has become the first Indian to be selected for the Boltzmann Medal? Deepak Dhar
- किसे यूएस इंटरनेशनल वुमन ऑफ करेज अवार्ड 2022 दिया जाएगा? रिजवाना हसन / Who will be given the US International Woman of Courage Award 2022? Rizwana Hassan
- किसे वैज्ञानिक अनुसंधान के लिए जीडी बिड़ला पुरस्कार के लिए नामित किया गया हैं?— नारायण प्रधान / Who has been nominated for the GD Birla Award for Scientific Research? Narayan Pradhan
- हाल ही में स्पोर्ट्स्टार एसेस 2022 में किसने स्पोर्ट्समैन ऑफ द ईयर का पुरस्कार जीता हैं?— नीरज चौपडा / Who has recently won the Sportsman of the Year award in Sportstar Aces 2022? Neeraj Chapda
- 19. हाल ही में किसे 'चैंपियंस ऑफ द अर्थ' लाइफटाइम अचीवमेंट अवॉर्ड' दिया गया हैं?/Who has been given the 'Champions of the Earth' Lifetime Achievement Award recently?
 - a) सर डेविड एटनबरो / Sir David Attenborough
 - b) मारिया कोलेसनिकोवा / Maria Kolesnikova
 - c) डॉ ग्लेडिस कलेमा-जिक्सोका / Dr Gladys Kalema-Zikusoka
 - d) मिया मोटली / Mia Mottley
- भिसंयुक्त राष्ट्र पर्यावरण कार्यक्रम ने सर डेविड एटनबरों को 'चैंपियंस ऑफ द अर्थ' लाइफटाइम अचीवमेंट अवॉर्ड' से सम्मानित किया है। वे जीवविज्ञानी, प्राकृतिक इतिहासकार और जाने माने ब्रॉडकास्टर हैं। यह पुरस्कार उन्हें 'प्रकृति की सुरक्षा और संरक्षण के लिए रिसर्च, डॉकुमेंटेशन और एडवोकेसी के प्रति समर्पण' के लिए पुरस्कार दिया गया है। / The United Nations Environment Program has honored Sir David Attenborough with the 'Champions of the Earth' Lifetime Achievement Award. He is a biologist, natural historian and a well-known broadcaster. This award has been given to him for his 'dedication to research, documentation and advocacy for the protection and conservation of nature'.

अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

• संयुक्त राष्ट्र पर्यावरण कार्यक्रम की स्थापना— 1972 / Establishment of United Nations Environment Program - 1972

- संयुक्त राष्ट्र पर्यावरण कार्यक्रम मुख्यालय— नैरोबी, केन्या / United Nations Environment Program Headquarters Nairobi, Kenya
- संयुक्त राष्ट्र पर्यावरण कार्यक्रम के कार्यकारी निदेशक— इंगर एंडरसन (डेनमार्क) / Executive Director of United Nations Environment Program- Inger Andersen (Denmark)
- किसे सेंट्रल बैंकिंग अवार्ड्स 2022 में गवर्नर ऑफ द ईयर का पुरस्कार दिया गया है?— मारियो मार्सेल / Who has been awarded the Governor of the Year Award at the Central Banking Awards 2022? Mario Marcel
- हाल ही में घोषित पुरस्कारों में किसे साहित्य का नोबल पुरस्कार 2021 दिया गया हैं— अब्दुलराजाक गुरनाही / Who has been given the Nobel Prize for Literature 2021 in the recently announced awards Abdulrajak Gurnahi
- 20. हाल ही मे किस राज्य की ई-प्रस्ताव प्रणाली ने प्रतिष्ठित संयुक्त राष्ट्र पुरस्कार जीता हैं?/Which state's e-offer system has won the prestigious United Nations award recently?
 - a) मणिपुर / Manipur
 - b) मेघालय / Meghalaya
 - c) असम / Assam
 - d) गोवा / Goa
- ▶ मेघालय के योजना विभाग के महत्वपूर्ण प्रयास, ई—प्रस्ताव प्रणाली को सूचना समाज फोरम पर विश्व शिखर सम्मेलन पुरस्कार 2022 से सम्मानित किया गया है। यह एक प्रतिष्ठित संयुक्त राष्ट्र पुरस्कार है। ई—प्रस्ताव प्रणाली, मेघालय एंटरप्राइज आर्किटेक्चर का एक हिस्सा है। / An important effort of the Planning Department of Meghalaya, the e-Proposal system has been awarded the World Summit Award 2022 on Information Society Forum. It is a prestigious United Nations award. The e-offer system is a part of Meghalaya Enterprise Architecture.

- हाल ही में किसे ग्लोबल लीडरशिप अवार्ड 2021 से सम्मानित किया जाने की घोषणा की हैं?— शिव नादर / Recently who has been announced to be honored with the Global Leadership Award 2021? Shiv Nadar
- हाल ही में किस बैंक ने यूआईपाथ ऑटोमेशन एक्सीलेंस अवार्ड्स 2021 जीता हैं?— साऊथ इंडियन बैंक / Which bank has recently won the UiPath Automation Excellence Awards 2021? South Indian Bank
- हाल ही में किस राज्य में 44वां वांगला उत्सव शुरू किया गया है?— मेघालय / In which state 44th Vangla festival has been started recently? Meghalaya
- दक्षिण एशियाई एथलेटिक महासंघ चैंपियनशिप और 56वीं राष्ट्रीय क्रॉस-कंट्री एथलेटिक्स चैंपियनशिप 2022 की मेजबानी किस राज्य द्वारा की गई हैं— नागालैंड / Which state hosted the South Asian Athletic Federation Championships and the 56th National Cross-Country Athletics Championships 2022 Nagaland

Newly Appointments

- 1. हाल ही में किसे अस्पताल और स्वास्थ्य सेवा प्रदाताओं के लिए राष्ट्रीय प्रत्यायन बोर्ड के अध्यक्ष नियुक्त किया गया हैं?/Who has been appointed as the chairman of the National Accreditation Board for Hospitals and Healthcare Providers recently?
 - a) महेश वर्मा / Mahesh Verma
 - b) अशोक कुमार / Ashok Kumar
 - c) किरण शर्मा / Kiran Sharma
 - d) हिमेश प्रजापति / Himesh Prajapati
- इंद्रप्रस्थ विश्वविद्यालय के कुलपित, महेश वर्मा को अस्पताल और स्वास्थ्य सेवा प्रदाताओं के लिए राष्ट्रीय प्रत्यायन बोर्ड के नए अध्यक्ष के रूप में नियुक्त किया गया है। एनएबीएच भारतीय गुणवत्ता परिषद (क्यूसीआई) का एक संघटक बोर्ड है। यह गुणवत्ता और प्रमाणित अस्पतालों और अन्य स्वास्थ्य सुविधाओं के लिए मानक स्थापित करने के लिए जिम्मेदार है। NABH एशियन सोसाइटी फॉर क्वालिटी इन हेल्थकेयर के बोर्ड का भी सदस्य है। ∕ The Union Ministry of Environment, Forest and Climate Change has designated October 5 every year as National Dolphin Day. This is a historic step taken to create awareness for the conservation of dolphins, which will be started from the year 2022. This information was given by the Union Minister for Environment, Forest and Climate Change Bhupender Yadav during the 67th meeting of the Standing Committee of the National Board for Wildlife that was held in New Delhi on March 25, 2022.

> अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- राष्ट्रीय प्रत्यायन बोर्ड की स्थापना— 2006 / Establishment of National Board of Accreditation — 2006
- राष्ट्रीय प्रत्यायन बोर्ड मुख्यालय– नई दिल्ली / National Accreditation Board Headquarters-New Delhi
- राष्ट्रीय मूल्यांकन और प्रत्यायन परिषद कें कार्यकारी अध्यक्ष नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— भूषण पटवर्धन / Who has been appointed as the Executive Chairman of the National Assessment and Accreditation Council? Bhushan Patwardhan
- भारत में ट्विटर की सार्वजनिक नीति टीम का नेतृत्व के लिए किसे चुना गया हैं?— समीरन गुप्ता / Who has been chosen to lead Twitter's public policy team in India? Samiran Gupta
- यशराज फिल्म्स के नए सीईओ के रूप में नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— अक्षय विधानी / Who has been appointed as the new CEO of Yash Raj Films? Akshay Vidhani
- 2. हाल ही में किस ने भारतीय भूवैज्ञानिक सर्वेक्षण के महानिदेशक के रूप में कार्यभार संभाला है? / Who has recently taken over as the Director General of the Geological Survey of India?
 - a) ऋषि गुप्ता / Rishi Gupta
 - b) चंद्रशेखर घोष / Chandrashekhar Ghosh
 - c) डॉ. एस राजू / Dr. S Raju
 - d) जे. वेंकटरामु / J. Venkataramu
- इडॉ एस राजू ने 01 अप्रैल, 2022 से भारतीय भूवैज्ञानिक सर्वेक्षण के महानिदेशक के रूप में पदभार ग्रहण किया है। वह आरएस गरखल का स्थान लेंगे, जो 31 मार्च, 2022 को सेवानिवृत्त हुए थे। इससे पहले, डॉ राजू जीएसआई मुख्यालय में अतिरिक्त महानिदेशक और राष्ट्रीय प्रमुख, मिशन─ III और IV के पद पर थे। / Dr S Raju has assumed

Join Us on Telegram: https://t.me/Naukri_Aspirant www.naukriaspirant.com

charge as the Director General of the Geological Survey of India with effect from April 01, 2022. He will succeed RS Garkhal, who retired on March 31, 2022. Prior to this, Dr Raju was the Additional Director General and National Head, Mission-III & IV at GSI Headquarters.

🕨 अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी–

- हाल ही में किसे एलआईसी म्यूचुअल फंड के नए एमडी और सीईओ बनाया गया हैं?— टी एस राधाकृष्णन / Who has been appointed as the new MD and CEO of LIC Mutual Fund recently? TS Radhakrishnan
- किसे जेट एयरवेज के नए सीईओ नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— संजीव कपूर / Who has been appointed as the new CEO of Jet Airways? Sanjeev Kapoor
- किस अभिनेत्री को भारती एक्सा लाइफ इंश्योरेंस की ब्रांड एंबेसडर बनाया गया हैं?— विद्या बालन / Which actress has been appointed as the brand ambassador of Bharti AXA Life Insurance? Vidya Balan
- केंद्र सरकार ने दूरसंचार विवाद निपटान और अपीलीय न्यायाधिकरण के अध्यक्ष नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— डी एन पटेल / Who has been appointed by the Central Government as the Chairman of Telecom Disputes Settlement and Appellate Tribunal?- DN Patel
- 3. हाल ही में किस भारतीय को अंतर्राष्ट्रीय दूरसंचार संघ की प्रशासन और प्रबंधन पर परिषद की स्थायी समिति के उपाध्यक्ष के रूप में चुना गया है? / Which Indian has been elected as the Vice-Chairman of the Standing Committee of the Council on Governance and Management of the International Telecommunication Union recently?
 - a) अपराजिता शर्मा / Aparajita Sharma
 - b) पूजा कुमारी / Pooja Kumari
 - c) कृष्ण राणा / Krishna Rana
 - d) टीना अग्रवाल / Tina Agarwal
- ▶ एक भारतीय अधिकारी को अंतर्राष्ट्रीय दूरसंचार संघ की प्रशासन और प्रबंधन पर परिषद की स्थायी समिति के उपाध्यक्ष के रूप में चुना गया है, जिससे भारत को एक नेतृत्व की स्थिति मिल रही है। सुश्री अपराजिता शर्मा, एक आईपी और टीएएफ सेवा अधिकारी, को 21 मार्च से 31 मार्च, 2022 तक जिनेवा में अंतर्राष्ट्रीय दूरसंचार संघ के परिषद सत्रों में प्रशासन और प्रबंधन पर स्थायी समिति का उपाध्यक्ष नियुक्त किया गया है। ∕An Indian official has been elected as the Deputy Chairman of the Standing Committee of the International Telecommunication Union's Council on Governance and Management, giving India a leadership position. Ms. Aparajita Sharma, an IP and TAF Service Officer, has been appointed as the Deputy Chairman of the Standing Committee on Governance and Management at the Council Sessions of the International Telecommunication Union in Geneva from March 21 to March 31, 2022.

- किसे फाइनेंशियल एक्शन टास्क फोर्स के अध्यक्ष नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— टी राजा कुमार / Who has been appointed as the chairman of the Financial Action Task Force?- T Raja Kumar
- किसे भारतीय वायु सेना अकादमी के नए कमांडेंट बनाया गया है?— बी सी शेखर / Who has been appointed as the new Commandant of Indian Air Force Academy?- B C Shekhar

- हाल ही में किसे भारतीय प्रतिभूति और विनिमय बोर्ड सदस्य के रूप में नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— अश्विनी भाटिया / Who has been appointed as the Member of Securities and Exchange Board of India recently? Ashwini Bhatia
- हाल ही मे भारतीय बीमा नियामक और विकास प्राधिकरण के नए चेयरमैन किसे नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— देबाशीष पांडा / Who has been appointed as the new chairman of Insurance Regulatory and Development Authority of India recently? Debashish Panda
- 4. हाल ही में संयुक्त राष्ट्र मानवाधिकार परिषद ने किस को जलवायु विशेषज्ञ नियुक्त किया हैं? / Who has been appointed as climate expert by the United Nations Human Rights Council recently?
 - a) डेनियल झांग / Daniel Zhang
 - b) आमन एजैट / Aman azat
 - c) डॉ इयान फ्राई / Dr. Ian Fry
 - d) थिएरी डेलापोर्टे / Thierry delaporte
- े संयुक्त राष्ट्र मानवाधिकार परिषद ने डॉ इयान फ्राई को मानव अधिकारों और जलवायु परिवर्तन के लिए दुनिया का पहला स्वतंत्र विशेषज्ञ नियुक्त किया है। डॉ फ्राई को तीन साल की अवधि के लिए नियुक्त किया गया है। उनके पास तुवालु और ऑस्ट्रेलिया की दोहरी नागरिकता है। पद संभालने वाले पहले इयान फ्राई होंगे, जिनके पास ऑस्ट्रेलियाई और तुवालुअन दोनों राष्ट्रीयताएं हैं। ∕ The United Nations Human Rights Council has appointed Dr Ian Fry as the world's first independent expert on human rights and climate change. Dr Fry has been appointed for a term of three years. He holds dual citizenship of Tuvalu and Australia. The first to take over will be Ian Fry, who holds both Australian and Tuvaluan nationalities.

- हाल ही में किसे राष्ट्रीय स्वच्छ गंगा मिशन के नए महानिदेशक बनाया गया हैं?— अशोक कुमार / Who has been appointed as the new Director General of the National Mission for Clean Ganga recently? Ashok Kumar
- हाल ही में किसे यूएस—इंडिया बिजनेस काउंसिल के अध्यक्ष बनाया गया हैं?— अतुल केशप / Who has been appointed as the President of US-India Business Council recently? Atul Keshap
- हाल ही में किसे राष्ट्रीय राजमार्ग एंड इंफ्रास्ट्रक्चर विकास निगम लिमिटेड के नए एमडी नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— चंचल कुमार / Who has been appointed as the new MD of National Highways and Infrastructure Development Corporation Limited recently? Chanchal Kumar
- हाल ही में किसे इनसॉल्वेंसी एंड बैंक्रप्ट्सी बोर्ड ऑफ इंडिया कें अध्यक्ष बनाया गया हैं?— रवि मित्तल / Who has been appointed as the chairman of the Insolvency and Bankruptcy Board of India recently? Ravi Mittal
- 5. हाल ही में किसे अगले थल सेना प्रमुख नियुक्त किया गया हैं? / Who has been appointed as the next Chief of Army Staff recently?
 - a) मनोज पांडे / Manoj Pandey
 - b) योगेश कुमार जोशी / Yogesh Kumar Joshi
 - c) पी. के. श्रीवास्तव / P.K. Srivastava
 - d) पी जे एस पन्नू / PJS Pannu

▶ वाइस चीफ लेफ्टिनेंट जनरल, मनोज पांडे थल सेनाध्यक्ष बनने के लिए पूरी तरह तैयार हैं, क्योंकि मौजूदा सेना प्रमुख जनरल एमएम नरवणे, जिन्हें चीफ ऑफ डिफेंस स्टाफ के पद के लिए सबसे आगे के रूप में देखा जा रहा है, इस महीने के अंत तक सेवानिवृत्त होने वाले हैं। जनरल नरवने के बाद कार्यालय में सबसे वरिष्ठ होने के नाते, लेफ्टिनेंट जनरल पांडे शासन संभालेंगे। ✓ Vice Chief Lt Gen Manoj Pandey is all set to take over as the Chief of Army Staff as the current Chief of Army Staff General MM Naravane, seen as the frontrunner for the post of Chief of Defense Staff, retires by the end of this month. are about to happen. Being the senior most in the office after General Naravane, Lt Gen Pandey will take over.

> अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- भारतीय थल सेना की स्थापना 1 अप्रैल 1895 / Establishment of the Indian Army 1 April 1895
- सीमा सुरक्षा बल के महानिदेशक हैं— पंकज कुमार सिंह / Director General of Border Security Force Pankaj Kumar Singh
- केंद्रीय रिजर्व पुलिस बल के महानिदेशक कौन हैं— कुलदीप सिंह / Who is the Director General of Central Reserve Police Force Kuldeep Singh
- भारत तिब्बत सीमा पुलिस के महानिदेशक कौन हैं— संजय अरोड़ा / Who is the Director General of Indo-Tibetan Border Police Sanjay Arora
- असम राईफल के महानिदेशक कौन हैं— प्रदीप चंद्रन नायर / Who is the Director General of Assam Rifles Pradeep Chandran Nair
- 6. हाल ही में किसे भारत सरकार का नया विदेश सचिव नियुक्त किया हैं? / Who has been appointed as the new Foreign Secretary of the Government of India recently?
 - a) मोहन क्वात्रा / Mohan Kwatra
 - b) विजय वर्मा / Vijay Verma
 - c) कृष्ण शर्मा / Krishna Sharma
 - d) दिनेश पंत / Dinesh pant
- ▶ भारत सरकार ने IFS विनय मोहन क्वात्रा को भारत का नया विदेश सचिव नियुक्त किया है। वह वर्तमान में मार्च 2020 से नेपाल में भारत के दूत के रूप में कार्यरत हैं। वह वर्तमान विदेश सचिव, हर्षवर्धन श्रृंगला का स्थान लेंगे, जो 30 अप्रैल, 2022 को सेवानिवृत्त होंगे। ∕ The Government of India has appointed IFS Vinay Mohan Kwatra as the new Foreign Secretary of India. He is currently serving as the Ambassador of India to Nepal since March 2020. He will replace the current Foreign Secretary, Harsh Vardhan Shringla, who will retire on April 30, 2022.

- किसे राष्ट्रीय इलेक्ट्रॉनिक्स और सूचना प्रौद्योगिकी संस्थान का महानिदेशक नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— डॉ. मदन मोहन त्रिपाठी / Who has been appointed as the Director General of National Institute of Electronics and Information Technology?- Dr. Madan Mohan Tripathi
- किसे इनसॉल्वेंसी एंड बैंक्रप्ट्सी बोर्ड ऑफ इंडिया कें अध्यक्ष बनाया गया हैं?— रिव मित्तल / Who has been appointed as the chairman of the Insolvency and Bankruptcy Board of India? Ravi Mittal
- किसे विश्वविद्यालय अनुदान आयोग के नए अध्यक्ष के रूप में नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— एम जगदीश कुमार / Who has been appointed as the new chairman of the University Grants Commission? M Jagadesh Kumar

- 7. हाल ही में किसे यूपीएससी के नए अध्यक्ष के रूप में नामित किया गया हैं? / Who has been named as the new chairman of UPSC recently?
 - a) मनोज सोनी / Manoj Soni
 - b) प्रशांत कुमार / Prashant Kumar
 - c) सलिल पारेख / Salil parekh
 - d) राजेश गोपीनाथन / Rajesh Gopinathan
- ▶ वर्तमान में संघ लोक सेवा आयोग (यूपीएससी) के सदस्य डॉ मनोज सोनी को देश की प्रमुख सरकारी भर्ती एजेंसी का अध्यक्ष नियुक्त किया गया है। वह कम उम्र से ही आणंद जिले के मोगरी में स्वामीनारायण संप्रदाय के अनूपम मिशन से जुड़े हुए हैं और 10 जनवरी, 2020 को एक निष्कर्म कर्मयोगी (निःस्वार्थ कार्यकर्ता) के रूप में दीक्षा प्राप्त की। / Dr Manoj Soni, currently a member of the Union Public Service Commission (UPSC), has been appointed as the chairman of the country's premier government recruitment agency. He is associated with Anupam Mission of Swaminarayan Sampraday at Mogri in Anand district from an early age and received initiation as a Nishkarma Karmayogi (selfless worker) on January 10, 2020.

- भारत में ट्विटर की सार्वजनिक नीति टीम का नेतृत्व के लिए किसे चुना गया हैं?— समीरन गुप्ता / Who has been chosen to lead Twitter's public policy team in India? Samiran Gupta
- यशराज फिल्म्स के नए सीईओ के रूप में नियुक्त किया गया हैं? अक्षय विधानी / Who has been appointed as the new CEO of Yash Raj Films? Akshay Vidhi
- किसे एलआईसी म्यूचुअल फंड के नए एमडी और सीईओ बनाया गया हैं? टीएस रामकृष्णन / Who has been appointed as the new MD & CEO of LIC Mutual Fund? TS Ramakrishnan
- हाल ही में किसे जेट एयरवेज के नए सीईओ नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— संजीव कपूर / Who has been appointed as the new CEO of Jet Airways recently? Sanjeev Kapoor
- केंद्र सरकार ने दूरसंचार विवाद निपटान और अपीलीय न्यायाधिकरण के अध्यक्ष नियुक्त किया गया हैं? डीएन पटेल / Who has been appointed as the Chairman of Telecom Disputes Settlement and Appellate Tribunal by the Central Government? DN Patel
- 8. किसे जी20 शिखर सम्मेलन 2023 के मुख्य समन्वयक नियुक्त किया हैं? / Who has been appointed as the Chief Coordinator of G20 Summit 2023?
 - a) विकास दुबे / Vikas Dubey
 - b) राहल त्रिपाठी / Rahul Tripathi
 - c) हर्षवर्धन श्रृंगला / Harsh Vardhan Shringla
 - d) अशोक राणा / Ashok Rana
- ▶ विदेश सचिव हर्षवर्धन श्रृंगला अगले महीने G20 के मुख्य समन्वयक के रूप में कार्यभार संभालेंगे, सरकार ने आधिकारिक तौर पर घोषणा की। यह नियुक्ति महत्वपूर्ण है क्योंकि भारत 1 दिसंबर, 2022 को इंडोनेशिया से G20 की अध्यक्षता ग्रहण करेगा और 2023 में भारत में पहली बार G20 लीडर्स समिट का आयोजन करेगा। ∕ Foreign Secretary Harsh Vardhan Shringla will take over as the chief coordinator of the G20 next month, the government officially announced. The appointment assumes significance as India will assume

the presidency of the G20 from Indonesia on December 1, 2022, and will host the G20 Leaders' Summit for the first time in India in 2023.

> अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- राष्ट्रीय मूल्यांकन और प्रत्यायन परिषद कें कार्यकारी अध्यक्ष नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— भूषण पटवर्धन / Who has been appointed as the Executive Chairman of the National Assessment and Accreditation Council? Bhushan Patwardhan
- हाल ही में किसे राष्ट्रीय स्वच्छ गंगा मिशन के नए महानिदेशक बनाया गया हैं?— अशोक कुमार / Recently who has been appointed as the new Director General of the National Mission for Clean Ganga? Ashok Kumar
- हाल ही में किसे यूएस—इंडिया बिजनेस काउंसिल के अध्यक्ष बनाया गया हैं?— अतुल केशप / Who has been appointed as the President of US-India Business Council recently? Atul Keshap
- भारत में टि्वटर की सार्वजनिक नीति टीम का नेतृत्व के लिए किसे चुना गया हैं?— समीरन गुप्ता / Who has been chosen to lead Twitter's public policy team in India? Samiran Gupta
- 9. हाल ही में किसे राष्ट्रीय अल्पसंख्यक आयोग के अध्यक्ष के रूप में नियुक्त किया गया हैं? / Who has been appointed as the chairman of National Commission for Minorities recently?
 - a) अमिताभ चौधरी / Amitabh Choudhary
 - b) एस इकबाल सिंह लालपुरा / S Iqbal Singh Lalpura
 - c) संदीप बख्शी / Sandeep Bakshi
 - d) लिंगम वेंकट प्रभाकर / Lingam Venkata Prabhakar
- केंद्र सरकार ने पंजाब कैंडर के सेवानिवृत्त आईपीएस अधिकारी इकबाल सिंह लालपुरा को राष्ट्रीय अल्पसंख्यक आयोग के अध्यक्ष के रूप में फिर से नियुक्त किया। पंजाब कैंडर के आईपीएस अधिकारी इकबाल सिंह लालपुरा (सेवानिवृत्त) को पहली बार पिछले साल सितंबर में राष्ट्रीय अल्पसंख्यक आयोग (एनसीएम) का अध्यक्ष नियुक्त किया गया था, लेकिन रोपड़ से भाजपा उम्मीदवार के रूप में चुनाव लड़ने के लिए उन्हें दिसंबर में इस्तीफा देना पड़ा, एक चुनाव वह हार गए। / The central government re-appointed retired Punjab-cadre IPS officer Iqbal Singh Lalpura as the chairperson of the National Commission for Minorities. Punjab-cadre IPS officer Iqbal Singh Lalpura (retd) was first appointed chairman of the National Commission for Minorities (NCM) in September last year, but had to resign in December to contest as the BJP candidate from Ropar, an election he lost.

- भारत सरकार ने किसको प्रिवेंशन ऑफ मनी लॉन्ड्रिंग एक्ट निर्णायक प्राधिकरण का नया अध्यक्ष नियुक्त किया हैं?— विनोदानंद झा / Who has been appointed by the Government of India as the new Chairman of the Prevention of Money Laundering Act Adjudicating Authority? Vinodanand Jha
- किसे राष्ट्रीय राजमार्ग एंड इंफ्रास्ट्रक्चर विकास निगम लिमिटेड के नए एमडी नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— पुष्प कुमार जोशी / Who has been appointed as the new MD of National Highways and Infrastructure Development Corporation Limited? Pushp Kumar Joshi
- किसे इनसॉल्वेंसी एंड बैंक्रप्ट्सी बोर्ड ऑफ इंडिया कें अध्यक्ष बनाया गया हैं?— रिव मित्तल / Who has been appointed as the chairman of the Insolvency and Bankruptcy Board of India? Ravi Mittal

- किसे विक्रम साराभाई अंतरिक्ष केंद्र के नए निदेशक बनाया गया हैं?— डॉ एस उन्नीकृष्णन नायर / Who has been appointed as the new Director of Vikram Sarabhai Space Center? Dr S Unnikrishnan Nair
- 10. हाल ही में किसे भारत के अगले सेनाध्यक्ष के रूप में नियुक्त किया गया हैं? / Who has been appointed as the next Chief of Army Staff of India recently?
 - a) लेफ्टिनेंट जनरल मनोज पांडेय / Lt Gen Manoj Pandey
 - b) राणा प्रताप कलिता / Rana Pratap Kalita
 - c) नव कुमार खंडूरी / Nav Kumar Khanduri
 - d) अमरदीप सिंह भिंडर / Amardeep Singh Bhinder
- े लेफिटनेंट जनरल मनोज पांडे को अगले थल सेनाध्यक्ष के रूप में नियुक्त किया गया है। लेफिटनेंट जनरल पांडे थल सेनाध्यक्ष हैं। वह जनरल एमएम नरवणे का स्थान लेंगे, जो 30 अप्रैल, 2022 को सेवानिवृत्त होने वाले हैं। लेफिटनेंट जनरल मनोज पांडे सेना प्रमुख के रूप में नियुक्त होने वाले कोर ऑफ इंजीनियर्स के पहले अधिकारी हैं। ∕ Lt Gen Manoj Pandey has been appointed as the next Chief of the Army Staff. Lt Gen Pandey is the Chief of the Army Staff. He will succeed General MM Naravane, who is due to retire on April 30, 2022. Lt Gen Manoj Pandey is the first officer of the Corps of Engineers to be appointed as the Chief of Army Staff.
 - > अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--
 - भारतीय वायु सेना ने कहां पर 7 मार्च 2022 को वायु शक्ति अभ्यास आयोजित करने की घोषणा की हैं?— पोखरण / Where has the Indian Air Force announced to conduct Vayu Shakti exercise on 7 March 2022? Pokhran
 - हाल ही में अमेरिका और किस देश के बीच संयुक्त हवाई अभ्यास 'कोप साउथ 22' आयोजित किया जाएगा?— बांग्लादेश / Recently joint air exercise 'Cop South 22' will be organized between America and which country? - Bangladesh
 - हाल ही में केंद्रीय रिजर्व पुलिस बल ने अपना कौन सा स्थापना दिवस मनाया हैं?— 83वां / Which Raising Day has the Central Reserve Police Force celebrated recently? 83rd
 - हाल ही में भारत के राष्ट्रपित ने किस देश के सेना प्रमुख को 'भारतीय सेना के जनरल' का पद प्रदान किया हैं?— नेपाल ✓ Recently, the President of India has given the rank of 'General of the Indian Army' to the Army Chief of which country? - Nepal
- 11. हाल ही में किस राज्य सरकार ने रॉबिन उथप्पा को ब्रेन हेल्थ इनिशिएटिव का ब्रांड एंबेसडर बनाया हैं? / Which state government has recently appointed Robin Uthappa as the brand ambassador of Brain Health Initiative?
 - a) तमिलनाडु / Tamil Nadu
 - b) कर्नाटक / Karnataka
 - c) उत्तर प्रदेश / Uttar Pradesh
 - d) झारखण्ड / Jharkhand
- रुकर्नाटक राज्य सरकार ने NIMHANS और नीति आयोग के साथ मिलकर जनवरी में कर्नाटक ब्रेन हेल्थ इनिशिएटिव लॉन्च किया। भारतीय क्रिकेटर रॉबिन उथप्पा को हाल ही में कर्नाटक─ ब्रेन हेल्थ इनिशिएटिव का ब्रांड एंबेसडर नियुक्त किया गया है। तीन पायलट अस्पतालों में डॉक्टरों का प्रशिक्षण और ब्रेन हेल्थ क्लीनिक शुरू करने की तैयारी भी शुरू हो गई है। / The Karnataka State Government in association with NIMHANS and NITI Aayog

launched the Karnataka Brain Health Initiative in January. Indian Cricketer Robin Uthappa has recently been appointed as the Brand Ambassador of Karnataka- Brain Health Initiative. Training of doctors in three pilot hospitals and preparations for starting brain health clinics have also started.

- किस अभिनेत्री को भारती एक्सा लाइफ इंश्योरेंस की ब्रांड एंबेसडर बनाया गया हैं?— विद्या बालन / Which actress has been appointed as the brand ambassador of Bharti AXA Life Insurance? Vidya Balan
- हाल ही में किस राज्य ने मनोज तिवारी को राज्य खादी के ब्रांड एंबेसडर नियुक्त किया हैं?— बिहार / Which state has recently appointed Manoj Tiwari as the brand ambassador of state Khadi? Bihar
- किस अभिनेता को नेशनल बास्केटबॉल एसोसिएशन के ब्रांड एंबेसडर बनाया गया हैं?— रणबीर सिंह / Which actor has been made the brand ambassador of National Basketball Association? Ranbir Singh
- हाल ही में किस राज्य सरकार ने हॉकी खिलाड़ी वंदना कटारिया को राज्य की 'बेटी बचाओ बेटी पढाओं' अभियान का ब्रांड एंबेसडर बनाया है— उत्तराखंड / Recently which state government has appointed hockey player Vandana Kataria as the brand ambassador of the state's 'Beti Bachao Beti Padhao' campaign Uttarakhand
- 12. हाल ही में किसे एयर इंडिया एसेट होल्डिंग के सीएमडी नियुक्त किया गया हैं? / Who has been appointed as the CMD of Air India Asset Holding recently?
 - a) विक्रम देव दत्त / Vikram Dev Dutt
 - b) वरुण कुमार / Varun Kumar
 - c) जगदीश मुखी / Jagdish Mukhi
 - d) कृष्ण शर्मा / Krishna Sharma
- ▶ मंत्रिमंडल की नियुक्ति समिति ने भारत सरकार के अतिरिक्त सचिव के पद और वेतन में 27 जनवरी 2022 से एयर इंडिया एसेट होल्डिंग (एआईएएचएल) के अध्यक्ष और प्रबंध निदेशक (सीएमडी) के रूप में विक्रम देव दत्त की नियुक्ति को मंजूरी दी। / The Appointments Committee of the Cabinet approved the appointment of Vikram Dev Dutt as Chairman and Managing Director (CMD) of Air India Asset Holding (AIAHL) with effect from 27 January 2022 in the rank and pay of Additional Secretary to the Government of India.
 - 🗡 अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:-
 - हाल ही में राष्ट्रीय मूल्यांकन और प्रत्यायन परिषद कें कार्यकारी अध्यक्ष नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— भूषण पटवर्धन / Recently, who has been appointed as the Executive Chairman of the National Assessment and Accreditation Council? Bhushan Patwardhan
 - हाल ही में किसे तेल और प्राकृतिक गैस निगम की पहली महिला प्रमुख नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— अल्का मित्तल / Who has been appointed as the first woman head of Oil and Natural Gas Corporation recently? Alka Mittal
 - हाल ही में किसे राष्ट्रीय स्वच्छ गंगा मिशन के नए महानिदेशक बनाया गया हैं?— अशोक कुमार / Who has been appointed as the new Director General of the National Mission for Clean Ganga recently? Ashok Kumar

- हाल ही में किसे यूएस—इंडिया बिजनेस काउंसिल के अध्यक्ष बनाया गया हैं?— अतुल केशप / Who has been appointed as the President of US-India Business Council recently? Atul Keshap
- 13. इंडिया पल्स एंड ग्रेन्स एसोसिएशन ने तत्काल प्रभाव से किसे नया अध्यक्ष नियुक्त किया है? / Who has been appointed as the new President of India Pulse and Grains Association with immediate effect?
 - a) प्रकाश वर्मा / Prakash Verma
 - b) दिनेश पंत / dinesh pant
 - c) बिमल कोठारी / Bimal Kothari
 - d) राजेश शर्मा / Rajesh Sharma
- ▶ भारत के दलहन व्यापार और उद्योग के लिए शीर्ष निकाय इंडिया पल्स एंड ग्रेन्स एसोसिएशन ने तत्काल प्रभाव से बिमल कोठारी को नया अध्यक्ष नियुक्त किया है। कोठारी ने जीतू भेड़ा का स्थान लिया, जो 2018 से आईपीजीए के अध्यक्ष थे। एसोसिएशन के प्रमुख संस्थापक सदस्यों में से एक, कोठारी 2011 से आईपीजीए के उपाध्यक्ष हैं, जब यह गठित हुआ था। प्रवीण डोंगरे और जीतू भेड़ा के बाद एसोसिएशन के तीसरे अध्यक्ष के रूप में बिमल कोठारी ने पदभार संभाला। ∕ The India Pulses and Grains Association, the apex body for India's pulses trade and industry, has appointed Bimal Kothari as the new President with immediate effect. Kothari replaces Jitu Bheda, who was the president of IPGA since 2018. One of the key founding members of the association, Kothari has been the Vice President of IPGA since 2011, when it was formed. Bimal Kothari took over as the third president of the association after Pravin Dongre and Jitu Bheda.

🕨 अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी—

- भारत सरकार ने किसे मुख्य आर्थिक सलाहकार नियुक्त किया हैं?— डॉ वी अनंत नागेश्वरन / Who has been appointed as the Chief Economic Adviser by the Government of India? Dr. V Ananth Nageswaran
- किसे राष्ट्रीय राजमार्ग एंड इंफ्रास्ट्रक्चर विकास निगम लिमिटेड के नए एमडी नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— चंचल कुमार / Who has been appointed as the new MD of National Highways and Infrastructure Development Corporation Limited?- Chanchal Kumar
- हिंदुस्तान पेट्रोलियम कॉर्पोरेशन लिमिटेड का नया अध्यक्ष और प्रबंध निदेशक नामित किया गया है पुष्प कुमार जोशी / The new Chairman and Managing Director of Hindustan Petroleum Corporation Limited has been named Pushp Kumar Joshi
- हाल ही में किसे रक्षा खुफिया एजेंसी के नए प्रमुख के रूप में नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— लेफ्टिनेंट जनरल जीएवी रेड्डी / Who has been appointed as the new chief of Defense Intelligence Agency recently? Lt Gen GAV Reddy
- 14. हाल ही में किस भारतीय अमेरिकी को अमेरिका की उपराष्ट्रपति कमला हैरिस की रक्षा सलाहकार नियुक्त किया गया हैं?

 / Which Indian American has been appointed as Defense Advisor to US Vice President Kamala Harris recently?
 - a) विद्या शर्मा / Vidya Sharma
 - b) शांति सेठी / Shanti Sethi
 - c) किरण मोरे / Kiran More

- d) दीक्षा वर्मा / Diksha Verma
- भारतीय—अमेरिकी नौसेना की दिग्गज शांति सेठी को यूएसए की उपराष्ट्रपति कमला हैरिस की रक्षा सलाहकार के रूप में नियुक्त किया गया है। शांति सेठी एक प्रमुख अमेरिकी नौसेना के लड़ाकू जहाज की पहली भारतीय—अमेरिकी कमांडर हैं। शांति सेठी ने दिसंबर 2010 से मई 2012 तक गाइडेड—मिसाइल विध्वंसक, यूएसएस डीकैचर की कमान संभाली। वह 1993 में नौसेना में शामिल हुई। जब वह 1993 में नौसेना में शामिल हुई, तब भी मुकाबला बहिष्कार कानून प्रभावी था, इसलिए वह जो कर सकती थी उसमें सीमित थी। हालाँकि, जब वह एक अधिकारी थीं, तो बहिष्करण अधिनियम हटा लिया गया था। / Indian-US Navy veteran Shanti Sethi has been appointed as Defense Advisor to USA Vice President Kamala Harris. Shanti Sethi is the first Indian-American commander of a major US Navy combat ship. Shanti Sethi commanded the guided-missile destroyer, USS Decatur, from December 2010 to May 2012. She joined the Navy in 1993. When she joined the Navy in 1993, the combat ejection law was still in effect, so was limited in what she could do. However, when she was an officer, the Exclusion Act was lifted.

- किसे तेल और प्राकृतिक गैस निगम की पहली महिला प्रमुख नियुक्त किया गया है?— अल्का मित्तल / Who has been appointed as the first woman head of Oil and Natural Gas Corporation? Alka Mittal
- किसे जवाहर लाल नेहरू विश्वविद्यालय की पहली महिला कुलपति बनाया गया हैं?— शांतिश्री धूलिपुडी पंडित / Who has been made the first woman Vice Chancellor of Jawaharlal Nehru University? Shantisree Dhulipudi Pandit
- हाल ही में अमेरिकी सुप्रीम कोर्ट की पहली अश्वेत महिला न्यायाधीश कौन बनी हैं— केतांजी ब्राउन जैक्शन / Who has recently become the first black woman judge of the US Supreme Court Ketanji Brown Jackson
- हाल ही में किसे जेट एयरवेज के नए सीईओ नियुक्त किया गया हैं— संजीव कुमार / Recently who has been appointed as the new CEO of Jet Airways- Sanjeev Kumar
- 15. हाल ही में किसे भारत सरकार के प्रधान वैज्ञानिक सलाहकार के रूप में नियुक्त किया गया हैं? / Who has been appointed as the Principal Scientific Adviser to the Government of India recently?
 - a) अजय कुमार सूद / Ajay Kumar Sood
 - b) विक्रम शर्मा / Vikram Sharma
 - c) किरण देवी / Kiran Devi
 - d) प्रमोद रावत / Pramod Rawat
- ▶ प्रधान मंत्री के विज्ञान, प्रौद्योगिकी और नवाचार सलाहकार परिषद के सदस्य अजय कुमार सूद को प्रसिद्ध जीवविज्ञानी के विजयराघवन की जगह लेने के लिए तीन साल की अविध के लिए पद पर नियुक्त किया गया है। कैबिनेट की नियुक्ति सिमिति (एसीसी) ने सूद की सरकार के प्रधान वैज्ञानिक सलाहकार के रूप में नियुक्ति को मंजूरी दे दी है। / Ajay Kumar Sood, a member of the Prime Minister's Science, Technology and Innovation Advisory Council, has been appointed to the post for a period of three years, replacing renowned biologist K Vijayaraghavan. The Appointments Committee of the Cabinet (ACC) has approved the appointment of Sood as the Principal Scientific Adviser to the government.

- किसे रक्षा खुफिया एजेंसी के नए प्रमुख के रूप में नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— लेफ्टिनेंट जनरल जीएवी रेड्डी / Who has been appointed as the new chief of Defense Intelligence Agency? Lt Gen GAV Reddy
- राष्ट्रीय इलेक्ट्रॉनिक्स और सूचना प्रौद्योगिकी संस्थान का महानिदेशक नियुक्त किया गया हैं? डॉ. मदन मोहन त्रिपाठी / Who has been appointed as the Director General of National Institute of Electronics and Information Technology? Dr. Madan Mohan Tripathi
- किसे इनसॉल्वेंसी एंड बैंक्रप्ट्सी बोर्ड ऑफ इंडिया कें अध्यक्ष बनाया गया हैं?— रिव मित्तल / Who has been appointed as the chairman of the Insolvency and Bankruptcy Board of India? Ravi Mittal
- किसे रक्षा अनुसंधान और विकाश प्रयोगशाला के निदेशक नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— जीए श्रीनिवास मूर्ति / Who has been appointed as the Director of Defense Research and Development Laboratory?- GA Srinivasa Murthy
- 16. हाल ही में किसे दिल्ली के नए मुख्य सचिव नियुक्त किया गया हैं? / Who has been appointed as the new Chief Secretary of Delhi recently?
 - a) दिनेश कुमार पंत / Dinesh Kumar Pant
 - b) प्रकाश कुमार / Prakash Kumar
 - c) राजेश अरोड़ा / Rajesh Arora
 - d) नरेश कुमार / Naresh Kumar
- ▶ गृह मंत्रालय द्वारा जारी अधिसूचना के अनुसार वरिष्ठ आईएएस अधिकारी नरेश कुमार को दिल्ली का मुख्य सचिव नियुक्त किया गया है। AGMUT कैंडर के 1987 बैच के आईएएस अधिकारी कुमार को अरुणाचल प्रदेश से दिल्ली स्थानांतरित किया गया है। स्थानांतरित होने से पहले, वह अरुणाचल प्रदेश के मुख्य सचिव थे। / According to the notification issued by the Ministry of Home Affairs, senior IAS officer Naresh Kumar has been appointed as the Chief Secretary of Delhi. Kumar, a 1987 batch IAS officer of AGMUT cadre, has been transferred from Arunachal Pradesh to Delhi. Before being transferred, he was the Chief Secretary of Arunachal Pradesh.

- किसे विश्वविद्यालय अनुदान आयोग के नए अध्यक्ष के रूप में नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— एम जगदीश कुमार / Who has been appointed as the new chairman of the University Grants Commission? M Jagadesh Kumar
- किसे इंडिगो के नए प्रबंध निदेशक बनाया गया हैं? राहुल भाटिया / Who has been appointed as the new Managing Director of IndiGo? Rahul Bhatia
- किसे राष्ट्रीय शैक्षिक अनुसंधान और प्रशिक्षण परिषद के नए निदेशक नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— दिनेश प्रसाद सकलानी / Who has been appointed as the new Director of National Council of Educational Research and Training?- Dinesh Prasad Saklani
- किसे विक्रम साराभाई अंतरिक्ष केंद्र के नए निदेशक बनाया गया हैं?— डॉ एस उन्नीकृष्णन नायर / Who has been appointed as the new Director of Vikram Sarabhai Space Center? Dr S Unnikrishnan Nair

- 17. हाल ही मे किसे नई वैश्विक शांति राजदूत 2022 के रूप में चुना गया है? / Who has been chosen as the new Global Peace Ambassador 2022 recently?
 - a) प्रियंका सिंह / Priyanka Singh
 - b) बबीता सिंह / Babita Singh
 - c) कविता मुखर्जी / Kavita Mukherjee
 - d) दीपिका रैना / Deepika Raina
- ▶ बबीता सिंह, एक सीरियल उद्यमी, को नई दिल्ली में एशिया अफ्रीका कंसोर्टियम (एएसी) के सहयोग से आयोजित इंडिया इंटरनेशनल कॉन्क्लेव 2022 में शिक्षा, खेल, कला, संस्कृति और कूटनीति के माध्यम से शांति को बढ़ावा देने में उनके काम के लिए ग्लोबल पीस एंबेसडर नामित किया गया था। / Babita Singh, a serial entrepreneur, was recognized as the Global Peace Ambassador for her work in promoting peace through education, sports, arts, culture and diplomacy at the India International Conclave 2022 organized in association with the Asia Africa Consortium (AAC) in New Delhi. was named.

- किसे ऑयल इंडिया लिमिटेड के अगले अध्यक्ष और एमडी नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— रंजीत रथ / Who has been appointed as the next Chairman and MD of Oil India Limited?- Ranjit Rath
- राष्ट्रीय शैक्षिक अनुसंधान और प्रशिक्षण परिषद के निदेशक नियुक्त किया गया हैं— प्रो दिनेश प्रसाद सकलानी / National Council of Educational Research and Training has been appointed as the Director- Prof. Dinesh Prasad Saklani
- हाल ही में मिस वर्ल्ड 2021 कौन बनी हैं?— करोलिना बिलावस्का / Who has recently become Miss World 2021? Karolina Bilawska
- हाल ही में 'फिलपकार्ट हेल्थ प्लस के सीईओ कौन बने हैं? प्रशांत झावेरी / Recently who has become the CEO of 'Flipkart Health Plus'? Prashant Jhaveri
- 18. हाल ही में किसे नीति आयोग के नए उपाध्यक्ष के रूप चुना गया हैं? / Who has been elected as the new Vice Chairman of NITI Aayog recently?
 - a) सुमन के बेरी / Suman K Berry
 - b) राजीव भाटिया / Rajeev Bhatia
 - c) अनुपम मोरे / Anupam More
 - d) रोहन शर्मा / Rohan Sharma
- ▶ प्रसिद्ध अर्थशास्त्री सुमन के बेरी 1 मई को सरकार के थिंक टैंक नीति आयोग के उपाध्यक्ष के रूप में कार्यभार संभालेंगे और अगले आदेश तक कार्यालय में बने रहेंगे, कैबिनेट की नियुक्ति समिति ने कहा। वह राजीव कुमार की जगह लेंगे जिन्होंने पद से इस्तीफा दे दिया है, लेकिन 30 अप्रैल तक पद पर बने रहेंगे। बेरी तत्काल प्रभाव से पूर्णकालिक सदस्य के रूप में थिंक टैंक में शामिल होंगे। ∕ Noted economist Suman K Bery will take charge as the vice-chairman of the government's think tank Niti Aayog on May 1 and will remain in the office till further orders, the Appointments Committee of the Cabinet said . He will replace Rajiv Kumar who has resigned from the post, but will continue in office till April 30. Bery will join the think tank as a full-time member with immediate effect.

- किसको अंतर्राष्ट्रीय श्रम संगठन का अगला महानिदेशक नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— गिल्बर्ट हौंगबो / Who has been appointed as the next Director General of International Labor Organization? Gilbert Hongbo
- किसे ब्रॉडकास्ट ऑडियंस रिसर्च काउंसिल इंडिया के नए अध्यक्ष चुना गया हैं?— शशि सिन्हा / Who has been elected as the new President of Broadcast Audience Research Council India? Shashi Sinha
- हाल ही में किसे वन अनुसंधान संस्थान की निदेशक बनाया गया है?— रेणु सिंह / Recently who has been made the director of Forest Research Institute? Renu Singh
- हाल ही में किसे रक्षा मंत्रालय में सलाहकार नियुक्त किया गया किया गया हैं?— विनोद जी खंडारे / Recently who has been appointed as an advisor in the Defense Ministry? Vinod G Khandare
- 19. हाल ही में आदित्य बिड़ला कैपिटल ने किस को अगले सीईओ के रूप में नामित किया हैं? / Who has been named by Aditya Birla Capital as the next CEO recently?
 - a) पद्मजा चंद्र / Padmaja Chunduru
 - b) विशाखा मुले / Visakha Mule
 - c) जयश्री उल्लाल / Jayshree Ullal
 - d) सोनिया सिंघल / Sonia Syngal
- ▶ विशाखा मुले को आदित्य बिड़ला कैपिटल के अगले मुख्य कार्यकारी अधिकारी के रूप में नियुक्त किया गया है। कंपनी ने अपने स्टॉक फाइलिंग में कहा कि निदेशक मंडल ने नामांकन, पारिश्रमिक / प्रतिफल और क्षतिपूर्ति समिति की सिफारिशों के आधार पर नियुक्ति को मंजूरी दी है। वह अजय श्रीनिवासन की जगह लेंगी। एक्सचेंज फाइलिंग के अनुसार, अजय श्रीनिवासन समूह के भीतर अन्य जिम्मेदारियों का निर्वहन रहे हैं। / Vishakha Mulay has been appointed as the next Chief Executive Officer of Aditya Birla Capital. The company in its stock filing said that the board of directors has approved the appointment based on the recommendations of the nomination, remuneration/reward and compensation committee. She will replace Ajay Srinivasan. According to the exchange filing, Ajay Srinivasan continues to hold other responsibilities within the group.

अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी—

- हाल ही में 'फिलपकार्ट हेल्थ प्लस के सीईओ कौन बने हैं? प्रशांत झावेरी / Recently who has become the CEO of 'Flipkart Health Plus'? Prashant Jhaveri
- हाल ही में किसे मारुति सुजुकी के एमडी और सीईओ के रूप में नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— हिसाशी टेकुची / Who has been appointed as the MD & CEO of Maruti Suzuki recently?- Hisashi Takeuchi
- हाल ही में किसे रक्षा मंत्रालय में सलाहकार नियुक्त किया गया किया गया हैं?— विनोद जी खंडारे / Recently who has been appointed as an advisor in the Defense Ministry? Vinod G Khandare
- हाल ही में किसको अंतर्राष्ट्रीय श्रम संगठन का अगला महानिदेशक नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— गिल्बर्ट होंगबो / Who has been appointed as the next Director General of International Labor Organization recently? Gilbert Hongbo

- 20. हाल ही मे किसे हज समिति का अध्यक्ष निर्वाचित किया गया हैं? / Who has been elected as the Chairman of Haj Committee recently?
 - a) ऋषि गुप्ता / Rishi Gupta
 - b) श्याम श्रीनिवासन / Shyam Srinivasan
 - c) अनुब्रत बिस्वास / Anubrata Biswas
 - d) ए.पी. अब्दुलकुट्टी / A.P. abdulkutty
- ▶ ए.पी. अब्दुल्लाकुट्टी को भारत की हज समिति के अध्यक्ष के रूप में चुना गया है। इतिहास में पहली बार दो महिलाओं को हज समिति के उपाध्यक्ष के रूप में चुना गया है जिनके नाम मुन्नावरी बेगम और मफुजा खातून है। अल्पसंख्यक मामलों का मंत्रालय भारत में हज यात्रा कराने वाला नोडल मंत्रालय है। भारतीय तीर्थयात्रियों के लिए हज यात्रा या तो भारतीय हज समिति, या अल्पसंख्यक मामलों के मंत्रालय द्वारा अनुमोदित हज समूह आयोजकों के माध्यम से आयोजित की जाती है। / A.P. Abdullakutty has been elected as the Chairman of the Haj Committee of India. For the first time in history, two women have been elected as the Vice-Chairman of the Haj Committee Munnavari Begum and Mafuza Khatoon. The Ministry of Minority Affairs is the nodal ministry for Haj pilgrimage in India. Haj pilgrimage for Indian pilgrims is conducted either through Haj group organizers approved by the Haj Committee of India, or the Ministry of Minority Affairs.

- किसे भारतीय प्रतिभूति और विनिमय बोर्ड सदस्य के रूप में नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— अश्विनी भाटिया / Who has been appointed as the member of Securities and Exchange Board of India?-Ashwini Bhatia
- हाल ही में मिस वर्ल्ड 2021 कौन बनी हैं? करोलिना बिलावस्का / Who has recently become Miss World 2021? Karolina Bilawska
- किसे ब्रॉडकास्ट ऑडियंस रिसर्च काउंसिल इंडिया के नए अध्यक्ष चुना गया हैं? शशि सिन्हा / Who has been elected as the new President of Broadcast Audience Research Council India? Shashi Sinha
- हाल ही में किसे वन अनुसंधान संस्थान की निदेशक बनाया गया है?— रेणु सिंह / Recently who has been made the director of Forest Research Institute? Renu Singh
- 21. हाल ही में किसे 2022–23 के लिए नैसकॉम का चेयरपर्सन नियुक्त किया गया हैं? / Recently who has been appointed as the chairperson of NASSCOM for 2022-23?
 - a) दिनेश पंत / Dinesh pant
 - b) पंकज त्रिमूर्ति / Pankaj Trimurti
 - c) कृष्णन रामानुजम / Krishnan Ramanujam
 - d) राजेश शर्मा / Rajesh Sharma
- ▶ नेशनल एसोसिएशन ऑफ सॉफ्टवेयर एंड सर्विसेज कंपनीज ने टाटा कंसल्टेंसी सर्विसेज में एंटरप्राइज ग्रोथ ग्रुप के अध्यक्ष कृष्णन रामानुजम को 2022–23 के लिए अपने अध्यक्ष के रूप में नियुक्त करने की घोषणा की है। रामानुजम इस भूमिका में भारत में एक्सेंचर की अध्यक्ष और विरष्ट प्रबंध निदेशक रेखा एम. मेनन का स्थान लेंगे। / The National Association of Software and Services Companies has announced the appointment of Krishnan Ramanujam, President of Enterprise Growth Group at Tata Consultancy Services, as its President for 2022-23. Ramanujam will succeed Rekha M. Menon, President and Senior Managing Director of Accenture India in this role.

- किसे राष्ट्रीय रक्षा कॉलेज का प्रमुख नियुक्त किया गया है?— मनोज कुमार मागो / Who has been appointed as the head of the National Defense College? Manoj Kumar Mago
- किसे पीएम के आर्थिक सलाहकार परिषद के पूर्णकालिक सदस्य के रूप नामित किया गया हैं?— संजीव सान्याल / Who has been nominated as a full-time member of the Economic Advisory Council to the PM? Sanjeev Sanyal
- केंद्र सरकार ने किस को आरबीआई के केंद्रीय बोर्ड के निदेशक के रूप में नामित किया गया हैं?— संजय मल्होत्रा / Who has been nominated by the Central Government as the Director of the Central Board of RBI? Sanjay Malhotra
- किस वरिष्ठ अधिकारी को एसएससी का नया अध्यक्ष नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— एस किशोर / Which senior officer has been appointed as the new chairman of SSC? - S Kishor

Sports News

- 1. हाल ही मे जमशेदपुर में आयोजित सैफ अंडर 18 महिला फुटबॉल चैंपियनशिप किस देश ने जीती हैं? / Which country has won the SAIF Under 18 Women's Football Championship held in Jamshedpur recently?
 - a) बांग्लादेश / Bangladesh
 - b) नेपाल / Nepal
 - c) भूटान / Bhutan
 - d) इंडिया / India
- भारत को SAFF U−18 महिला फुटबॉल चैंम्पियनशिप के तीसरे संस्करण का विजेता घोषित किया गया है। महिलाओं की अंडर −18 राष्ट्रीय टीमों के लिए अंतर्राष्ट्रीय फुटबॉल प्रतियोगिता का 2022 संस्करण झारखंड में जेआरडी टाटा स्पोर्ट्स कॉम्प्लेक्स, जमशेदपुर में आयोजित किया गया था। / India has been declared the winner of the 3rd edition of the SAFF U-18 Women's Football Championship. The 2022 edition of the international football competition for women's under-18 national teams was held in Jharkhand at JRD Tata Sports Complex, Jamshedpur.

🕨 अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- हाल ही में किसने मैक्सिकन ओपन 2022 का खिताब जीता हैं?— राफेल नडाल / Who has recently won the title of Mexican Open 2022? Rafael Nadal
- हाल ही में किस शहर में राष्ट्रीय सिनियर शतरंज चैंपियनशिप 2022 आयोजित की गई हैं?— कानपुर / In which city the National Senior Chess Championship 2022 has been organized recently? Kanpur
- हाल ही में किसने दूसरा एलजी कप आइस हॉकी चैम्पियनशिप 2022 जीता है?— लद्दाख स्काउट्स / Who has recently won the 2nd LG Cup Ice Hockey Championship 2022? Ladakh Scouts
- पैरा तीरंदाजी विश्व चैंपियनशिप में रजत जीतने वाली पहली भारतीय बनीं हैं? पूजा जातयान / Who has become the first Indian to win a silver in the Para Archery World Championship? Pooja Jatayan
- 2. किस राज्य द्वारा 83वीं राष्ट्रीय देवल टेनिस चैंपियनशिप 2022 की मेजबानी की जाएगी? / Which state will host the 83rd National Table Tennis Championship 2022?
 - a) मणिपुर / Manipur
 - b) त्रिपुरा / Tripura
 - c) मेघालय / Meghalaya
 - d) असम / Assam
- ▶ मेघालय 83वीं राष्ट्रीय टेबल टेनिस चैंपियनशिप 2022 की मेजबानी करने के लिए तैयार है, जो 18 से 25 अप्रैल तक शिलांग के साई इंडोर ट्रेनिंग सेंटर, एनईएचयू में होगी। यह दूसरी बार है जब पूर्वोत्तर ने दुनिया के सबसे बड़े टेबल टेनिस टूर्नामेंट की मेजबानी की है। / Meghalaya is all set to host the 83rd National Table Tennis Championship 2022, which will take place from April 18 to 25 at Sai Indoor Training Centre, NEHU, Shillong. This is the second time that the Northeast has hosted the world's biggest table tennis tournament.

- किस भारतीय ने ग्रैंडिस्काची कैटोलिका इंटरनेशनल ओपन शतरंज टूर्नामेंट जीता हैं?— एस एल नारायणन/Which Indian has won the Grandiscchi Cattolica International Open Chess Tournament? SL Narayanan
- हाल ही में भारत की 23वीं महिला ग्रैंडमास्टर कौन बनी हैं?— प्रियंका नुटक्की / Who has recently become the 23rd female Grandmaster of India? Priyanka Nutki
- हाल ही में छह क्रिकेट विश्व कप में भाग लेने वाली पहली महिला क्रिकेटर कौन बनी हैं?— मिताली राज / Who has recently become the first woman cricketer to participate in six Cricket World Cups? Mithali Raj
- हाल ही में प्रो कबड़ी लीग सीजन 8 में दिल्ली ने किसे हराकर अपना पहला खिताब जीता हैं?— पटना पाइरेट्स/Recently, in the Pro Kabaddi League Season 8, Delhi won their first title by defeating whom? Patna Pirates
- 3. हाल ही में किस देश ने इंग्लैंड को हराकर महिला क्रिकेट विश्व कप 2022 जीता हैं? / Which country has recently won the Women's Cricket World Cup 2022 by defeating England?
 - a) ऑस्ट्रेलिया / Australia
 - b) साउथ अफ्रीका / South Africa
 - c) न्यूजीलैंड / New Zealand
 - d) इंडिया / India
- ओरस्ट्रेलिया ने फाइनल में इंग्लैंड को 71 रनों से हराकर 03 अप्रैल, 2022 को न्यूजीलैंड के क्राइस्टचर्च में हेगले ओवल में अपने सातवें महिला विश्व कप का दावा किया। ऑस्ट्रेलिया ने बोर्ड पर 356 का रिकॉर्ड बनाया। जवाब में, नेट साइवर ने एक अकेली लड़ाई लड़ी और 148 रन बनाकर नाबाद रही लेकिन यह पर्याप्त नहीं था क्योंकि इंग्लैंड 43.4 ओवर में 285 रन पर आउट हो गया। ऑस्ट्रेलिया की एलिसा हेली ने मैच में 170 रन बनाए, जो विश्व कप फाइनल में किसी भी क्रिकेटर, पुरुष या महिला द्वारा बनाया गया सर्वोच्च व्यक्तिगत स्कोर है। वह 509 रनों के साथ टूर्नामेंट में सबसे ज्यादा रन बनाने वाली खिलाड़ी भी थीं। ∕ Australia defeated England by 71 runs in the final to claim their seventh Women's World Cup at the Hagley Oval in Christchurch, New Zealand on April 03, 2022. Australia set a record of 356 on the board. In reply, Nat Sciver fought a lone fight and remained unbeaten on 148 but that was not enough as England were bowled out for 285 in 43.4 overs. Australia's Alyssa Healy scored 170 runs in the match, the highest individual score by any cricketer, male or female, in a World Cup final. She was also the highest run scorer in the tournament with 509 runs.

- किस देश में 31वें दक्षिण पूर्व एशियाई खेल 2022 का आयोजन किस देश में किया जाएगा?— वियतनाम / In which country will the 31st Southeast Asian Games 2022 be held? Vietnam
- हाल ही में एशियाई युवा पैरा खेलों 2025 के 5वें संस्करण की मेजबानी करने की घोषणा की है— उज्बेकिस्तान / Recently, it has been announced to host the 5th edition of Asian Youth Para Games 2025 Uzbekistan
- किस ओलंपियन को परम विशिष्ट सेवा पदक से सम्मानित किया गया हैं?— नीरज चौपडा / Which Olympian has been awarded the Param Vishisht Seva Medal? Neeraj Chopra
- किस खिलाडी को भारतीय महिला हॉकी टीम की कप्तान बनाया गया हैं?— सविता पुनिया / Which player has been made the captain of Indian women's hockey team? Savita Punia

- 4. हाल ही में किसने मियामी ओपन टेनिस खिताब 2022 जीता हैं? / Who has recently won the Miami Open tennis title 2022?
 - a) सेरेना विलियम्स / Serena Williams
 - b) स्टेफी ग्राफ / Steffi Graf
 - c) इगा स्वित्येक / Inga switake
 - d) मार्टिना नवरातिलोवा / Martina Navratilova
- ▶ पोलिश टेनिस स्टार इगा स्वित्येक ने फाइनल मैच में जापान की नाओमी ओसाका को 6—4, 6—0 से हराकर 2022 मियामी ओपन टेनिस टूर्नामेंट का दावा किया। स्वित्येक के लिए, यह उनका चौथा करियर डब्ल्यूटीए 1000 खिताब है और कुल मिलाकर छठा एकल खिताब है। साथ ही यह उनकी लगातार 17वीं खिताबी जीत है। यह जीत अब स्वित्येक को महिलाओं की रैंकिंग में नंबर 1 स्थान पर पहुंचा देगी। / Polish tennis star Inga Switake claimed the 2022 Miami Open tennis tournament by defeating Naomi Osaka of Japan 6-4, 6-0 in the final match. For Switek, this is his fourth career WTA 1000 title and sixth singles title overall. Also, this is his 17th consecutive title win. This win will now move Switek to the No. 1 spot in the women's rankings.

- हाल ही में अर्जेंटीना ने किसे हराकर जूनियर हॉकी विश्व कप 2021 का ख़िताब जीता हैं?— जर्मनी / Who has recently won the Junior Hockey World Cup 2021 title by defeating Argentina? Germany
- किस राज्य ने 11वीं हॉकी इंडिया जूनियर राष्ट्रीय चैंपियनशिप जीती है?— उत्तर प्रदेश / Which state has won the 11th Hockey India Junior National Championship? Uttar Pradesh
- किस टेनिस खिलाडी ने मेलबर्न समर सेट टेनिस टूर्नामेंट 2022 किसने जीता हैं?— राफेल नडाल / Which tennis player has won the Melbourne Summer Set Tennis Tournament 2022? Rafael Nadal
- रूस ने किस देश को हराकर डेविस कप टेनिस टूर्नामेंट 2021 जीता हैं?— क्रोएशिया / Russia has won the Davis Cup Tennis tournament 2021 by defeating which country? Croatia
- 5. हाल ही में किसने 11वीं डीजीसी लेडीज ओपन एमेच्योर गोल्फ चैंपियनशिप जीती हैं? / Who has recently won the 11th DGC Ladies Open Amateur Golf Championship?
 - a) रिया जादोन / Riya jadon
 - b) लावण्या जादोन / Lavanya Jadon
 - c) प्रियंका कुमारी / Priyanka Kumari
 - d) स्नेहा शर्मा / Sneha Sharma
- े तेरह वर्षीय रिया जादोन ने बड़ी बहन लावण्या जादोन के साथ करीबी लड़ाई के बाद, डीजीसी लेडीज ओपन एमेच्योर गोल्फ चैम्पियनशिप जीती। 78, 80 और 74 के स्कोर के साथ रिया ने जूनियर गर्ल्स ट्रॉफी भी जीती। इस साल के टूर्नामेंट में सौ से अधिक महिला गोल्फरों ने हिस्सा लिया, जो दो साल के अंतराल के बाद दिल्ली गोल्फ क्लब में फिर से शुरू हुआ। ∕ Thirteen-year-old Riya Jadon won the DGC Ladies Open Amateur Golf Championship, after a close fight with older sister Lavanya Jadon. Riya also won the Junior Girls Trophy with scores of 78, 80 and 74. Over a hundred women golfers took part in this year's tournament, which resumed at the Delhi Golf Club after a gap of two years.

- हाल ही में किसने मैक्सिकन ओपन 2022 का खिताब जीता हैं? राफेल नडाल / Who has recently won the title of Mexican Open 2022? Rafael Nadal
- हाल ही में किस शहर में राष्ट्रीय सिनियर शतरंज चैंपियनशिप 2022 आयोजित की गई हैं? कानपुर / In which city the National Senior Chess Championship 2022 has been held recently? Kanpur
- हाल ही में किसने दूसरा एलजी कप आइस हॉकी चैम्पियनशिप 2022 जीता है? लद्दाख स्काउट्स / Who has recently won the 2nd LG Cup Ice Hockey Championship 2022? Ladakh Scouts
- हाल ही में पैरा तीरंदाजी विश्व चैंपियनशिप में रजत जीतने वाली पहली भारतीय बनीं हैं?— पूजा जातयान / Recently became the first Indian to win a silver in the Para Archery World Championship? Pooja Jatayan
- 6. हाल ही में किसने F1 ऑस्ट्रेलियन ग्रांड प्रिक्स 2022 जीती हैं? / Who has recently won the F1 Australian Grand Prix 2022?
 - a) लुईस हैमिल्टन / Lewis Hamilton
 - b) फर्नांडो अलोंसो / Fernando Alonso
 - c) मैक्स वर्स्टापेन / Max Verstappen
 - d) चार्ल्स लेक्लर / charles leclerc
- चार्ल्स लेक्लर (फेरारी— मोनाको) ने 10 अप्रैल 2022 को मेलबर्न, विक्टोरिया में आयोजित फॉर्मूला वन 2022 ऑस्ट्रेलियन ग्रांड प्रिक्स जीत लिया है। यह 2022 फॉर्मूला वन वर्ल्ड चैंपियनशिप का तीसरा दौर था। सर्जियो पेरेज (रेड बुल रेसिंग—आरबीपीटी— मेक्सिको) दूसरे और जॉर्ज रसेल (मर्सिडीज ब्रिटेन) तीसरे स्थान पर रहे। ∕ Charles Leclerc (Ferrari Monaco) has won the Formula One (F1) 2022 Australian Grand Prix held in Melbourne, Victoria on 10 April 2022. It was the third round of the 2022 Formula One World Championship. Sergio Pérez (Red Bull Racing-RBPT Mexico) finished second and George Russell (Mercedes Britain) third.

- हाल ही में किसने FI बहरीन ग्रांड प्रिक्स 2022 जीता हैं?— चार्ल्स लेक्लर / Who has recently won the F1 Bahrain Grand Prix 2022? Charles Leclerc
- किस देश में 31वें दक्षिण पूर्व एशियाई खेल 2022 का आयोजन किस देश में किया जाएगा?— वियतनाम / In which country will the 31st Southeast Asian Games 2022 be held? Vietnam
- प्रो कबड्डी लीग सीजन 8 में दिल्ली ने किसे हराकर अपना पहला खिताब जीता हैं?— पटना पाइरेट्स / Who defeated Delhi in Pro Kabaddi League Season 8 to win their first title? Patna Pirates
- हाल ही में भारत की 23वीं महिला ग्रैंडमास्टर कौन बनी हैं?— प्रियंका नुटक्की / Who has recently become the 23rd female Grandmaster of India? Priyanka Nutki
- 7. हाल ही में किस देश में आयोजित ओपन बॉक्सिंग टूर्नामेंट 2022 में भारत ने 3 स्वर्ण के साथ 10 पदक जीते हैं? / India has won 10 medals with 3 gold in the Open Boxing Tournament 2022 held recently in which country?
 - a) स्कॉटलैंड / Scotland
 - b) थाईलैंड / Thailand

- c) फिलीपींस / Philippines
- d) सिंगापुर / Singapore
- ▶ 15 सदस्यीय भारतीय मुक्केबाजी दल ने फुकेत में थाईलैंड ओपन इंटरनेशनल बॉक्सिंग टूर्नामेंट 2022 में तीन स्वर्ण, चार रजत और तीन कांस्य सिंहत 10 पदक के साथ अपने अभियान का अंत किया। स्वर्ण पदक विजेताओं को 2000 अमरीकी डालर मिले, जबिक रजत और कांस्य पदक विजेताओं ने क्रमशः 1000 अमरीकी डालर और 500 अमरीकी डालर मिले, इस टूर्नामेंट में एशिया, यूरोप, ओशिनिया और अफ्रीका के 74 पुरुषों और 56 महिलाओं सिंहत 130 शीर्ष मुक्केबाजों की भागीदारी के साथ रोमांचक प्रतियोगिता देखी गई। / A 15-member Indian boxing contingent ended its campaign with 10 medals including three gold, four silver and three bronze at the Thailand Open International Boxing Tournament 2022 in Phuket. The gold medalists received USD 2000, while the silver and bronze medalists received USD 1000 and USD 500 respectively, with 130 top boxers including 74 men and 56 women from Asia, Europe, Oceania and Africa participating in the tournament. An exciting competition was witnessed.

- किस राज्य ने 11वीं हॉकी इंडिया जूनियर राष्ट्रीय चैंपियनशिप जीती है?— उत्तर प्रदेश / Which state has won the 11th Hockey India Junior National Championship? Uttar Pradesh
- हाल ही में एशियाई युवा पैरा खेलों 2025 के 5वें संस्करण की मेजबानी करने की घोषणा की है— उज्बेकिस्तान/ Recently, it has been announced to host the 5th edition of Asian Youth Para Games 2025 — Uzbekistan
- हाल ही में किस टेनिस खिलाडी ने मेलबर्न समर सेट टेनिस टूर्नामेंट 2022 किसने जीता हैं?— राफेल नडाल / Which tennis player has recently won the Melbourne Summer Set Tennis Tournament 2022? Rafael Nadal
- छह क्रिकेट विश्व कप में भाग लेने वाली पहली महिला क्रिकेटर कौन बनी हैं?— मिताली राज / Who has become the first woman cricketer to participate in six Cricket World Cups? Mithali Raj
- 8. हाल ही में आईपीएल में 'रिटायर्ड आउट' होने वाले पहले खिलाड़ी बने है? / Who has recently become the first player to be 'retired out' in IPL?
 - a) विराट कोहली / Virat Kohli
 - b) रोहित शर्मा / Rohit Sharma
 - c) रविचंद्रन अश्विन / Ravichandran Ashwin
 - d) शिखर धवन / Shikhar Dhawan
- ➤ रिवचंद्रन अश्विन इंडियन प्रीमियर लीग के इतिहास में 'रिटायर्ड आउट' होने वाले पहले खिलाड़ी बन गए हैं। राजस्थान टीम की तरफ से खेल रहे अश्विन आईपीएल 2022 के बीसवें लीग मुकाबले में लखनऊ टीम के विरुद्ध बल्लेबाजी के दौरान अचानक क्रीज छोड़कर पवेलियन की तरफ लौट गए, बता दें कि अश्विन के इस फैसले के बाद सोशल मीडिया पर भी 'रिटायर्ड आउट' शब्द ट्रेंड करने लगा है। / Ravichandran Ashwin has become the first player in the history of the Indian Premier League to be 'retired out'. Ashwin, playing for the Rajasthan team, suddenly left the crease and returned to the pavilion while batting against the Lucknow team in the twentieth league match of IPL 2022. After this decision of Ashwin, the word 'retired out' has started trending on social media as well.

- हाल ही में किसे आईसीसी स्पिरिट ऑफ क्रिकेट अवार्ड 2021 दिया गया हैं?— डेरिल मिशेल / Recently who has been given the ICC Spirit of Cricket Award 2021? Daryl Mitchell
- बीसीसीआई ने किसे टाटा आईपीएल 2022 के लिए ऑफिशियल पार्टनर के रूप में नामित किया हैं?— रूपये / Who has been named by the BCCI as the Official Partner for the Tata IPL 2022? RuPay
- हाल ही में लीजेंड्स लीग क्रिकेट ने किस भारतीय महिला क्रिकेटर को ऑल वूमेन मैच आधिकारिक टीम का एंबेसडर नामित किया किया हैं?— झूलन गोस्वामी / Which Indian female cricketer has recently been named by the Legends League Cricket as the ambassador of the All Women's Match official team? Jhulan Goswami
- आईसीसी ने किसे फरवरी 2022 के लिए आईसीसी प्लेयर्स ऑफ द मंथ चुना गया हैं? श्रेयस अय्यर / Who has been named ICC Players of the Month for February 2022 by ICC? Shreyas Iver
- 9. हाल ही में आईसीसी ने किसे मार्च माह के लिए प्लेयर ऑफ द मंथ अवॉर्ड के लिए चुना है? / Recently, who has been selected by the ICC for the Player of the Month Award for the month of March?
 - a) विराट कोहली / Virat Kohli
 - b) बाबर आजम / Babar Azam
 - c) एम. लेबुस्चगने / M. Labuschagne
 - d) के.एस. विलियमसन / K.S. Williamson
- अंतर्राष्ट्रीय क्रिकेट परिषद ने घोषणा की कि पाकिस्तान के कप्तान बाबर आजम और ऑस्ट्रेलिया की रन—मशीन राचेल हेन्स को मार्च 2022 के लिए ICC मेन्स एंड विमेन प्लेयर्स ऑफ द मंथ नामित किया गया। आईसीसी प्लेयर ऑफ द मंथ पहल के तहत प्रशंसक अंतरराष्ट्रीय क्रिकेट के सभी प्रारूपों में अपने पसंदीदा पुरुष और महिला क्रिकेटरों के लिए हर महीने वोट देना जारी रख सकते हैं। / The International Cricket Council announced that Pakistan captain Babar Azam and Australia's run-machine Rachel Haynes were named the ICC Men's and Women's Players of the Month for March 2022. Under the ICC Player of the Month initiative, fans can continue to vote every month for their favorite men and women cricketers across all formats of international cricket.

- किस महिला क्रिकेटर को मार्च के लिए आईसीसी प्लेयर ऑफ द मंथ चुना गया हैं— राचेल हेन्स / Which female cricketer has been named ICC Player of the Month for March Rachel Haynes
- हाल ही में किसे आईसीसी स्पिरिट ऑफ क्रिकेट अवार्ड 2021 दिया गया हैं?— डेरिल मिशेल / Recently who has been given the ICC Spirit of Cricket Award 2021? Daryl Mitchell
- वनडे क्रिकेट में सबसे कम उम्र में शतक लगाने वाली महिला खिलाडी बनी है— एमी हंटर / Youngest female player to score a century in ODI cricket Amy Hunter
- आईसीसी वुमेन वनडे क्रिकेटर ऑफ द ईयर किसे चुना गया हैं— स्मृति मंधाना / Who has been named ICC Women's ODI Cricketer of the Year Smriti Mandhana
- 10. हाल ही में पहला खेलो इंडिया राष्ट्रीय रैंकिंग महिला तीरंदाजी टूर्नामेंट कहां आयोजित किया गया हैं? / Where was the first Khelo India National Ranking Women's Archery tournament held recently?
 - a) गुवहाटी / Guwahati

- b) पुणे / Pune
- c) रायपुर / Raipur
- d) जमशेदपुर / Jamshedpur
- ▶ भारतीय खेल प्राधिकरण ने छह चरणों में खेलो इंडिया राष्ट्रीय रैंकिंग महिला तीरंदाजी टूर्नामेंट की मेजबानी के लिए कुल 75 लाख रुपये की राशि को मंजूरी दी है। टाटा तीरंदाजी अकादमी, जमशेदपुर (झारखंड) 12 और 13 अप्रैल को टूर्नामेंट के पहले चरण की मेजबानी करने के लिए तैयार है। / The Sports Authority of India has approved a total amount of Rs 75 Lakh to host the Khelo India National Ranking Women Archery Tournament over six phases. TATA Archery Academy, Jamshedpur (Jharkhand) is set to host the first phase of the tournament on April 12 and 13.

- हाल ही में किस शहर में राष्ट्रीय सिनियर शतरंज चैंपियनशिप 2022 आयोजित की गई हैं?— कानपुर / In which city the National Senior Chess Championship 2022 has been organized recently? Kanpur
- हाल ही में भारत की पहली पैरा—बैडिमेंटन अकादमी कहां शुरू की गई है?— लखनऊ / Where has India's first Para-Badminton Academy been started recently? Lucknow
- किसे बीबीसी स्पोर्ट्स पर्सनैलिटी ऑफ़ द ईयर 2021 का पुरस्कार जीता दिया गया हैं? एम्मा रादूकानु / Who has won the BBC Sports Personality of the Year 2021 award? Emma Radukanu
- हाल ही में भारत की 23वीं महिला ग्रेंडमास्टर कौन बनी हैं? प्रियंका नुटक्की / Who has recently become the 23rd female Grandmaster of India? Priyanka Nutki
- 11. हाल ही में किस देश ने FIH जूनियर महिला हॉकी विश्व कप 2022 जीता हैं? / Which country has recently won the FIH Junior Women's Hockey World Cup 2022?
 - a) स्कॉटलैंड / Scotland
 - b) ऑस्ट्रेलिया / Australia
 - c) नीदरलैंड / Netherlands
 - d) जर्मनी / Germany
- ▶ नीदरलैंड ने दक्षिण अफ्रीका के पोटचेफस्ट्रूम में जर्मनी को हराकर एफआईएच जूनियर महिला हॉकी विश्व कप 2022 का अपना चौथा खिताब जीत लिया है। नीदरलैंड सबसे सफल टीम है। तीसरे स्थान के मैच में इंग्लैंड ने शूटआउट में भारत को 3–0 से हराकर कांस्य पदक अपने नाम किया। / The Netherlands won their fourth title of the FIH Junior Women's Hockey World Cup 2022 by defeating Germany in Potchefstroom, South Africa. Netherlands is the most successful team. In the third place match, England defeated India 3–0 in a shootout to claim the bronze medal.

- किस फुटबाल क्लब ने 2021 फीफा क्लब विश्व कप फाइनल जीता हैं?— चेल्सी एफसी / Which football club has won the 2021 FIFA Club World Cup final? Chelsea FC
- हाल ही में अर्जेंटीना ने किसे हराकर जूनियर हॉकी विश्व कप 2021 का ख़िताब जीता हैं?— जर्मनी / Who has recently won the Junior Hockey World Cup 2021 title by defeating Argentina? Germany
- हाल ही में एशियाई चैंपियंस ट्रॉफी में भारत ने कौन सा पदक जीता हैं— कांस्य / Which medal has India won in the Asian Champions Trophy recently Bronze

- कौन वनडे में सबसे तेज अर्धशतक लगाने वाली भारतीय महिला खिलाड़ी बनीं हैं?— ऋचा घोष / Who has become the fastest Indian woman player to score the fastest fifty in ODIs? Richa Ghosh
- 12. हाल ही में टी20 क्रिकेट में दस हजार रन पुरे करने वाले दूसरे खिलाड़ी बने हैं? / Recently became the second player to complete ten thousand runs in T20 cricket?
 - a) शिखर धवन / Shikhar Dhawan
 - b) लोकेश राहुल / Lokesh Rahul
 - c) रोहित शर्मा / Rohit Sharma
 - d) दिनेश कार्तिक / Dinesh Karthik
- ▶ मुंबई टीम के कप्तान रोहित शर्मा ने इंडियन प्रीमियर लीग के 2022 सत्र के 23वें मुकाबले में पंजाब किंग्स के विरुद्ध कागिसो रबाडा को छक्का लगाते हुए बड़ा कीर्तिमान अपने नाम किया। वे टी–20 क्रिकेट में 10 हजार रन पूरा करने वाले दूसरे भारतीय बल्लेबाज बने। / Mumbai team captain Rohit Sharma made a big record by hitting Kagiso Rabada for a six against Punjab Kings (PBKS) in the 23rd match of the 2022 season of the Indian Premier League (IPL), the one who completed 10,000 runs in T20 cricket. Became the second Indian batsman.

- किस राज्य में पहली विश्व बिधर टी20 क्रिकेट चैंम्प्रियनशिप का आयोजन 10–20 जनवरी, 2023 में किया जाएगा?— केरल / In which state the 1st World Deaf T20 Cricket Championship will be held in January 10-20, 2023? Kerala
- आईसीसी वुमेन वनडे क्रिकेटर ऑफ द ईयर किसे चुना गया हैं— स्मृति मंधाना / Who has been named ICC Women's ODI Cricketer of the Year Smriti Mandhana
- बीसीसीआई ने किसे टाटा आईपीएल 2022 के लिए ऑफिशियल पार्टनर के रूप में नामित किया हैं?— रूपय / Who has been named by the BCCI as the Official Partner for the Tata IPL 2022? RuPay
- सबसे कम उम्र में डेब्यू करने वाली महिला किक्रेटर बनी हैं— शैफाली वर्मा / Youngest female cricketer to debut Shafali Verma
- 13. किस देश ने स्ट्रीट चाइल्ड क्रिकेट विश्व कप 2023 की मेजबानी करने की घोषणा की हैं? / Which country has announced to host Street Child Cricket World Cup 2023?
 - a) बांग्लादेश / Bangladesh
 - b) श्रीलंका / Sri Lanka
 - c) पाकिस्तान / Pakistan
 - d) भारत / India
- भारत वर्ष 2023 में स्ट्रीट चाइल्ड क्रिकेट विश्व कप की मेजबानी करने के लिए तैयार है। इस विश्व कप का आयोजन शस्ट्रीट चाइल्ड यूनाइटेड और सेव द चिल्ड्रन इंडिया द्वारा किया जा रहा है। स्ट्रीट चाइल्ड क्रिकेट विश्व कप 2023 में 16 देशों की 22 टीमें शामिल होंगी। इस वर्ष भाग लेने वाले देश बांग्लादेश, बोलीविया, ब्राजील, बुरुंडी, इंग्लैंड, हंगरी, मॉरीशस, मैक्सिको, नेपाल, रवांडा, दक्षिण अफ्रीका, श्रीलंका, तंजानिया, युगांडा और जिम्बाब्वे हैं। / India is all set to host the Street Child Cricket World Cup in the year 2023. The World Cup is being organized by Street Child United and Save the Children India. Street Child Cricket World Cup 2023 will

feature 22 teams from 16 countries. The participating countries this year are Bangladesh, Bolivia, Brazil, Burundi, England, Hungary, Mauritius, Mexico, Nepal, Rwanda, South Africa, Sri Lanka, Tanzania, Uganda and Zimbabwe.

> अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी-

- किसे आईसीसी स्पिरिट ऑफ क्रिकेट अवार्ड 2021 दिया गया हैं?— डेरिल मिशेल / Who has been given the ICC Spirit of Cricket Award 2021? Daryl Mitchell
- हाल ही में अंडर 19 विश्व कप 2022 में भारत ने फाइनल में किस देश को हराकर 5वां खिताब जीता हैं?— इंग्लैंड / Recently, in the Under 19 World Cup 2022, India won the 5th title by defeating which country in the final? England
- किस द्रोणाचार्य पुरस्कार विजेता प्रख्यात क्रिकेट कोच का निधन हो गया हैं?— तारक सिन्हा / Which Dronacharya award winning eminent cricket coach has passed away? Tarak Sinha
- हाल ही में बीग बैश लीग के लिए साइन अप करने वाले पहले भारतीय पुरुष किक्रेटर बने हैं— उन्मुक्त चंद / Recently became the first Indian male cricketer to sign up for the Big Bash League Unmukt Chand
- 14. हाल ही किस भारतीय शतरंज खिलाड़ी ने प्रतिष्ठित रेकजाविक ओपन शतरंज टूर्नामेंट जीता हैं? / Which Indian chess player has recently won the prestigious Reykjavik Open chess tournament?
 - a) प्रगानंनधा रमेशबाब् / Pragnanandha Rameshbabu
 - b) आर प्रज्ञानानंद / R Pragyanand
 - c) परिमार्जन नेगी / Parimarjan Negi
 - d) सूर्य शेखर गांगुली / Surva Shekhar Ganguly
- ▶ 16 वर्षीय शतरंज सनसनी आर प्रज्ञानानंद ने आइसलैंड के रेकजाविक में प्रतिष्ठित रेकजाविक ओपन शतरंज दूर्नामेंट जीता है। दो भारतीय खिलाड़ियों के बीच खेले गए फाइनल में, आर प्रज्ञानानंद थे जिन्होंने फाइनल राउंड में हमवतन जीएम डी गुकेश को हराकर प्रतियोगिता जीती थी। भारतीय युवा खिलाड़ी ने 7½/9 का स्कोर किया और आधा अंक आगे रहे। आर प्रज्ञानानंद ने चार अन्य जीत भी दर्ज की, जिसमें अमेरिकी अभिमन्यु मिश्रा पर एक जीत शामिल है, जो पिछले साल 12 साल और चार महीने की उम्र में सबसे कम उम्र के ग्रेंडमास्टर बने थे। ∕ Chess sensation R Pragyanand, 16, has won the prestigious Reykjavik Open chess tournament in Reykjavik, Iceland. In the final played between two Indian players, it was R Pragyananand who won the competition by defeating compatriot GM D Gukesh in the final round. The Indian youngster scored 7½/9 and was half a point ahead. R Pragyananand also recorded four other victories, including a victory over American Abhimanyu Mishra, who became the youngest Grandmaster last year at the age of 12 years and four months.

- अखिल भारतीय शतरंज संघ की स्थापना हुई— 1951 / All India Chess Federation was established- 1951
- अखिल भारतीय शतरंज संघ के अध्यक्ष— संजय कपूर / President of All India Chess Federation— Sanjay Kapoor
- किस चेस प्लेयर को BBC इंडिया स्पोर्ट्सवुमन ऑफ द ईयर 2020 के खिताब से नवाजा गया— कोनेरू हंपी / Which chess player was awarded the title of BBC India Sportswoman of the Year 2020 Koneru Humpy

- हाल ही में भारत के 72वें शतरंज ग्रैंडमास्टर बने हैं— मित्रभा गुहा / Recently India's 72nd Chess Grandmaster has become Mitrabha Guha
- हाल ही में कौन से भारतीय शतरंज खिलाड़ी विश्व के नंबर एक मैग्नस कार्लसन को हराने वाले सबसे युवा खिलाड़ी बन गए हैं?— आर प्रज्ञानानंद / Which Indian chess player has recently become the youngest player to defeat world number one Magnus Carlsen? R Pragyanand
- 15. हाल ही में किस राज्य ने तमिलनाडु को हराकर 12वीं सीनियर पुरुष राष्ट्रीय हॉकी चैंपियनशिप जीती हैं? / Which state has recently defeated Tamil Nadu to win the 12th Senior Men's National Hockey Championship?
 - a) तेलंगाना / Telangana
 - b) केरल / Kerala
 - c) राजस्थान / Rajasthan
 - d) हरियाणा / Haryana
- ▶ हरियाणा फाइनल में विनियमन समय पर 1—1 से समाप्त होने के बाद शूटआउट में तिमलनाडु को 3—1 से हराकर 12वीं सीनियर पुरुष राष्ट्रीय हॉकी चैम्पियनशिप के चैंपियन के रूप में उभरा है। दूर्नामेंट 6 से 17 अप्रैल, 2022 तक भोपाल, मध्य प्रदेश में आयोजित किया गया था। हरियाणा ने 2011 के बाद पहली बार ट्रॉफी जीती है। कर्नाटक ने तीसरे/चौथे स्थान के वर्गीकरण मैच में महाराष्ट्र को 4—3 से हराया। / Haryana emerged as the champions of the 12th Senior Men's National Hockey Championship after beating Tamil Nadu 3-1 in a shootout after finishing 1-1 on regulation time in the final. The tournament was held in Bhopal, Madhya Pradesh from April 6 to 17, 2022. Haryana has won the trophy for the first time since 2011. Karnataka defeated Maharashtra 4—3 in the 3rd/4th place classification match.

- हाल ही में अर्जेंटीना ने किसे हराकर जूनियर हॉकी विश्व कप 2021 का ख़िताब जीता हैं?— जर्मनी / Who has recently won the Junior Hockey World Cup 2021 title by defeating Argentina? Germany
- किस राज्य ने 11वीं हॉकी इंडिया जूनियर राष्ट्रीय चैंपियनशिप जीती है?— उत्तर प्रदेश / Which state has won the 11th Hockey India Junior National Championship? Uttar Pradesh
- हाल ही में किस खिलाड़ी को भारतीय महिला हॉकी टीम की कप्तान बनाया गया हैं?— सविता पुनिया / Which player has been made the captain of Indian women's hockey team recently? Savita Punia
- हाल ही में किस ओलंपियन को परम विशिष्ट सेवा पदक से सम्मानित किया गया हैं?— नीरज चौपडा / Which Olympian has been awarded the Param Vishisht Seva Medal recently? Neeraj Chopra
- 16. हाल ही में वेस्टइंडीज के किस ऑलराउंडर ने की संन्यास की घोषणा कर दी हैं? / Which West Indies all-rounder has announced retirement recently?
 - a) जेसन होल्डर / Jason Holder
 - b) क्रिस गेल / Chris Gayle
 - c) कीरोन पोलार्ड / Kieron Pollard
 - d) निकोलस पूरन / Nicholas Pooran

▶ वेस्टइंडीज के हरफनमौला खिलाड़ी कीरोन पोलार्ड ने अंतरराष्ट्रीय क्रिकेट से संन्यास की घोषणा कर दी है। पोलार्ड, जो वेस्ट इंडीज की सीमित ओवरों की टीमों के कप्तान थे, ने कुल 123 एकदिवसीय और 101 T20 खेले है । वह कई वर्षों से इंडियन प्रीमियर लीग में मुंबई इंडियंस टीम का अभिन्न अंग रहे हैं और इस साल फरवरी में मेगा नीलामी से पहले ही फ्रेंचाइजी ने उन्हें टीम में रिटेन कर लिया था। / West Indies all-rounder Kieron Pollard has announced his retirement from international cricket. Pollard, who was the captain of the limited overs teams of the West Indies, played a total of 123 ODIs and 101 T20Is. He has been an integral part of the Mumbai Indians team in the Indian Premier League for many years and was retained by the franchise even before the mega auction in February this year.

🕨 अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी–

- हाल ही में किस महिला क्रिकेटर को बैंक ऑफ बड़ौदा का ब्रांड एंडोर्सर नियुक्त किया गया हैं?— शैफाली वर्मा / Which female cricketer has been appointed as the brand endorser of Bank of Baroda recently? Shafali Verma
- हाल ही में किस क्रिकेटर को ईएसपीएनक्रिकइंफो 'टेस्ट बैटिंग अवार्ड' 2021 दिया गया हैं? ऋषभ पंत / Which cricketer has recently been given the ESPNcricinfo 'Test Batting Award' 2021? Rishabh Pant
- हाल ही में किसे आईसीसी स्पिरिट ऑफ क्रिकेट अवार्ड 2021 दिया गया हैं?— डेरिल मिशेल / Recently who has been given the ICC Spirit of Cricket Award 2021? Daryl Mitchell
- हाल ही में वनडे क्रिकेट में सबसे कम उम्र में शतक लगाने वाली महिला खिलाडी बनी है— एमी हंटर / Recently became the youngest female player to score a century in ODI cricket Amy Hunter
- 17. हाल ही में किस ने जीती F1 एमिलिया रोमाग्ना ग्रांड प्रिक्स 2022 जीती है? / Who has won the recently won F1 Emilia Romagna Grand Prix 2022?
 - a) लुईस हैमिल्टन / Lewis Hamilton
 - b) सेबस्टियन वेट्टेल / Sebastian Vettel
 - c) मैक्स वर्स्टापेन / Max Verstappen
 - d) वाल्टेरी बोटास / Valtteri Bottas
- ▶ फॉर्मूला वन चौंपियन मैक्स वर्सटापेन (रेड बुल—नीदरलैंड्स) ने इटली में एमिलिया—रोमाग्ना ग्रांड प्रिक्स खिताब जीता है। यह सऊदी अरब के बाद इस सीजन में वेरस्टैपेन की दूसरी जीत थी, जिसमें दो रिटायरमेंट और उनके करियर की 22वीं जीत भी शामिल है। सर्जियो पेरेज (रेड बुल—मेक्सिको) दूसरे और लैंडो नॉरिस (मैकलारेन—यूके) तीसरे स्थान पर रहे। / Formula One champion Max Verstappen (Red Bull-Netherlands) has won the Emilia-Romagna Grand Prix title in Italy. It was Verstappen's second win this season behind Saudi Arabia, which also includes two retirements and the 22nd win of his career. Sergio Perez (Red Bull-Mexico) finished second and Lando Norris (McLaren-UK) third.

\succ अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- हाल ही में प्रो कबड़ी लीग सीजन 8 में दिल्ली ने किसे हराकर अपना पहला खिताब जीता हैं?— पटना पाइरेट्स / Recently, in the Pro Kabaddi League Season 8, Delhi won their first title by defeating whom? Patna Pirates
- हाल ही में बैडिमंटन अंडर—19 गर्ल्स सिंगल्स में कौन सी भारतीय महिला खिलाडी वर्ल्ड नंबर 1 बन गई हैं?— तसनीम मीर / Which Indian female player has become the world number 1 in Badminton Under-19 Girls' Singles recently? - Tasneem Mir

- किस फुटबाल क्लब ने 2021 फीफा क्लब विश्व कप फाइनल जीता हैं?— चेल्सी एफसी / Which football club has won the 2021 FIFA Club World Cup final? Chelsea FC
- सबसे कम उम्र में डेब्यू करने वाली महिला किक्रेटर बनी हैं— शैफाली वर्मा / She has become the youngest female cricketer to debut Shafali Verma
- 18. हाल ही मे एशियाई कुश्ती चैंपियनशिप 2022 में भारत ने पदक तालिका में कौन सा स्थान हासिल किया हैं? / What is the place in the medal tally by India in the recently concluded Asian Wrestling Championship 2022?
 - a) पाँचवा / Fifth
 - b) आठवां / Eighth
 - c) पहला / First
 - d) तीसरा / Third
- मंगोलिया के उलानबटार में आयोजित एशियाई कुश्ती चौंपियनशिप 2022 के 35वें संस्करण में 30 सदस्यीय भारतीय दल ने भाग लिया। भारतीय पहलवानों ने कुल 17 पदक हासिल किए, जिसमें 1─स्वर्ण, 5─रजत और 11─कांस्य पदक शामिल हैं। स्वर्ण पदक विजेता: रिव कुमार दिहया पुरुषों की 57 किग्रा फ्रीस्टाइल श्रेणी में हासिल किया। वह भारत का प्रतिनिधित्व करने वाले एकमात्र स्वर्ण पदक विजेता हैं। जिन्होंने तकनीकी श्रेष्ठता पर कजाकिस्तान के 'राखत कालजान' को हराया। / A 30-member Indian contingent participated in the 35th edition of Asian Wrestling Championship 2022 held in Ulaanbaatar, Mongolia. Indian wrestlers won a total of 17 medals, including 1-gold, 5-silver and 11-bronze medals. Gold medalist: Ravi Kumar Dahiya secured in men's 57kg freestyle category. He is the only gold medalist to represent India. Who defeated 'Rakht Kalzan' of Kazakhstan on technical superiority.
 - 🕨 अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--
 - किस टेनिस खिलाडी ने मेलबर्न समर सेट टेनिस टूर्नामेंट 2022 किसने जीता हैं?— राफेल नडाल / Which tennis player has won the Melbourne Summer Set Tennis Tournament 2022? Rafael Nadal
 - ऑस्ट्रेलियन ओपन 2022 किसने जीता हैं?— राफेल नडाल / Who has won the Australian Open 2022? Rafael Nadal
 - किस राज्य ने पुरुषों के हॉकी जूनियर विश्व कप की मेजबानी करने की घोषणा की है— ओडिशा / Which state has announced to host Men's Hockey Junior World Cup Odisha
 - हाल ही में किस खिलाडी को भारतीय महिला हॉकी टीम की कप्तान बनाया गया हैं?— सविता पुनिया / Which player has been made the captain of Indian women's hockey team recently? Savita Punia

Index

- 1. हाल ही में जारी हुरुन रिचेस्ट सेल्फ मेड इन द वर्ल्ड 2022 में किस भारतीय महिला ने टॉप 10 में स्थान प्राप्त किया हैं? / Which Indian woman has been ranked in the top 10 in the recently released Hurun Richest Self Made in the World 2022?
 - a) फाल्गुनी नायर / Falguni Nair
 - b) किरण मजूमदार / Kiran Mazumdar
 - c) स्मिता कृष्णा / Smita Crishna
 - d) मृद्ला पारेख / Mrudula Parekh
- ▶ हुरुन रिसर्च इंस्टीट्यूट द्वारा जारी हुरुन रिचेस्ट सेल्फ मेड इन द वर्ल्ड 2022 की सूची के अनुसार, विश्व में 124 स्व—ित्त महिला अरबपित हैं और चीन विश्व की स्व—ित्त महिला अरबपितयों में से 78 के साथ दो—ितहाई योगदान देता है, इसके बाद संयुक्त राज्य अमेरिका 25 और यूनाइटेड किंगडम 5 के साथ है। नायका की संस्थापक और मुख्य कार्यकारी अधिकारी फाल्गुनी नायर 7.6 अरब डॉलर की संपत्ति के साथ 10वें स्थान पर हैं। वह शीर्ष 10 में एकमात्र भारतीय हैं। ∕ According to the Hurun Richest Self-Made in the World 2022 list released by the Hurun Research Institute, there are 124 self-made female billionaires in the world and China contributes two-thirds of the world's self-made female billionaires with 78, followed by The United States is followed by 25 and the United Kingdom with 5. Falguni Nair, founder and CEO of Nykaa, is ranked 10th with a net worth of \$7.6 billion. He is the only Indian in the top 10.

- हाल ही मे अमेरिका में आयोजित जूनियर स्क्वैश ओपन जीतने वाली पहली भारतीय महिला बनीं है?— अनाहत सिंह / Who has recently become the first Indian woman to win the Junior Squash Open held in America? Anahata Singh
- हाल ही में 'अनाथों की माँ' के रूप में लोकप्रिय किस महिला का निधन हो गया है?— सिंधुताई सपकाल / Which woman popularly known as 'Mother of Orphans' has passed away recently? Sindhutai Sapkal
- फिक्शन 2021 के लिए महिला का पुरस्कार किसने जीता हैं— सुजैना क्लार्क / Who has won the Women's Award for Fiction 2021 Suzannah Clarke
- हाल ही में जारी सतत विकास सूचकांक 2021 में भारत कौन से स्थान पर रहा हैं?— 120वां / What is the rank of India in the recently released Sustainable Development Index 2021? 120th
- 2. हाल ही में नीति आयोग द्वारा राज्य ऊर्जा और जलवायु सूचकांक में किस राज्य ने प्रथम स्थान प्राप्त किया हैं? / Which state has been ranked first in the State Energy and Climate Index by NITI Aayog recently?
 - a) कर्नाटक / Karnataka
 - b) गुजरात / Gujarat
 - c) केरल / Kerala
 - d) तमिलनाडु / Tamil Nadu
- निति आयोग ने स्टेट एनर्जी एंड क्लाइमेट इंडेक्स राउंड I लॉन्च किया है। स्टेट एनर्जी एंड क्लाइमेट इंडेक्स (एसईसीआई) राउंड I, राज्यों के प्रदर्शन को 6 मापदंडों पर रैंक करता है, अर्थात् (1) DISCOM का प्रदर्शन (2) ऊर्जा की पहुंच, सामर्थ्य और विश्वसनीयता (3) स्वच्छ ऊर्जा पहल (4) ऊर्जा दक्षता (5) पर्यावरणीय स्थिरताय और (6) नई पहल। /

NITI Aayog has launched State Energy and Climate Index Round I. State Energy and Climate Index (SECI) Round I ranks the performance of states on 6 parameters, namely (1) DISCOM's performance (2) Energy Access, Affordability and Reliability (3) Clean Energy Initiatives (4) Energy Efficiency (5) environmental sustainability; and (6) new initiatives.

> अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- हाल ही में ग्रामिण इलाको में 'वायु स्वास्थ्य सेवा' शुरू करने वाला पहला राज्य कौन सा बन गया हैं?— ओडिशा / Which state has become the first to start 'Air Health Service' in rural areas recently? Odisha
- भारतीय सेना का पहला हरित सौर ऊर्जा दोहन संयंत्र कहा स्थापित किया गया हैं— सिक्किम में / Where has the Indian Army's first Green Solar Energy Harnessing Plant been set up in Sikkim
- भारत का पहला अटल सामुदायिक नवाचार केंद्र कहां शुरू किया गया है?— जयपुर / Where has India's first Atal Community Innovation Center started?- Jaipur
- हाल ही में ग्रिड निर्भरता से हरित ऊर्जा में स्थानांतरित होने वाला पहला मॉडल शहर बना हैं?— कोणार्क / Recently became the first model city to move from grid dependence to green energy?
 Konark
- हाल ही मे भारत का पहला एपीजी युक्त और धुआं मुक्त राज्य बन गया हैं?— हिमाचल प्रदेश / Recently, India's first APG and smoke free state has become? Himachal Pradesh
- 3. हाल ही मे जारी हुरुन ग्लोबल हेल्थकेयर रिच लिस्ट 2022 में सबसे ऊपर कौन रहा हैं? / Who has topped the recently released Hurun Global Healthcare Rich List 2022?
 - a) साइरस एस पूनावाला / Cyrus S Poonawalla
 - b) अदार पूनावाला / Adar Poonawalla
 - c) डॉ श्यामल सिन्हा / Dr. Shyamal Sinha
 - d) डॉ शिवेश गुप्ता / Dr. Shivesh Gupta
- ▶ सीरम इंस्टीट्यूट ऑफ इंडिया (एसआईआई) के अध्यक्ष और प्रबंध निदेशक, डॉ साइरस एस पूनावाला ने हुरून ग्लोबल हेल्थकेयर रिच लिस्ट 2022 में शीर्ष स्थान हासिल किया है और हेल्थकेयर सेक्टर 2022 में सबसे अमीर अरबपित बन गए हैं। वह 26 बिलयन अमरीकी डालर (41% ऊपर) के नए मूल्य के साथ सूची में सबसे ऊपर है। साइरस पूनावाला के बाद थॉमस फ्रिस्ट जूनियर और फेंमिली ऑफ एचसीए हेल्थकेयर, माइंड्रे के ली जिटिंग और जू हैंग 19 बिलियन अमरीकी डालर के शुद्ध मूल्य के साथ दूसरे स्थान पर हैं। सन फार्मास्युटिकल्स के दिलीप सांघवी एंड फेंमिली 18 अरब डॉलर की संपत्ति के साथ पांचवें स्थान पर हैं। / Dr Cyrus S Poonawalla, Chairman and Managing Director of Serum Institute of India (SII), has topped the Hurun Global Healthcare Rich List 2022 and has become the richest billionaire in the healthcare sector 2022. He topped the list with a new value of USD 26 billion (up 41%). Cyrus Poonawalla is followed by Thomas Frist Jr and Family of HCA Healthcare, Mindray's Lee Zeiting and Xu Hang with a net worth of USD 19 billion. Sun Pharmaceuticals' Dilip Shanghvi & Family is at the fifth position with a net worth of \$18 billion.

> अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

• हाल ही की केंद्रीय मंत्री ने 'बायोमेडिकल इनोवेशन पर आईसीएमआर / डीएचआर नीति' लॉन्च की हैं?— मनसुख मंडाविया / Recently Union Minister has launched 'ICMR/DHR Policy on Biomedical Innovation'?- Mansukh Mandaviya

- किस राज्य सरकार ने भारत का पहला मेडिकल सिटी 'इंद्रायणी मेडिसिटी' स्थापित करने की घोषणा की हैं?— महराष्ट्र / Which state government has announced to set up India's first medical city 'Indrayani Medicity'? - Maharashtra
- किस राज्य के कौशांबी जिले में मोदी वैन के रूप में डब की गई 'फाइव मोबाइल मेडिकल वैन' को हरी झंडी दिखाई हैं?— उत्तर प्रदेश / Which state's Kaushambi district has flagged off 'Five Mobile Medical Vans' dubbed as Modi Van? Uttar Pradesh
- हाल ही में किस राज्य सरकार ने 'श्री धन्वंतरी जेनेरिक मेडिकल स्टोर' योजना शुरू की है?— छत्तीसगढ़ / Which state government has recently launched the 'Shri Dhanwantri Generic Medical Store' scheme? Chhattisgarh
- 4. हाल ही में सिपरी द्वारा जारी 'वर्ल्ड एक्सपेंडिचर रिपोर्ट 2021' के अनुसार भारत सैन्य खर्च के मामले में कौन से स्थान पर हैं? / According to the 'World Expenditure Report 2021' recently released by SIPRI, what is the position of India in terms of military expenditure?
 - a) पहला / First
 - b) दूसरा / Second
 - c) तीसरा / Third
 - d) चौथा / Fourth
- रक्षा थिंक—टैंक स्टॉकहोम इंटरनेशनल पीस रिसर्च इंस्टीट्यूट द्वारा जारी एक रिपोर्ट के अनुसार, भारत का सैन्य खर्च 2021 में बढ़कर 76.6 बिलियन अमेरिकी डॉलर हो गया, जो 2020 के आंकड़ों से 0.9 प्रतिशत अधिक है। / India's military expenditure increased to USD 76.6 billion in 2021, marking a 0.9 per cent hike over the 2020 figures, according to a report released by defence think-tank Stockholm International Peace Research Institute (SIPRI).

- द इकोनॉमिस्ट इंटेलिजेंस यूनिट के अनुसार, 2021 डेमोक्रेसी इंडेक्स की वैश्विक रैंकिंग में भारत कौन से स्थान पर रहा है?— 46 वें / According to The Economist Intelligence Unit, what is the rank of India in the global ranking of the 2021 Democracy Index?- 46th
- हाल ही में 9वीं यूएस ग्रीन बिल्डिंग काउंसिल में भारत कौन से स्थान पर रहा हैं?— तीसरा / What is the rank of India in the 9th US Green Building Council recently? 3rd
- हाल ही में वी—डेम संस्थान द्वारा जारी डेमोक्रेसी रिपोर्ट 2022 में भारत कौन स्थान पर रहा हैं?— 93 वां / Who is India's rank in the recently released Democracy Report 2022 by V-Dem Institute? 93rd
- हाल ही में जारी 2021 वैश्विक खाद्य सुरक्षा सूचकांक में भारत कौन से स्थान पर हैं?— 71वें / What is the rank of India in the recently released 2021 Global Food Security Index? 71st
- वर्ल्ड जिस्ट्स प्रोजेक्ट के रूल ऑफ लॉ इंडेक्स 2021 में भारत कौन से स्थान पर रहा हैं?— 79वें / What is the rank of India in the World Justice Project's Rule of Law Index 2021? 79th
- 5. हाल ही में स्वीडन स्थित थिंक—टैंक स्टॉकहोम इंटरनेशनल पीस रिसर्च इंस्टीट्यूट की 'ट्रेंड्स इन वर्ल्ड मिलिट्री एक्सपेंडिचर रिपोर्ट 2021' में भारत कौन से स्थान पर है? / What is the rank of India in the 'Trends in World Military Expenditure Report 2021' by Sweden-based think-tank Stockholm International Peace Research Institute recently?

- a) पहला / First
- b) दूसरा / Second
- c) तीसरा / Third
- d) चौथा / Fourth
- ➤ स्वीडन स्थित थिंक—टैंक स्टॉकहोम इंटरनेशनल पीस रिसर्च इंस्टीट्यूट द्वारा 'ट्रेंड्स इन वर्ल्ड मिलिट्री एक्सपेंडिचर रिपोर्ट 2021' शीर्षक से प्रकाशित रिपोर्ट के अनुसार, भारत का सैन्य खर्च अमेरिका और चीन के बाद दुनिया में तीसरा सबसे अधिक है। भारत में सैन्य खर्च 2021 में 76.6 बिलियन डॉलर है जो 2020 से 0.9% बढ़ गया है। रूस ने भी लगातार तीसरे वर्ष अपने सैन्य खर्च में वृद्धि की है। / According to a report published by Sweden-based think-tank Stockholm International Peace Research Institute titled "Trends in World Military Expenditure Report 2021", India's military expenditure is the third highest in the world after the US and China. Military spending in India is \$76.6 billion in 2021 which has increased by 0.9% from 2020. Russia has also increased its military spending for the third year in a row.

- हाल ही में जारी स्कॉच स्टेट ऑफ गवर्नेंस रैंकिंग 2021 में किस राज्य ने प्रथम स्थान प्राप्त किया हैं?— आंध्रप्रदेश / Which state has topped in the recently released Scotch State of Governance Ranking 2021? Andhra Pradesh
- हाल ही में वी—डेम संस्थान द्वारा जारी डेमोक्रेसी रिपोर्ट 2022 में भारत कौन स्थान पर रहा हैं?— 93वां / Who is India's rank in the Democracy Report 2022 released by the V-Dem Institute recently? 93rd
- वर्ल्ड जस्टिस प्रोजेक्ट के रूल ऑफ लॉ इंडेक्स 2021 में भारत कौन से स्थान पर रहा हैं?— 79वें / What is the rank of India in the World Justice Project's Rule of Law Index 2021? 79th
- हाल ही में जारी 2021 वैश्विक खाद्य सुरक्षा सूचकांक में भारत कौन से स्थान पर हैं?— 71वें / What is the rank of India in the recently released 2021 Global Food Security Index? 71st
- द इकोनॉमिस्ट इंटेलिजेंस यूनिट के अनुसार, 2021 डेमोक्रेसी इंडेक्स की वैश्विक रैंकिंग में भारत कौन से स्थान पर रहा है?— 46वें / According to The Economist Intelligence Unit, what is the rank of India in the global ranking of the 2021 Democracy Index? 46th



Books and Author

- 1. हाल ही में किसके द्वारा लिखी गई पुस्तक 'क्रंच टाइम: नरेंद्र मोदीज नेशनल सिक्योरिटी क्राइसिस' का विमोचन किया गया है? / Recently the book 'Crunch Timeru Narendra Modi's National Security Crisis' authored by whom has been released?
 - a) आर. गिरिधरन / R. Giridharan
 - b) आर कौशिक / R. Kaushik
 - c) श्रीराम चौलिया / Sreeram Chaulia
 - d) मेघना पंत / Meghna Pant
- ▶ डॉ श्रीराम चौलिया ने 'क्रंच टाइम: नरेंद्र मोदीज नेशनल सिक्योरिटी क्राइसिस' नामक एक नई पुस्तक लिखी है। इस पुस्तक का विमोचन नई दिल्ली, दिल्ली में इंडिया इंटरनेशनल सेंटर में विदेश राज्य मंत्री मीनाक्षी लेखी ने किया। यह पुस्तक देश को भारत के बाहरी विरोधियों द्वारा उत्पन्न सुरक्षा खतरों से बचाने के लिए राज्य में बहुत आवश्यक जनता के विश्वास पर प्रकाश डालती है। पुस्तक चीन और पाकिस्तान के साथ संकट के दौरान पीएम मोदी की निर्णय लेने की श्रृंखला का विश्लेषण करती है। ✓ Dr. Shriram Chowlia has authored a new book titled "Crunch Time: Narendra Modi's National Security Crisis". The book was released by the Minister of State for External Affairs Meenakshi Lekhi at the India International Center in New Delhi, Delhi. This book throws light on the much needed public confidence in the state to protect the country from the security threats posed by India's external adversaries. The book analyzes PM Modi's decision-making chain during the crisis with China and Pakistan.

- हाल ही में जारी की गई उंगलिल औरूवन आत्मकथा किसकी है?— एमके स्टालिन / Whose autobiography is Ungliel Oruvan released recently? MK Stalin
- हाल ही में किसके द्वारा लिखित 'द ब्लू बुक' नामक पुस्तक का विमोचन किया गया हैं?— अमिताभ कुमार / Recently a book named 'The Blue Book' written by whom has been released? Amitabh Kumar
- हाल ही में किसके द्वारा लिखी पुस्तक 'गोल्डन बॉय नीरज चोपड़ा' का विमोचन किया गया हैं?— नवदीप सिंह गिल / Recently the book 'Golden Boy Neeraj Chopra' written by whom has been released? Navdeep Singh Gill
- हाल ही में किसके द्वारा लिखित 'ममता: बियॉन्ड 2021' नामक पुस्तक का विमोचन किया गया हैं?— जयंत घोषाल / Recently a book titled 'Mamata: Beyond 2021' written by whom has been released? Jayant Ghoshal
- 2. हाल ही में केंद्रीय मंत्री धर्मेंद्र प्रधान ने किसके द्वारा लिखित 'बिरसा मुंडा—जनजाति नायक' नामक पुस्तक का विमोचन किया है? / Recently Union Minister Dharmendra Pradhan has released a book titled 'Birsa Munda-Tribal Nayak' written by?
 - a) आलोक चक्रवाल / Alok Chakrawal
 - b) अवतार सिंह भसीन / Avtar Singh Bhasin
 - c) विक्रम संपथ / Vikram Sampath
 - d) विनोद कापरी / Vinod Kapri

- केंद्रीय शिक्षा और कौशल विकास मंत्री, श्री धर्मेंद्र प्रधान ने "बिरसा मुंडा—जनजाति नायक" नामक पुस्तक का विमोचन किया। पुस्तक को प्रोफेसर आलोक चक्रवाल, कुलपति, गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय, बिलासपुर, छत्तीसगढ़ द्वारा लिखा गया है। यह पुस्तक भगवान बिरसा मुंडा के संघर्ष और स्वतंत्रता आंदोलन में वनवासियों के योगदान को सामने लाने का एक व्यापक प्रयास है। / The Union Minister for Education and Skill Development, Shri Dharmendra Pradhan released a book titled "Birsa Munda-Tribal Nayak". The book has been authored by Professor Alok Chakrawal, Vice Chancellor, Guru Ghasidas University, Bilaspur, Chhattisgarh. This book is a comprehensive attempt to bring to the fore the struggle of Bhagwan Birsa Munda and the contribution of forest dwellers in the freedom movement.
 - > अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--
 - हाल ही में किसके द्वारा लिखित 'क्वीन ऑफ फायर' नामक एक नई पुस्तक का विमोचन किया गया हैं– देविका रंगाचारी / Recently a new book titled 'Queen of Fire' written by - Devika Rangachari has been released
 - किसके द्वारा लिखि गई पुस्तक 'इंडिया, दैट इज भारतः कॉलोनियलिटी, सिविलाइजेशन, कॉन्स्टिट्युशन' का विमोचन किया गया हैं? — जे साई दीपक / The book 'India, that is Bharat: Coloniality, Civilization, Constitution' authored by whom has been released? - J Sai Deepak
 - किसके द्वारा लिखी पुस्तक 'गोल्डन बॉय नीरज चोपडा' का विमोचन किया गया हैं?- नवदीप सिंह गिल / Who has released the book 'Golden Boy Neeraj Chopra' written by? - Navdeep Singh
 - हाल ही में किसके द्वारा लिखित 'भारत-अफ्रीका संबंध: चेंजिंग होराइजन्स' नामक एक नई पुस्तक का विमोचन किया गया हैं? – राजीव कुमार भाटिया / Recently a new book titled 'India-Africa Relations: Changing Horizons' written by whom has been released? - Rajeev Kumar Bhatia
- 3. हाल ही में किसके द्वारा लिखित 'डिकोडिंग इंडियन बाबूडोम' नामक पुस्तक का विमोचन किया गया हैं?/Recently a book titled 'Decoding Indian Babudom' written by whom has been released?
 - a) जोधानी मन्भाई / Jodhani manubhai
 - b) अमीश त्रिपाठी / Amish Tripathi
 - c) फरीद जकारिया / Fareed Zakaria
- d) अश्विनी श्रीवास्तव / Ashwini Srivastava > अश्विनी श्रीवास्तव द्वारा लिखित और विटास्टा पब्लिशिंग प्राइवेट लिमिटेड द्वारा प्रकाशित 'डिकोडिंग इंडियन बाबूडोम' नामक एक नई पुस्तक का विमोचन किया गया। यह भारत की नौकरशाही व्यवस्था को कवर करने वाले पत्रकार की अपनी तरह की पहली किताब है। यह आम आदमी के दृष्टिकोण से भारत की प्रशासनिक व्यवस्था और शासन के कामकाज पर प्रकाश डालता है। लेखक ने अच्छे और प्रभावी शासन को प्राप्त करने के लिए '15 सूत्र' की सिफारिश की जो प्रशासन में व्यवसायियों के विश्वास को बढ़ाकर निवेश में ला सकते हैं। / A new book titled 'Decoding Indian Babudom' written by Ashwini Srivastava and published by Vitasta Publishing Pvt Ltd was released. This is the first book of its kind by a journalist covering India's bureaucratic system. It throws light on the working of administrative system and governance of India from the point of view of common man. The author recommends "15 Sutras" to achieve good and effective governance which can bring in investments by increasing the confidence of the businessmen in the administration.

- किसके द्वारा लिखी गई पुस्तक 'द ग्रेट टेक गेम' का विमोचन किया गया हैं?— अनिरुद्ध सूरी / The book 'The Great Tech Game' authored by whom has been released? Anirudh Suri
- किसके द्वारा लिखी पुस्तक 'द फाउंडर्सः द स्टोरी ऑफ पेपल' का विमोचन किया गया हैं?— जिमी सोनी / The book 'The Founders: The Story of PayPal' authored by whom has been released? Jimmy Soni
- किसकी आत्मकथा 'द अंबुजा स्टोरी' का विमोचन किया गया हैं— नरोत्तम सेखसरिया / Whose autobiography 'The Ambuja Story' has been released- Narottam Sekhsaria
- हाल ही में किसके द्वारा जारी भारत-पाकिस्तान युद्ध 1971 पर एक पुस्तक लिखी गई है- एम.एम. नरवणे / Recently a book has been written on Indo-Pakistani War 1971 released by M.M. Naravane
- 4. हाल ही में किसे द्वारा लिखी पुस्तक 'हियर योरसेल्फ' का विमोचन किया गया हैं? / Recently the book 'Here Yourself' authored by whom has been released?
 - a) ख्वाजा अहमद अब्बास / Khwaja Ahmad Abbas
 - b) भिखारी ठाकुर / Bhikhari Thakur
 - c) भावानंद देकाब / Bhabananda Deka
 - d) प्रेम रावत / Prem Rawat
- भारतीय लेखक प्रेम रावत ने मुंबई में भारतीय उपमहाद्वीप के लिए अपनी पुस्तक 'हियर योरसेल्फ' का विमोचन किया। न्यूयॉर्क टाइम्स की यह बेस्टसेलर किताब पहले से ही 58 देशों और पांच भाषाओं में उपलब्ध है। यह पुस्तक लोगों को अपनी क्षमता को समझने में मदद करने के लिए है। यह उन्हें शोरगुल वाली दुनिया में शांति पाने में मदद करेगा। उन्होंने दर्शकों को यह भी सलाह दी कि वे जितना समझते हैं, उससे कहीं अधिक उनके पास अपने आप में ज्ञान है। यह पुस्तक उन्हें बेहतर आत्म—समझ विकसित करने में मदद करने के लिए है। / Indian author Prem Rawat released his book 'Here Yourself' for the Indian subcontinent in Mumbai. The New York Times bestseller is already available in 58 countries and five languages. This book is meant to help people realize their potential. This will help them find peace in the noisy world. He also advised the audience that they have more knowledge in their own right than they understand. This book is meant to help them develop better self-understanding.

- किसके द्वारा लिखि गई पुस्तक 'इंडिया, दैट इज भारतः कॉलोनियलिटी, सिविलाइजेशन, कॉन्स्टिट्यूशन' का विमोचन किया गया हैं?— जे साई दीपक / The book 'India, that is Bharat: Coloniality, Civilization, Constitution' authored by whom has been released? J Sai Deepak
- हाल ही में किसके द्वारा लिखी पुस्तक 'गोल्डन बॉय नीरज चोपड़ा' का विमोचन किया गया हैं?— नवदीप सिंह गिल / Who has recently released the book 'Golden Boy Neeraj Chopra' written by?
 Navdeep Singh Gill
- किसके द्वारा लिखित 'भारत—अफ्रीका संबंध: चेंजिंग होराइजन्स' नामक एक नई पुस्तक का विमोचन किया गया हैं?— राजीव कुमार भाटिया / A new book titled 'India-Africa Relations: Changing Horizons' authored by whom has been released? Rajeev Kumar Bhatia
- हाल ही में किसके द्वारा जारी भारत—पाकिस्तान युद्ध 1971 पर एक पुस्तक लिखी गई है— एम.एम. नरवणे / Recently a book has been written on Indo-Pakistani War 1971 released by M.M. Naravane

- 5. हाल ही में किसके द्वारा लिखी गई पुस्तक 'द बॉय हू रोट ए कॉन्स्टिट्यूशन' का विमोचन किया गया हैं? / Recently the book 'The Boy Who Wrote a Constitution' authored by whom has been released?
 - a) राजेश तलवार / Rajesh Talwar
 - b) विपिन रावत / Vipin Rawat
 - c) कृष्ण शर्मा / Krishna Sharma
 - d) दिनेश परमार / Dinesh Parmar
- ▶ डॉ बीआर अंबेडकर की 131 वीं जयंती के अवसर पर, राजेश तलवार द्वारा लिखित 'द बॉय हू रोट ए कॉन्स्टिट्यूशन: ए प्ले फॉर चिल्ड्रन ऑन ह्यूमन राइट्स' नामक एक नई पुस्तक जो भीमराव रामजी अंबेडकर के बचपन की अपनी यादों पर एक तथ्य—आधारित नाटक है का विमोचन किया गया है। यह पोनीटेल बुक्स द्वारा प्रकाशित किया गया है। तलवार की लिखी किताबों में 'द वैनिशिंग ऑफ सुभाष बोस', 'गांधी, अम्बेडकर, और फोर—लेग्ड स्कॉर्पियन' और 'औरंगजेब' शामिल हैं। ∕ On the occasion of Dr. BR Ambedkar's 131st birth anniversary, a new book titled "The Boy Who Wrote a Constitution: A Play for Children on Human Rights" by Rajesh Talwar which is a fact-based play on his childhood memories of Bhimrao Ramji Ambedkar Has been released. It is published by Ponytail Books. Books written by Talwar include "The Vanishing of Subhas Bose", "Gandhi, Ambedkar, and the Four-Legged Scorpion" and "Aurangzeb".

- हाल ही में जारी की गई उंगलिल ओरूवन आत्मकथा किसकी है?— एमके स्टालिन / Whose autobiography is Ungli Oruvan released recently? MK Stalin
- हाल ही में किसके द्वारा लिखित 'ममताः बियॉन्ड 2021' नामक पुस्तक का विमोचन किया गया हैं?— जयंत घोषाल / Recently a book titled 'Mamata: Beyond 2021' written by whom has been released? Jayant Ghoshal
- हाल ही में किसके द्वारा लिखित 'द ब्लू बुक' नामक पुस्तक का विमोचन किया गया हैं?— अमिताभ कुमार / Recently a book named 'The Blue Book' written by whom has been released? Amitabh Kumar
- हाल ही में किसके द्वारा लिखी पुस्तक 'गोल्डन बॉय नीरज चोपड़ा' का विमोचन किया गया हैं?— नवदीप सिंह गिल / Recently the book 'Golden Boy Neeraj Chopra' written by whom has been released? Navdeep Singh Gill
- 6. हाल ही में किस ने 2 पुस्तकों 'द मैजिक ऑफ मंगलाजोड़ी' और 'द सिख हिस्ट्री ऑफ ईस्ट इंडिया' का विमोचन किया हैं? / Recently who has released 2 books 'The Magic of Mangalajodi' and 'The Sikh History of East India'?
 - a) राजनाथ सिंह / Rajnath Singh
 - b) नवीन पटनायक / Naveen Patnaik
 - c) नितीश कुमार / Nitish Kumar
 - d) अशोक गहलोत / Ashok Gehlot
- अोडिशा के मुख्यमंत्री नवीन पटनायक ने अविनाश खेमका की 2 किताबें, एक कॉफी टेबल बुक 'द मैजिक ऑफ मंगलाजोड़ी' का विमोचन कियाय और अविनाश मोहापात्रा द्वारा 'पूर्वी भारत का सिख इतिहास' शीर्षक से पूर्वी भारत के सिख इतिहास का संकलन। कॉफी टेबल बुक 'द मैजिक ऑफ मंगलाजोड़ी' विभिन्न छिवयों और विवरणों के माध्यम से चिल्का झील में मंगलाजोड़ी का एक विहंगम दृश्य प्रदान करती है। / Odisha Chief Minister Naveen Patnaik released two books by Avinash Khemka, a coffee table book "The Magic of Mangalajodi"; and a compilation of Sikh history of Eastern India by Avinash Mohapatra titled "Sikh History of

Eastern India". Coffee Table Book "The Magic of Mangalajodi" provides a bird's eye view of Mangalajodi at Chilika Lake through various images and descriptions.

- हाल ही में जारी की गई उंगलिल ओरूवन आत्मकथा किसकी है?— एमके स्टालिन / Whose autobiography is Ungliel Oruvan released recently? MK Stalin
- किसके द्वारा लिखी गई नई किताब 'द मिलेनियल योगी' का विमोचन किया गया हैं?— कैप्टन दीपम चटर्जी / Who has released the new book 'The Millennial Yogi'? Captain Deepam Chatterjee
- हाल ही में किसके द्वारा लिखित 'ममता: बियॉन्ड 2021' नामक पुस्तक का विमोचन किया गया हैं?— जयंत घोषाल / Recently a book titled 'Mamata: Beyond 2021' written by whom has been released? Jayant Ghoshal
- हाल ही में किसके द्वारा लिखी पुस्तक 'गोल्डन बॉय नीरज चोपडा' का विमोचन किया गया हैं?- नवदीप सिंह गिल / Who has recently released the book 'Golden Boy Neeraj Chopra' written by? -Navdeep Singh Gill

Defence News

- 1. हाल ही में भारत और किस देश के बीच 20 वां द्विपक्षीय नौसेना अभ्यास 'वरुण –2022' संपन्न हुआ हैं? / The 20th bilateral naval exercise 'Varuna-2022' was recently concluded between India and which country?
 - a) ऑस्ट्रेलिया / Australia
 - b) फ्रांस / France
 - c) अमेरिका / America
 - d) बांग्लादेश / Bangladesh
- ▶ भारतीय नौसेना और फ्रांसीसी नौसेना के बीच 'वरुण' नामक द्विपक्षीय नौसेना अभ्यास का 20 वां संस्करण 30 मार्च से 03 अप्रैल, 2022 तक अरब सागर में आयोजित किया जा रहा है। दोनों नौसेनाओं के बीच द्विपक्षीय नौसेना अभ्यास 1993 से आयोजित किया जा रहा है और इस अभ्यास को 2001 में 'वरुण' नाम दिया गया था। वरुण−2022 अभ्यास में दोनों नौसेनाओं के विभिन्न जहाज, पनडुब्बी, समुद्री गश्ती विमान, लड़ाकू विमान और हेलीकॉप्टर भाग लेंगे। / The 20th edition of the bilateral naval exercise named 'Varuna' between the Indian Navy and the French Navy is being conducted in the Arabian Sea from March 30 to April 03, 2022. Bilateral naval exercise between the two navies is being conducted since 1993 and the exercise was named 'Varuna' in 2001. Various ships, submarines, maritime patrol aircraft, fighter aircraft and helicopters from both the navies will participate in the Varuna-2022 exercise.

🕨 अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- भारत और किस देश के बीच गरूड़ युद्धाभ्यास आयोजित किया जाता हैं— फ्रांस / Garuda exercise is organized between India and which country- France
- भारत और किस देश के बीच गरूड़ शक्ति युद्धाभ्यास आयोजित किया जाता हैं— इंडोनेशिया / Garuda Shakti exercise is organized between India and which country- Indonesia
- भारत और किस देश के बीच खंजर युद्धाभ्यास आयोजित किया जाता हैं— किर्गीस्तान / Khanjar exercise is organized between India and which country Kyrgyzstan
- भारत और किस देश के बीच नोमडिक ऐलिफेंट युद्धाभ्यास आयोजित किया जाता हैं— मंगोलिया
 / Nomadic elephant exercise is organized between India and which country Mongolia
- 2. हाल ही में भारतीय वायु सेना ने हथियार प्रणालियों के रखरखाव के संबंध में किस आईआईटी साथ समझौता किया हैं?/Recently the Indian Air Force has signed an agreement with which IIT regarding the maintenance of weapon systems?
 - a) आईआईटी दिल्ली / IIT Delhi
 - b) आईआईटी मद्रास / IIT Madras
 - c) आईआईटी मुंबई / IIT Mumbai
 - d) आईआईटी कानपुर / IIT Kanpur
- भारतीय वायु सेना और भारतीय प्रौद्योगिकी संस्थान मद्रास ने प्रौद्योगिकी विकास और विभिन्न हथियार प्रणालियों को रखरखाव हेतु स्वदेशी तकनीकि खोजने के लिए एक समझौता ज्ञापन पर हस्ताक्षर किए हैं। भारतीय वायु सेना और IIT—मद्रास के बीच संयुक्त साझेदारी का उद्देश्य 'आत्मिनर्भर भारत' के लक्ष्य को प्राप्त करने के लिए भारतीय वायु सेना के स्वदेशीकरण के प्रयासों में तेजी लाना है। / Indian Air Force and Indian Institute of Technology Madras have signed an MoU for technology development and indigenous technology

Join Us on Telegram: https://t.me/Naukri Aspirant

www.naukriaspirant.com

exploration for maintenance of various weapon systems. The joint partnership between the Indian Air Force and IIT-Madras aims to accelerate the indigenization efforts of the Indian Air Force to achieve the goal of 'Self-reliant India'.

अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- इंडियन ऐयरफोर्स के लिए इमरजेंसी नेशनल हाईवे पट्टी का लोकार्पण कहा किया गया हैं— बाढमेर, राजस्थान / The Emergency National Highway strip for the Indian Air Force has been inaugurated Badhmer, Rajasthan
- हाल ही में किसे भारतीय वायु सेना अकादमी के नए कमांडेंट बनाया गया है?— बी सी शेखर / Recently who has been appointed as the new Commandant of Indian Air Force Academy?- B C Shekhar
- भारतीय वायु सेना की स्थापना— 8 अक्टूबर 1932 / Establishment of Indian Air Force 8 October 1932
- भारतीय वायु सेना मुख्यालय- नई दिल्ली / Indian Air Force Headquarters- New Delhi
- भारतीय वायु सेना प्रमुख– विवेक राम चौधरी / Indian Air Force Chief- Vivek Ram Chaudhary
- 3. हाल ही में भारतीय तटरक्षक बल का राष्ट्रीय स्तर का प्रदूषण प्रतिक्रिया अभ्यास 'NATPOLREX-VIII' कहां शुरू किया गया हैं?/Where has the Indian Coast Guard's national level pollution response exercise 'NATPOLREX&VIII' started recently?
 - a) कांडला बंदरगाह, गुजरात / Kandla Port, Gujarat
 - b) मुंबई बंदरगाह, महाराष्ट्र / Mumbai Port, Maharashtra
 - c) विशाखापट्टनम बंदरगाह, आंध्र प्रदेश / Visakhapatnam Port, Andhra Pradesh
 - d) मोरमुगाओ बंदरगाह, गोवा / Mormugao Port, Goa
- भारतीय तटरक्षक बल ने 19 अप्रैल, 2022 को दो दिवसीय राष्ट्रीय स्तर के प्रदूषण प्रतिक्रिया अभ्यास, 'NATPOLREX&VIII' के 8वें संस्करण की शुरुआत मोरमुगाओ बंदरगाह, गोवा से की। समुद्री रिसाव की तैयारी अभ्यास का उद्घाटन रक्षा सचिव डॉ अजय कुमार ने किया। अभ्यास में 50 एजेंसियों के 85 से अधिक प्रतिभागियों ने भाग लिया, जिनमें 22 मित्र देशों और अंतर्राष्ट्रीय संगठनों के 29 पर्यवेक्षक और श्रीलंका और बांग्लादेश के दो तटरक्षक जहाज शामिल हैं। / The Indian Coast Guard commenced the 8th edition of the two-day national level pollution response exercise, 'NATPOLREX-VIII' on April 19, 2022 from Mormugao Port, Goa. The maritime rig readiness exercise was inaugurated by Defense Secretary Dr Ajay Kumar. Over 85 participants from 50 agencies participated in the exercise, including 29 observers from 22 friendly countries and international organizations and two Coast Guard ships from Sri Lanka and Bangladesh.

- भारत और किस देश के बीच पूर्वी ब्रिज–VI वायु अभ्यास किया जाता हैं?— ओमान / Eastern Bridge-VI air exercise is conducted between India and which country? Oman
- सेना दिवस 2022 पर विश्व का सबसे बड़ा खादी राष्ट्रीय ध्वज कहां प्रदर्शित किया गया है?— जैसलमेर / Where is the world's largest Khadi national flag displayed on Army Day 2022? Jaisalmer
- भारत और किस देश के बीच संयुक्त सैन्य अभ्यास लामितिये आयोजित किया जाता हैं?— सेशल्स / Joint military exercise Lamitye is organized between India and which country? Seychelles

• अल नागाह युद्धाभ्यास आयोजित किया जाता हैं— भारत और ओमान / Al Nagah exercise is conducted in- India and Oman



Join Us on Telegram: https://t.me/Naukri Aspirant

Economics News

- 1. हाल ही में किस राज्य सरकार ने कैदियों के लिए व्यक्तिगत ऋण देने की योजना शुरू की हैं? / Which state government has recently launched a scheme to give personal loans to prisoners?
 - a) तमिलनाडु / Tamil Nadu
 - b) महाराष्ट्र / Maharashtra
 - c) तेलंगाना / Telangana
 - d) केरल / Kerala
- ▶ महाराष्ट्र सरकार ने एक ऐसी योजना शुरू की है जो कैदियों को उनके परिवारों को उनके रहने की स्थिति में सुधार करने और उनके कानूनी मामलों से संबंधित खर्चों को पूरा करने में मदद करने के लिए बैंकों से 50,000 रुपये तक के व्यक्तिगत ऋण प्राप्त करने की अनुमित देती है। यह हमारे देश में अपनी तरह की पहली पहल होगी। महाराष्ट्र राज्य सहकारी बैंक इस योजना के तहत 7% ब्याज दर पर 50,000 तक का ऋण प्रदान करेगा। इस योजना को पायलट आधार पर पुणे, महाराष्ट्र की यरवदा सेंट्रल जेल में लागू किया जाएगा। इस प्रकार के ऋण को खावती (khavti)' ऋण कहा जाता है, और लगभग 1,055 कैदियों को लाभ होता है। ∕ The Maharashtra government has launched a scheme that allows prisoners to get personal loans of up to Rs 50,000 from banks to help their families improve their living conditions and meet expenses related to their legal matters. Is. This will be the first initiative of its kind in our country. Maharashtra State Cooperative Bank will provide loan up to 50,000 under this scheme at 7% interest rate. The scheme will be implemented on a pilot basis at Yerwada Central Jail in Pune, Maharashtra. This type of loan is called a "khavti" loan, and benefits approximately 1,055 prisoners.

🕨 अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:—

- महाराष्ट्र के राज्यपाल– भगत सिंह कोश्यारी / Governor of Maharashtra- Bhagat Singh Koshyari
- महाराष्ट्र के मुख्यमंत्री— उद्धव ठाकरे / Chief Minister of Maharashtra- Uddhav Thackeray
- महाराष्ट्र सरकार किस फिल्म अभिनेता को कोविड टीकाकरण राजदूत नियुक्त करेगी?— सलमान खान / Which film actor will the Maharashtra government appoint as the covid vaccination ambassador? Salman Khan
- मिशन इंद्रधनुष के तहत 90.5 प्रतिशत पूर्ण टीकाकरण के साथ किस राज्य ने प्रथम स्थान प्राप्त किया हैं?— ओडिशा / Which state has topped with 90.5 percent complete immunization under Mission Indradhapush? Odisha
- हाल ही में कहां पर भारत का पहला 100 प्रतिशत महिला स्वामित्व वाला औद्योगिक पार्क खोला गया हैं?— हैदराबाद / Where has India's first 100% female-owned industrial park opened recently? - Hyderabad
- 2. हाल ही में किस राज्य सरकार ने दुग्ध उत्पादकों के लिए सहकारी बैंक की स्थापना की हैं?/Which state government has recently set up a cooperative bank for milk producers?
 - a) तमिलनाडु / Tamil Nadu
 - b) तेलंगाना / Telangana
 - c) कर्नाटक / Karnataka
 - d) महारष्ट्र / Maharashtra
- कर्नाटक के मुख्यमंत्री, बसवराज बोम्मई द्वारा 'नंदिनी क्षीरा समृद्धि सहकारी बैंक' की स्थापना एक क्रांतिकारी पहल है, जो दूध उत्पादकों को अधिक वित्तीय मजबूती प्रदान करेगी। कर्नाटक दुग्ध उत्पादकों के लिए एक विशेष बैंक स्थापित करने

वाला देश का एकमात्र राज्य है। केंद्रीय गृह मंत्री अमित शाह ने 'नंदिनी क्षीरा समृद्धि सहकारी बैंक' का लोगो लॉन्च किया। / The setting up of 'Nandini Ksheera Samridhi Sahakari Bank' by the Chief Minister of Karnataka, Basavaraj Bommai is a revolutionary initiative, which will provide more financial strength to the milk producers. Karnataka is the only state in the country to set up a special bank for milk producers. Union Home Minister Amit Shah launched the logo of "Nandini Ksheera Samridhi Sahakari Bank".

> अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- कर्नाटक के मुख्यमंत्री– बसवराज बोम्मई / Chief Minister of Karnataka- Basavaraj Bommai
- कर्नाटक के गवर्नर— थावरचंद गहलोत / Governor of Karnataka- Thaawarchand Gehlot
- भारतीय सेना द्वारा किस राज्य में क्वांटम प्रयोगशाला की स्थापना की गई हैं?— महाराष्ट्र / In which state the quantum laboratory has been established by the Indian Army? Maharashtra
- हाल ही में किस राज्य सरकार ने सामान्य श्रेणी आयोग की स्थापना की है? हिमाचल प्रदेश / Which state government has recently set up the General Category Commission? Himachal Pradesh
- किस केंद्रीय मंत्री ने रक्षा पेंशन शिकायत निवारण पोर्टल की स्थापना की हैं?— राजनाथ सिंह / Which Union Minister has set up Defense Pension Grievance Redressal Portal? Rajnath Singh
- 3. किस बैंक ने 10 लाख रुपये के चेक भुगतान के लिए सकारात्मक वेतन प्रणाली लागू की हैं? / Which bank has implemented positive pay system for check payment of Rs 10 lakh?
 - a) पंजाब नेशनल बैंक / Punjab National Bank
 - b) स्टेट बैंक ऑफ इंडिया / State Bank of India
 - c) एचडीएफसी बैंक / HDFC bank
 - d) कोटक महिंद्रा बैंक / Kotak Mahindra Bank
- ▶ पंजाब नेशनल बैंक ने सकारात्मक वेतन प्रणाली को लागू किया है, जो 10 लाख रुपये और उससे अधिक के चेक भुगतान के लिए अनिवार्य है। यह 180 मिलियन से अधिक ग्राहकों को किसी भी सुरक्षा खतरों से बचाने के लिए एक कदम के रूप में किया जा रहा है। बैंक ने पिछले महीने सकारात्मक वेतन प्रणाली को अनिवार्य बनाने की घोषणा की थी और इसे आज से लागू कर दिया गया है। नई प्रणाली के तहत, चेक जारीकर्ता के साथ पुनरू पुष्टि के बाद, पीपीएस का उपयोग करके 10 लाख रुपये और उससे अधिक के उच्च मूल्य के चेक को मंजूरी दे दी जाएगी। / Punjab National Bank has implemented the positive pay system, which is mandatory for check payments of Rs 10 lakh and above. This is being done as a step to protect over 180 million customers from any security threats. The bank had last month announced making the positive pay system mandatory and it has been implemented from today. Under the new system, checks of higher value of Rs 10 lakh and above will be cleared using PPS, after reconfirmation with the check issuer.

- हाल ही में बैंक ऑफ महाराष्ट्र ने किस राज्य में :प्रोजेक्ट बैंकसखी' लॉन्च किया हैं?— ओडिशा / Recently Bank of Maharashtra has launched 'Project Banksakhi' in which state?- Odisha
- हाल ही में किस बैंक ने 'हाउस वर्क इज वर्क' पहल की शुरूआत की हैं?— एक्सिस बैंक / Which bank has recently launched 'House Work is Work' initiative? Axis Bank

- हाल ही में किस बैंक ने यूआईपाथ ऑटोमेशन एक्सीलेंस अवार्ड्स 2021 जीता हैं? साऊथ इंडियन बैंक / Which bank has recently won the UiPath Automation Excellence Awards 2021? South Indian Bank
- किसे इंडियन बैंक एसोसिएशन के अध्यक्ष बनाया गया हैं— ऐके गोयल / Who has been made the President of Indian Banks Association AK Goyal
- 4. हाल ही में किस बैंक के 'इंडस मर्चेंट सॉल्यूशंस' ऐप ने डिजिटल सीएक्स अवार्ड्स 2022 जीता हैं? / Which bank's 'Indus Merchant Solutions' app has recently won the Digital CX Awards 2022?
 - a) स्टेट बैंक ऑफ इंडिया / State Bank of India
 - b) पंजाब नेशनल बैंक / Punjab National Bank
 - c) इंडसइंड बैंक / Indusind bank
 - d) कोटक महिंद्रा बैंक / Kotak Mahindra Bank
- ▶ इंडसइंड बैंक के व्यापारियों के लिए एक मोबाइल ऐप 'इंडस मर्चेंट सॉल्यूशंस' को उत्कृष्ट डिजिटल सीएक्स— एसएमई भुगतान' के लिए डिजिटल सीएक्स अवार्ड्स 2022 मिला। डिजिटल सीएक्स अवार्ड्स का आयोजन डिजिटल बैंकर द्वारा किया जाता है, जो विश्व स्तर पर विश्वसनीय वित्तीय समाचार सेवा प्रदाता है। इंडस मर्चेंट सॉल्यूशंस को विजेता घोषित किया जाना ग्राहकों को एक सहज बैंकिंग अनुभव प्रदान करने में इसकी ताकत का एक प्रमाण है, जो बैंक के 'ग्राहक—केंद्रितता' के लोकाचार के अनुरूप है। / A 15-member Indian boxing contingent ended its campaign with 10 medals including three gold, four silver and three bronze at the Thailand Open International Boxing Tournament 2022 in Phuket. The gold medalists received USD 2000, while the silver and bronze medalists received USD 1000 and USD 500 respectively, with 130 top boxers including 74 men and 56 women from Asia, Europe, Oceania and Africa participating in the tournament. An exciting competition was witnessed.

- इंडसइंड बैंक की स्थापना- 1994 / Establishment of IndusInd Bank 1994
- इंडसइंड बैंक का मुख्यालय- मुंबई, महाराष्ट्र / Headquarters of IndusInd Bank Mumbai, Maharashtra
- इंडसइंड बैंक के एमडी और सीईओ— सुमंत कथपालिया / MD & CEO of IndusInd Bank- Sumant Kathpalia
- इंडसइंड बैंक की टैगलाइन— वी मेक यू फील रिचर / Tagline of IndusInd Bank We Make You Feel Richer
- हाल ही में बैंक ऑफ महाराष्ट्र ने किस राज्य में :प्रोजेक्ट बैंकसखी' लॉन्च किया हैं?— ओडिशा / Recently Bank of Maharashtra has launched 'Project Banksakhi' in which state?- Odisha
- 5. हाल ही में किस बैंक ने वैश्विक 'सेलेंट मॉडल बैंक' पुरस्कार जीता हैं? / Which bank has recently won the global 'Cellent Model Bank' award?
 - a) कोटक महिंद्रा बैंक / Kotak Mahindra Bank
 - b) इंडसइंड बैंक / Indusind bank
 - c) स्टेट बैंक ऑफ इंडिया / State Bank of India
 - d) एचडीएफसी बैंक / HDFC bank
- इंडसइंड बैंक को सर्वश्रेष्ठ—इन—क्लास एंटरप्राइज पेमेंट्स हब बनाने के लिए 'पेमेंट्स सिस्टम ट्रांसफॉर्मेशन' की श्रेणी के तहत वैश्विक 'सेलेंट मॉडल बैंक' पुरस्कार से सम्मानित किया गया है। यह पुरस्कार क्लाउड—आधारित केंद्रीय भुगतान

Join Us on Telegram: https://t.me/Naukri Aspirant

केंद्र बनाने में बैंक की उत्कृष्ट यात्रा को मान्यता देता है। यह पुरस्कार वैश्विक स्तर पर वित्तीय संस्थानों के लिए प्रौद्योगिकी पर केंद्रित अग्रणी शोध और सलाहकार फर्म सेलेंट द्वारा दिया जाता है। यह भुगतान हब सभी प्रकार के भुगतान निर्देशों और सभी मूल क्लाइंट टचप्वाइंट में उत्पन्न होने वाले उच्च लेनदेन भार को मूल रूप से संसाधित करने में सक्षम है। / IndusInd Bank has been conferred with the global 'Cellent Model Bank' award under the category of 'Payments System Transformation' for making it a best-in-class enterprise payments hub. The award recognizes the bank's outstanding journey in building a cloud-based central payment hub. The award is given by Celent, a leading research and advisory firm focused on technology for financial institutions globally. This payment hub is able to seamlessly process all types of payment instructions and high transaction loads arising across all Native Client touchpoints.

> अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- हाल ही में किस बैंक द्वारा 'एग्री इन्फिनिटी' कार्यक्रम शुरू किया गया हैं?— यश बैंक / Which bank has recently launched 'Agri Infinity' program? Yes Bank
- किस संस्थान ने दुनिया का पहला वन्यजीव संरक्षण बांड जारी किया हैं?— विश्व बैंक / Which institution has issued the world's first wildlife conservation bond? World Bank
- भारतीय लघु उद्योग विकास बैंक ने किस राज्य में 'वेस्ट टू वेल्थ क्रिएशन' कार्यक्रम शुरू किया हैं? पश्चिम बंगाल / In which state Small Industries Development Bank of India has launched 'Waste to Wealth Creation' program? West Bengal
- हाल ही में किस बैंक ने यूआईपाथ ऑटोमेशन एक्सीलेंस अवार्ड्स 2021 जीता हैं?— साऊथ इंडियन बैंक / Which bank has recently won the UiPath Automation Excellence Awards 2021? South Indian Bank
- किस बैंक ने विकलांग कर्मचारियों के लिए 'प्राइड-सीआरएमडी मॉड्यूल' ऐप लॉन्च किया हैं?— पंजाब नेशनल बैंक / Which bank has launched 'Pride-CRMD Module' app for disabled employees? Punjab National Bank
- 6. हाल ही में 19 लाख करोड़ रुपये के बाजार मूल्यांकन के मार्क को छूने वाली पहली भारतीय कंपनी बन गई है? / Which company has become the first Indian company to touch the Rs 19 lakh crore market valuation mark recently?
 - a) माइक्रोमैक्स / Micromax
 - b) टाटा इंडस्ट्रीज / TATA Industries
 - c) अडानी ग्रुप / Adani Group
 - d) रिलायंस / Reliance
- ▶ रिलायंस इंडस्ट्रीज लिमिटेड इंट्रा—डे ट्रेड में 19 लाख करोड़ रुपये के बाजार मूल्यांकन के मार्क को छूने वाली पहली भारतीय कंपनी बन गई है। बॉम्बे स्टॉक एक्सचेंज पर दिन के दौरान बाजार का हैवीवेट स्टॉक 1.85 प्रतिशत उछलकर 2,827.10 रुपये के रिकॉर्ड उच्च स्तर पर पहुंच गया। अंत में यह 0.08 फीसदी की तेजी के साथ 2,777.90 रुपये पर स्थिर हुआ। ∕ Reliance Industries Limited has become the first Indian company to touch the market valuation mark of Rs 19 lakh crore in intra-day trade. The market heavyweight stock jumped 1.85 per cent to a record high of Rs 2,827.10 on the Bombay Stock Exchange during the day. It finally settled with a gain of 0.08 per cent at Rs 2,777.90.

- हाल ही में किस सोशल मिडिया कंपनी ने 'जागरूक वोटर' अभियान शुरू किया गया हैं?— टिवट्र / Which social media company has recently launched 'Aware Voter' campaign? Twitter
- हाल ही में किस कंपनी ने नया ईवी ब्रांड 'विडा' शुरू किया हैं?— हीरो मोटोकॉर्प / Which company has recently launched a new EV brand 'Vida'? Hero MotoCorp
- हाल ही में तीन ट्रिलियन डॉलर मार्केट केप हासिल करने वाली दुनिया की पहली कंपनी बनी हैं?— एप्पल / Recently became the first company in the world to achieve three trillion dollar market cap? Apple
- हाल ही में फीफा विश्व कप को स्पॉन्सर करने वाली पहली भारतीय कंपनी बनी हैं?— बायजूज / Recently became the first Indian company to sponsor the FIFA World Cup? Byju's
- फोर्ब्स वर्ल्ड की सर्वश्रेष्ठ नियोक्ता 2021 रैंकिंग में किस कंपनी ने शीर्ष स्थान प्राप्त किया हैं— रिलायंस इंडस्ट्रीज
 / Which company has topped the Forbes World's Best Employers 2021 ranking Reliance Industries



Important Days

- 56. अंतर्राष्ट्रीय खान जागरूकता दिवस मनाया जाता हैं? / International Mines Awareness Day is observed on?
 - a) 01 अप्रैल / 01 Apirl
 - b) 02 अप्रैल / 02 April
 - c) 03 अप्रैल / 03 April
 - d) 04 अप्रैल / 04 April
- ▶ हर साल 4 अप्रैल को अंतर्राष्ट्रीय खदान जागरूकता और खदान कार्रवाई में सहायता दिवस को बारूदी सुरंगों से नागरिक आबादी की सुरक्षा, स्वास्थ्य और जीवन के लिए खतरे के बारे में जागरूकता फैलाने के लिए मनाया जाता है और राज्य सरकारों को खदान—समाशोधन कार्यक्रम विकसित करने के लिए प्रोत्साहित करता है। ∕ Every Year on 4 April International Day for Mine Awareness and Assistance in Mine Action is observed to spread awareness about the threat caused by landmines to the safety, health, and lives of civilian populations and encourages state Governments to develop mine-clearing programmes.

- 16 मार्च राष्ट्रीय टीकाकरण दिवस / 16 March National Vaccination Day
- 18 मार्च विश्व नींद दिवस / 18 March World Sleep Day
- 20 मार्च अंतर्राष्ट्रीय प्रसन्नता दिवस / 20 March International Day of Happiness
- 20 मार्च विश्व गौरैया दिवस / 20 March World Sparrow Day
- 20 मार्च विश्व मुख स्वास्थ्य दिवस / 20 March: World Oral Health Day
- 57. राष्ट्रीय समुद्री दिवस मनाया जाता हैं?/National Maritime Day is celebrated on?
 - e) 04 अप्रैल / 04 April
 - f) 05 अप्रैल / **05 April**
 - g) 06 अप्रैल / 06 April
 - h) 07 अप्रैल / 07 April
- भारत में हर साल 5 अप्रैल को राष्ट्रीय समुद्री दिवस मनाया जाता है क्योंकि इस तारीख को 1919 में नेविगेशन इतिहास बनाया गया था, एसएस लॉयल्टी, द सिंधिया स्टीम नेविगेशन कंपनी लिमिटेड का पहला जहाज यूनाइटेड किंगडम की यात्रा की थी। भारतीय नौवहन के खाते में यह एक लाल अक्षर वाला दिन था। / On 5th April every year in India National Maritime day is observed because on this date in 1919 navigation history was created SS Loyalty, the first ship of The Scindia Steam Navigation Company Ltd journeyed to the United Kingdom. It was a red-letter day in the account of Indian navigation.
 - > अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--
 - 21 मार्च विश्व वानिकी दिवस / 21 March World Forestry Day
 - 21 मार्च विश्व डाउन सिंड्रोम दिवस / 21 March World Down Syndrome Day
 - 21 मार्च विश्व कविता दिवस / 21 March World Poetry Day
 - 22 मार्च विश्व जल दिवस / 22 March World Water Day
 - 23 मार्च विश्व मौसम विज्ञान दिवस / 23rd March World Meteorological Day

- 1. विश्व स्वास्थ्य दिवस मनाया जाता हैं? / World Health Day is celebrated on?
 - a) 04 अप्रैल / 04 April
 - b) 05 अप्रैल / 05 April
 - c) 06 अप्रैल / 06 April
 - d) 07 अप्रैल / **07 April**
- ▶ विश्व स्वास्थ्य दिवस हर साल 7 अप्रैल को दुनिया भर में मनाया जाता है। विश्व स्वास्थ्य संगठन द्वारा विभिन्न कार्यक्रमों और व्यवस्थाओं का प्रबंधन किया जाता है। यह पहली बार 1950 में मनाया गया था। / World Health Day is celebrated worldwide every year on the 7th of April. Various programs and arrangements are managed by the World Health Organisation. It was the first time celebrated in 1950.

- 24 मार्च विश्व क्षय रोग (टीबी) दिवस / 24 March World Tuberculosis (TB) Day
- 25 मार्च अजन्मे बच्चे का अंतर्राष्ट्रीय दिवस / 25th March International Day of the Unborn Child
- 27 मार्च विश्व रंगमंच दिवस / 27 March World Theatre Day
- 4 अप्रैल– अंतर्राष्ट्रीय खान जागरूकता दिवस / 4 April- International Day of Mine awareness
- 5 अप्रैल- राष्ट्रीय समुद्री दिवस / 5th April- National Maritime Day
- 2. 09 अप्रैल 2022 को कौन सा सीआरपीएफ शौर्य दिवस बनाया हैं? / Which CRPF bravery day is celebrated on 09 April 2022?
 - a) 50th
 - b) 55th
 - c) 60th
 - d) 57th
- ॐद्रीय रिजर्व पुलिस बल (सीआरपीएफ) वीरता दिवस (शौर्य दिवस) हर साल 9 अप्रैल को बल के बहादुर जवानों को श्रद्धांजिल के रूप में मनाया जाता है। वर्ष 2022 में 57वां सीआरपीएफ वीरता दिवस है। इस दिन 1965 में, CRPF की एक छोटी टुकड़ी ने गुजरात के कच्छ के रण में स्थित सरदार पोस्ट में बड़े पैमाने पर आक्रमणकारी पाकिस्तानी सेना को हराकर इतिहास रचा था । सीआरपीएफ के जवानों ने 34 पाकिस्तानी सैनिकों को मार गिराया और चार को जिंदा पकड़ लिया। इस युद्ध में, सीआरपीएफ ने छह कर्मियों को खो दिया, जिन्होंने शहादत प्राप्त की थी। ∕ The Central Reserve Police Force (CRPF) Bravery Day (Shaurya Diwas) is celebrated every year on 9 April as a tribute to the brave jawans of the force. The year 2022 is the 57th CRPF Valor Day. On this day in 1965, a small contingent of CRPF created history by defeating a massive invading Pakistani army at Sardar Post located in the Rann of Kutch, Gujarat. CRPF jawans killed 34 Pakistani soldiers and captured four alive. In this battle, the CRPF lost six personnel who had attained martyrdom.

- केंद्रीय रिजर्व पुलिस बल का गठन— 27 जुलाई 1939 / Formation of Central Reserve Police Force 27 July 1939
- केंद्रीय रिजर्व पुलिस बल का आदर्श वाक्य— सेवा और वफादारी / Motto of Central Reserve Police Force Service and Loyalty
- सीआरपीएफ महानिदेशक- कुलदीप सिंह / CRPF Director General- Kuldeep Singh

- भारत और किस देश के बीच संयुक्त सैन्य अभ्यास लामितिये 2022 आयोजित किया गया हैं?— सेशेल्स / Joint military exercise Lamitye 2022 has been organized between India and which country? Seychelles
- 3. विश्व होम्योपैथी दिवस मनाया जाता हैं? / World Homeopathy Day is celebrated on?
 - a) 07 अप्रैल / 07 April
 - b) 09 अप्रैल / 09 April
 - c) 10 अप्रैल / 10 April
 - d) 11 अप्रैल / 11 Apirl
- ▶ WHD हर साल 10 अप्रैल को होम्योपैथी प्रणाली के संस्थापक और पिता डॉ. क्रिश्चियन फ्रेडिंरिक सैमुअल हैनिमैन को श्रद्धांजिल देने के लिए मनाया जाता है। इस दिन का मुख्य उद्देश्य जन स्वास्थ्य में होम्योपैथिक चिकित्सा के बारे में ज्ञान का प्रसार करना है। वास्तव में 10 अप्रैल से 16 अप्रैल तक विश्व होम्योपैथी सप्ताह प्रतिवर्ष मनाया जाता है और विश्व होम्योपैथी जागरूकता संगठन द्वारा आयोजित किया जाता है। मूल रूप से, यह दिन होम्योपैथ दोनों के लिए और होम्योपैथी से ठीक हो चुके लोगों के लिए भी मनाया जाता है। ✓ WHD is observed every year on 10 April to pay tribute to the founder and father of the Homeopathy system of medicine Dr. Christian Friedrich Samuel Hahnemann. The main aim of this day is to spread knowledge about Homeopathic medicine in public health. In fact from 10 April to 16 April World Homeopathy Week is celebrated annually and is organised by the World Homeopathy Awareness Organisation. Basically, this day is celebrated both for homeopaths and also for those who have been healed with homeopathy.
 - > अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--
 - 7 अप्रैल– विश्व स्वास्थ्य दिवस / 7 April- World Health Day
 - 11 अप्रैल राष्ट्रीय सुरक्षित मातृत्व दिवस / 11 April National Safe Motherhood Day
 - 17 अप्रैल विश्व हीमोफीलिया दिवस / 17 April World Haemophilia Day
 - 18 अप्रैल- विश्व विरासत दिवस / 18 April- World Heritage Day
 - 21 अप्रैल राष्ट्रीय सिविल सेवा दिवस / 21 April National Civil Service Day
- 4. राष्ट्रीय सुरक्षित मातृत्व दिवस मनाया जाता हैं? / National Safe Motherhood Day is celebrated on?
 - a) 07 अप्रैल / 07 April
 - b) 09 अप्रैल / 09 April
 - c) 10 अप्रैल / 10 April
 - d) 11 अप्रैल / 11 April
- ▶ महिलाओं की उचित स्वास्थ्य देखभाल और गर्भवती और स्तनपान कराने वाली महिलाओं के लिए मातृत्व सुविधाओं के बारे में जागरूकता बढ़ाने के लिए राष्ट्रीय सुरक्षित मातृत्व दिवस (एनएसएमडी) प्रतिवर्ष 11 अप्रैल को मनाया जाता है। यह दिन महिलाओं में एनीमिया को कम करने, संस्थागत प्रसव, बेहतर प्रसव पूर्व और प्रसवोत्तर स्वास्थ्य देखभाल आदि पर भी ध्यान केंद्रित करता है जो माताओं के लिए आवश्यक हैं। / National Safe Motherhood Day (NSMD) is observed annually on 11 April to raise awareness about the proper healthcare of women and maternity facilities for pregnant and lactating women. This day also focuses on reducing anaemia among women, institutional delivery, better pre and postnatal health care etc. which are necessary for mothers.

- 22 अप्रैल– विश्व पृथ्वी दिवस / 22 April- World Earth Day
- 23 अप्रैल विश्व पुस्तक और कॉपीराइट दिवस /23 April World Book and Copyright Day
- 23 अप्रैल अंग्रेजी भाषा दिवस /23 April English Language Day
- 24 अप्रैल राष्ट्रीय पंचायती राज दिवस /24 April National Panchayati Raj Day
- 25 अप्रैल विश्व मलेरिया दिवस / 25 April World Malaria Day
- 5. मानव अंतरिक्ष उड़ान का अंतर्राष्ट्रीय दिवस मनाया जाता हैं? / International Day of Human Space Flight is celebrated on?
 - a) 10 अप्रैल / 10 April
 - b) 11 अप्रैल / 11 April
 - c) 12 अप्रैल / 12 April
 - d) 13 अप्रैल / 13 April
- ▶ मानव अंतरिक्ष उड़ान का अंतर्राष्ट्रीय दिवस 12 अप्रैल, 1961 को यूरी गगारिन द्वारा पहली मानव अंतरिक्ष उड़ान की वर्षगांठ को चिहित करने के लिए प्रतिवर्ष 12 अप्रैल को मनाया जाता है। उड़ान की 50वीं वर्षगांठ से कुछ दिन पहले 7 अप्रैल, 2011 को संयुक्त राष्ट्र महासभा के 65वें सत्र में इस दिवस की घोषणा की गई थी। सोवियत संघ में, इस दिन को विमानन और कॉस्मोनॉटिक्स के अंतर्राष्ट्रीय दिवस के रूप में मनाया जाता है। ✓ The International Day of Human Space Flight is observed annually on 12 April to mark the anniversary of the first human space flight by Yuri Gagarin on 12 April 1961. The day was proclaimed at the 65th session of the United Nations General Assembly on 7 April 2011, a few days before the 50th anniversary of the flight. In the Soviet Union, this day is celebrated as the International Day of Aviation and Cosmonautics.'

- 26 अप्रैल विश्व बौद्धिक संपदा दिवस / 26 April World Intellectual Property Day
- 28 अप्रैल कार्यस्थल पर सुरक्षा और स्वास्थ्य के लिए विश्व दिवस / 28 April World Day for Safety and Health at Work
- 30 अप्रैल विश्व पशु चिकित्सा दिवस / 30 April World Veterinary Day
- 1 मई— अंतर्राष्ट्रीय मजदूर दिवस या मई दिवस / 1 May- International Labour Day or May Day
- 2 मई- विश्व टूना दिवस / 2 May- World Tuna Day
- 6. राष्ट्रीय डॉल्फिन दिवस मनाया जाता हैं? / National Dolphin Day is celebrated on?
 - a) 11 अप्रैल / 11 April
 - b) 12 अप्रैल / 12 April
 - c) 13 अप्रैल / 13 April
 - d) 14 अप्रैल / 14 April
- ➤ राष्ट्रीय डॉल्फिन दिवस इसलिए बनाया गया है ताकि हम सभी इस अद्भुत स्तनपायी को श्रद्धांजिल दे सकें। डॉल्फिन अविश्वसनीय रूप से बुद्धिमान प्राणी हैं, साथ ही साथ आश्चर्यजनक रूप से मिलनसार भी हैं। आपको पहले भी डॉल्फिन के साथ तैरने का अवसर मिला होगा, और इसलिए आपने प्रत्यक्ष रूप से अनुभव किया होगा कि ये जीव कितने अद्भुत हैं। / National Dolphin Day has been created so that we can all pay tribute to this amazing mammal. Dolphins are incredibly intelligent creatures, as well as being wonderfully sociable.

You may have even had the opportunity to swim with dolphins before, and so you will have experienced first-hand just how amazing these creatures are.

- > अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--
 - 3 मई प्रेस स्वतंत्रता दिवस / 3 May Press Freedom Day
 - 4 मई अंतर्राष्ट्रीय अग्निशामक दिवस / 4 May International Firefighter's Day
 - 7 मई विश्व एथलेटिक्स दिवस / 7 May World Athletics Day
 - 8 मई विश्व रेड क्रॉस दिवस / 8 May World Red Cross Day
 - 11 मई राष्ट्रीय प्रौद्योगिकी दिवस / 11 May National Technology Day
- 7. विश्व कला दिवस मनाया जाता हैं? / World Art Day is celebrated on?
 - a) 12 अप्रैल / 12 April
 - b) 13 अप्रैल / 13 April
 - c) 14 अप्रैल / 14 April
 - d) 15 अप्रैल / 15 April
- ▶ प्रत्येक वर्ष 15 अप्रैल को वैश्विक स्तर पर विश्व कला दिवस मनाया जाता है। यह दिन दुनिया भर में सभी लोगों के लिए रचनात्मकता, नवाचार और सांस्कृतिक विविधता को पोषित करने वाली कला के महत्व पर जोर देने के लिए मनाया जा रहा है। इस दिन को इंटरनेशनल एसोसिएशन ऑफ आर्ट द्वारा घोषित किया गया था। इंटरनेशनल एसोसिएशन ऑफ आर्ट, यूनेस्को के साथ आधिकारिक साझेदारी में काम करने वाले एक गैर सरकारी संगठन है। / World Art Day is celebrated globally on 15 April every year. The day is being observed around the world to emphasize the importance of art that nurtures creativity, innovation and cultural diversity for all people. The day was declared by the International Association of Art. The International Association of Art is a non-governmental organization working in official partnership with UNESCO.
 - > अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--
 - 12 मई अंतर्राष्ट्रीय नर्स दिवस / 12 May International Nurses Day
 - 15 मई परिवारों का अंतर्राष्ट्रीय दिवस / 15 May International Day of Families
 - 17 मई विश्व दूरसंचार दिवस / 17 May World Telecommunication Day
 - 17 मई विश्व उच्च रक्तचाप दिवस / 17 May World Hypertension Day
 - 18 मई अंतर्राष्ट्रीय संग्रहालय दिवस / 18 May International Museum Day
- 8. हाल ही में किस राज्य सरकार ने 14 अप्रैल को 'समानता दिवस' के रूप में मनाने की घोषणा की हैं? / Which state government has recently announced to celebrate 14 April as 'Equality Day'?
 - a) तमिलनाडु / Tamil Nadu
 - b) कर्नाटक / Karnataka
 - c) महाराष्ट्र / Maharashtra
 - d) तेलंगाना / Telangana

- 🕨 अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--
 - तमिलनाडु के मुख्यमंत्री– एम. के. स्टालिन/Chief Minister of Tamil Nadu- M.K. Stalin
 - तमिलनाडु के राज्यपाल- आर एन रवि/Governor of Tamil Nadu- R N Ravi
 - किस राज्य सरकार ने सड़क पर रहने वाले जानवरों के लिए भारत की पहली एम्बुलेंस सेवा शुरू की हैं?— तमिलनाडु/Which state government has launched India's first ambulance service for street animals? - Tamil Nadu
 - किस राज्य के काजुवेली वेटलैंड को 16वां पक्षी अभयारण्य घोषित किया गया हैं?— तमिलनाडु / Which state's Kazuveli Wetland has been declared as the 16th Bird Sanctuary? Tamil Nadu
 - तमिलनाडु के टाईगर रिजर्व— अनामलाई टाइगर रिजर्व, कलक्कड़ मुंडनथुराई टाइगर रिजर्व, मुदुमलाई टाइगर रिजर्व, सत्यमंगलम टाइगर रिजर्व / Tiger Reserves of Tamil Nadu- Anamalai Tiger Reserve, Kalakkad Mundanthurai Tiger Reserve, Mudumalai Tiger Reserve, Sathyamangalam Tiger Reserve
- 9. विश्व लीवर दिवस मनाया जाता हैं? / World Liver Day is celebrated on?
 - a) 16 अप्रैल / 16 April
 - b) 17 अप्रैल / 17 April
 - c) 18 अप्रैल / 18 April
 - d) 19 अप्रैल / 19 April
- ▶ यह 19 अप्रैल को लीवर से संबंधित बीमारियों के बारे में जागरूकता फैलाने के लिए मनाया जाता है। लीवर शरीर का दूसरा सबसे बड़ा अंग है। मस्तिष्क के बाद यह शरीर का दूसरा सबसे जटिल अंग भी है। यह पाचन, प्रतिरक्षा, चयापचय और शरीर के भीतर पोषक तत्वों के भंडारण से जुड़े विभिन्न महत्वपूर्ण कार्य करता है। / It is observed on 19 April to spread awareness about the diseases related to the liver. The liver is the second largest organ in the body. After the brain, it is also the second most complex organ in the body. It performs various crucial functions associated with digestion, immunity, metabolism, and the storage of nutrients within the body.

- 3 जून विश्व साइकिल दिवस / 3 June World Bicycle Day
- 5 जून– विश्व पर्यावरण दिवस / 5 June- World Environment Day
- 7 जून विश्व खाद्य सुरक्षा दिवस / 7 June World Food Safety Day
- 8 जून– विश्व ब्रेन ट्यूमर दिवस / 8 June- World Brain Tumour Day
- 8 जून विश्व महासागर दिवस / 8 June World Oceans Day
- 10. राष्ट्रीय सिविल सेवा दिवस मनाया जाता हैं?/National Civil Services Day is celebrated on?
 - a) 18 अप्रैल / 18 April
 - b) 19 अप्रैल / 19 April
 - c) 20 अप्रैल / 20 April
 - d) 21 अप्रैल / 21 April
- > हर साल 21 अप्रैल को सिविल सेवा दिवस लोगों के लिए खुद को फिर से समर्पित करने और फिर से समर्पित करने के लिए मनाया जाता है। इस दिन देश के विभिन्न हिस्सों से सिविल सेवक एक साथ आते हैं, अपने अनुभव साझा करते हैं और सार्वजनिक क्षेत्र में काम करने के दूसरों के अनुभवों के बारे में भी सीखते हैं। / Every year on 21 April

Civil Service Day is celebrated to rededicate and recommit themselves to the cause of the people. On this day Civil servants from various parts of the country come together, share their experiences and also learn about others' experiences of working in the public sector.

- > अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--
 - 12 जून बाल श्रम के खिलाफ विश्व दिवस / 12 June World Day Against Child Labour
 - 14 जून विश्व रक्तदाता दिवस / 14 June World Blood Donor Day
 - 15 जून विश्व पवन दिवस / 15 June World Wind Day
 - 15 जून विश्व बुजुर्ग दुर्व्यवहार जागरूकता दिवस / 15 June World Elder Abuse Awareness Day
 - 18 जून ऑटिस्टिक गौरव दिवस / 18 June Autistic Pride Day
- 11. विश्व पृथ्वी दिवस मनाया जाता हैं? / World Earth Day is celebrated on?
 - a) 19 अप्रैल / 19 April
 - b) 20 अप्रैल / 20 April
 - c) 21 अप्रैल / 21 April
 - d) 22 अप्रैल / 22 April
- ▶ यह दिन हर साल 22 अप्रैल को 1970 में आधुनिक पर्यावरण आंदोलन के जन्म की वर्षगांठ को चिह्नित करने के लिए मनाया जाता है। ब्रह्मांड में पृथ्वी एकमात्र ऐसा ग्रह है जहां जीवन संभव है और इसलिए इस प्राकृतिक संपत्ति को बनाए रखना आवश्यक है। विश्व पृथ्वी दिवस ग्रह के महत्व के बारे में जागरूकता बढ़ाने के लिए मनाया जाता है। / This day is observed every year on 22 April to mark the anniversary of the birth of the modern environmental movement in 1970. In the Universe Earth is the only planet where life is possible and so it is necessary to maintain this natural asset. World Earth Day is celebrated to increase awareness about the importance of the planet.
 - 🕨 अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--
 - 18 जून अंतर्राष्ट्रीय पिकनिक दिवस / 18 June International Picnic Day
 - 19 जून विश्व सिकल सेल जागरूकता दिवस /19 June World Sickle Cell Awareness Day
 - 20 जून विश्व शरणार्थी दिवस / 20 June World Refugee Day
 - 21 जून विश्व संगीत दिवस / 21 June World Music Day
 - 21 जून विश्व हाइड्रोग्राफी दिवस / 21 June World Hydrography Day
- 12. अंग्रेजी भाषा दिवस मनाया जाता हैं? / English Language Day is celebrated on?
 - a) 21 अप्रैल / 21 April
 - b) 22 अप्रैल / 22 April
 - c) 23 अप्रैल / 23 April
 - d) 24 अप्रैल / 24 April
- अंग्रेजी भाषा दिवस प्रतिवर्ष 23 अप्रैल को मनाया जाता है और यह संयुक्त राष्ट्र (यूएन) का पालन दिवस है। यह दिन विलियम शेक्सिपियर के जन्मदिन और मृत्यु दिवस और विश्व पुस्तक दिवस दोनों के साथ मेल खाता है / English Language Day is celebrated on 23 April annually and is a United Nations (UN) observance day. The day coincides with both the birthday and death day of William Shakespeare and World Book Day.

- 21 जून अंतर्राष्ट्रीय योग दिवस /21 June International Yoga Day
- 23 जून अंतर्राष्ट्रीय ओलंपिक दिवस /23 June International Olympic Day
- 23 जून अंतर्राष्ट्रीय विधवा दिवस /23 June International Widow's Day
- 26 जून अत्याचार के पीड़ितों के समर्थन में अंतर्राष्ट्रीय दिवस /26 June International Day in Support of Victims of Torture
- 29 जून- राष्ट्रीय सांख्यिकी दिवस / 29 June: National Statistics Day
- 30 जून विश्व क्षुद्रग्रह दिवस / 30 June World Asteroid Day
- 13. विश्व मलेरिया दिवस मनाया जाता हैं?/World Malaria Day is celebrated on?
 - a) 22 अप्रैल / 22 April
 - b) 23 अप्रैल / 23 April
 - c) 24 अप्रैल / 24 April
 - d) 25 अप्रैल / 25 April
- ▶ मलेरिया रोग के बारे में जागरूकता बढ़ाने, इसे कैसे नियंत्रित किया जाए और इसे पूरी तरह से कैसे मिटाया जाए, इसके बारे में जागरूकता बढ़ाने के लिए हर साल 25 अप्रैल को विश्व मलेरिया दिवस मनाया जाता है। 2008 में, पहला मलेरिया दिवस मनाया गया था, जिसे अफ्रीका मलेरिया दिवस से विकसित किया गया था, जो कि 2001 से अफ्रीकी सरकारों द्वारा मनाया जाने वाला एक कार्यक्रम था। 2007 में विश्व स्वास्थ्य सभा के 60वें सत्र में यह प्रस्ताव दिया गया था कि अफ्रीका मलेरिया दिवस को बदलकर विश्व मलेरिया दिवस कर दिया जाए। ✓ World Malaria Day is celebrated every year on 25 April to raise awareness about the disease malaria, how to control it and how to eradicate it completely. In 2008, the first Malaria Day was celebrated, which was developed from Africa Malaria Day, which was an event observed since 2001 by the African governments. At the 60th session of the World Health Assembly in 2007, it was proposed that Africa Malaria Day be changed to World Malaria Day.

- 1 जुलाई राष्ट्रीय चिकित्सक दिवस / 1st July National Doctor's Day
- 7 जुलाई विश्व चॉकलेट दिवस / 7 July World Chocolate Day
- 11 जुलाई विश्व जनसंख्या दिवस / 11 July World Population Day
- 12 जुलाई राष्ट्रीय सादगी दिवस / 12 July National Simplicity Day
- 12 जुलाई पेपर बैग दिवस / 12 July Paper Bag Day
- 14. विश्व बौद्धिक संपदा दिवस मनाया जाता हैं? / World Intellectual Property Day is celebrated on?
 - a) 23 अप्रैल / 23 April
 - b) 24 अप्रैल / 24 April
 - c) 25 अप्रैल / 25 April
 - d) 26 अप्रैल / 26 April
- यह दिन हर साल 26 अप्रैल को मनाया जाता है और विश्व बौद्धिक संपदा संगठन (डब्ल्यूआईपीओ) द्वारा 2000 में पेटेंट, कॉपीराइट, ट्रेडमार्क और डिजाइन दैनिक जीवन को कैसे प्रभावित करते हैं, इस बारे में जागरूकता बढ़ाने के लिए स्थापित किया गया था। और यह भी एक महत्वपूर्ण भूमिका निभाता है कि बौद्धिक संपदा अधिकार नवाचार और रचनात्मकता को प्रोत्साहित करने में खेलते हैं। / This day is celebrated every year on 26 April and was established

by the World Intellectual Property Organisation (WIPO) in 2000 to raise awareness of how patents, copyright, trademarks, and designs impact daily life. And also it plays an important role that intellectual property rights play in encouraging innovation and creativity.

- > अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--
 - 15 जुलाई विश्व युवा कौशल दिवस / 15 July World Youth Skills Day
 - 15 जुलाई सोशल मीडिया गिविंग डे / 15 July Social Media Giving Day
 - 17 जुलाई अंतर्राष्ट्रीय न्याय के लिए विश्व दिवस / 17 July World Day for International Justice
 - 17 जुलाई विश्व इमोजी दिवस / 17 July World Emoji Day
 - 20 जुलाई अंतर्राष्ट्रीय शतरंज दिवस / 20 July International Chess Day
- 15. कार्यस्थल पर सुरक्षा और स्वास्थ्य के लिए विश्व दिवस मनाया जाता है? / World Day for Safety and Health at Work is observed on?
 - a) 25 अप्रैल / 25 April
 - b) 26 अप्रैल / 26 April
 - c) 27 अप्रैल / 27 April
 - d) 28 अप्रैल / 28 April
- ➤ यह दिन 2003 से हर साल 28 अप्रैल को अंतर्राष्ट्रीय श्रम संगठन द्वारा मनाया जाता है। यह दिन व्यावसायिक सुरक्षा, स्वास्थ्य को बेहतर बनाने और प्रौद्योगिकी, जनसांख्यिकी, जलवायु परिवर्तन आदि जैसे कई परिवर्तनों के माध्यम से इन प्रयासों को जारी रखने के लिए चिह्नित करता है। / This day is observed on 28 April every year by the International Labour Organisation (ILO) since 2003. This day marks how to improve occupational safety, health and looks for continuing these efforts through several changes like technology, demographics, climate change, etc.
 - अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--
 - 20 जुलाई चंद्रमा दिवस / 20 July Moon Day
 - 22 जुलाई राष्ट्रीय आम दिवस / 22 July National Mango Day
 - 24 जुलाई राष्ट्रीय ताप अभियंता दिवस /24 July National Thermal Engineer Day
 - 25 जुलाई राष्ट्रीय अभिभावक दिवस / 25 July National Parent's Day
 - 25 जुलाई विश्व भ्रुणविज्ञानी दिवस / 25 July World Embryologist Day
- 16. विश्व पशु चिकित्सा दिवस मनाया जाता हैं? / World Veterinary Day is celebrated on?
 - a) 27 अप्रैल / 27 April
 - b) 28 अप्रैल / 28 April
 - c) 29 अप्रैल / 29 April
 - d) 30 अप्रैल / 30 April
- ▶ हर साल अप्रैल के आखिरी शनिवार को, दुनिया भर के लोग पशु चिकित्सकों द्वारा निभाई जाने वाली महत्वपूर्ण भूमिकाओं के बारे में जागरूकता बढ़ाने के लिए एक साथ आते हैं। विश्व संगठन इस दिन को पशु स्वास्थ्य और विश्व पशु चिकित्सा संघ के लिए बनाता है। / Every year on the last Saturday of April, people around the world come together to raise awareness about the vital roles that veterinarians play. The World Organisation creates this day for animal health and the World Veterinary Association.

Join Us on Telegram: https://t.me/Naukri Aspirant

- 28 जुलाई विश्व प्रकृति संरक्षण दिवस / 28 July World Nature Conservation Day
- 28 जुलाई विश्व हेपेटाइटिस दिवस / 28 July World Hepatitis Day
- 29 जुलाई अंतर्राष्ट्रीय बाघ दिवस / 29 July International Tiger Day
- 30 जुलाई अंतर्राष्ट्रीय मित्रता दिवस / 30 July International Friendship Day



Technology News

- 1. हाल ही में डीआरडीओं ने कहां से पिनाका एमके—I (उन्नत) रॉकेट सिस्टम का सफलतापूर्वक परीक्षण किया हैं? / Where has DRDO successfully test-fired Pinaka Mk-I (Advanced) rocket system recently?
 - a) विशाखापत्तनम / Visakhapatnam
 - b) पोखरण फायरिंग रेंज / Pokhran Firing Range
 - c) नैनीताल / Nainital
 - d) कोच्च / Kochi
- ➤ रक्षा अनुसंधान और विकास संगठन और भारतीय सेना ने पोखरण फायरिंग रेंज में पिनाका रॉकेट सिस्टम के एक नए संस्करण का सफलतापूर्वक परीक्षण किया। इनमें पिनाका एमके—आई (एन्हांस्ड) रॉकेट सिस्टम (ईपीआरएस) और पिनाका एरिया डेनियल मुनिशन रॉकेट सिस्टम शामिल हैं। इन ट्रेल्स के साथ, उद्योग द्वारा ईपीआरएस के प्रोद्योगिकी अवशोषण का प्रारंभिक चरण सफलतापूर्वक पूरा कर लिया गया है और उद्योग भागीदार रॉकेट सिस्टम के उपयोगकर्ता परीक्षणश्रृंखला / उत्पादन के लिए तैयार हैं। / The Defense Research and Development Organization and the Indian Army successfully test-fired a new variant of the Pinaka rocket system at the Pokhran firing range. These include the Pinaka Mk-I (Enhanced) Rocket System (EPRS) and the Pinaka Area Denial Munition Rocket System. With these trails, the initial phase of technology absorption of EPRS by the industry has been successfully completed and the industry partners are ready for user trial/series production of the rocket system.

≻ अन्य महत्वपूर्ण जानकारी:--

- हाल ही में भारतीय वायु सेना ने कहां पर 7 मार्च 2022 को वायु शक्ति अभ्यास आयोजित करने की घोषणा की हैं?— पोखरण / Where has the Indian Air Force recently announced to conduct Vayu Shakti exercise on 7 March 2022? Pokhran
- केंद्रीय रिजर्व पुलिस बल ने अपना कौन सा स्थापना दिवस मनाया हैं?— 83वां / Which Raising Day is celebrated by the Central Reserve Police Force? 83rd
- किस नौसेना कमान द्वारा एक अपतटीय सुरक्षा अभ्यास 'प्रस्थान' आयोजित किया गया हैं?— पश्चिमी नौसेना कमान / Which Naval Command has conducted an offshore security exercise 'Prasthan'? Western Naval Command
- अमेरिका और किस देश ने सबसे बड़ा सैन्य अभ्यास 'बालिकतन 2022' किया है?— फिलीपींस / America and which country has conducted the biggest military exercise 'Balikatan 2022'? Philippines
- 2. हाल ही में भारतीय रक्षा अनुसंधान ने किस टैंक रोधी निर्देशित मिसाइल का सफल उड़ान परीक्षण किया है? / Which anti-tank guided missile has been successfully flight tested by Indian Defense Research recently?
 - a) ब्रह्मोस / Brahmos
 - b) पिनाका / Pinaka
 - c) अग्नि / Agni
 - d) हेलिना / Helena
- रक्षा अनुसंधान और विकास संगठन , भारतीय सेना और भारतीय वायु सेना के वैज्ञानिकों की एक टीम ने संयुक्त रूप से स्वदेशी विकसित हेलीकॉप्टर का सफल उड़ान परीक्षण किया, जिसमें उच्च ऊंचाई पर एंटी—टैंक गाइडेड मिसाइल 'हेलिना' लॉन्च किया गया। उड़ान परीक्षण एक उन्नत हल्के हेलीकॉप्टर (एएलएच) से आयोजित किए गए थे और मिसाइल को

Join Us on Telegram: https://t.me/Naukri Aspirant www.naukriaspirant.com

सफलतापूर्वक दागा गया था, राजस्थान के पोखरण रेगिस्तान रेंज में एक नकली टैंक लक्ष्य को शामिल किया गया था। / A team of scientists from Defense Research and Development Organisation, Indian Army and Indian Air Force jointly conducted a successful flight test of the indigenously developed helicopter which launched the anti-tank guided missile 'HELINA' at high altitude. The flight tests were conducted from an Advanced Light Helicopter (ALH) and the missile was fired successfully, engaging a simulated tank target in the Pokhran desert range of Rajasthan.

- भारतीय सेना द्वारा किस राज्य में क्वांटम प्रयोगशाला की स्थापना की गई हैं?— मध्यप्रदेश / In which state quantum laboratory has been established by the Indian Army? Madhya Pradesh
- सेना दिवस 2022 पर विश्व का सबसे बड़ा खादी राष्ट्रीय ध्वज कहां प्रदर्शित किया गया है? जैसलमेर / Where is the world's largest Khadi national flag displayed on Army Day 2022? Jaisalmer
- डीआरडीओ और किस संस्थान ने भारत में पहली बार क्वांटम की डिस्ट्रीब्यूशन टेक का विंध्याचल और प्रयागराज के बीच सफलतापूर्वक परीक्षण किया गया हैं?— आईआईटी दिल्ली / DRDO and which institute successfully test-fired Quantum Key Distribution Tech for the first time in India between Vindhyachal and Prayagraj? IIT Delhi
- स्था मंत्री द्वारा किस शहर में उड़ान नियंत्रण प्रणाली एकीकरण परिसर का उद्घाटन किया हैं?— बेंगलूरू / In which city has the Defense Minister inaugurated the Flight Control System Integration Complex? Bangalore

